


OF THE STATE OF SOUTH DAKOTA 
IN THE MATTER OF THE GRAIN DEALER'S ) ORDER FOR AND NOTICE 
BONDS OF WHEETCO, INC. OF HEARING 

GD01-003 
(Civ. 01 -807) 

On August 24, 2001. the Public Utilities Commission (Commission) filed with the 
Fifth Judicial Circuit a Pstition to Appoint South Dakota Public Utilities Commission as a 
receiver of Wheetco, Inc. (Wheetco) pursuantto SDCL 49-45-16 and SDCL Chapter 21- 
21, to tzke possession of the cash proceeds of the following grain dealer's bonds: (1) the 
bond commencing July 1 ,  1998. and ending June 30, 1999; (2) the bond commencing July 
1 ,  1999, and ending June 30, 2000; and (3) the bond commencing July I ,  2000, and 
ending June 30, 2001. On September 20: 2001, the Commission was appointed receiver 
by the Honorable Judge Larry H. Lovrien of the Fifth Judicial Circuit of South Dakota. 

The Commission has jurisdiction over this matter pursuant to SDCL Chapters 21 -21 
and 49-45, specifically 49-45-13, 49-45-16, and 49-45-18. Pursuant to the order of the 
Court, the Commission shall determine claims against the cash proceeds of the following 
grain dealer's bonds: (1) the bond commencing July 1, 1998, and ending June 30, 1999; 
(2) the bcnd commencing July 1 .  1999, and ending June 30, 2000; and (3) the bond 
commencing July I ,  2000, and ending June 30, 2001, with Star Insurance Company, being 
the surety. A hearing shall be held on the claims against the bonds as described above 
on January 16, 2002, beginning at 1:00 p.m., at the Department of Labor Meeting Room, 
420 South Roosevelt. Aberdeen, South Dakota. 

The issue at the hearmg w~l l  be to determine claims against the cash proceeds of 
the following gram dealer's bonds: (1) the bond commencing July 1, 1998, and ending 
June 30,1999; (2) the bond commencing July 1 ,  1999, and ending June 30, 2000; and (3) 
the bond commencing July 1,  2000, and ending June 30, 2001, with Star Insurance 
Company, being the surety. 

All potential claimants have the right to be present, to be represented by an 
attorney, and to present evidence of their claims. Evidence may include, but is not limited 
to, such documents as scale tickets, settlement sheets, bad checks, or other evidence of 
a sale of grain to Wheetco which has noi been paid. These and other due process rights 
will be forfeited if they are not exercised at the hearing or by submitting a proof cf claim 
with the Commission. After the hearing. the Commission, as receiver, will consider all 
evidence and testimony that was presented at the hearing. As a result of the hearing, the 

The Commission will then enter Findings of Fact, ~ o n c l k i o n s  of Law, and a 
Final Becision regarding this matter which will be submitted to the Fifth Circuit of the State 
of South Dakota. The Fmal Decision made by the Circuit Court may be appealed to the 

. . 



CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 

The undersgned heieby certifies that this 
jcruneni has been served today upon all parttes of 
w o r d  In thn d&&, a s  IAed m the docket SeMCe 
1st. by f x s m ~ ! e  cr by 5rs: class mall. In proyily 
a"&essec: gvefom, vrith charges prepad thereon 

(OFFICIAL SEAL) 

It is therefore 

ORDERED, that the hearing shall be held on January 16, 2002, beginning at 1 :00 
p.m., at the Department of Labor Meeting Room, 420 South Roosevelt, Aberdeen, South 

Pursuant to the Americans with Disabilities Act, this hearing is bemg held in a 
physically accessible location. Please contact the Public Utilities Commission at 1-800- 
332-1 782 at least 48 hours prior to the hearing if you have special needs so arrangements 
can be made to accommodate you. 

Dated at Pierre, South Dakota, this 3ott day of November, 2001. . 

BY ORDER OF THE COMMISSION. 



PUBLISHED DAILY AND SUNDAY 

124 South Second Street - P.O. Box 4430 
ABERDEEN, SOUTH DAKOTA 57402-4430 

TELEPHONE: 605-225-4100 

NOTlCE 15 HEREBY GIVEN that h e  South Dokob Public ~ t i ~ i t i k  
bmmiss~m [ bmmi ] ,  500 E m t  Copitd Am., Pierre, SD 57501-5070, h a s  
-. q q m i n d  o Raceivar R, toke w m s i o n  of all uppliable bond proceeds of 
Nhecrco, l n c  m) h m d y  of Groton, South Dabto ,  punuont b SDCl 
19-A516 ond SDCL Chq!er 21-21. Yheeiw ~ l u n t o r i l ~  relinquished it's w i n  
holds  license. The bondin company i s  Star lnsumnce Cornpony, 26600 
i dqaph Rd., S k  300, soulh%dd MI. 

NOTICE IS FURTHER GWEN k t  doirnr for 011 opplicoble bond proceeds 
&all be given in writing. C o o k t  the Commission 1-800-332-1782 b receive a 
prod CR &ms h. Pleose submit arry doirns by b b e r  28,2001. 

W O X E  I5 N E T H E R  GWEN hot the Commission shall hold o publfc 
hearing for a ~ ~ i d o r i n g  claims against oil applicable bond proceeds and all 
doimonis are mcovmged appear ct this hearin to p m t  evidence of their 
daim which may iidude, lnd is not limited b, rv& documents 0s m l e  6ck: 
ientkment hds. bod check or other evidence OF a sole of gmin b Wheeko 
-hi& hoz not been 

H W N G  M U  BE HELD ON JANUARY 16, 2W2'B.T 1:M 
PM IM mE WPAKWiEWT OF IABOW IVIEETING ROOM, 420 50MH 
b100smL~, mABEWMEPa, m DAKOTA. 

Anyom having qu&onr,con mtod the Commission by mlling 1-800-332. 
1782 This b r i n g  is being held in a physically accessible kxohn. Fl~aze 

conW h a  Gmmission i f  you hQM special needs so armngements con be d 

F I R S T  P U B L I C A T I O N  

, Attached is a clipping from our editiox 
n A 

showing f irsuinsertion of 
I / 

/&Q )-/ 'h y 

/ 
which we shall publish as ordered as 

Kindly check notice immediately and 

return if incorrect, noting corrections 

to be made. 

'I ABERDEm AMERICAN NEWS 

ACCOUNTING DEPARTMENT 
-, . 

. TOTAL PUBLICATION COST /G.m 



Cnpitol Oflice 
Telephone (605)773-3201 
FAX (605)773-3809 

Tmporte t lonl  
Warrhopw Division 

Telephone (605)773-5280 
F f i  (605)773-3225 

l7-l' Through 
%lag South D&la 

1-800-877-1 113 

Internet Website 
www.stn(eod.udpud 

6 

Jim Burg 
C h a i m  

Pam Nelson 
Via-Chairman 

Debra E l o h  
E m f  ve Dtrrnor 

Stat- Capto1 Building, 500 East Capitol Avenue, Pierre, South Dakota 5750 1-5070 

January 4, 2002 

JUDY RIDER 
71 7 N LINCOLN 
ABERDEEN SD 57401 

RE: January 16 Hearing 

Dear Judy: 

Thank you for agreeing to provide court reporting for our January 
16 hearing in Aberdeen. I hsve enclosed the Order for Hearing with all 
the details. Below I have listed the individuals from our ofice who plan to 
attend. There will also be some producers there with their attorney's but we 
don't know who they will be in advance. 

Jim Burg, Commissioner 
Pam Nelson, Commissioner 
Bob Sahr, Commissio~er 
Rolayne Ailts Wiest, General Counsel 
Greg Rislov, Advisor 
Bob Knadle, Division Director 
Kelly Frazier, Staff Attorney 

Thank you for your assistance. 

v Sue Cichos 
Deputy Executive Director 

Enclosure 
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Argus Leader 

STATE OF SOUTH DAKOTA 

COmTY OF MIi"uTtTEE4I3-A } ss 
Nancy Hyonimus being duly sworn! says: That The ,4rgus 
Leader is, and during all the times hereinafter mentioned \+as, a 
daily legal newspaper as defined by SDCL 17-2-21, as 
a iended published at Sioux Falls, Minnehaha County! South 
Dakota; that afyant is and during all of said times? was an 
employee of the publisher of such newspaper and has personal 
lcnowledge of the facts stated in this afiida~it; that the notke, 
order or advertisement. a printed copy of ishich is hereto 
zzazhed! ;vw pu~lished in szid newspaper upon 

Sunday ,'Lhe 9 day of December 2001 > 

S u d a y  ,,.be 16 dzy of December 2001 : 

SOUTH DAKOTA PUBLIC 
UTILITIES COMMISSIOII! 



1 
I 

I STATE OF SOUTH i)AKOTA : 

cowm OF ~ ~ ~ E H A H - 4  } ss 

Eetb Buchanan being dul!. sxvorn: says: That The .Lip  Leader is, and 
du&g 211 the t iaes heieinafrer mentioned xvu, 2 daily legal newspspei as 1 def i td  by SDCL 17-2-21, as amended published ar Sioux Falls, Minnehaha 

/ Count): South D&ow that dfian; is 2nd during all of said times, was an 
employee of ihe publisher of such newspaper and has personal howledge o: 
h e  f x ~  stzted in this a f i i dav j~  thai the no?ice, order o; ad~e;?ijenn,nt, 2 

printed copy of svhich is hereto ata-hed, lvw published in said newspaper 
upon 

Smdz? : h e  9" day of  D x e m b e r  2000. 

-- 
, the dzy of 7000. 

, ths day of 7000: 

, the d2y of 'GOO, 

~ . d  that 561 0.50 was chz-ged for publishing the s m e  for 

display xlvertising. 

Subscrib4 md stvorn to before me December 16, 2000, 

. . .-.._.. ,_,_,+ 
f JUDY WlESE $ ,/-'it 

My Commission expirts November 3_ 20& 'J 

Ck. So. 01-80: -IS THE MATTEX O F m  GR4I'i D E  
VHEETCO, ISC SOTICE TO n^4nlk\TS OF HEAR 
NOTICEX KEPZBYGTbTS Iha: Iht Sou* Dd:on Pidic 1 
(Comiss io~) ,553  E25i C@wl Avt- P i r - ,  SD 5750;-5OiO 
R e i v r  w I& posszssicn of d! e~L;2?oir  >and p d s  o: 
(K-n~"a) f o m d y  of Gmor, Sock  I3d.o.s. pmxn: 12 SBI 
Cha?t= 21-21. U-n=.co volnn.&.ily xliqtxhd i:'s gzis d:; 
bandmg coqb?y  is S.&-.Ir,.naa~: Coxpe:y. 255F~ T:i:-m; 
Sau.hi5& &z-.,- , . ---A~ - ". .. . .. . . 

. . 
XOTlCEE ~LT.T~EZ GiiY!; kri&b for ell a$=&it 
give. l? ~ 5 ~ 5 .  G:= ~k CsCLission a: i-SCI2-~3?.-:iEZ 
cI2i3s im.P i :~~ :  mjni- a-v-ckins -_ bvD==.~ibe ZC,103i 
SOTICE IF FL7.TTm.GnZX hc ~ r k o z m i s s 1 m  s?A h c  
considsing c i & .  e p d ,  d 2~bceSi :  - m : d s  4 1  a 
o c o m . g d  to z ~ z -  a: i?ii hzz2a~ zo-rdr;: c v i i a =  oi'h. 
hriud:. >J. 1s n o ; ' 5 d w .  su57 b-~ar~s ;.. sc.,Qr nr?:'.. 
L7:?rrj, or okr cvidmz k- L 521: oi ~22:  I: i\-n.-:;=o u.hi::l: 
Tim E 4 P J N G  DTLL BE -ZEI-iI O S  l.iSC.G'.Y 15.2032. 
DE?.mihE?TQF Lao?. h . E i X X G  l?93!.',. 420 SOLT. 
.4BEPJ)S. SOiiTi I).41:0lX 
. b y o x  hzvilg qucr joz  cm c o z z .  hr W s n o r .  by czli 
This h a . p  is b&g h d l  in-e p h y s i d y  x?c&ii: io=im. 
Comzission if you hG: sy,idnceds so cmg-aria cm b: . . . .  . 
you. : .. . ' ' .. :- . . 
The dccisim of ;h: Coicc~l.sioa'rs Rtrcivcr is this nccis 
npproval.o3heF~% C k i t  Cys.oi.;;l- Snrr o:SoutnD&o 

qp-el& to ; h e ~ & i b e k o n  SwG: Cot.. 



A M E R I C . ~ -  iuiWrS is a dzily newspaper of general circulation, printed and 
published in Aberdeq  Brown County, South Dakota, by the Aberdeen Kews 
Company, a corporation, and has been such a newspaper during the times 
heieinzfrer nentioaed; Thar dfiant is an employee and principal clerk of said 
publisher and hu personal kiowledge of all facts stzied in this af5davit; That the 
advatisemeat headed : 

I; J 3-//.5 lil , i / , / 7 j c - L ~ ~ ~ '  /Lwm 

a p ~ k i z d  copy of which is hereun~o attached, was printed and published in the 
i e p k  and en*ke issus of said newspaper: and not in a supplement thereof, once 
e x h  f l , ; , ,d  for 2 successive & y + A  

The fmt publication being made on the ( day of 0 . 5  { 
The second publication being made on the / 3 day of .F;.c 

Tie thkd publication being made on the d a ~  of 
The fourth public~ion being made on the d2): of 
The fifi publication being made on the day of 
The sixth publication being made on the day of , 
Thai said newspap  is a legal newspzper published 5ve days or more each week; 
with a bsna fide circulation of more than two hundred copies daily; published in 
the English laqpge v+.thin the said coul?ty of Broun for more than one year 
prior to th:: 6-st publication of said notice; and printed in whole in an office 
maintained at the place of publication of said newspaper; That the whole amount 
of the fee paid for the publication of the annexed notice is S q03 be , 
which insures solely io the benefit of said publisher: Tnat ;I; agreement or 
understanding for a division tlereof had becn made iciih my other person: and 
That no pait thereof has been agreedJo be paid to yy psrson whomsoever. 

f 
Subscribed and w o n  to before me this 3 day of -'i3r L. ,2001. 

NOPIICE TO CLAU 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN tho1 

ommission [Commission), 500 Eost Copik 
een appointed o Receiver 10 take possessir 
Vheetco, Inc. [Wheetco) brmerly of Grotc 
9-45-1 6 and SDCL Chopter 21-21. Whcc 
iwler's license. The bonding company i 
e l q o p h  Rd., 51e. 300, Southfield, MI. 

NOTICE 15 FURTHER GIVEN hot  clo 
holl be given in writing. Conloc! h e  Comr. 
,roof of cioims hrm. Plwse submit ony cloi 

NOTICE IS FURTHER GIVEN tho1 t 
~eoring For considering cloims oaoinst 01 
:loinonts ore encourood to o p m r  ot hi 
:ioims which may include, but is no1 limite 
icniemen~ shetfs, Sod checb  or c h e r  evil 
&dn hos not been paid. 

THIS HEARING WIU BE HEU) Ob 
PM IN THE DEPARTMENT OF LABOF 
ROOSEVELT, ABERDEEN, SOUTH DAI - 

Anyone hoving questions con contoct th 
1782. This heoring is being held in o p 
conloci the Commission i! you hove special 
lo occommodok ou 

The decision orlhe Commission as Recei 
opprovol of the Fihh Circuit Cour: of *- .5 
Se further oppmled to the SouGI-' 

SOUTH D.4KG'r.A PUBLIC 
LITILV!ES COMMISSION 

. . 



3 printEd mpy of whic5 is hereunto at;ached, 2nd not in a s u ~ p l o  
m n :  t%r;o:. DncE each VE& f o r d  ~ u x e s s i v e  weck(s) to 
t/k 

,Q@lr:fl&/ -5 , ?_go/ 

That said newspaper, GZOTON DC.KOTA PRESS, being pub. 
ished once a week, having a bons 5de circulation of more thar 
wo hundred copies we~k ly ,  having been published in the En. 
$ish language within the said 3iov.m County. That the whole 
amount oft9e foe paid for the publicabn ofthe annexed notice 
s S 92, 00 , which insures salely to the bcnefit o 
said publisher;  at no qrsenen:  or unders:anding fcr a divi 
sim tk reo:  has been nade  with any xher pcrson. and that nc 



- 
I ha: the kli arnwn: o+hs k cnxig:! is: 515 
p ~ S l i a f i m  c?tk &ZJC~?S. ?uS!i: n d z e  i n s u s  
iC 815 ~ a k  b ~ ~ f t ;  $75 ?~b \khE f~  ih2: nr; 
a g r e x ~ t  o: undenaniin; i3: tk divisim 
:tl?r& nas *n made vJi;S any o t k :  p353:,! 
and ei3; n3 ?a::%mo: h35 b z n  a g ~ d  to be 
?aid tc any p s o n  v t h m s o e v y  hai t i c  k s  
c h q d  h: a$ p u b i i c a h  i ' n ? ~ D i  ar?: 

SOUTH DAKOTA PU bLlC 
UTILITIES COMMISSIOR 

3. No. 01-807 - IN THE MATTER OF THE GRAIN DEALER'S BONDS 
OF WHEETCO, INC. NOTICE TO CLAIMANTS OF HEARING 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that theSouth Dakota PublicUtilhes Comrnis- 
;ion (Commission), 500 Easi Capitol Ave.. Pierre, S;I 57501-5070, has been 
3ppointed a Receiver to take possession of all applicable bond proceeds of 
tdheetco, Inc. (V\lhetco)iormeriy of Groion, South Dakok, puisuant to SDCL 
19-45-16 and SDCLChapte:2i-2i. V~ tn~ i covo I~nh i i l y  r~flinquishdifsgrain 
jsaler's license. The bonding company is Star Insurance Company, 26600 
Telegraph Rd., Ste. 300, Southfield, 141.. 

NOTICE IS FURTHER GIVEN that claims forallapplicable%~ndproceeds 
shall begiven in writing. Contad the Commission at 1 -8O0-332-1782 to receive 
3 proofofclaimsiorm. Please submit any claims by December 28,200:. 

NOTICE IS FURTHER W E N  that the Commission shall hold a public 
learing for consid"ng claims against all applicable bond proceeds and all 
Aaimants areenrnuragedtoappearat this hearing topresent evidenceof thzir 
;laimsv~hichmay include, br disnatlimited to, suchdocumentsasscaletickets, 
jettlement sheets, bad checks orotherevidsnce of a sale ofgrain to Wheetco 
~ h i c h  has not been paid. 

THIS HEARING WILLBE HELD ON JANUARY 56,2002AT 1.00 P.M. IN 
THE DEPARTMENT OF LABOR MEETING ROOM, 420 SOUTH 
?OOSEVELT, ABERDEEN, SOUTH DAKOTA. 

knyone havingqiles~onsmncontacithe Commission by calling 1400-332. 
i 782. This hearing is being held in a physically accessible location. Please 
contadiheComrnission i: you have sp~z ia l  needs so arrangemenk can b f  
mad? to acmmmodate you. 

- 
I he decision ofthe Commission as Receiver in this mazer is subject io i h ~  

final a?proval of tk Fifih Circuit Court oilhe Staieof South Dakoiz and which 
may kfufihera?p~.aled to t ie  South Dakota Supreme Court. 

Groton Independent* Wednesday, Dec. 12,2001 * I 1  





SUBSCNPTION AGREEMENT 

-. -ze c 3 ~ r r e n =  accocnt owed by Nhes ico,  Inc. to subscriber 12 - .  zno~;n= s 4 7 , 7 4 9 . 9 3  shal- 2~ tr2a;ed as foliowc : 
c - - shzll b e  conv~rted into common vo~inq stock, . .. C r . - *????: ZZLZZCP_ of 5 24951.93 remalzing fuliy payakie. 

-6 

2 s  e x p r e s s l y  agreed that no scock is to be issued tc the 
subscriber xntll the anount of the subscription and the note 
giver. therefore, if any, is paid in fuil iri cash or by 
comers;on axd any payment becoming due on the stock hereby 
subscribed for and any note given therefore if not p a i d  
withln 30 days after notice that it is due shaii zit the 
optLon of the corporation cause the subscription a ~ d  a r y  
note or notes given heretofore to becone null and void, and 
a l i  payments made on this suSscr;p~ion by subscriber skail 
become the property of the cor?orztion absolutely as 
liquidated dana2es fcr the faiiure of the subscriber LC 
c a r r y  ou: this contract. 

Wheetco, Inc. zay rzject this application 5efore issuzrce of 
s t o c ~  and caiwerslm of the account by notice to the 
sa3scr;ber axd return of any nonies pa id  hereunder. 

This suSscrL?tion contract coniains tkLe entire contrac: 
between the snbscrijer and Wheetco, IEC. and no agent c r  
reFrescntat;ve of the corpcrztion or any other person ias 
axy ?ewer tc change or alter the terms of the subscription. 

6 .  Scbscriber acknowledges that this subscripzlon a9reernei.t and 
the subscriber's interesL in the corporztian will be s~bject 
to the foilowing restriction: 





'3 it13 / f cay s: Sen-femLr- , 2 1  0 2  , be'ore me,  :he 
xr ;dersxne& - cf f i ~ e r ,  sersonally a p p a r e d  JG+ J.c, ha L, c~ , - 
k W  :3 ZD CT sa:i~far-iorlly proven to b e  zhe parson wh?se r.arze 1s 
~ i l k c r i b ? " ~  E ~ P  ~ i i k i ~ 1  : ~ i ~ : i - l i m ~ n i  2nd icknowled~ed i h ~ i  SO- J L ~ Q ~  

C X E C U ~ ~ ~  t h e  saize for r h e  pur2oses : h e r e i n  con~ained . 

ISWI l?dESSWEREOFI  h e r e u n c c  s e t  my hand and c f f i c i a i  seal 



S 7 A - Z  C"OU7H D A K O T A )  I N  CIRCGIT COURT 

F I X 5  LTUDICIAL CIRCUIT 

kt kberdeen, South Dakota 

EEARING 

2in Barg, Commissioner 
P a m  Nelson, Commissioner 
Bob Sahr, Commissioner 
Rolayne Ailts Wiest, General Counsei 
G r e g  Rislov, Advisor 
Sob Knadle, Division Director 
K e l l y  Frazier, Staff Attorney 
Nark Arndt, Counsel for Star 

Insurance Compazy 



3 dealer's bonds of Wheetco, Inc. The tine is 

/I - ,- 

4 approxlmateiy i : O O  p.m. The date is Zci:-.ua>." . i  113, 

2002, and the lo.cation . of the heari:19 1s the 

6 Department of LaSor Meeting Room, 420 S o u t h  

7 '1 1 ? u c s e ~ ~ r l t ,  Rberdeen, South Dakota 

I ' m  Jim Burg, Commission Chairman. 

Comrnlssioners Pam Nelson and Bob Sahr are also 

present. i will preside over this hearing. The 

hearing was noticed pursuan; to the Commissron's 

Crder for and Notice of Huarino issued Ncvenber 3 f i .  I 

2001. I 

The issue at thls hearing wi;i b e  t o  i 
I 

15 d i e  ciai:is a s  the a s  proceeds cf :fie 

1 6  11 Eo1;ow:r.q orsin d ~ a l t r ' s  bonds: (1) ihe bond I 
i I 

commencing Zuly 1 ,  1998 and ending June 30, 1999; I 17 I 
I 

i 8 (2) the bond commencing July 1 ,  1999 and ending I 

June 30, 2000; (3) the bond comnencing luiy ;, 2 C C O  I 

i 
I 

2 0 and ending June 30, 2001, with Star Insuranc:e I 

I 1 
! 

2 1 

2 2 

Company being the surety. I 

All parties have Che rich: : Z  se 

23 - - ) presez: id Ic be s e n  b; a; a ~ z a r z ~ ; : .  .-. . A 
~ e r s o n s  so ~esiiiying wiii be sworn in and ssb;esz 

1 
to cross-examination by the parties The I 

I I 

I 
I 

I 
I 
I 
I 



I .. 
I 

Commission will make a propnsed decislon to :he 1 

2 Circuit Court. The Circuit Court s decislen may be 

3 appealed to rhe State Supreme Courc. 

Rolayne A. Wiest w l l ?  act a s  ! 4 
I 

Commission Counsel. She may provlde recomr1ec2e3 I 5 I 

- i- rullngs o n  procedural and evidentlary matters. L l i e  I 5 

7 1 Commlss:on nay overrale its Counsel's preliminary 

I rullngs throughout the hearlng. If not overruled, 8 
k- - 

9 the preliminary rullnqs w1ll become finai r ~ l i n ? ~ .  
I 

i 0 At this tlme, I will turn ~t over to Ro:a;;ns to 

i i  conduct the hearing. 

12 MS. WIEST: First I ' l i  ~ a k e  a ? - *  'i I 
r . ' = S .  appearan,- I 1 3 I 

I -. 
14 MR. FRAZIER: nelly Frazier, Staff I 

15 Attorney. I 
i 5 

17 

18 

19 

2 0 

2: 

22 

2 3 

M R .  ARNDT: Mark Arndt, May & 

Johnson Law Firm in Sioux Falls, on behalf of z n e  1 
insurer, Star Insurance Company. I 

MS. WIEST: Would anyone else like 

to be ln the appearances? Before we beqln, le: me 

i I I 

i ]us; explain the procedure :o you. Genera;:-, 2: r. a t , 

I 

24 1 1  C o n ~ ~ i s s l o n  and then I belleve he has a 
I I i 
I1 I 

- * - , -  . -  happens is a staff p e r ~ ~ ~ ,  Mr. Knadie, : - A -  -.. I 

I 

Che clalns ;hat have been submlttea : G  the 
I 

2 5  1 reccrnrnendatlon ;hat he has made up to t h e  I 

i 
I 
I 
I 
I 

i 



I 

4 
, 

1 Commission. You can listen to all of that 

2 testimony. 

I - .  , 
After that tlme period, I: w : . ~  U" 

5 testimony on the record a l s o  You d o n ' t  h a - r  :1 

6 1 make that decislon right now. You can wal: ;n:;I 

7 voul-ge heard Xr. Knadle's testimony. Does ax>-body 

a n y  procedural questions at this t;me be:ore 
. 

- - 
9 we begln? If not, I believe you may call your 

lo I Eirst wltness, Mr. Frazier. 

I - . . . .  
:I I KZ. FZAZIER: Yes, I would cal- s \ zo  

i I 
i2 11 Knadle. 

1 3  1 B03 KNADLZ 

i 4 after first belng sworn to tell the t r c ~ h ,  r h c  

1 5  / /  o a ~ h  testified as follows: 

vocr name and spell ~ . t  for the reccra? i5 / /  

i i  /I Q what's your educational backgrcund, 3c;l 

2 3 Souch DakoLa State University ~n Commerc:al 

-conon:cs 12 December of 1979. 2' I/ - 
%here are you curre,nily employed? 



- 
i 

A The South Dakota Publlc Utllltles C O ~ ~ I ~ I S S ~ O ~ . .  

Q How long have you been employed there? 

P. Since March of 1980. 

Q What's your position with the P U C ?  

currently a director in 

ransportatlon Warehouse Dl-~lslon o: t h e  

onmlssion. 

Is i t   par^ of your job with the PUC to rnoni:or 

icensed grain dealers? 

i -f'es, it is. 

2 In the process of doing so, did you become 

Eamiliar with a company called Wheetco, 

Incorporated? 

k Yes, I did. 

Q Cld W h ~ e t c o  appiy to become a ilcensea a r a l : .  

deaier with the PUC? 

A Yes, they dld. 

Q Did they do so? 

A -?es, they did. 

Q I'm handing you what has been prernarked as 

ScafE Exhibit No. 4 .  Would you piease descrlht 

that document, Bob? 

A Yes. This 1s a South Dakota Graln Dealer's 

ilcense, Non-Sto>-age, for Wheetco, Incorporated; 

It was issued 



5 

nd explred at mldnight on June 3 u ,  2001. 

aoes this appear to be the same license that 

as issued to Wheetco? 

Yes, it does. 

Same contents? 

Yes. 

MR. FRAZIER: I would move ~o en:er 

,taff E:<h:Slt KO. 4. 

MS. WIEST: Any objection? If not, 

itaff Exhibit No. 4 is admitted. 

)UESTICNS BY MR. FRAZIER: 

1 In order to obtain this license, was Wheetco 

requlred to post a bond? 

4 . - ies, they were. 
. - 

Q I'm handlng you now what has bee2 p r e ~ ~ a r i s z  

Staff ExhlbiL Nos. 5A, 5B, and 5 C .  w o ~ l d  you 

please descrlbe chose documents? 

A Yes. Staff Sxhlbit No. 5A 1s a Graln Dealer's 

3ond for Wheetco, Incorporated. It was ~ s s u e d  b:: 

SEar Insurance Company ln the amoun: of 575,0013 for 

- - 
:he :rain craier's bond. I? IS for c t e  year 

1598 and end 

Warehouseme 

ncorporated 



I ll Grain Dealer's License for the p~r;od c s ~ , ~ ~ n c : : - . ~  

3 July 1, 1999 and ending June 30, 2000. 

4 Staff Exhibit No. 5C 1 s  rhe Ssnd f c r  

5 I/ - -  use by Public Grain Warehousemen and G r a ~ n  3 e a : e r s  

To the best of your recoliectlon, do :hese 

Lo be the sime bonds xith tie saze CSZ:~SZS 
I 

l i  ) -hat u r e c i i  when :hey -..ere issued? 

13 ( 1  A 
Yes, they do. 

14 ( /  MP.. FZAZIER: i f  there's no 

15 / /  objections, i wouid move to enter Staff Er h l b ~ :  

1 5  / (  Nos. iP., 5 3 ,  and 5C 
I 

I / i7 1 1  14s. WIZST: Are there any oblec:;ons 
I I 

ii! 1; to :hose? i f   no^, they'll be a d n l t ~ e d .  

2 0  
TO your knowledge, did there cone a  me when 



I I 
3 i 2inkrup:cy Cou:t, District of South DakoLa. On 

4 )I April i4, 2001, :he i h a ~ r e r  iI Case -2s converLei 

J ' 11 :o a Chapter 7 case in the U.S. Bankruptcy C ~ u r i ,  

DlstricL of South Dakota. 

Wheetco entered into a stipulation 

with =he Comnlssion where Wheetco voluntarll:~ 

rel:riqc:s?.ed ~ t s  Grain Dealer's License to :he 

- .  
Coor.ission, ~nciuaicg all rlghts and S e n e f l ~ s  

bes;o>;ed with such license effective as of 

- - Aprii 1 4 ,  2001. 

2 After or sinul~aneouc with  he convers;on of 

Ck.apter 11 to the Chapter 7, is it your 

understanding that the PUC entered :nto an 

aqreeneni wlth ihe Trustee for Wheetco regard:?? 

:he stay that's imposed when a company goes 

2 b a n k r ~ p t ?  To refresh your memory, I'll shoui yol; 4 
: 5  1 uha: Is Seen premirked as Staff ExhibiE Xo. 6 .  

I 

i C  1 Could you describe that document? 
! 1 

2 :  / I  i. . S:aff Zxhlbit No. 6 is the stlpulaEio3 

I I 2 regardin? the Grain Dealer's License sf Wheezz:, 
c i 

- - 
i i  11 nciuntar;ly rellnqvlshed its Grz:? i ~ i ~ e r l  s 1;  st 

25 11 zo :he Conrniss~ox ~ncluding ill rlphts and bexei;zi 





- " - d 

-. 
:ES, Z5.e~ did. 

-,-^ 
2 -2-=._c a result of that agreene..C, dld tne r v ~  

:hen f:le with the 'eieral Court to ha-.re rke sz3;~ 

lifted so lt could hold a hearlnq to admlnlster 

claixs acainst the bond? 

F. Yes, they dld. 

Q As a result of that notion, 1s :t ;rour 

unders~andlng t h a ~  the PUC entered into a 

s;lpulated agreement wlth the Trustee regard;nq the 

s t s y  ckac's zrisosed when a company goes ban!<rspt?  

k Can you rephrase :ha: questlon please? 

Q r-. L o  your recollection, once Wheetcc wen= 

? - 
bankrup; there ln Federal Court, P U C  :hen :lied a 

motron Lo have the stay llfted so i C  could 

adizlnister cialms aqainst the bond, rlont? 

k . . xes ,  W ?  dld. 

Q Ccce : h a :  n~tior. was flied, did  he ? L C  e z z r -  

12:s an agrrenei?: 311th :he Trustee rrgardlng the 

stay that had been ~mposed? 

0. Yes, they did. 

G Is it  your understanding tha: the Trustee 

agreed not to reslst the motion to ha-J-e the stay 

lifted so the PUC could proceed agalnst  he bond? 

-, A ,ns: souid be correct. 

0 ?crsuant co that stipulated aqreemenz znez, 



I 

i'n showing you what's been premarked as Staff : !I 41 Zxhibit No.  7 .  Could you descrlbe that document? 

5 i '  
[ I  i. 

This Staff Exhibit No. 7 1s an order grafiz:ns 

/I the S a ~ t h  Dakota Public Utilities Comvlssi~n ir,c;;;: 

1 1  / 

2 / j  
.or relief from axiona;ic stay in rhe Uxl;~d S : ~ L E S  

5 1 B i ~ . k ~ ~ p i ~ y  Cour;, 3isirict of Sou;h DakoLa, 
i / . - 

1 G 9ortlern DL-J: siox. IL is signed by the HonoraC-e 

! 1 
3 - 
* A  ir-~;n 2 ; .  Eoyr, Sankruptcy Zzdge, the firs: day of /I 
ii 11 L C ~ U S L ,  2001.- 

l 3  I/ Does this order appear to be  he same order 

i L  1; W I : ~  :he same conienis as you last recali ii? 

C ? I  -. 
A 3 A :es, I: does. i 1 
l 5  I /  

K?.. FRA,ZIER: Then I wouid ns-;e zc 

enter :he order lifting the s;ay acains: t!-.e ?-;C. 
i 7  1 1  - 
. ,. !I 

* / i  14s. WIZST: Any oS]ec;ions? If no:, 

I1 :hen I E  is admitted. 

.----- 
20 / I  gu;;l.ONS 73-f MR. FRAZIEp: 

I 
21 1 1  Q Ozce the sLay was lifted, did :he ? 5 C  :hen 

2 2 file u;ch :he Circu;; Court L O  be ap9oin:ed 
I i 

2 3  1; r ~ c e i - ~ c r  of Wheetco to d~termine :he ~ e r : :  oi 
i 

24 1 1  clal-s against the bond? 

. , 
2 5  (1 A 

I ~ S ,  Z h q  d i d .  



~ h l s  document? 

A Yes. This 1s a petition to appolnt S s u ~ h  

Dakota Public Utilities Commission as receiver. 

-T-  2 - A , , , ,  was filed In the Circuit Court, Flf th Zudlclai 

Clrc~;:, dsted August 24, 2001. 

- 
Q UGes thls appear to be the same docunen: .$:;rh 

:he saze c o n ~ e n t s  as you remember the P;C flle3? 

. . A I ~ S ,  i; dces. 

X?.. Z?.p-ZIZ?.:  I would nove zc e n c s r  

~ d ~ ,  zxhiblt KO. E ,  Petition for Receivership. s ' - C =  - 
14s. W I E S T :  Any objection? If nct, 

it is admitted. 

9 . -  ~ U L S T I O N S  BY MR. FRAZIE?: 

0 As a resuic of this motion, was a h o z r ; ? . ~  

held? 

k -, IES, I t  was 

Ci As a resuit of that hearing, d;d the Clrculc 

Courc ;her; sign an order grantlng the petltlon L O  

be appolnted recel-,-er? 

A -<Es, it 3 ;d .  

G I ' m  showlnq you no?[ what's been prenarkea as 

StaEf Exhlbic No. 9 .  Mili you piease c e s c r ~ b e    hat 

documen:? 





14 . 
.- ; r o z o n  uaksra ? r e ~ ~ ,  and the Groton Indece~Senr. 

i 50 YOU sent the letter to everybody that you 

~ h o ~ g h i  n ~ g h t  have a claim and then, just to be 

s a f e ,  you published it in the newspapers to make 

sure that anybody else out there mlght recerve 

nozice of roday's hearing; is that correct? 

Fs Thai's correct. We sent notlce of the hear129 

that is being held todsy. 

Q in preparation for today's hearing, dld you 

r e - ~ i e x  :he proof of clalrns which were scppiied by 

~ 5 %  varlous patrons per letter from the Commission 

da:ed August 7, 2001? 

A Yes, I did. 

Q I'll direct your attention to Staff Exhlblt 

No. 1. Could you please describe what Staff 

Exhlblt No. i is please? 

A Yes, I can. Essent~ally, what Staff Exh;b;; 

NO. 1 1s 1s the proof of claims that were fiied 

w::n the Conmlsslon pursuant to the Comrnisslon's 

requesi dated August 7, 2001. it would lnclude ;he 

August 7, 2001 letter that was prev;ously 

menc:oned. would also lnclude proof of clalns 

f i i e d  by the different potentlal clalrnants ~n :his 

zia::er. 

Q 2oes rhls exhlbl: appear to be r-e s a : ~ ~ e  















. . 
Nos. 2439 and 4497. The company r e c o r d s  w o : ; . c  

The company records wili aisc shcVd 

~ h s t  these amounts were converted to subscrlptlc,n 

agreement for common stock. Deferred payment 

contracts are not protected from Souih Dakoia 

statutory bond coverages per SDCL 4 9 - 4 5 - 9 .  

It is also staff's oplnlon that once 

the graln payables were converted to commcn s : c c b : ,  

they are no longer a grain payable. Per SDCi 

49-45-1.1, subsection 2 ,  the deflnitlon of grain 

will not lnclude graln that has been cleaned, 

processed, and speclficaliy identified for intended 

use of planting for reproduction and for which a 

grain warehouse receipt has not been lssued. 

It is staff's opinion that the seed 

wheat wouid fall in this category and would no= be 

covered by the Graln Dealer Bond. Szaff wci~ld 

recommend t h a ~  Kr. Raap does not have s val-a 

claim. 

Q BE?  your documentation from the conpany 

records would then be found in Exhlblt KO. 3.71; 

i h a ~  correct? 

A That would be correct. 

Q is ihat i t  for this bcnding period? 





2 3 

he grain payables were c o ~ v e r t e d  Co ccmmon s t i r k ,  

. .  
hey are no longer a graln payabie. S:aEf wo::.c 

ecommend that Mr. Xaap does not have a ?:al:a 

:lalm. 

Would documentation for that be found ln Staff 

Cxhibit No. 3 A ?  

4 That would be correct. 

1 jerry Raap? 

3. Jerry Radp is claiming an amount of $ 2 2 , 2 2 5 . 5 5  

for sunflowers on Deferred Payment Csntrazt 

Nos. 2449 and 4463. The company records wsr, la  

support this amount. The company records a?sc show 

that thls amount was transferred to a promissory 

note on S e p ~ e m b e r  20, 2000. Per a phone 

conversation with Larry Wheeting on August 30, 

2001, Mr. Wheeting indicated that the promissory 

notes were entered into with the understanding that 

i f  che financing package did not qo znrougk., t h e  

debt would r e v e r ~  back to a graln payabie. in 

addition, the company via a letter daced 

OcEober 30, 2000 io all current note holders s:~ted 

ihar a; exact conneccement date on the note 

payments is n o ~  iisted and until conflrmatlon and 

c o m p l e t ~ o n  of a loan application 1s done, no 

certaln date can be listed. 
I\ 



' I I /  Thls wording substantlaLes 

11 would  no^ be effective unless the flna-clng p a c k a o e  

i I! was appro-,id. Ceierrrd payment contl-acts a:-? ::<: 

/ 1 
5 I ,  p r o ~ e c t e d  b y  South Dakota s ~ a t u t o r y  bond co-:erages 

I / 
5 / /  per SDCL 49-45-9 entitled to the graln passage io 

7 buyer upon delivery. Staff would recommend tha: 

8 Mr. Raap does not have a valid claim. 

Would documencation for that be 2ound :n S ~ a f f  

10 Exhiblt KO. 3B? 

i 1 A That would be correct. 

i 2 0 Is t n a ~  it for thls bond perlod? 

i 3 A Yes. 
i 1 1  j On zo Szaff E x ? : i b i Z  No. 2D, coui3 you 3iezse 
i 

15 I describe thls exhibit, Bob? 

16 I A Staff Zxhiblt No. 2 D  1s filed cialms and staff 

l 7  il recommendations for the bonding period of Juiy i, 

13 11 is97 through June 30, 1998. 

And the clalm of Fred Wolken, J r . ?  

2 0 k Fred Woiken, Jr. is clalmlnq an s n 3 u n ~  sf 

2 1 5 7 5 1 . 2 C  f c ~ r  cracked corn. The cc?ca~,, records 

would surport Ehis amount. 

i t  is the staff's op;n;on zhai  he 

2 1) r e i n e d  aid cracked corn has been processed a z ~  

will nor fall under the ~urisdiction cf the 



2 5 

onm:ss;on because the graln is n . 1 ~  ~n ::s o:-:g1za: 

.---o . Staff would recomme~ld that P i - .  i i ' o i k e r ,  cioes 

lot ha-ie a valid clalm. 

2 Do:umeztatlon for that would be f c , ~ n i  ;c E - & : :  

Zxhlblt No. 3 A I ;  ;s that correct? 

4 Yes. 

2 Is that it for that bonding period? 

A Yes. 

(2 Could you describe Staff Exhlbit No. 2 E ?  

. , A s .  Spaff Sxhiblt N o -  2% are flled clal-s 

and staff recommendations for the bonding 4e::~5 sf 

July 1 ,  1998 through 2une 3 0 ,  1999. 

Q And the clalm of Mlles Bretsch? 

-4 i<lles Sretsch 1s clalmlng an ainount of 

approxlmacely $24,000 for sunflowers. The co~~pariy 

records show an amount of $23,778.24. StafE 

recommends that $23,778.24 is a valld clalm. 

Q In comments you note that the dlffere~.cr is 

6ue Eo the estlmate made by the proalcer; is - - - -  - ..C. I 

correct? 

-. A , na: ' 5 correct . 

G Z i L  - - c  ---q - 
_ ~ , , t , d : ? : i  records wlth the $ 2 3 ,  775. 24 

I I 
wouid be found 1x1 Staff Exhlbit No. 3 2 ;  is C h a t  

correct? 



? * 
6 C 

-. r,jerstad Farm Partnersh~p l o r  i : e p L i : - . l e  

3 e r s t a e .  

MR. ARNDT: Kelly, 3 dor.'c n- ,e i r .  t r  

nterrup;. I d o n t ;  know 11 1: would b r  y o u ;  

os;;:on or :he Commlsslon's posltlon :ha: i: 

lave q u e s ~ l n n s  for Bob regarding indlvldual cialms, 

ihich I would have jus; a few on Staff Exhiblt 

lo. 2E, should we make them now before movlng on Lo 

:he nex; claim or would you rather I wait untll 

.c ? o u t r e  ,inished? 

. .  , 
MS. WIEST: I thlnk i: K G ~ ~ C  ~e 

easler i E  you would wait until h e ' s  f ~ n i s h e d .  

QUESTIOXS BY MP.. FRAZIER: 

Q All righc. Klerstad Farm ParLnershlp then 

please? 

A Kjerstad Farm Parinership, Stephanie L]ers:ad, 

is claimlng an amouni of 515,591.63 for srfflower 

and $2,423.37 for interest. The company records 

wouid support che $15.591.63 for the safflower. 

li ' 
q r z ~ n  s.irchases. 2 3  4 

2 4 Q Lazy ES, LLP for Stan Anderson. 

25 A Lazy BS, LLP, Stan Anderson, 1s clalmlng an 





1 1  
1 ii S:aLf recommends that the $1,887.33, which 1s the 

/ j 

2 xer a: t h e  graln payable in ihe a c c o a r ~ s  reze;~atle 

j ' 
i ! 

4 I /  co-rered by  he bond, which is for t h e  spec;;:- 
i ' 
! i 

r 1 

5 '  G C.- - ,, ,here was an offset of an accounts 

i ,  
7 / \  recei-Jabie, aoney due to Wheetco in this case; 15 

i i 9 , C Couid you please describe how you came to 
I 

1 I - F . . 
- 7  i i  as.< n;n i f  ne  would be willing to offset the 

:I 

i I 
1 5  I/ a c c o u n ; ~  receivable agalnst the accounts payable in 

I !  
17 I this zatter and he was willing to do so. 

1 1  

I 5 E s s r n t l a i l ; r ,  part of Exhibir No. 3RH would ;ncluie 1; 
1 

l9 ,i a 10::er :ha t  basically sald that he would agree 



2 1 Q 
I ' d  llke to direct your attentlon r o  Staff 

4 / /  ExhilsiE No. 2F. Could you please descrlbe :ha: 

5 rxhibi-? 

5 I /  A 
Yes. Staff Zxhlblt No. 2F are flled clalms 

7 
j / 
I l and staff recommendations for the bonding perlod cf 

July 1, 1999 through June 30,  2000. 

I 

9 Q And the claim of Bert Raap? 

1 
5 5  11 A 

Bert Rzap is claiming an amount of $8,957.i5 

this amounc. The company records also show that 

$8,330.27 of the S 8 , 9 5 7 . 1 6  was converted zc a 

subscr:ptlon agreement for common stock, the 

balance of 5 2 6 . 8 9  remaining fully payable 

It is staff's opinion that once the 
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$ 2 , 4 9 9 . 9 3 .  

The company records also show that 

there was a $10.99 payer on assembly sheet 

No. 3250. The grain payabie balance becanes 

5 2 . 4 8 8 . 9 4  after lncorporatlng the error. wnet:co 

stock register at Nay 31, 2000, which was 

lntrcduced as Exhiblt 14 at the hearing held 1i-i 

July of 2000 on Docket No. fDOOl in the matter of 

;he application of Wheetco, Inc. for a graln dealer 

license and set ir, the amount of applicant's bond, 

would support that the Schauer's - -  Sam, 905 

shares; and jake, 595 shares - -  have an ownersh:p 

interest of 1,500 shares of stock in Wheetco. 

It is staff's oplnlon that once the 

grain payables were converted to common stock, they 

are no longer a graic payable. 

MR. SAM SCHAUER: I object to  ha^. 

MS. WIEST: What is your objection? 

MR. SAM SCHAUER: There's no stock. 

MS. WIEST: At this point, I will 

overrule your objectlon. You will ha-;e an 

opporruni~y to restlfy on ;he record. 

pUZSTiONS EY M2. FRAZIER: 

Q Go ahead. 

A Staff would reconmend =hat $2,488.54 is a 



valid claim. 

Q And your documentation for this would be found 

in Staff Exhibit No, 3 H ;  is that correct? 

A Yes. 

Q Jake Schauer please. 

k Jzke Schauer is claiming an amount of 

529,751.42 for sunflowers. The company records 

would supporE this amount. The company records 

also show that Mr. Schauer signed a subscription 

agreement for common stock which converted $29,750 

out of $25,751.42 grain payable for 5 9 5  shares of 

common stock, leaving a grain payable balance G :  

Wheetco stock register on May 3 1 ,  

2000 I n  30cket No. GDOOl in the matter of the 

applrcatlon of Wheetco, Inc. for a grain dealer 

license in setting the amount of applicant's bond 

would support thzt the Schauer's - -  Sam, 905 

shares; and Jake, 595 shares - -  have an ownership 

interest of 1,500 shares of stock in Wheetco. 

It is staff's opinion ;hat o ~ c e  

graln payables were converted to cornnoz s ~ o c k ,  

are ~o longer a graln payable. Staff would 

recommend :hat $1.42 is a valid clalm. 

Q And documentation for this would be found 

the 

c k e l r  



Staff Exhibit No. 31; is that correct? 

4 Yes - 

Q Jim Schauer. 

P. Zim Schauer is . claiming an amount of $3, ? 3 i . 6 0  

for sunflowers. The company . records would support 

this amount. The staff recommends that $9,331.60 

1s a valid claim. 

Q It appears that Mr. Schauer received NSF 

checks; is that correct? 

A Yes. 

Q Mike Knoll. 

A Mike Knoll is claimin7 an amount of $11,513.66 

for sunflowers. The company records would support 

this amount. The company records also show LhaC 

Kr. Knoll has an accounts receivable balance of 

$ 2 , 0 0 0 . 5 0 .  

Staff recommends that $9,513.15, 

which is the net of the grain payable and accounts 

receivable, is a valid claim. 

Q The documentation for that would be found in 

Staff Exhibit No. 3L; is that correct? 

A Yes. 

Q Don Hearnen. 

A Don Hearnen is claiming amounts of $27,7933.6 

The comp 
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:his a m ~ u n t .  The company records also show thac 

3ctober 16, 2000, Mr. Hearnen converted $22,857.37 

2ut of the $ 2 7 , 7 3 3 . 3 6  grain payable to promissory 
1 

note, leaving a grain payable balance of $4,935.97. . 
Per phone conversation wlth Larry 

Wheeting on August 30, 2001, Mr. Wheeting indlcatea 

that the promissory notes were entered into with 

 he understanding that if the financing package did 

not go through, then the debt would revert back to 

a grain payable. In addition, the company vla a 

letter dated October 3 0 ,  2300 to all current note 

holders stated that an exact commencement date on 

t h e  note payments is not listed and until 

confirmation and completion of the loan application 

1s done, no certaln date can be llsted. 

This wording substantiates 

Mr. Wheeting's statement that the promissory notes 

would not be effective unless the financing package 

was approved. Staff recommends that $ 2 7 , 7 9 3 . 3 6  1 s  

a valid claim. 

Q And it appears that he also recel-~ed ;<SF 

checks? 

Q The documentation for thls would be found i n  

Staff Exhibit No. 3M; is that right? 
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certain date can be listed. This wording 

2 / !  subs;antiates Mr. Wheeting's statement that the 

? orsnissnry notes wouid not be efEective unless L?,P 2 i i  - I 
I 1 1  I 1 1  f i n a n c ~ n g  package was approved. Staff recornmenads I 

5 1 1  ! 

that $i4,815.05 is a valid claim. 1 
I 

Q Documentation for thls would be found in Sraff 1 
I - 7 ~ x h ~ i l t  No. 3 0 ;  is ;hat correct? 

I 
i 1 

C! KSP Farms, Inc., Kevin Swanson. 

A KSP Farms, Inc., Kevin Swanson, is claimlng an 

amount of $3,573.77 for sunflowers. The company 

records would support this amount. Staff 

recommends ihat $3,573.77 is a valid claim. 

C! It appears in this case that KSP Farms 

xecel-~ed an NSF check from Northern P r a l r i ~  Seeds; 

1s :hat correct? 

?. - i e s .  
I 

I Q S o  ~t appears that they were ~ s i r i ~  Norzhern 

I 
i 19 I !  Pralrle Seeds' checks to pay off Wheczco debis; ;s I I, 
I i I 
I 29 i t  thzt what ic appears to be? 

I! 

I I 

2 i  I /  A . r 
1 

res . 

2 2 
I 

Q Clark Zoeber. 
I 
I 

2 3  i A Clzirk Roeber 1s claimlng an amount of I 

24 I/ 511, 2 4 5  . a 5  for sunflowers. The company records 

^ -  1 '  
~3 ' 1  iiould ~ ' ~ g p o r t  this amount. Staff recommends that 

i 



a 

g I 
i ? 7 

I ,  
I 
1 

I - r 

- ;! S15.246 - 4 5  i s  a valid c l a i m .  

It appears that Mr. Roeber also received NSF 

c k e c k s ;  is ihai correct? 

- 
A. . . -{ES. 

- 
2 1) ME. CLARK ROEBER: May I a s k  a 

6 / '  question here please? 
I i 
i 
!! MS. WIEST: You will have an 
I / 

2 1 r , , r d L c ~ n i s y  n o p r y  to ask questions when he's done. Can 

I 
5 , .jci, t;a~t untll then? 

1 1  

- r :! - -  I t  MR. CLARK ROEBER: Yes. i 
- I i _ _  1 PiE. FRAZIER: Would you like a copy 

I 

a i - 
L ; of ;kt. documentation for this claim, Mr. Doeber? 

I 
- 7 - - 

~3 1 1  MR. CLARK ROEBER: NO, :hat's a i l  

! 1 
I4 r i g h : .  I just wondered why there was no 

{ !  _ - I !  .; , !  d.ccz~.e~tat;on for r h l s  ln that column and the 

I !  ,.-' 1 2  4 G o e l  Zurheiin from First Natlonai Bank of 
1 1  

I - - , /  * r  - ,  - - -  -- A ; s . : - - , . - d  f3r sunflowers. The corn pa^;^ rccoras 

- - - .  
i~ , I  ; S U ~ ~ C Z L  this amount. Siaff recrJmn;er,ds :!:a: 

i 
1 1  - - S G , 3 G 5 . ; C  is a -:aild clalm. 

L 2  j /  
1 - .  ,.. 

d-2 i ;: agpears ~ h a c  M r .  Durheim recelved IGSF 



3 8 

" -. Yes. 

n 
r~ And there's nothing in the documentation 

r- -,lunn n in that claim because your recommendation 

~ ~ z r z ~ r s  the claim that was filed, right? 

-. A ,nat1s correct. 

fi And there was no supplemental inform at:^^ 

a:Jaila%le in the company records to document? 

+- 
-. . - -nz:'s correct. 

f! Zoe Cameron. 

.-. Zoe Cameron did not claim an amount f ~ r  thls 

bending prriod. The company records show an amount 

cf 55,032-57 for millet. The company records alsc 

s h ? ~  M r .  Cameron has an accounts recelvabie baiance 

of Si,850.08. Staff recommends that $ 3 , i b 8 . 4 9 ,  

+~hich is the net of the grain payable and the 

acccl~nrs recei7.rable, is a valid clalm. 

3 Company documentation would be found ;n Staff 

- .  cxn:bit No. 3R; is that correct? 

A Yes. 

r 
r~ On page 2 of this exhiblt, Owen Elsen. 

A C-..:en Elsen is claiming an amoun: of S 9 , 2 i S . T 9  

f c r  sGnfl~wers. The company records would s-epcrz 

- c -  
i ; l , ~  az3uxt. ?he company records also snow t h a ~  

Y r .  Elsen has an accounts receivable baiafice of 

Sl,i3E.50. The staff recommends that $8,071.29, 



which is the net of the grain payable and the 

accounts receivable, is a valid clalm. 

3 Company documentation would be found ln Staff 

- .  , =:<r.i3:: K O .  3 T ?  

L .- C o r r e c ~ .  

(2 2oc:um Brothers. 

A 3o::ao 2rothex-s is claiming an amount of 

- - ,  < -  > - t , = = C . 4 i  for sunflowers. The company records 

would support this amount. Staff recommends t h a ~  

5 1 4 , 5 5 5 - 9 1  is a valid claim. 

Q In S ~ a f f  Exhibit No. 3U we would find 

documenration above and beyond that provided by the 

zrocucer in thls case from the company records? 

A Yes. 

. ~ i  , 2 - r  ,.-. IS clziming an amount of $ 4 , 0 0 2 . i ;  

=P,- --,- s-iz.5 lcwers. T5e company records show a n  amcuzt 

sf 53,950. The difference is due to che sunflower 

checkoff and adjustment for stock transfer fee of 

5 7 - 3 9 .  Staff recommends that $3,950 is a valld 

c , a : z .  

An& Szaff Exhibit No. 3B is che coinpan:; 

docunenza~lon, correct? 





Staff recommends that $3,005.64 1s a 

valid claim. Interest charges are not covered by 

che bond, which is for the specific purpose of 

grain purchases. 

Q Documentation is found in Staff Eshiblt 

No. 3 A C ?  

A Yes. 

Q The Schurr's please. 

A The Schurr's are claiming an amount cf 

$95,601.11 for sunflowers. The company records 

show $96,050. The differences are due to the 

following: (1) The Schurr's not deducting the 

sunflower checkoff in the amount of 5233.27; 

(2j The amounts of $27,133.93 and $15,152.32 

claimed by the Schurr's were transferred t~ 

assembly sheet No. 3085. The total amount due was 

increased by $674.15; (3) There was added back 

$7.99 on adjustment for stock transfer 

The company records also show that 

Mr. Schurr signed a subscription agreement for 

common scock which transferred the $96,050 graln 

payable for 1,921 shares o: common stock. 

MR. ARNOLD SCHURR: Excuse me, 

you're calking about a man who can't even hear you. 

Speak up. I lust want to be sure I can testify 



c 
d 

m 
k 
tn 

0 
L n  
0 . 
V) 

L n  

m 

aJ 
C 
u 

a 
a, 
k 
k 
a, 

W 
[I] 

C 
m 
k 
U 

C 
U 
.d 
.c 
3 

.9 
U 
0 
c, 
tn 

C 
0 
z 
L. 

E 
0 
Cl 

0 
U 
U 
a, 
a1 
C 
3 

.9 
U 
0 
U 
[If 

C 
0 
E 
E 
0 
U 

W 
0 

m 
aJ 
k 
m 
C 
[I] 

rl 
N 
Ln 

I-i 

k 
0 

W 

a, 
r-l 
A 
m 
h 
rd 
F4 

[I] 

m 
3 

C 
U 
-4 
.c 
3 

0 
0 
0 
?4 

d 
m 

X 
rd 
E 

C 
0 

k 
aJ 
lJ 

[I] 
-4 
01 
a, 
k 

A! 
U 
0 
U 
(1) 

aJ 
.r: 
1J 

'u 
0 

k 
aJ 
u 
U 
KI 
E 

a, 
C 
1J 

C 
.ri 

r-4 
0 
0 
a 
u 

0 
z 
U 
a, 
x 
U 
0 
a 

0 
0 
0 
N 

X 
r-i 
3 
t-3 

a 
rl 
3 
0 
3 

W 
u-1 
m 
U 
U-J 

ai 
rl 
a 
m 
X 
m 
a 
r; 
-d 
m 
k 
tn 

fJ 

k 
a) 
07 
r: 
0 
r-i 

0 
C 

a1 
L4 
m 



.4 Yes. 

Q Rix Farms, Inc. 

A Rix Farms is claiming an amount of $62,672.12 

for sunflowers. Some certified Oxen wheat, 

certified Ignot wheat, certified Russ wheat and 

wheat. The company records would support Ehls 

amount. 

Per SDCL 49-45-1.1, subsection 2 ,  

the definition of grain would not include graln 

that has been cleaned, processed, or speclflcally 

identified for intended use of planting for 

re2roduction and for which a grain warehouse 

recelpt has not been issued. It is staff's opinlon 

that the certified Ignot wheat in the amount of 

$13,022.67; the certlfied Russ wheat ln the s r n o u n c  

of $20,925.80; and Che certified Oxen whea: ~n ~ h e  

amoLnz of $11,227.35 would fall in this catecor>- 

and wouid not be covered by the grain dealer Scnd. 

The company records also show :ha: 

2ix Farms transferred $60,846.03 out of the 

$52,572.i2 grain payable to a promissory n o ~ e  on 

. - October 5 ,  2060. Per phone conversat~on wltn , a r r  !+' 

Wheeting on August 30, 2001, Mr. Wheetlnc : L 6 : = a ~ e c 5  

i h a ~  ? h e  promissory notes were entered 1n:c s:tz 

:he u~dersiandlng that i f  the financing packaae d;d 



I 4 4 

1 
I 
noz go zhrough, the debc would r e v e r ~  back tc a 

2 grain payable. 

3 In addition, the company via a 

I letter dated October 30, 2000 to all current note 

5 / hoiders stated that exact commencement dace on t h e  
I 

6 note payments is not listed and until conf;rma:lci? 1 
7 and completion of the loan application is done, no i 

I 
I l 

a certaln date can be listed. This wording 

9 substantiates Mr. Wheeting's statement that the 

promissory notes would not be effective unless rte 

financing package was approved. Staff would 

- i 2 1 reconmend t h a ~  $14,495.30 is a valid claim. 
I 

1 3  1 Q Documentation for that would be found in SEaff 

14 11 Exhibit No. 3.&E? 

15 (1  A That's correct. 

' I 
i7 1 1  A Zrickson Farms Is claiming an amount of 

18 / )  $ 4 . 2 0 0 4 0  for wheat and approximately 5450 for 

19 trucking. The company records show an amoun; of 

20 $3,822 for millet and an amount of $353.62 for 

2 1 wheat, for a total amount due of $4,175.62. Sraff 

2 2 recommends that $4,175.62 is a valld clalm. 

Trucking is not covered by the bond, whlch 1 s  :or 
i 

2 3 I 



No. 3AG; is that correct? 

A Yes. 

Q D&M Graln. 

A D&M Grain is claiming an amount of $67,776.70 

for sunflowers; an amount of $8,199.60 for oats; a n  

amount of $30,579.82 for millet; an amount of $ a 7 8  

for service charge. Company records show an amount 

of $8,331 for oats; an amount of $51,613.70 for 

sunflowers; an amount of $25,483.19 for millet. 

The difference of $6,165 for the 

sunflowers is related to payments made by the 

company not included in the proof of clalm flled by 

D&M Grain. The difference of $131.40 for oats IS 

due to the price per bushel. The difference of 

$5,095.53 for the millet is due to the prlce per 

pound. D&M Sraln 1s claiming 9 cents and Wheetco 

1s showlng 7-i/2 cents per phone call to Larry 

Xheeting on October 4 ,  2001. 

The company records also show thar 

D & X  Grain has an accounts recelvable balance of 

$1,122.60. Staff recommends that $94,305.29, whlch 

is the net of the grain payables of $8,331 for 

oats; $61,613.70 for sunflowers; and $25,483.i9 for 

miller, and the accounts recelvable balance of 
I 1 51,122.60 is a valld claim. Servlces charges are 





A n d  the documentation for i h a ~  would b e  f o . ~ n c  
i! 

2 iz Staff Exhibit No. 3C; is that correcr? 
I I 

: i 

- - 4 1  3 Zuss nurlbert please. 
8 - 1 

* -. - i 1 -2- 2ess curlbert is cla;,;,lng an anoi~r-~ of 
i 

5 5 2 , 9 5 7 . 5 3  for sunf1ov:ers. The company r e c c r d s  s k ~ h  

i f  
7 j i  an amoun; of S 2 , E S I .  The difference 1s due ro 

2 - ' a  I' dsc ' iege 2 n d  rhe sunfloue.rs checkoff. 5iaff would 

i : 
C4 i rccozaena that $2,521 is a valid clalm. 

I ! - it *"J! Q fonpany documentation would be found ln Staff 
r 6 

;i . . I S  - zzhxbit No. 3 0 ;  is that correct? 
i f  i 

,% ; A ' i e s .  
, 
i :  

2 3  Q Gary !4~ikel -john. 
i 

i r i: 1 
I4 if 3. G a r y  i 4 e l k e l  john is claiming an amount of 

! r 
b r 

: =  ,. a $ 2 3 , 5 3 5  . 5 4  for sunflowers. The company recc~rds 11 

- ?  
I 

- 4 .  ,,c :s t2.e s ~ n f l c w ~ r s  checkoff and pounds on scsle 

: r 
2 :  C c : s k e r  1 0 ,  2 0 0 0 .  P e r  phone coriv~rsaizon w:rh 

i 

11 
2 4  I /  ;nrc -8;;ch ;he u~derstanding that i f  ~ i - ~ r  f~nznc;r.c; 

I i 
i ?. .-. 8 :  p a c . - a = e  d l 5  r . c c  90 c h r o u a h ,   hen the d e k  wocld & d 

I / 

l i 
ll i i 
; I  ! i 



revert back to a grain payable. 

In addition, the company vla a 

letter dated October 30, 2000 to all cErrent note 

holders stated that exact commencement date on the 

note payments is not listed and untll conf;rrnat!os 

and completion of the loan appllcatlon 1s dor l e ,  co 

certai? d a ~ e  can be listed. 

This wording substantiates 

Mr. Wheeiing's statement that the promissory notes 

wouid not be effective unless the financing package 

w a s  apprcved. Staff recommends that $23,458.64 1s 

a valid claim 

8 The docl~mentation for that clalm would be 

found ~n Staff Exhibit No. 3E; is that correct? 

A Yes. 

Q The Duenwald Erothers/Bank of Hoven. 

A Duenwaid Brothers is claiming an amount of 

$2,904.18 for sunflowers. The company records 

would support this amount. Staff recommends that 

$2,904.18 is a valid claim. 

Q i 4 a r n ~ r  Coop Elevator. 

A Farrier Coop Elevator is clalrnlng as a ~ ~ ~ ~ 7 . f  C T  

$4,431.53 for millet. The company records w ; ~ l d  

supporz ~ h : s  amolJr.r. Staff recommends thac 

, S4,431.53 IS a valid claim. 
1 

I 





5 C; 

- .  
 rain payzLie and accounts recel*;able, 1s 2 -:ai:s 

claim. 

Q So this is one where there was a setoff, 

S x h i b i ~  Xo. 3K? 

Q . - iour rezommendation for Fred Elsenbraun/?~rsr 

Fred Eisenbraun is claiming an amount of 

$5,820 fcr safflower. The company records show an 

amount of $5,659.15. The difference is due to 

dockage and :he safflower checkoff. Staff 

recommends that $5,659.i5 is a valid cialm. 

With documentation found in Staff Exhiblc 

N o .  ?I \ ;?  

Q RDZ Farms, Inc. 

A RDZ Farms, Inc. is claiming an amount of 

$ 5 , 1 3 3 . 3 1  for the millet. Company records would 

s u p p o ~ t  Ehis amount. Staff recommends t p l a t  



The NSF ln this case came from Northern 

2 Prairie Seeds; is that right? 

3 A Correct. 

4 Q Merritt Patterson & Sons, Dale Fatterscn. 

5 A Merritt Patterson & Sons, Dale PatLerso:~, arc 

6 claiming an amount of $5,339.17 for safflower. 

7 company records would support thls amount. 

8 Mr. Patterson also submitted 

9 evldence of transfer of the $5,339.17 grain payahle 

10 to promissory note on October 4 ,  2000. Per phone 

11 conversation with Larry Wheeting on August 30, 

1 2  200i, i .  !.lheetin2 indicated that the promissory 

n o ~ e s  -#;ere enzered lnto with the understanding that 

.*- -- - - - -  = .- - .- 2 ?I.- - - . - - ,  L ,,.. ro a srain payable. 

- - - -  - _ I - - -  ^ -  - *  - -  , - n o  coa?any via a 

- - -  - - -  - -  - -  - - - - - -  - - - - - - - - - - - 



Gorman/Flrs~ State Bank of Gackle. 

- - -  
7 r?. 3&L Gorman 1s clalming an anouxz 3 5  $;t,2S:..-.. 

- - - .  
for suni~o-8:ers. The company records two--= stzrzr = - - 

- .  this amount. Staff recommends that $ i L , 2 P Z . - -  1 5  3 

valid ciaim. 

9 This was a bad Northern Pralrle Sveas' chezk; 



is that correct? 

A Yes. 

Q Carl Peterson. 

A Carl Peterson is claiming an amount of 

$3,076.16 for sunflowers. Company records would 

support this amount. Stafl recommends that 

$3,076.16 is a valid claim. 

Q Leo Naber. 

A Leo Naber is claiming an amount of $6,575.56 

for millet. Company records would support thls 

amount. Staff recommends that $6,575.56 is a valld 

claim. 

C This was yet another one with a Northern 

2rairie Seeds' check; is that correct? 

A -:;.s. 

7 - . - 
ir ~ s s z r  .~azaervorste. 

- - - * - -. __-- ,--=- - _ _  wandrr-:orsie is claiming an amount cf 



2 11 a grain payable. In addition, the company vla a I 
3 1 leiter dated October 30, 2000 to all current no;e 

confirmation and completion of the loan appllcatlcn 1 
I 

4 

5 

7 11 is done, no certain date can be listed. 1 

holders stated that an exact commencement date on 

the note payments is not listed and untll 

This wording substantiates 

9 / /  Mr. Wheeting's statement that the promissory notes I 

13 ( 1  Q The documentation for that would be found ~n I 

10 

11 

Staff Exhibit No. 3P; is that correct? 

will not be effective unless the financing package 

was approved. Staff recommends that $29,511.49 1s 

A Yes. 

Q Jim Faulstich of American State Bank of 

l2 I 

Pierre. 

a valid claim. 

A Jim Faulstich is claiming an amount of 
.. 

$15,599.82 for sunflowers. Wheetco records show an 

amount of $11,843.27. The difference is due to 

assembly sheet No. 3220 in the amount of $3,750.55 

being claimed by Mr. Faulstich, and the check 

2 3 

2 4 

2 5 

cleared the bank. Staff recommends that 51:,?43.27 
i 

is a valid clalm. 

' 0  Gxth documentation found ln StafE Eshlhl: j 
I 

I 



3Q; is that correct? 

Yes. 

Joe Cameron. 

Joe Cameron is claiming an arnoun: of S7.684.8CJ 

or millet. The company records s h o w  a n  ansun: r i  

,8,255.63. The differences are due to dockage, 

)rice per pound, and Mr. Cameron not including 

;tale ticket Nos. 11410 and 11415. The companb7 

records also show Mr. Cameron has an accounts 

receivable balance of $3,962.40. Staff recommends 

that $4,293.23, which 1s the net of the grain 

payable of $8.255.63 and the accounts receivable 0: 

$3, 962 . 4 0 ,  is a valid claim. 

Q Cocurn~ntatlon of that would be Scaff Zxh;t:r 

No. 3R; is that correct? 

A Yes. 
-. 

Q Claycon KJ e r s ~ a d .  

A Claytor. Kjerstad is clalming an amount of 

$18,735.80 for millet and $800 for ~ r u c k l n g .  

Company records show an amount of $12,118.15 for 

ihe miller. The difference of $1,993.65 for szale 

ticket 310s. 11083, ii884, and 11723 is due r c  

dockage of $559.72, a price difference 31 



licket No. 11663 claimed by Mr. Klerstad was paid 

~y check No. 16648 in the amount of $ 5 . 6 9 3 . C 2  

I'rucking charges are not covered by the bond, which 

is for the specific purpose of graln purchases. 

Staff recommends that $12,118.15 1s a valid c : 3 : n i .  

Q Documentation for that clalm would be .r8: c:: 

Staff Exhibit No. 3AJ; is that correcr? 

A Yes. 

Q Farmers Oil Company. 

A Farmers Oil Company is claimlng an amounc of 

$5,340.37 for sunflowers. The company records show 

an amount of $5,072.25. The difference is due to 

dockage and minor weight differences. Staff 

recommends that $5,072.25 is a valld clalm. 

Q With documentation 1 x 1  Staf? Exhlbi; No. 3 X ;  IS 

that correct? 

A Yes. 
-. 

Q Kerwyn Holsing. 

A Kerwyn Holsing is claiming an amount of 

$5,230.62 for sunflowers. Company records would 

support this amount. Staff recommends that 

$5,230.62 1s a valid claim. 

Q Thls was another bad Northern ?ra::-:e 5 ~ ~ 5 s '  

check; is that correcr? 



r! 
: I t  

!; S t i 1 4 3 1 3 . t i S  f o r  s u n f l o w e r s .  Compariy r e c o r d s  show ar. 

* * -. .-. - a A cqx;noz Znterprises 1s  cia:ming an a n c 3 - i ~ . r  zf 

,"" ,-. : 5 , y , y 1 , , 7 4  for nille:, l e s s  a n  arnoun: 3: S t , C E S . ' E  

- Y 
* s. ," .- . - I  a c c s m ~ n t s  r e c % l - ~ a b l ~ ,  fzir a net arnoxnt c f  

* *. c C '- C, p 
a ., , , , i E ! 5 . 5 5 .  i.,- comaany r e c s r d s  w o u l d  s i ippor :  zk:s 



5 E 

$25,734.05 for miliet, plus contract storage 

2 charges of $1,744.11, plus frelght of $779.20, 

minus $4,411.46 for corn, for a total claim of 

4 $23,845.90 plus interest charges. The company 

5 records show an amount of $25,721.37 for the 

millet. 

The difference 1 s  due to mlnor 

balances on assembly sheet Nos. 3234, 3243, and 

3244, and a minor difference in price on assembly 
I 

10 sheet No. 3116. Staff recommends that the frezght 

11 of $779.20 and the storage of $1,744.1i be deducted 

12 from the purchased corn of $4,411.46, leavlng a 

13 baiance due Wheetco of $1,891.18 to be offse: 

i 4 agalnsc the grain payable of $25,721.37. T h ~ s  

15 / leaves a grain payable balance of $23, 833 .22. 

Staff recommends that $23,833.22 1s 
I 

17 a r;lrd clalrn. Interest charges are not covered by 

19 grain purchases. 

Documentation for this would be fourid .i.n'.~caf.f 

Exhibit No. 3AC; is that correct? 

2 2 A Yes. 

2 3 Q Is that the last claim for that bonding 

2 4 period? 

Yes, i t  is. 



Q I ' d  like to direct your a t c e ~ ~ t l o : ~  Sack tc : k t -  

exhlbit that we skipped, whlch IS S ~ a f i  Szhlb;: 

No. 2A. Could you please describe Scaff Exhlblt 

No. 2A, Bob? 

A Yes. Staff Exhibit No. 2k is a summar!.' c f  

claims per staff for all the differ en^ b o n c i ~ ~ q  

periods that we just went through. For example, 9:-. 

line 1, tnere's a bond license of a graln dealer 

e f f e c ~ : - z e  f ~ r  :he period of Juiy 1 ,  1955 throsgh. 

June 30, i 3 9 5  1.3 the amount of $75,000. 

Line 2 is staff recommended valld 

claims against the bond for this period, whlch can, 

be found on Staff Exhibit No. 2 B ,  whlch indicates 

zero. So there are no valid clalms recommended b y  

staff for this bonding period. 

If we g o  on to line 4 ,  E h l s  : s  2 

bcnd  for llcense as a grain dealer effrcclve fsr 

;he p e r l ~ d  af Juiy 1 ,  1996 through June 3 0 ,  1557 I:: 

I I 
2 1  I /  s aqainst the bond, which can be fsund c L  

-. - j j 
i . i  !: ScafE Extiblt No. Z C ,  whlch has an amour,: of :PIC. 

I ' i I 
i 23 I /  Llne 6 would show the balance for 

i I 
2 4  1 :hat bond, which 1s $50,000, the same as ~ h e  / I i 1 
25 j ,  . - - - -  i.., ,Lal bond. 

/ 1 





valld claims against the bond in the amount of 

$277,993.86, which can be found on Staff ExhiS;: 

No. 2F. This would leave a balance of a ne2ative 

$202,993.86 for this bonding period, which would 

indicate that the staff's recommended valid claims 

would have a payout ratio of approximately 27 cents 

on the dollar. 

Line 16 would be the bond for 

llcense as a grain dealer effective for the period 

of Jsly 1 ,  2000 to June 30, 2001 in the amounE of 

$75, c o o .  

Line 17 is staff's recommended valid 

claims against the bond ic the amount of 

$233,442.71, which can be found on Staff Exhibit 

No. 2G. Thls would leave a negative balance of 

$158,442.71, which would indicate that staff's 

recommended valid claims against this bonding 

period would be paid approximately 32 cents on rhe 

dollar. 

Q If the Commission and the Circuit Court 

ultimately decide that the amount of the valld 

claims exceeds the amount of bond for any 

particular bonding period, how would you recornnend 

that that bond be distributed? 

1 A 

Staff would recommend that the valld clalrns be 



6 2 

1 paid on a pro rata basis from all the graln dealer 

2 bond proceeds and any interest earned cn the ssme 

3 1 ,  LOX that particular bonding period. 

4 Q Other than these claims then, have you 

5 received any other claims from the publication or 

6 from any other patrons of Wheetco? 

7 k. No, I have not. 

B I  Can you think of any other issues regarding 

Il these recommendations that I haven't addressed l n  

10 my questlonlng? 

- A / /  P. KO, I cannoc. 

?4R. FRAZIZR: Before I turn Bob 

cver for cross-exanination, I would request that 

any party asking questions of Bob state their name 

and spell ~t for the record. I also r e q u e s ~  ~ h a i  

if any peopie do make siatements on :he record 

regarding thelr own claims, thai they do sc x r .de r  

oath. Ocher tnan tha:, I have no further ql~esc:ons 

MS. WIEST: At this tlme, ue're 

going to open this up for questioning. Mr. krnd:, 

did you have any questions? 

I - M I ? .  ARNDT: I do. Once again, I ,,, 

, . Nark Arndt on jehalf of Star Insuranze Company. vde 

had a chance to meet before the hearing beqan. 
- 





5 4 

r P - 
4 ~ C U  just ezp1a;n to me and to the 

-c-.-- - - -  ...- - - - 2  ...... x k a r  docunicnts ycz would ha-:e relled GT.  

zo n z k e  t h a ~  recommendation, what documents were 

i z t e r z r e t e d  rhern? i guess, specifically, you have 

A 

L~ refer to StafE Zxhibit No. 3. Let's go ahead 

a:?6 do c h a r .  

A Xiles  3re:sch would have filed - -  l f  you qo  to 

Staff -, z z l - i l b ~ t  !lo. LZ, tha:'s the proof of cl+;n 

P, 
J Ssacif:caily, I'd like to direct your 

~ZTentron ts StafE Exhibit Xo. 3 2  and the flrst 

- p39e - -  L t h i n k  there are a number of pages that 

a r e  a r r a c h e d  to S t a f f  Zxhiblt No. ?Z - -  but rhe 

r.e kcx  ycc rezer to that? i thlrik i ; ' ~  referred ro 

as "assezbly sheet" a c  the t o p .  is that ~ h r  : e r r  

i 
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he scale ticker correspond to thLit e:i: 1 - lV  cf v:!??: 

s listed as June 9 ,  2000? 

-. 
i ~ n a t ' s  correct. They have the same net w e l ~ i ? t  

1s ihat scale ticket does. 

2 Let's go ahead and move to the nexc clalrr 

~ n d e r  this bond period, Kjerstad Farn ?ar:nersh;p. 

Can you tell the Commission what d o c ~ m e n t s  ::ou 

relied on to make your recornrnendac:~~ fcr ~ 7 . a :  

claim? 

A Staff Exhiblt No. IF. 

Do you have Staff Eshlbit No. I F  13 fronz of 

you now, Mr. Knadle? 

A Yes. 

Q There are a number of documents thac ac:uaill- 

accompany Staff Exhibit No. iF, more than one ?ace; 

is ihat right? 

A Correct. 

Q That takes care of ny questions for : h a t  

Can you again state for the record tke 5 o c ~ 7 , e n ~ s  

you reiied on in making your recoxmez3a;::~. i:r 

that claim? 

P. Staff Exhibit Nos. 1G and 3.45. 

- Q Let's move on to the clalm of M r .  .less. - -  - 
-0 . i  

you tell the Commission which documents yoi r e l : e d  



Q .Grid then the last claim on Staff Exhibit No. 2 

is a cialm for i l & M  Graln. Can yoc tell the 

Commission what exhibits you relied on to make that 

reconmendat ion? 

A Staff Sxhihit No. iI and 3AH. 

Q Can you explain to :he Comrriission and L O  

myself the difference 1x1 your reccmmendaclsn cr. 3 L Y  

- lsra;n1s  cia:^.. I think the amouni of  he claln 1: 

- .  Ics:..s - l i e  is $1,591.25,  ye^ the amoun: of y ~ x r  

reco~mencation actually exceeds :hs: znount ~f : ? I E  

c i a i ~ .  Cac you explain the difference piease? 

k Yes, I can. 3 G M  Grain submitted one proo? of 

claln but i c  fails under different bonding perlocis. 

They had oze t h a ~  fell in chls bondlnq p e r ~ c d  a n =  

cne, I think, t h a ~  would fail in the next bcnd:r:q 

period. aasicaliy, what the difference w o ~ l d  b e ,  

DL!< c l a i r i e d  a n  amouzr for $1,500 for dururn and an 

anoux: of S191.25 for servlce charge. 

The company records wou;ci skis*$; a n  

ancaat of $2,010.33 far the durum. They alsc ha5 

a2 accounts recelvabie balance of Si23 for c n a :  

bonding period. That would be basicaiiy :he 

difference between the two claims. 



5 5 

Q Can you show me specifically whlch documen: ~c 

is thz: you're looking at for thtc teszlmony you 

2 ust ga-fe?  

A - If you go to Staff Exhibit No. 3 A K ,  you 

wlll run in20 a page that's called "Durum," a 

han~iwritteii one. 

i2 i'n assuminq ycur Staff Exhlblt No. 3AX 1s IZ 

the sane order as mine. Can you qive me an ldra of 

how many pages 1: is? 

14 i t  'S r c i ~ a r d  the back. 

Q 2 ' - ~ e  b e e n  handed a ccpy by Mr. Frazier and I ' m  

sure ~ h a i  is lncluded in m j  documents. Tell m e  

again what figures you were relying on in that 

docxmeiit to explain the ~estirnony you just g a v e  in 

respoxse to my last question. 

k - tssentiaily, what this handwrl~ten page aces 

is lt shows what the balance was for :he consa~;.: 

and the backup for that would be found cn t h e  ; e a r  

page back Erom that on assembly sheet No. 2664. 

That's =he $ 2 , 0 i 0  for that durum. 

Q Do  yo^ know whose hanawrltlng thls 1s on :he 

handwritten sheet under Staff Exhibit No. 3AH? 

A Pllne. 

2 So explain co me the figures thac are w r l ~ z n n  

- here. rirst of ail, durum 1s ilsted a: ;he 2 f  





How do we get to the flgure :hat you are I Q I 

I 
recommending of $1,887.33? 

I 

A You would reduce the $2,010.33 by t" a c m x r "  , 
I 

receivable of $123, which, if you go back to  he j 
I 
I 

next page, will provide support for that, the next 

two or three pages actually. 

Q I ' m  looking at a document now contained wlth;n 

Staff Sxhlbii No. 3AH. There is a table 

en;itled "Wheetco, Inc. Accounts Receivable" on 

top. 

I P. That would be correct. If you look at D&X 

Grain, the $123 would be the due date of 1/22/99 

13 

14 

in the n e t  bonding period. 

So those have no application to ihe bonjing 

pprlod of July 1 ,  1998 through Gune 3 0 ,  1999; 1 5  

that r ~ g h t ?  

and 4/14/99. The total of those two numbers. I 
I 

Q If you go below those top two lines, under D&M 

I 
16 

1 7  

:hat right? 

That's correct. Those amounts wlli be 

1 5  , 

2 2  1( 
2 3 

2 4 

2 5 

Grain, there's four more entries for D & M  Graln; is 

A That would be correct. 

Q Thank you, Mr. Knadle. I think you testlflec 

toward the end of your questlon by Mr. Frazler  ha: 

you are recommending that any interest earned c:-. 



1 

2 

3 1 '  

4 
I 

5 

6 
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8 

9 

10 

l i 

12 

13 

14 

15 

1 5  

17 

i t 3  

i9 

2 0 

2 1 

I 
- .  

these bonds would be applied to the cia;rnants GI-. 

some ~ y p e  oE pro rata basis as w ~ i l  as the b a l a r x c -  

or the principal of the bonds; 1s i h a ~  right? 

A That's my recommendation. 

Q I know we had an opportunity to speak about 

this briefly before the hearing. Do you rely on 

any autharity in making that recommendaElon :ha= 

the interest itself from the bonds would be accl;sd 

to the payoffs to the claimants? 

- 3 

I 
A No, I do not have the authority. na: ' s 7 - * . '  1 
recomrnendaiion. 

Q But you're not relying on any statutory 

authority or any case authority to make that 

recommendation; is that right? 

A That's correct. 

. - 
M R .  A R N D T :  Thank you. That's a i l  

the questions I have for Mr. Knadle. I would 

1 represeni EO the Comrnisslon that I: some of 
1 

I 
i 

1 clalnants dndrr ~ h l s  bond perlod are presen: anci 

I 
I 
I 

I 
iestify, I would like the opportunity to quesilon 

:hem. 

i i  11 QUESTIONS E Y  M R .  B U R G :  

2 3  \ I  3 What's the relationship between Northern 

2 4 ' \  Fralrie Seeds and Wheetco? 

2 5  

I 
I 

1 A 
It is my understanding that Mr. W h e e i i n ~  h a s  a 
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i 0 

I1 

12 

13 

14 

15 

16 

17 

- - 

-. 7 
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partnership wlth his son in that company. 

Q Is that company in bankruptcy as well? 

A Not that I ' m  aware of. 

Q But they did receive insufficient funds from 

that company; is that correct? 

A Yes, they did. 

Q Is that a licensed company? 

A No, they are not. 

MS. WIEST: Do any of the c la : rna r , : s  

have any questions of Mr. Knadle? After that, yo; 

will actually get an opporLunity to testify. 

MP-. ARNOLD SCHURR: We'li probably 

have some questions, but I don't know just wha: o r  

when. 

MS. WIEST: This is the opportunity 

to ask questions of Mr. Knadle. 

MR. AXNOLD SCHURR: I have 

18 

19 

2 0 

2 I. 

2 2 

2 3 

2 4 

2 5 

questions, yes. i don't know i f  he's -he proper 

one to ask or lf it's correct to ask the 

Commission. 

MS. WIEST: The only questions you 

can ask at this time would be for Mr. Knadle. 

QUESTIONS BY MR. ARNOLD SCHURR: 

Q I was given a little bi; of documentation here 

that I haven't seen before. It's very sparse, DX Z  



it seeas as Lhough there was a hearin? held 07. 

J U  1 '.. 7 ,  2 C 0 0 .  Are you familiar w - t h  that hearlno? 

A Yes. 

,- - - 
I have page 1 and :hen I also have p a g e  L , .  

have nothing in between there. Is this all Ehe 

same hearing? 

Yes, it would be the same hearing. There was 

evidence presented at that hearlng that would 

indicate that you had common stock. 

I Q  I see 13 the documentation on page 27 o ~ r  -am" 

- 7 1 / 

j 1 
* a. ,-*.a L 3!5? il C O E ~ S  cp  and IC was restifled to as a fat: - " - -  

Also, you gave me some k ~ n d  of s 



sEated that \ce had stock ln thls company. 3c' you 

accept that as fact? 

A That was the evldence that was presented by 

Wheetco at that hearing. 

Q I notice that there was evidence presented 

that we and other people had stock in the company 

and I ' m  very concerned about this because 1 t  iea-es 

IT 

t 

I t. 

l 

ie dangling without being able to collecC $ 9 7 , 0 8 C  

hat you admlt 1s owed to us. I lust want tc see 

:hat proof you have that we have stock ln thaL 

4 The evidence I have is the subscription 

3greement that is in Staff Exhibit No. 3 A D .  

2 Is this it? 

P. Right, Larry Wheeting signed and also you 

signed. 

Q What date was that slgned? 

P. I don't believe i t  has a date on 1:. 

Q That's correct. I happen to have a copy here 

that has a date on ic. it's right here. if you 

want to see it, I'll bring it to you. 

A Okay. 

Q See, this is a sham. You guys were screwed up 

on thls deal. This is a crooked deal. Thls 

subscription agreement is dated ~ . n  S e p ~ e m b e r  



following your hearlng. 

I /  MS. WIEST: And you'll be able L C  

1 1  offer ;hat lnto evidence and testlfy. 

/ I  A 
What I ' m  interested in at the moment 1s I 

5 1 1  don't want this thing to be ad]ourned and they 

ll say, "Well, you should have stated your case. 

You're out of luck now." I don't want that to 

8 I happen. I want to be able t.o pursue thls rhlnq 
I 

9 I /  chrough the courts and i don't wan: :o lose arb:: 

1 '  opporLunlt1ts here because i thlnk some of the 
l o  1 1  

I 11 people o n  the Commission realize that there's a lot 

12 more here than what meets the eye. Like i t  was 

i 3 stated in some of the testimony that Wheetco d i d n ' ~  

14 ewe any farmers any money when, in fact, I thlnk 

15 they owed closer to $900,000 to farmers. 

15 MS. WIZST: Mr. Schurr, rc!: p o : ~ , ~  IS 

17 that this is the time for cross-examlna:ion of 

16 Mr. Knadle. You ~1.11 get a chance to ~ e s t l f y  a r d  

. - 
19 YOU xiii qec a chance to present that. If  yo^ nave 

20 any questions of Mr. Knadle, you may ask those 

2 1 questions. Otherwise, we're going to s o  on L G  

2 2 other questions and then we're golng to allow any 

2 3 claimants to testify. Then you can make your case. 

2 4 Q You dldn't see this before, dlc you? 

2 5 A No, I did not. What I got was the campax; ;  



I I records. Thls 1s  he recocds =ha: 

2 / they 3a7e to US. 

3 i  Well, you reallze then, by showlng you these 

4 
I records two months in advance, thi 

5 This was done after the fact when 

5  hey could pull a shain and come up 
I 

s wasn't dane. 

they reallzed 

wlth f ~ n a n c l n g  

1 7 if  hey could eliminate thls much debt and talked 

li So then they hlre the f 1-rn of :h:s 

Cody to come and see us and talk us lntc s ~ 9 n i n g  

- - 
thls rhlnc and then they're golng to pay off a,- 

our checks. And they come around wlth tkils s ~ o r b -  

and I just want you people to be aware of ~ h r  :ha: 

you're being taken in. 

MS. WIEST: Does anyone have any 

further questions of Mr. Knadle? 

YiR. SAM SCHAUZR: i'-<-e 20: E k e  5 3 - 5  

- - -  q u e s ~ i o n .  it-$e got the same d o c u m e n ~ s  and I ,-- 
the papers 12 the plckup that shoos ~ h a ;  I had a 

date on mlne an? not on yours. Same :h:n3. C x s :  

ditto. 

MS. WIEST: And you will be abie zc 

have an opporiuniry to put that ~ n z o  the recczd. 

. . 
Does anyone have any more questiozs cf K r .  Knaa-e? 



Q I notice 

checks :hat I 

here that some of tne nonsufflclei:t 

was issued from Northern Fralr;r 

I1 Seeds, is that still under the same bond? 

No. They're not licensed with the Cornm~ss;z:-., I 
I 
i 

* . *  understanding that was a transacilon -.-;1ck v.:;-cr c:, 

8 / /  even C-hough you got a check by Northern P r a : ~ : ?  
I 

Seeds. You had Wheetco scale tickets. 

i 0 Would ~ h a i  sill1 be covered under ~ k e  S o ~ d  

13 1 claim against the bond for this bondlno period. 

11 

12 1 

1 4  1 1  (2 
So actually the Northern Prairie Seeds then is 

- - i t , ?  L * - - A -  

A My recommendation for you was that's a v a i l ~  

15 / I  not covered under Wheetco's bond? 

l 6  I A 
No. Basically, you did business ~ ~ i t h  Wheercc 

18 / 
19 

2 0 

I 

and that's a claim against Wheetco for  his 3 2 ~ 6 .  I i 
e 7 ~ e n  though they issued a check from Nor;l-.erx i 

i 
, 

. . Prairle Seeds, which was nonsufflc;ezt fands. _ - -  . - . .  

%ere still dolng business wlth Wheetcs. That ' s n;. 

recommendation. 

QUESTIONS BY M R .  S m  SCHAUEil: 

2 1 
I 

2 2 

2 3 

1 

Q why would you rely on a document that don't I 
I 



2urs. I relied on what was presented 19 tb.? 

revlous hearing and I also relled on the 

ubscrlpilon agreement that you slgned. 

UZSTIONS BY MR. ARNOLD SCHURR: 

I noticed here on Staff Exhlblt No. 1 2  ~ h s r  

hows shares sold between the end of January and 

irst of June of 2000, and it lists ther, all. 

heylr.e all itemized. And it's got aur names on 

,ere. It's got that we bought these shares. 

??ell, I have the dated copy of ra;/ 

;ubscriptlon agreement. This is the real NcZsy. 

10 you see the date? That's after the faci. I 

just wanted to point that out. 

NS. WIEST: Are there any other 

questions for Mr. Knadle? Do the Commlssloners 

have any questions of Kr. Knadle? 

X S .  WIZST: We'll take a break afcer 

Mr. Knadle is done and you' ll have an oppcl-tun::.: 

to qo get that. All of the claimants w;ll have an 

opportunity to testlfy at this hearlng. 

QUZSTIONS i3Y NR. F2AZIEX: 

- .  Q As far as the interest money on :he hon5, ~ Z T ,  
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MR. PRAZIER: NothLng further. 

4 i \ i I 
MS. W I E S T :  Thank you, Mr. Knadle. 

! i 
5 11 Do you have any other witnesses, Mr. Frazier? 

MR. TRAZIER: None. 

NS. WIEST: Do any of the 

^ / /  Comclssianers have any questioxs for Xr. Pzalir? 

--- QuzSTIOSS YY XZ:, S A H X  : 

- ,  
5 , 3 d ; s ,  7 ' 3  iosking through the rna~erzals L h a z  

2 

- .  ' ,- ; i  i r e  ~ r .  S;aff ExhrblL No. 3AD. Just so I ' m  siraichL 
i i 

on this, the first document is the subscription 

13 I1 arjreement? 

i 4  
! I  

i t  : i  

/I (2 That was obtained frov. the corporate records; 

1 A Correct. I 
16 ' 

17 

l 3  

is that right? 

A -L. - i , , d t  was obtained from Mr. Wheeilnq a: k l s  

o f f ~ c n  :n Groton. 
i ;  . . 1 3  I ' 2 ~r.a: was the ap~roxlmate date thzt thzt was 
; \ 



here's tte document that's part of Staff ExhlblC 

k e  up9er rlqht-hand corner 

- - 
i riave that. 

- 
i: says Wheetco stock register ai 5/31/00 

Correct. 

! Xkere was this document cbtalned from? 

i This was introduced at that same hearing by 

2 2:d Kr . W h e e t i n ~  introduce it? 

L. I believe his attorney did, if memory serves 

m e  correct. 

Q Was there any sort af cross-examination or 

anyrhlng about the accuracy of this document, if 

you recall? 

A ~ : G C  to my recollection. If you go rlght 

before :ha: to that transcript, pa9e 27, ~t 

says, "1: I nay, I have a s ~ o c k  register record ; 

/ i . ; v , < -  - ,_,.. +. ,?.;nk was going to be necessary to put in as 

an exh:S1~." I ihlnk that refers to th;s 

a ~ y  ~estirnony about ~t other than tha;? 

A I don't recall. 

Ci i3ld you review Wheetco's records? 



* 
/ j  

4 11 
!I ;i k t  w h a t  p o i n t  i n  t i m e ?  
i i - :I 

L ! I  2 5 s ~  -e r e p h r a s e  c h a t  q u e s t l ~ . ~ .  D i d  y o u  come 
i :  
t i  

3 i i  1 1  a - - o s s  - - c h i s  d o c u x + n t  i n  W h e e t c o ' s  r e c o r d s ?  
r r  

4 "  j?, 7 7  , ,.. i d n  T h i s  was  p r e s e n L e d  i n  c h a t  
1 i - 1: . - - 

3 i /  hear l r , c ; .  , z a c l s  w h e r e  I r e c e i v e d  t h i s .  
1 i 

r j :  - - 5 .s :>ere a n y ~ h i n g  e l s e  t h a t  y o u  know of t h a t  - ! i  
a ! 

! I [  s : s~;rzr  :-a: r - e  s h a r e s  w e r e  s o l d  o r  w e r e  i s s u e 6  1 

li 
i l  1 1  A d i ~ ; n i s i r a : i - ~ ~ e  ? . u i e s ,  s p e c l f  l c a l l y  A d m l n ; s i r a i i v e  

i I 
I 

22 / i  ?.lile 2C:lO:i2:14 a n d  15. 1 d o n ' t  know 1: y o u ' r e  
; I  

2 3  1 : a r , i l l e r  w i t h  t h e s e ,  b u t  i4 i n  e s s e n c e  s - a r e s  :tat 
I i 
I 

Z i  o n  a z  a n n u a l  basis a pub11;  g r a i n  d e a l e r l s  l i c e n s e  
I ' 

- c  ; j  - - s P . a l l  c-Lr;.;: a  f l n a n c i a l  s ~ a t e n e n t  %I t k e  . . i 4 s t  I 

1 3  /; I 

I 

I 



. 
I j 
1 r 
it * - recezzly coxpieted year of operation. 
I. 

I i 
L D x r ~ n g  the perlods of 1998, 1999, 

, . 2 , 2253 ar,c 2;31, s~ec:f~caiiy, the three bondlng 
' i 
i: 4 2er:ods that ue're speaklng o f ,  do you know 1: 
1: 

L ij ..L 
3 fi.ieico sl;bml:;ea such financial statements to the 

i 1 

/ i 
: Q Did  yo^ see any such document for the three 
! 1 I 

bond period; w e 1 r e  dealing with here today? I 

? * 

I 
I 

F. ine z w o  i w ~ u l d  have. The other one, I can't ! 
I i i i 

IF, i i  s a y .  1 

So bond perlods No. 2 and No. 3 at ~ s s u e  here, 

18 I! h a :  o l d  be :he i 9 9 i  to 2.000 and 2000 to 20-i 

t !  

' 5 ' 1  ' L r - , . .  .,- 
A - , J , . A , . . ~  p ~ r  ioas , you would have re-..rlewed the 

2 2  ' i  21zazc:ai s:a:ement :hatls required by the 
! ! 

A I believe I would have, correct. 

0 - rlrst of all, my understanding ;s 
I 

Aaninlstratl-4-e Rule 20:10:12:15 would requlre thai 

the applicant's balance sheet would show a p o ~ l i i ~ ~ e  1 
I 



- - - 
. ~ : s  h e a r i x g  was noticed for ciaims against ;he 

4 I ;  a .  i don'; see where Chis 1s rele-;ant to his 

1 i 
5 \ I  recoxmendations on the claims as far as what 

\ i 

.. licensing went on three years ago. i lust don't ., I! 
i i 

7 l i  see where this is relevant to the lssue at today's 

I i - - 
A. 1 :  e n a u z :  35 aGthority and I can cite the case for the 

- -I 
i 

, A  , t  coart :hat the surety can rely on the Commission's 
1 1 

! 1 
I ?  abxllry to a l l o w  this Admin~strative Tule when / / ! 
14 /i determining whether or not their license would be 

- 1 3  issued on an annual basis. I would like to make a 
1 1  
If 

6 1 record about that here today wl'ihout loslng the 
11 

a b i l ; ~ ~  to make that argument in the fuyure. 

X S .  WIEST: Go ahead. 

i I 
I ; 6 

!i Q ; gsess, I'll repeat the question for you, 
I ! 

Mr. Kzadle. Are you aware of whether or not the 
i l  \ I  

1 2 2  1 1 1  1 Commission relied on or was able to d e t e r ~ ~ i n e  af'~-- iii 

1 I 
i the annual financial statements that Wheetco would 

2 4 9,ave shown a positive net worth d u r ~ n g  che bonalng 
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zertainly encourage you to get th.~t on the record 

;o ine Conmission can consider all :he evidence 

t~hen ihe>, make their decision. As was stated 

?arlier, what the Commission does is w e ' r e  just 

2cting as a receiver for bonds here. We oniy make 

3 proposed decision to present to the court. 

- -- 
--.- It's the Circuit Court who wlli 
' . 

actually make a fin21 decision, bur 1 t  wlll be 

based o n  the record that's being presented here. 

With that explanation, I would l l k e  

a show of hands if you intend to offer testimony at 

this time. i f  you change your mlnd later, I ' m  not 

going to hold everybody to it. Okay, Mr. Schurr, 

would you like to go first? 

MR. ARNOLD SCHURR: Sure, 1 ' 1 1  g o  

MS. WIEST: Mr. Schurr, ~ . f  yau xoc;d 

like something in the record that's noc already in 

ck-e T ~ C S T ~  that you want considered, please offer 

l c ,  we'll h3ve it marked, and then I'll ask if 

anyone has any objections. Please stand up there 

to be sworn in and then other people wlll have an 

opportunity LO ask you questions. 

M?.. BURG: Can they submic 

documentailon afier chis? 
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= i '  - 7 - wnsie truth, and noching but the tru:h, upon hls 
I t  

' K  oat? zesz;,ied as follows: 

,.- ! A -  -,. - 
L ,  / I  2 a s  no: dated anywhere. Usually an;. 

i! . - 
21 1 '  k l ; i d  of agreerr,ent has a c ia te .  There's none r ~ n  

It 
h e r e .  W o w ,  I have the one w ~ t h  the dare a n d  t h e  

' - s t e d  here is September 19, 2 3 0 0 .  sate ,, 

So he went to :he h e z r :  ng, e x ? i a : z e s  

his t k e  Commission was 



i i 
( I  3 p 
I; 
i i - ; i  . 

- i ilstening, and told him that his finaccial p l c : s r e  
j 4 

3 ' fro: 1 ro 27; there's lust these two pages. 

I 
4 , ;  Anyway, the questlon here 

/; 
5 i :  s a y s ,  "Good mornlng, Mr. Wheetlng. Good morning." 

i 3 
I ' 

I $ 4  - Az.2 =hen Chey-talk about some regular stuff. But 
;i 

i 
\ 

7 !"hex ; hey  say, "You talk2d about stock that was 
i i I 

2 I t  ~sslied between January and April. I belleve :hat 
I 

P 1 I .., 1 ;  changed your financial picture. Who was thaL s ~ o c k  
8 i 1 : - r ( c  

A ri , S G ; ~  :3? kzswer: Mr. Schurr, Schurr's, i n .  was 
i i 
: 

, , -;n ; ~ - J - E - . s ; s z ;  S a n  Schauer snd Jake Schauer. " 

.... 

..L ;; We knew nothlng about thls, not a 
1 i - I T  

i 2  \: tk;ns. That's m y  main polnt of conienilon. I 

1; / I  Y X ~ S S ,  h e  also testified that he dldri't owe anji 
i I 

1 5  1: farmers 5n-y money when, in fact, he owed a iot of 
i 

15 /I farmers a lot of money. That would have skewered 
: 

These ~ h i ~ g s  should be checked ~ n t c .  

1 1  _ .  
17 - ? 1s r,n p a g e  2 ,  under No. 5 ,  "Wheetco has 

1 

^ ^  / I  
~d 1 1  experie-cec cash flow problems but Mr. Wheetlng 

1 I 

I j - -, j /  asserted that kiheetco had never had a farmer 

2 2  /j customer who was not paid." Mr. Wheeting test:f;ed 

23 / I  :hat a number of people that Wheetco owed money P C .  
j i 

were wili;ng to wait for ihelr money. 

I don't think that's necessarily s s ,  



15 there's nobody there to contradict that, 1: 

s;; . -J A -a probably know what document thls 1s I 
I 

: 1 

I! 
4 ;; N S .  WIEST: Would you like to offer 

i 

i ;  . 
vour subscrip~ion agr-ement, the one that's belng - 

J 5 ! r  ~ e ~ e r e n c e d  to? , 
f t \ 

I 
7 11 

. . MR. ARNOLD SCHURR: yes, but I don't 
I E I i 
ii . , --"  e ~ d r i i  to lose it. 
i i 
t i  

G 
i! M R .  F P - A Z I E R :  We'll make a cop;.: for 

? ( 

* 

, A i r  (Whereupon, Exhlbit No. A was marked 
/ j i 

for i d e n t i f ~ ~ a t i o n . )  I 

'.% I /  ! 
i 

l 3  /j 
MR. ARNOLD S ~ H U R R :  YOU gave me I 

14 1 1  t h r e e  sheets of paper other than this stuff here. 
I 
I 

1 i 
I 

1 

2-5 jl Anyway ,  I C  says "exhibit 14" and it tells here who 1 

15 ij swns kjheetco. Right here, and this should probably 

- - / I  - - 
- 1  ! i  be entered lnto evidence, it says, "Skares sc,z 

! i 11 
If ib Set:.:een Zanilar:;  3 i ,  1999 and May I ,  2003: 3 L Y  

6 : i 
I - - " - - Grzln C z ~ z s a ~ y ,  500; Scnurr's, 2 . 0 0 0 ;  Raap, 5 0 0 ;  

I 

_ -  j 
L ,  ... c-+a.,--r L A 1 s ,  i , S O O ;  Northern Prairle Seeds, 8 0 8 . "  

4 -  1 ,  
L ,  t t  My subscription agreement 1s dated 

;? 
1 - -  1 - 

,orcz, lone after that, but it was very con-~enlen: i d  ' 
i i I ..- i i  - 

L - !  ,, -ha: your copy wasn't dated. That's how this goes. 1 
i i I 
: ' 
1 ;  

2 4  i t  7k;s was written up ~ . n  advance or else :t was i ' 
1 i 

25 ! '  submitted later. I believe you sald 1: c~as / I / I 



I I i r sabmltted much later, right? 1 1  
2 * I  

1 1  NS. WIEST: I ' m  sorry. You c a n ' t  
/ ! 

a s k  a x  qu.cstic~ns at this poinE. 

4 MR. ARNOLD SCHURR: Anyway, thaLts 

3 /I about all I have to say, except I think chis is a 
5 / /  sham. There's a lot of things going on here Chat 

I I . 
7 / /  are very dishonest. If anybody . has quest~.ons, 1 ' 1 1  

8 I/ answer whatever I ' m  capable of. 
! 

QUESTIONS BY MR. BURG: 

- - , ' r n  a llttle bit confused. 1 don' t recall 

i I 
; 7 i i  F X ; ~ C ~ ~ - J  21: the docume~ts dt that hearing. .Did ;/oil - - - - - - - 

sign a document prior to that hearing even though 

i3 / /  it wasn't dated? 

i 4 / / P. We signed a han2written document on 
i I 

' I  September 19. That was the same date that ~ h l s  is / 1  
16 / I  dated. 

You would testify that you did not sign any 

I I 
18 j /  ciocuaext for converting from payables to scocks 

I !  19 i i  - c,,,, m y  - -o :ha: Zuly hearing as he advocated? 

r ~ c r r e c t .  That is correct. September 19 IS 

11 - 3  2 i L n e  first I knew about this. 

1 / 2 2  1 1  Q aid you give any verbal cornmitnenc thai he 
/ i 

2 3  /I coald have brought to that hearlng t i a ~  you wouic? 
I j 

24 /I k kbsolu~ely not. Thls firm of C z c i > ? - C r ~ a  - 
- 
2 

2 5  / /  don't know i f  you're familiar with thls. 



-. Q ... ;P k n o w  of them. 

- 3 

cane L O  our house twlce. I me: Mr. C r ~ a ,  

but n o i  at cne of those meetings. Anyway, thls 

Mr. Cody cane. He >as quite convlnclng. At f lrsc 

- r Lhough; he worked for the-state, but i understood 

l a ~ e r  Char he is in privare business. 

He led us to belle-~e that by keeping 

+- ,,iis ; t h ~ n g  financially sound, he would be able L o  

- get some kind of - -  I believe xt was an S B k  lsan s r  

soxe s s r c  of a s c a : ~  a 2 2  type ioan to k e e p  tker, :n 

~ ~ s ; z e s s ,  and the mlnute tney got this moneb-, vie 

- xould all get pald. I think there are o ~ n e r s  here 

that will probably testify very simiiar to that. 

XS.  WIEST: Any other questions of 

QUESTIONS BY MR. SAHR: 

Q Nr. Schurr, on the subscriptl~n agreeme:.r 

says "Arnold Schurr". Is that your slgnacxre? 

I 

I !-avz a nctarlzed document and that's ~ h e  3'; 



(i I ' m  looking at the notary block. On the frrst 

block, on the bottom of the second page, r t  

says, "Larry Wheetin'g appeared here on 

Sestember 19." On the nextXpage it  says that you 

appeared on September 19 as well. Do you rerember, 

did you sign this in front of the notary? 

MS. WIEST: Mr. Frazier, do you ha-~e 

any questions? 

9UESTiONS BY MR. FRAZIER: 

Q ? know your testimony today is that when the 

hearing was held, that ycu hadn't srgned chls 

thing. 

A C ~ r r e c t  

Q . - -  ,c-.i cild slgn it after the hearrng? 

A On September 19. 

Q When you signed this, did you understand :ha: 

you were converting your grain payables over :o 

, c ~ m z o n  s t c c k ?  

l Yes and no. Pie. heard a  lo^ of proxlses t 

I 

I 



understanding that when :.oii 

si2ned chis, ii was,no longer going to be a 

receivable, that it was actually g ~ l n g  to be stsc:~: 

in his conpany, right? 

Fi We didn't know it would come to this. I: was 

done as a safeguard to get our money. 

Q You feel he took advantage of you when y 2 u  ,Aid 

that; is that correct? 

F. I would presume so, yes. I think it's 

c u i r l ~ 5 t  - fraud 1s what i think. 

MR. FRAZIER: That's all I have. 

- 7 -  Q L J L S T I O N S  S Y J R .  BURG: 

S Do YOU have any idea why we have two documen~s 

x i t h  your signacares on - -  one with a notary 

ssctlon and one without a notary section, w h ~ c  y z c  

sald you only signed one document? 

P, I presune somebody knows how to run a c o p y  

- " F "  x:ch norary had been covered or some~hing when ,:,-= 

A That would be possible, . or maybe I slgaed two 

doccnen~s on the same day. 

Q O c e  with the notary section and one w : : k c c : ?  



Q I was just trylng to figure out h c w  we endec 

up with two documents that are physically 

d i f f e r e ~ t ;  one has a notary section ~n it and a 

date, and the other one doesn 

A - don't belleve that the 

an J u l y  7. This was produced after September. 

physically different . 

A I don't know. Is the handwriting the sane? 

MS. WIEST: Are there any oEher 

quest ions for Mr. Schurr? 

MR. CLARK ROEBER: Have him LC-.< at 

the uns;cned document and see 15 he can ascerza::- 

i f  Z h a Z  is c r  isn't hlS Signature. 

record whezher you believe it to 

7 . -  QuLSIIOXS 9 Y  MR. FRAZIER: 

-. Q qcestion is whether :he 
I 
1 to be exaccly the same? 

-. iney are exactiy the same. 

signatures 



On che iron: of the paper, page 1 oi this. 

te :hat - -  

I can never slgn my name twlce the same. 

- - -  .one material. is "x'ed" cut. Dces ; Z  

iactly the same, where the "s" is wricten afcer 

1e Schurr and the materials "x'ed" oui after that? 

9 uoes :ha: appesr also to be exaciiy :he s s ~ e ?  

Yes, i'd like to have more Lime, LO: :i 

ppears to be exactly the same. 

X S .  W i E S T :  Are there say ocher 

!uesi~ons 0: this wiincss? A x  there any 

\bjeciions to the admission of Exhiblt No. A ,  which 

is the dated subscription agreement? If not, that 

4111 be admitted. Thank you Mr. Schurr. 

ave the 

MI? . 

original 

... - FRAZIER: Mr. Schurr wishes L ' d  

back. 

NS. WIEST: Are :here any o b ; e c x c ~ s  

rc r i a r k i n p  a copy as Exhiblt A so that Vr. Schsrr 

can ha-<e his orlginal back? 

MR. FRAZIER: I would have no 

cblection to that at all. WE will lcsi note for 

the record that what have our records is a 

copy and Kr. Schurr has the orig;nai. 

+- G r MS. WIZST: Do any of 



..(.. ; . Jd r5?  -. 

. - . , 
I-I?.. S A M  SCEAUB2: ~ v o ,  i d s z ' ;  .d?ir.Z 

csp;es z a d c  of ~ I r i e .  1 w o n ' ;  qive v o u  n y  cos:es. 



Are you saylng you dldn't slgn lt? 

A I signed lt. 

QUESTIONS BY MR. BURG: 

Q I don't remember us looklng at the record to 

see there was the same kind of a czpb) t n a t  k c  

used In July at the hearing that h a d  : .our  ~ : o : ; s : : ~ :  tb  

on 1: tco. G 3  y o u  renernber slgnln3 c n c  Sef;:c 

No, I don't. 

Did you make any verbal comxltrnen: co con-\-+:: 

14 before September 18? 

15 .4 I don't know i5 I did or not. I d o n 1 ;  

16 ( 1  remember because I don1: remember ;he dazes. i \:as 

Q Do we have the document? 

, . A You have the one without the dates on I:. : ~3 LA 

got tnat one. 

Q It might be beneficial for us to have ;his 

A. NO, I'T.  no^ going to submit i: 



that you sig t on September 18, 20107 

A R1ght. 1 

Q I don't have the document ~n f r o n ~  o: TIE. I S  

thzt what's reflected in the notary block? Dld the 

notary block say September 18 as well? 

A Yes. 

QUESTIONS BY MR. FRAZIER: 

Q Mr. Schauer, even ~f we were to j u s t  s.ib;ri;:, '2 

copy for the record so that we could - -  

A N o, I won't subrnlt 1 ~ .  

MS. P?IEST: Are there any other 

questions for Mr. Schauer? Thank you, M r .  Schaue-. 

Do any other claimants wish to present any 

testimony at thls tlme? 

Z I M  SCHAUEZ 

after flrst belng sworn to :ell the t r ~ c h ,  t k ?  

whole :ru:h, and nothing but the trut!-., upcz !-.is 

oath testified as follows: 

MR. JIM SCHAUER: Fly name 1s 517 

Schauer. I want to ask where all the assets :+?a: 
. .. . 

Larry Wheeting listed, were they s ~ l d  and 1 :s,:;,&$:'ds 
. . .  . 

flnances that were to be pald out? 

MS. W I E S T :  Ac ch;s tir~e, w e '  - e  c : . & > .  





. . .  
A L' . 

Ilcensure of the Commlsslon ln order Co 1s~::- . I  

5 j r . j .  1 5  rkh: way :t xorks, or is L3 bond 

requlrea before we'll license? 

A How i t  worked was: Before we even have :z 

an application for either renewal 

icense, ;hey have ta submit an application "1:h LIS 

i t 5  ~ t e  a2propr;ate fee and 2 bond from a L G E ~ : : ~  

2mpany 

I -12s; w a ~ : e d  co clarlf;; that L L ' S  a 

eqc:re-e2r 3 5  1;censure that a bond be ob:airird. 

-. 
_.-.at's S e E o r o  the Commlsslon would even have 

o lcok at i;. That would be correct. 

X S .  WIEST: Any other qurstlons? 

'hank you. At thls roint, i wlll give an 

)ppor:,~niili for anyone to make any closlng 

;tatenents. Mr. Frazier, do yol~ h a - ~ e  any closing 

scatenent s? 

XR. F F : A Z I E R :  I have no c;os:nG 

MS. WIZST: i<r. Arzd:? 

- - .  
ME. k R P i 3 T :  Thank ;$ou. ic rc-lsw - C  - 

w l : h  Commlss~oner 3urg's last q u e s t ~ o n  L O  

Kr. Knadie, I wcuid llke :o ciarlfy :ha: 37 lize ci 

quescionlng regarding the adnlnls:rar:-;e 

regula;ions i e n d  15 werz slaply ts ~ - e s e : - ~ t  ?. 





3eyond that, I would spesifical:>. 

ta-'e an arpumeni regarding the inieresi that ro~:ld 

i a - ~ e  accrued under these three bonds while ihey 

1 

receivership. i can't tell you exactly what the 

date is t h a ~  the three bonds from Star insurance 

were submlited, but it I S  my undersiandlnp :ha: 

they have been submitied and they are 13 

recelvershlp in an lnterest bearlnp account 

I wouia suggest and take lssue v;::!; 

M r .  Knadle's poslilon that the 1nierest be 

dlstrlbuied to the claimants on some type of p r o  

rata basis. I think it's clear that ihe s u r e ~ y  1s 

stlil the owner of those bonds and they have been 

from the day that they were submitted inia 

recelvershlp and continue to be the owner of those 

bonds until the court makes a determinailon 31 . Z X  

- - rhos? borids should be distributed, and :he;; a r e ,  -.. 

/ f a c r ,  d:s:r:bu;ed. 
I 

.Any 1n;erest that's accrued from ! 

/ :hose :?iree Lands Into receivership is clearly ihe 



. - -  
A L L '  

cla:nar.:s. 

MS. WIEST: Thank you. Anythlng 

else zi inis time? i-f not, the Commission ~ 1 1 1  

this xnder advisement. as I mentioned before, 

he Conxiission lssues a proposed decision to 

~ r c ~ i i  Court. We will serve it on all of the 

I s i F - - * c  1 - -  0 1 - e d  If you have any ques:lons, I 

ould ask :hat you dlrect your questions L C  

;--~adie a f ~ e r  this meeting. - . 

2iM SCZAUER: Do checks that were 

s s ~ e d  before Mr. Wheetiag filed for Chapcer 11 ,  

vere :hey paid? Are they any differenr than any 

;ther checks? 

MS. WIEST: I ' m  no: sure. Maybe you 

can talk to Xr. Frazier. 

XR. FRAZIBR: Yes, 1'11 Z z l k  L C  yc . ;  

af rrr t h e  ? . ~ a r ~ n g .  

- - 
X S  . W i E S f  : Thank you. ?his >:I I- 

clcse t k e  hear;ng at :his t ~ r ~ e .  

(End of proceedings. ; 
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Condcnscl t 
Pagc 2 

1 MR BVRG 1.11 begin thc hearing 
1 for Docket CiwI-OOI in thc mattcr of thc grain 
j ckaler's bonds of Whcctco. Inc. Thc time IS 

s approxrmately I :00 p.m. The date is January 16. 
5 2902. and tk locatron of thc hcanng IS the 
s E k p m n t  of Labor blcetmg Room. 120 South 
: R m x v t l t  A b m d m ,  South Dakota. 
b I'm Jim Burg. Commission Chairman. 
s Cornmissiorstrs Pam Nclson and Bob Sahr arc also 
,s prcrmt. I will prcsidc ovcr this hcartng. The 

r k m n g  was n~t tccd  pursuant to the C o m ~ s s i o n ' s  
2 O r d a  for and Sotlcc of Hcaring issucd Novcmbcr 30, 
1 2001, 

1 4  Tk lssuc at this hearing will be to 
IS  dctcmnine claims against the cash procceds of the 
: r ,  follawing grain dcalcr's bonds: ( I  ) thc bond 
i7 c m c i n g  July I ,  1998 and ending Junc 30. 1999; 
i ir i2 1 tk bond commcnctng July I .  1999 and cndtng 
1s Jum 313,20r)0, ( 3  j thc bond commencing July 1.2000 
:fi and cndtng Junc 30. 200 1. wtth Star Insurance 
2: Company betng the surcly. 
?i All parties have thc rght to be 
23 prclacnt and to be rcprcscntcd by an atlorncy. All 
2; pcrwns so tcstifytng wrll be sworn In and subjcct 
2 to crmwxamlnatton by thc pantcs. Thc - 
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; Contmlsslora w ~ l l  makc a proposcd dccjsion to thc 
: Circu~t Coun. Thrr Ctrcutt Court's dccislon may be 
; appcalcd to thc Statc Supremc Court. 
c Rolaync A. W~cst  will act as 

! 5 Commission Counscl. She may provide rccommcndcd 
b ruhngs on procedural and tvidcnt~ary mattcrs. Thc 
" Commtssion may ovcrrulc ~ t s  Counsel's p rc l imtnq  
h rutrngs throughout tt.a hcarrng. If not ovcmlcd. 
Q :hc prcltmrnary rulings u.111 kcornc frnal rulings. 

19 At rhts time. I will turn tt ovcr to Rolapc  to 

1 i i conduct rk hcanng. 
MS WEST ~ i r s t  I'll takc any 

14 SIR FKUIER Kelly Frazxr. Staff 
i.C Ailomcy. 
! M K  n K W T   ark Arndt. May & 
i- Johnson La~v F~rm tn SIOUX Fa1l.s. on bchalf of thc 
1 %  Insurcr. Star Insurance Company. 
i u SIS \\.'1i5T would anyonc clsc llkc 

to bc In ttx: appcxanccs? Bcforc wc bcgin. let mc 
z i  just explain thc proccdurc to you. Gcncrally, what 
22 hrtppcns is a staff pfrson, Mr. KnadIc. will put in 
:; thc cla~ms that haw bccn submittcd to the 
2; Comtss ion  and rhcn 1 bcllcvc hc has a 
2 5  rccommcndation that hc h a  madc up to the 
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I Commission. You can listcn to all of that 
2 tcstimony. 
3 Aftcr that time period. i t  \vill bc 
4 possiblc for anv other such claimants to put any 
5 tcstimony on thc rccord also. l'ou don't Ilavc to 
6 make that dccision right noiv. l'ou can ~ v a ~ t  until 
7 you'vc heard Mr. Knadlc's tcstimony. Docs anybody 
s havc any procedural qucstions at this timc before 
4 we begin'? If not, I bclicvc you may cali your 

lo first witncss, Mr. Frazicr. 
1 1  FRAZIER: Yes, I would call Bob 
12 Knadle. 
13 BOB KNADLE 

1 3  aftcr first being sworn to tcll thc truth, thc 
15 wholc truth, and nothing but the truth. upon his 
16 oath tcstificd as follows: 
17 QUESTIONS BY MR. FfLUIEII. 

18 Q Good afternoon, Bob. Would you plcasc statc 
19 your name and spell it for thc rccord? 
zo .A Good aftcmoon. Bob Iinadlc. I.;-%-.A- D-L-E. 
21 Q What's your educational background. Rob'.' 
22 A 1 rcccivcd a Bachclor or Scicncc Degree from 
23 South Dakota Statc University in Commercial 
24 Economics in Dcccmbcr of 1979. 
25 Q Whcrc arc you currcntly cmploycd? 
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! A South Dakota Public Utilities Commission. 
2 Q How long havc you been cmploycd thcrc? 
3 .4 Sincc March of 1980. 
4 Q What's your position with thc PUC? 

A I am currcntly a dircctor in the 
6 Transportation Warchousc Division of the 
7 Commission. 
8 Q Is it part of your job with thc PUC to monitor 
9 Iiccnscd grain dcalcrs? 

l o  A Yes, it is. 
i I (2 In the process of doing so. did you bccomc 
12 familiar with a company callcd Whcctco. 
13 Incorporatcd'? . . 

. . 
13 A Yes. I did. . . 

3 

1 5  Q Did Whcctco apply to bccomc 3 11ccnscd.gra1n 
I 6 dcalcr with thc p . K ?  

17 A Ycs. thcy did. 
18 Q Did thcy do so'.' 
19 A Ycs, they did. 
20 y I'm handing you uhi t  has bccn prcmarkcd as 
21 Staff Exhibit No. 4. Would you plcasc descr~bc 
22 that document, Bob'? 
23 .4 Ycs. This is a South Dakota Grain Dcalcr's 
24 License. Non-Storagc. for Whcctco. Incorporatcd; 
25 Liccnsc No. 15 17. 11 Lvas issucd on July 10. 2000 



i and cxplrcd at midnight on Junc 30. 7001 
? Q DXS this appcar to bc thc samc 11ccn\c that 
j u2.5 mucd to I W t c o ' ?  
c A Yes. it docs. 
5 Q Same contcnts? 
G A Yes. 
7 MR W I E R  I would ~ O V C  10 CntCr 
n Staff Exhibit No. 4. 
9 MS R'IEST Any objcctlon? If not. 

!CI Strtff Exhibit No. 3 is admitted. 
I I QUESTIONS BY MR FRRUIEK 

I:! Q In order to obtain thls liccnsc. u w  \hcctco 
i3 rcquircd to post a bond? 
14 A YE, they WCK. 

I5 y I'm handing you now what has been prcmarkcd 
16 Staff Exh~blt Nos. 5.4. 50. and 5C. LVould you 
i i plcasc dcscribt thcsc docuncnts? 
18 A YCS. Staff Exhrbit No. 5A 1s a Gram Dealer's 
19 Bond for Wbztco, Incorporatcd. It v:as issucd by 
za Star Insurance Company In thc amount of S75.000 for 

,:I k grain dealer's bond. I t  is for thc ycar 
commencing July 1, 1998 and ending June 30, 1999. 

Staff Exhib~t No. 5B is *he Bond for 

123 Cse by Public Grain Warchouscmcn and Grain Dcalcrs 
2'; lrsucd to V v ~ t c o  Incorporated by Star lnsurancc 
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I Company. It 1s In ~c amount of 575.000 for thc 
2 Gram Dcalcr's License for thc pcrlod commencing 

3 July I ,  1999 and cnding Junc 30, 2000. 
-1 Staff Exhibit No. 5C 1s thc Bond for 
5 Usc by Publlc Grain Warchouscmcn and Grain Dcalcrs 
h I \ \ U C ~  to Whcctco. lncorporatcd by Star lnsurancc - Company. I t  1s In thc amount of S75,000 for thc 
n Cira~n Dealer's L1ccn.x for tllc pcrlod cornrncnclng 
s July I ,  ZOO0 and cnding Junc 30.2001. 

ro Q To thc bcst of your recollection, do thcsc 
I 1 appcar to be the samc bonds with thc samc contcnts 
12 that you recall whcn thcy wcrc issued? 
I 3  A yes. thcy do. 
14 MK FKlZIi:K l f  thcrc '~  no 
15 objcct~ons. 1 would mow to cntcr Staff Exhlblt 
i h  Soc. 5.31. 5B. and 5C. 
17 &IS WEST ~ r c  t h c  any objcct~ons 
~k to thosc? If not, thcy'll bc admlncd 
19 QG!:STIOSS B'i MK FK.CZ1f-R 

-9 Q To your knowlcdgc, d1d thcrc comc a tlmc whcn I-' 1 - 1  \-3lmcctco, lnc, ultlmatcly wcnt out of bumcss? 
2 :  ,\ Ycr 
3 Q Could you dcscribc your rcccllcctlon of thosc 
2.: c ~ c n t s ?  

..\ Ycs. On Scptcmbcr 7. 2000. LVhcctco. Inc. 

sclt 
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filcd a pctition for reorganization pursuant to 
Chaptcr I I of thc L.S. Bankruptcy Codc in 1.S. 
Bankruptcy Courr. Distrlct of South Dakota. On 

I April 1 P. 200 1 .  thc Chaptcr 1 I Casc lvas convcrtcd 
; to a Chaptcr 7 casc in thc U S .  Bankruptcy Court, 
I District of South Drtkota. 
i It"ncct -3 cntcrcd into a stipulation 
; with thc Commission whcrc Whcctco voluntarily 

rclinquishcd its Grain Dcalcr's Liccrlsc to thc 
1 Commission. including all rights and bcncfits 
I bcstowcd with such liccnsc cffcctlvc as of 

April 19, 200 1. 
3 Q Aftcr or simultaneous with thc convcrslon of 
4 Chaptcr 1 1  to thc Chaptcr 7,  is it your 
5 understanding that thc PUC cntcrcd into an 
5 agrcemcnt with thc Trustcc for Whcctco regarding 
; the stay that's imposcd whcn a company goes 
8 bankrupt? To rcfrcsh your mcrnory. 1'11 show you 
9 what's bcen prcmarked as Staff Exhibit No. 6. 
o Could you describc that document'? 
I A k'cs. Staff Exhibit No. 6 is thc stipulation 
2 rcgarding thc Grain Dcalcr's Liccnsc of Whcctco. 
3 Incorporatcd. Basically, what this docs is Whcctco 
4 ~roluntarily rclinquishcd its Grain Dcalcr's Liccnsc 
5 to thc Commission including a11 rights and bcncfits 

Psgc ! 
I bcstowcd by riuch liccnsc. 
-, This was cffoctivc as of April 19. 
3 200 1 .  This is thc stipulation I j  st rcfcrrcd lo 
4 in my prcvious statcmcnt. It  was signcd by L a m  
5 Whccting on April 23. 200 1.  
6 Q So this is thc stipulation bctwccn thc rJUc and 
i W~CC~CO. COITCC~'? 

8 A That's corrcct. 
9 Q Not the Trustcc'! 
0 A That's corrcct. 
I Q Docs this stipulation whcrc hc's rclinquishcd 
2 his liccnsc appcar to bc thc samc stipulation. thc 
3 samc contcnts as whcn you last saw it'? 
4 A Ycs. it docs. 
z MR. FK.UI!.K If thcrc's no 

6 objcction. I would mow to cntcr Staff Exhibit 
7 No. 6, which is thc Stipulated Agrccmcn~ bcrwccn 
8 the PUC and Whcctco. lnc.. Larry Whcctlng. 
9 MS. ~ ' ~ E S T  ~ r c  thcrc any 
!O objcctions:' I f  not. Staff Exhibit No. 6 wi!l hc 
!I adrnittcd. 
!Z QUESTIONS BY MK. FkCL!EK. 

13 Q At this point, did thc I'UC cntcr into an 
:-I agiccmcnt with thc Trustccs of Whcctco in the 
25 Fcdcral Bankruptcy Court'? 
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I .A 1-CL thcy d ~ d  
z y As a result of that agrccmcnt, dlJ thc rw 
3 k n  f ~ l c  with thc Fcdcral Court to havc thc stay 
; 11fted so ~t could hold a hcaimg to adrn~nistcr 
5 clarms against thc bond'? 
6 A YCS, they dld. 
7 Q As a rcsult of that motion, is it your 
x undcrstandlng that thc I%'C cntcrcd Into a 
9 st~pulatcd agrccmcnt with thc Trustee rcgarding thc 
o stay that's mposcd whcn a company gocs bankrupt.; 

1 I A Can you rcphrarc that qucstion plcasc? 
1 2  Q To your rccollcctron, oncc Whcetco wcnt 
I 3 bankrupt h r e  rn Fcdcral Court. PuC thcn f~lcd a 
14 motlon to have the stay Ilftcd so ~t could 
15 admrnistcr claims agarnsr thc bond, right? 
I 6 A Ycs. we drd. 
1 7  y 9ncc that motlon was fllcd, did tlic put cntcr 
18 into an agrccmcnt w ~ t h  the Trlstcc rcgarding thc 
19 stay that had been imposed? 
zo A Ycs, they did. 
2: (i Is it your undcrstandlng that thc Trustee 
22 agreed not to resist thc motion to havc thc stay 
23 llftcd so h Pt 'c  could proceed against thc bond? 
24 A That would be corrcct. 
25 Q Pursuant to that stipulatcd agrccmcnt thcn, 
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I was an ordcr ngncd lrftlng tk stay agalnst thc 
2 S'UC7 
3 A Ycs, thcrc vras. 
4 Q I'm show~ng you what's bccn prcmarkcd as Staff 

1 5 Exhibit No. 7 .  Could you dcscribc that docurncnt? 
6 .A Th15 Staff Exhib~t S o  7 IS an ordcr grantrng 
7 thc South Dakota Publrc Utilrt~cs Cornrnm~on motron 
8 for rclrcf from automatic stay In thc Unitcd States 
Y Bankruptcy Court, D~stnct  of South Dakota, 

IU Nonhcrn D ~ v u ~ o n .  It is slgncd by thc Honorable 
I I Irvm N. Hoyt. Bankruptcy Judgc. thc first day of 
I 2 August. 200 1. 
I;  Q Docs this ordcr appear to be thc same ordcr 
14 wtth thc samc contcnts a? you last rccall it? 
15  .A Ycs, 11 docs. 
16 ?AK FKUII-K ~ h c n  I ~vould movc to 
17 cntcr thc ordcr Irftrng the stay agalnst thc PUC 
18 hlS WEST Any objcctronr? If not. 
19 d ~ n  ~t IS admmcd. 
?Li QUPSTIONS BY MR FR4L:EK 
21  Q Oncc thc stay ivss Ilftcd. drd thc rJuc thcn 
7: f~ lc  v.xh thc C I ~ C U I I  Coun to bc appolntcd 
2: rccclvcr of \;hcctco to dctcrmrnc thc mcrlt of 
24 clarms agamst thc bond'? 
25 A yes, thcy drd. 
i 

1 Q ]'In sho~ving you now what's bccn prcmarkcd ;IS 

z Staff Exhibit No. S.. Could you plc:~sc dcscribc 
3 this documcnt'! 
4 A Ycs. This is a pctition to appomt South 
5 Dakota Public Utilitics Comn~ission as rccclvcr. 
6 Thzt was filcd in thc Circuit Court. Fifth Judicial 

. 

7 Circuit, datcd August 24, 200 1 .  
; Q Docs this appcar to bc thc samc documcnt with 

thc sanic contcnts as you rcmcmbcr thc 1 % ~ :  filcd? 
I A Ycs. i t  docs. 
I M K  FKALIIII~ I would mow to cntcr 
2 Staff Exhibit No. 8, Pctition for Rcccivcrshlp. 
3 MS. N'IEsT: Any objcction'? I f  not. 
4 i t  is admitted. 
5 QUESTIONS BY hlR. F I t U I I R .  

6 Q As a rcsult of this motion, was a hcaring 
7 held? 
8 A Yes, it was. 
9 Q As a result of that hcaring. did thc Circuit 
o Court thcn sign an ordcr granting thc pctition to 
I bc appointed rcccivcr'? 
2 A Yes, it did. 
3 Q I'm showing you now what's been prcmarkcd as 
4 Staff Exhibit No. 9. Will you plcasc dcscribc that 
5 docurncnt'? 
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I A k'cs. This is an ordcr appointing South Dakota 
2 Public Utilitics Commission as rcccivcr in thc 
3 Circuit Court, Fifth Judicial Circuit. It has bccn 
4 signcd by Judgc Larry H. Lovricn. Circuit Coun 
5 Judgc, on Scptcmbcr 20,200 1. 
6 Q Docs it appear to bc thc samc documcnt with 
7 thc samc contcnts as you last rccall? 
s A Yes, it docs. 
9 MK. F W I I : . R -  I would mow to cntcr 

10  Staff Exhibit No. 9. Ordcr Appointing Rcccivcrship. 
I I MS. WIEST: Any objections? If not. 
1 2  it is admitted. 
13 QUESTIONS BY MR. FRRZIEK: 
1 4  Q As a rcsult of this ordcr. was today's hcaring 
I 5 schcdulcd? 
16  .A That's corrcct. 
17 @ What typc of' noticc did you givc to kn0u.n 
18 potcntial claimants'? 
9 A The potcntial claimants wcrc rnailcd a copy of 

!U the Ordcr For Noticc Of Hcaring for today's 
:I  hcaring. Therc wcrc approxirnatcly 55 potcntial 
!2 claimants that wcrc rnailcd this noticc. 
!3 Q Did you do any othcr typc of noticc'? 
!J A Ycs. A noticc was published in thc Sioux 
r5 Falls Argus Lcadcr, thc Abcrdccn Amcrican Nc~.~s. thc 
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. mysctf azd m;. \on. Stcvc LVc lvcrc ncvcr iscucd any 
: stock %m p a p i c  camc to scc us. Cody Hc was 
; an en-sccmarq. of q~culturc and thcy camc and 
% pxt tf-s hard scll on us and talkcd us Into 

coni.efimg over to tjils stock busncss, but ~t 
5 rmcr w a ~  dont to my knou-lcdgc. Yct. In your 
: d r s c ~ m t  it says that ours way convcrtcd to s t x k .  
5 I don't thmk that's fair. It's not 
;, right We dcilvcrcd sunflowcrs. Wc ncvcr wcrc 
j pad.  
1 %IS WiLYi' ~t this point. I 
2 kiicvc, sincc this is a rccommendat~on, the 
3 Cmnmission uill  allow it Into cv~dencc. Of coursc. 
4 Mr. Schaucr and Mr. Schurr will havc an opportunity 
5 to put your zcstlmony cn the record. tvhat actually 
L. happmcd rn that caw. Staff Exhlblt S o .  2 will bc 
- acfrnrtrcd 

~JK!:I;T~CJXS BY ?4R I-'ItUlt- R 

4 Q As la t h ~ s  particular clrcumstancc. wcrc h r c  
:, ~ r , s r a n ~  w h c  your rccommcndat~ons dldn'r match 
! dr, clam form h t  was filed try thc pztrons in 
2 L ~ S  czse? 
3 n Yes. h e  WCTC. 

C Did you prcparc anything to documcnt your 
5 TCa'iOiIS why your rccommcndatlon~ vaned from thc 
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i patrons' clalms? 
: A Yes. I did. 
2 This documcnt 1s what's bccn prcmarked as 
3 Staff Exhib~t Yo. 3. Dccs thrs documcnt look 
f. lamil~ar to you? 
h Y c ~ .  l t  dm>. 

v Could you plcac dcscrrbc lt? 
i ;\ Staff E x h ~ b ~ t  No. 3 15 documcntat~on for staff 
Q changes to frlc proof of c la~ms by thc potcnt~al 

i ( t  cla!mant or wouki bc addsttonal clarnficat~on to 
i 1 proof of clatms that wcrc flied by the potential 
i' claimants in this martcr. 
I ?  q Does this rxhib~! appcar to havc the samc 
13 conrcnts, bc ~ h c  cxacl samc e x h ~ b ~ t  that you 
: 5 prcpliicd? 
1 6  A Ycs. 11 docs. 
1 - M K  Ff tU i l -K  I would m m c  to cntcr 
I h Staff E x h ~ b ~ t  No. 3. 
1 9 SIS RrI1'ST Arc thcrc any objcctlons 

1 2 ~  to Staff Exhibit KO. 3') If not. ~t ulll bc 
1'1 adm~ttcd 

Pug  '0 
i 4 Ycs. l am. 
z y I would d~rcct your a:ld c\crybod)'\ atrcntlon 
3 to Staff Exh~blt Yo 2 whcrc you havc prcparcd J 

3 dctailcd summary of your ~ p c c ~ f ~ c  rccommcnd~t~on\ 
5 S k ~ p p ~ n g  No. 2 : fmt.  I'd llkc to molt on to 
6 No. 2B. Could you plcacc dcscr~bc nhat Statf 
7 Exhibit No. 2B IS, Bob? 
8 A Yes. Staff Eshib~t  No. 2B IS thc f~lcd clalrnc 
Y of staff rccommcndatlon\ for thc bondlng pcriod of 
o July 1, 1995 through Junc 30. 199h 
I Q So Staff Exh~bit No. 2 0  IS just for onc 

1 2  spec~fic bondmg pcr~od. Jul) 1 .  1995 to Junc ?O.  
1 3  1996? 
14 A n a t  would bc Correct. 
1 5  Q As wc go through Staff Exhlblt Nos. 2 %  2C.  
1 6  and 2D. you'll bc basically walking us through the 
1 7  spcc~flc bondmg pcriods: is that corrcct" 
I S  A That1? corrcct. 
19 y Thc only namc on E x h ~ b ~ t  No ZR I S  Bert Kaap 
20 Could you plcasc glvc your rccommcndat~on r c ~ a r d ~ n g  
11 thc claim of Bcn Raap? 
12 A Yes. I can. Bcn Raap IS c l a ~ m ~ n g  an amount 
23 of S33,848.33 for sccd whcat on Dcfcrrcd Payncnt 
24 Contract Nos. 2437 and 3497; In an amount of 
25 Sl  1,179.43 for sunflowcrs on Dcfcrrcd Contract 
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1 Nos. 2439 and 3497. Thc company record5 would 
2 support thcsc amounts. 
3 Thc company rccords will also shon, 
-I that thesc amounts wcrc convcncd to subscrlpt~on 
5 agrecmcnt for common stock. Dcfcrrcd paymcnt 
h contracts arc not protcctcd from South Dakota 
7 statutory bond covcragcs pcr SDCL 39-35-9 

8 It  is also staff's opinion that oncc 
9 thc grain payablcs wcrc convcncd to common stock. 

10 thcy arc no longcr a grain payablc. Pcr SDCL 

1 I 49-45- 1. I .  subsection 2. thc definition of gram 
12 tvill not includc grain that has been clcancd, 
I 3  proccsscd, and specifically idcntificd for intcndcd 
1 4  usc of plantirg for reproduction and for which a 

I grain warchousc rcccipt has not bccn ~ssucd. 
16 It is staff's oplnlon that thc sccd 
1: whcat would fall In t h ~ s  catcgory and would not bc 
l a  covcrcd by thc Grain Dcalcr Bond. Staff would 
19 rccommcnd that Mr. Raap docs not havc a valid 
20 claim. 
? I  Q And your docurncn~aticn from the company 

:3 C, Givsn that you prcparcd tlxsc cxhib~ts for thC 
3 purpsc  of makmg rccommcndat~ons. arc you prcparcd 
2: to proceed to mahrc the formal rccommcndations? 

I 

' 2 2  records would thcn bc found In Exh~blt No 3'4. IS 

123. that corrcct'' 
I 3 A That would bc corrcct. 1; Q 1s that i t  for this bonding pcrlod'? 
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11 Ycs. 1: IS. 
o i'd Iikc to dircct your attention to Staff 

I 
Exh~bit No. 2C. Could you dcscribc this cxhlbit? 
A Yes. Staff Exhibit No. 2C arc filcd claims 
and staff rccommendations for thc bonding pcrlod of 
July 1, i 996 through Junc 30, 1997. 
Q The first namc is Bcrt Raap. Could you 

, dcscribc your rccomrncndation thcrc? 
I A Ycs. Bert Raap is claiming an amount of 
i 517.741.97 for sunflowcrs on Dcfcrrcd Payrncnt 

Contiact Nos. 4497 and 449b in an amount of 
! 510.888.93 for sunflowers on assembly shect 
I Nos. 1839 and 1954. Thc company records would 
: support tlacsc amounts but thc company rccords show 
j that Mr. Raap entcrcd into Dcfcrrcd Payment 
s Contract S o .  4479 for the sunflowcrs in thc amount - of 5 10.888.93 pcr assembly shect Nos. I838 and 
ir 1854. 
7 Thc company rccords also show that 
o thc amount Sl7,741.97 was convcrtcd to a 
I subscription agrccmcnt for common stock. Dcfcrrcd 
2 payment contracts arc not protcctcd by South Dakota 
3 statutory bond covcragcs pcr SDCL 49-45-9 cntitlcd 
3 to thc gralri passagc to buycr upon dclivcry. 
5 It 1s also staff's opinion that oncc 
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I tlac grain payablcs wcrc convcrtcd to common stock. 
2 thcy arc no longer a grain payablc. Staff wouid 
3 rccommcnd that Mr. Raap docs not havc a valid 
4 claim. 
5 CJ Would documcntation for that bc found in Staff 
6 Exhiblt No. 3Aq? 
t A That would bc corrcct. 
h Q J c q  Raap'? 
r A Jerry Raap is cla~ming an amount of S22,235.55 
i o  for sunflowcrs on Dcfcrrcd Paymcnt Connact 
I r Sos. 2349 and 4463. Thc company rccords would 
I ?  support thls amount. Thx: company rccords also show 
I 3 that rhis amount was transfcrrcd to a promissory 
14  notc on Scptembcr 20. 2000. Pcr a phonc 
I S  convcrsatlon w ~ t h  Larry Wtxcting on August 30. 
16 2001, hlr. Whtcting ~ndicatcd that rhc promissory 

1: notcs lbrrc entcrcd Into with the. understanding that 
18 ~f thc finsnc~ng packagc did nor go through, the 
:9 debt would rcvcn back to a grain payablc. In 

add~tzon. thc company vla a lcttcr datcd 
Octobcr 30. 2000 to all currcnt notc holdcrs statcd 
that an csact commenccmcnt datc on the notc 
paymcntr, IS not llstcd and unt~l  confirmation and 
complcrion of a loan application is donc, no 
ccrtaln datc can k listed. 
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1 This wordmg substontlatc.; 
? Mr. Whccting's statcmcnt that thc proin1.;sory now4 
3 would not bc cffcctrvc unlcss thc financ~ng packagc 
4 was approvcd. dcfcrrcd paymcnt contract9 x c  not 
5 protcctcd by South Dakot;~ statutory bond covcragc9 
6 per SDCL 19-45-51 cntltlcd to thc grain passagc to 
7 buycr upon dclivcry. Staff would rccommcnd that 
a Mr. Raap docs not havc a vahd cla~m. 
9 Q Would documcntatlon for that bc found In Staff 
o Exhibit No. 3B? 
I n That would be correct. 
2 @ Is that ~t for thls bond period" 
3 A YCS. 
4 Q On to Staff Exh~blt No. 2D, could you plcusc 
5 dcscribc this cxhibit, Bob'? 
6 A Staff Eshibit No. 2D is filcd clalms and staff 
7 rccommcndat~ons for thc bondlng pcr~od of July 1 ,  
8 1997 through Junc 30. 1998. 
9 Q And thc c h m  of Frcd Wolkcn. Jr '' 
!0 A Frcd Wolkcn. Jr. Is clarmrng an amount of 
! I  S75 1.20 for crackcd corn. Thc company rccords 
!2 would support this amount. 
! 3 It 1% thc staff1\ oplnlon that thc 
!4 clcancd and crackcd corn has hccn proccwd md 
!5 iviI1 not fall undcr thc jurlsdlction oi thc 
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I Commission because thc grain is not In i t \  orlynal 
2 state. Staff would rccommcnd that Mr Vbolkcn docs 
3 not havc a valid clalm 
4 Q Docurncntation tor that would bc found in Staff 
5 Exhib~t No. 3111, 1s that corrcct'' 
6 A YCS. 
i Q Is that ~t for that bonding pcriod? 
a A Ycs. 
9 Q Could you dcscribc Staff Exhibit No ?E? 

lo .A Ycs. Staff Exhiblt No. ?E arc filcd claims 
I I and staff rccomrncndaiions for the bondmg pcriod of 
I ?  July 1. 1998 through Junc 30. 1999. 
13 Q And thc claim of Milcs Brctsch? 
I4 A Milcs Brctsch is claiming an amount of 
I approximately 524,000 for sunflowcrs Thc company 
16  rccords show an amount of 573.77s 23 Staff 
1 7  rccomrncnds that 573.778 24 1s a ~ a l ~ d  claim 
18  Q In comrncnts you notc that thc d~ftcrcncc 1 4  

19 duc to thc cstimatc imdc by thc produccr, i k  that 
20 corrcct? 
21  n That's corrcct 
22 Q But the company rccords with the S7-3.778 24 
23 would bc found in Staff Exhibit No. 32. 1s that 
24 corrcct? 
25 A YCS 
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I ; Tk company rccords show an amount of S 1 '.$l6. 10. 

/ 2 Thc diffcrcncc is duc to dockagc and a prcpaid 
I 
I 
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3 balar,sc for ryc purchased. Staff would rccommcnd 
4 that 512.096.10 is a valid claim. 
5 Q Furthcr documcnration would bc found in Staff 

I 
5 Exhib~z No. 3F; is that corrcct? 
7 A Ycs. 
b Q Kent Hoilcr. 
9 A Kent Holler is claiming an amount of S3.200.55 

10 for sunflowers. Thc company rccords show an amount 1 

1 I of $3.1 75.02. The diffcrcncc 1s dnc to the I 

12 silnflower chcckoff not bang deducted bcfore thc I 

I3 cheek wa5 written. Staff would rccommcnd that I 

14 53.1 74.02 is a valid ciaim. I 

15 u Documentation would bc found in Staff Exhibit I 

Ih No. 3G? 1 

17 h Yes. I 

I Y u Szm Schaucr. I 

lr A Sam khaucr is claiming an amount of I 

20 547,749.93 for sunflowers. The company rccords 2 

21 would support this amount. ?he company rccords 2 
22 also show that Mr. Schaucr signcd a subscription I 

23 a g r m c n r  for common stock wh~ch convcrtcd S45.250 12 
2,s ou: of the S37.749.93 graln payablc for 905 sharcs I -  

I. 
5 of common stock. lcavlng a grain payable balancc of ; 
*-- 
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i 52.499.93. 
2 Ihc c o m ~ m y  rccords also show that 
3 thcrc wa? a 51 0.99 payer on assembly shcct 
4 So. 3250. Thc grain payablc balancc bccomcs 
5 52.488.9a aftcr rncorporatlng the crror. \t'hcctco 5 for sunflowers. Thc company rccords would support 

I + stock rcgrstcr at May 3 1. 2000. wh~ch  was - ~ntroduccd as Exhibit 14 at thc hcaring hcld In 

h July of ZOO0 on Dockct No. G W o l  in the mattcr of 
9 tfx applrcation of Whcctco, Inc. for a grain dcalcr 

1 0  11ccnsc and set in thc amount of applicant's bond, 
i I would support that the Schaucr's -- Sam, 905 
iz  shucs; and Jakc, 595 sharcs -- have an ouxrsh ip  
13 mtcrcst of 1,500 sharcs of stock in ~ ~ ~ t c o .  

I t  1s staff's opinion that oncc thc 
1.; gram payablcs wcrc convcrtcd to common stock, thcy 
1 6  arc no longcr a grain payablc. 

MR S A h l  SCHAUER 1 O ~ J C C ~  to that 
MS WEST.  !+'hat is your objection? 
MR S A M  SCf-IAUEK Thcrc's no stock. 
M S  W E S T  At this polnt. 1 will 

? I  ovcrrulc your objcct~on. You v.~11 havc an 
22 opponunity to tcstlfy on thc rccord. 

I valid clalm. 
; Q And your documcntation for t h ~ s  ~vould bc found 
3 in Staff Exhib~t No. 3H; IS that corrcct? 
3 A ~ C S .  
i; CJ Jakc Schaucr plcasc. 
6 i\ Jakc Schaucr is cla~min_g an amount of 
7 S29.75 1.42 for sunflowers. Thc company rccords 

would support this amount. Thc company rccords 
also show that Mr. Schaucr signcd a subscription 
agccmcnt for common stock which convcncd S29.750 

I out of 529.75 1.42 grain payablc for 595 sharcs of 
2 common stock, Icawng a graln payablc balancc of 
3 51.42. 
4 Whcctco stock rcglstcr on May 3 1.  
5 2000 in Dockct No. GDOOl in thc mattcr of thc 
6 application of Whcctco. Inc. for a gram dcalcr 
7 lictnse in sctting the amount of applicant's bond 
8 would support that thc Schaucr's -- Sam. 905 
9 shares; and Jakc. 595 sharcs -- havc an owmrsh~p 
o intcrcst of 1,500 sharcs of stock In Whcctco. 
1 It is staff's op~nion that oncc the 

1 2  grain payablcs wcrc convcrtcd to common stock. thcy 
13 arc no longcr a grain payablc. Staff would 
!4 rccommcnd that SI .3:! IS a valid c l am 
!5 Q And documcntation for thls would bc found In 
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I Staff Exhibit KO. 31; 1s that corrcct? 
2 A YCS. 
3 Q Jim Schaucr. 
4 A Jim Schaucr is claimlng an amount of S9,33 1.60 

6 this amount. Thc staff rccommcnds that S9,33 1.60 
7 IS a valid claim. 
8 Q It appears that Mr. Schaucr rcccivcd s s F  

9 checks; is that corrcct? 
10 A YCS. 
1 1  Q Mike Knoll. 
1 2  A Mike Knoll is claiming an amount of S1 1,613.66 
13 for sunflowcrs. Thc company rccords would support 
I4 this amount. Thc company rccords also show that 
1 5  Mr. Knoll has an accounts rccclvablc balance of 
1 6  52,000.50. 
17 Staff rccommcnds that S9.6 13.16. 
18 which is the nct of thc graln payablc and accounts 
19 rcccivablc, is a valid cla~m. 
20 Q The documcntation for that would bc found rn 
2 1  Staff Exhibit No. 3L; is that corrcct? 
22 :I Ycs. 
23 Q Don Hcarncn. 
24 A Don Hcarncn IS cla~ming amounts o i  S27.793.36 
1 for sunflowcrs. Thc company rccords would suppon 
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thls amount. The company rccords also show that 
Ocrobcr 16. 2000. Mr. Hcarncn convcncd 5 2 2 , 8 5 7 3  ., 

i A Staff Exhib~t No. 3M. 
2 MK FRjZZltR AS a sldc notc. thc 
j Shaucr's havc statcd thcir objections. I think 
4 it's onIy fair that they havc a copy of Staff 
5 Exhibit Nos. 3H and 31 so thcy can scc thc 
6 d~umcnta t ion  that Bob has for thosc 
- rccornrncndations so they're prcparcd for incir 
b O ~ J C C I I O ~ .  

Y y hlcmtt Pancrson LC Sons/Dalc Pattcrson. 
io A hlcrritt Patterson 81 Sons/Dale Pattcrson arc 
i i clalmlng ;m amount of S14,845.05 for safflowcr. 
i: Thc company records would support this mount .  
i 5 Mr. Pattcrson also submitted cvidcncc of the 
1 1  uansfcr of 514,845.05 gram payable to a 
1 promissory now on Octobcr 4. 2000. Pcr phonc 
16 convcrsation with Larry li'hcctlng on A u p s t  30. 
I; 2001. Mr. ificcting indicatcd that the promissory 
1% notcs wcrc cntcrcd into with thc undcrstanding that 
i u  i f  the financing packagc dld not go through. thcn 
:o thc dcbt wou!d rcvcn back to a g a i n  payablc. 

,:I in add~tlon. thc company via a 
' X  lcttcr datcd Octobcr 30. 7000 to all current notc I :j holders statcd that cxact cornrncnccmcnt datc on the 

out of thc S2'7.793.36 gram payablc to promlssory 
note, lcavrng a grain payablc balance of S4.935.97. 

Pcr phone convcrsation with L w j  
I W'heeting on AupS t  30, 2001, Mr. Whecting indicatcd 

that thc promissory notcs wcrc cntcrcd into with 
: thc understanding that if thc financing packagc did 
1 not go through, then the dcbt would rcvcrt back to 
i a gram payable. In add~tion. the company via a 

lcttcr dated Octobcr 30, 2000 to all currcnt note 
! holdcrs stated that an cxact commcnccmcnt datc on 
r thh: notc payments is not llstcd and until 
i confirmation and cornplction of thc Ioan appllcatlon 
i is donc, no certain date can be Iistcd. 
i This wordmg substantlatcs 
; Mr. ~ ~ t ~ n g ' s  statcrncnt that thc promissory notcs 
6 would not k cffcctivc unlcss thc f:nanclng packagc 
9 was approved. Staff rccornmends that S27.793.36 1s 
i a raild claim. 
1 v And ~t appcars that he also rcccivcd NSF 

2 chccks? 
3 A Yes. 
4 Q Tnc documcnta~lon for thls would bc found in 
5 Staff Exhibit Xu. 3;M; is that nght? 
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2.: norc paymcnrs is not Iistcd and until confirmation 
25 and complction of the loan application is donc. no 
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i ccrtaln datc can bc I~stcd. Thls wordins 
2 substantlatcs Mr. Whectlng's stntcnwnt that the 
3 prommory note*, would not bc cffcctlvc u n h  thc 
4 financing packagc was approvcd. Staff rccommcnds 
5 that 514,845.05 is a valid clalm. 
6 Q Documentation for this would bc found In Staff 
7 Exhibit No. 3 0 ;  is that corrcct? 
8 A YCS. 
9 Q KSP Farms, Inc.. Iicvln Swanson. 
O A KSP Farms, Inc.. Kcvln Stvanson. is claiming an 
I amount of S3.573.77 for sunflowers Thc company 
2 rccords would support this amount Staff 
3 rccomrncnds that 9 . 5 7 3  77 IS  a talld clam 

' ' ? Farm) 3 Q It appcars in this casc that ksr 
5 rcccivcd an NSF check from Northcm Prairic Seed\. 
6 1s that correct'? 
7 A Yes. 
8 Q So it appcars that thcy tvcrc uslng Uorthcm 
9 Prairlc Sccds' chccks to pay off LVleetco debts. 1s 
10 that what i t  appears to bc" 
' 1  A ~ C S .  
!z Q Clark Rocbcr. 
!3 A Clark Rocbcr is claiming an amount of 
!4 SlSJ46.45 for sunflowers. Thc company rccords 
!5 would support thls amount. Staff rccommcnds that 
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I 51 5.246.45 1s a valid clalm. 
2 Q It appears that Mr. Rocbcr also rccclvcd sst 
7 checks: 1s that corrcct? 
4 A ~ C S .  
5 MR CLAKK KOEBEK May I ask a 
6 questlon hcrc plcasc" 
7 MS \VIEST You will haw an 
8 opportunity to ask qucstions whcn hc's donc. Can 
9 you wait unt~l  thcn7 

I0 M K  CLARK KC'!-BI-K Ycs. 
1 1  MK FR.UIER Would you llkc a copy 
1 2  of the documentation fcr this clalm, Mr. Rocbcr? 
13 MK CLARK ROEBER No. :hat's all 
14 right. I just wondercd why thcrc was no 
15 documcntatlon for this in that column and the 
16 cntlrc amount -- I ' l l  wait untll hc's donc 
17 QUESTIONS BY ?4R FK1IZII.K 
1 8  Q Joel Durhc~m from F1r41 Nat10na1 Rank of 
19 Frcdcrick 
20 A Joel Durhcim 1s clalming an amount ot 
21 S6.3Oj.lO for sunflowcrs. Thc company rccords 
22 would support thls amount. Staff rccomrncnds that 

-. 
I 

I 

/ 3  56,305.10 is a valld claim. 
23 Q It appcars that Mr. Durhcim rcccivcd N s t  
25 C ~ C C ~ S ?  
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( 2 Q And h r c ' s  nothing in the documcn~ation 
1 ;  column in that claim bccausc your rccommcndation 

matches tt#: claim that was filed, right? 
A That's correct. 

I y And h r e  was no supplemental information 
' available in tk company records to document? 
, .A That's corrcct. 

Q Joe Cameron. 
1 n Jcc Cmeron  did not claim an amount for this 
' bonding period. The company records show an amount 
! of S5,038.57 for millet. The company rccords also 
1 show Mr. Cameron has an accounts rcccivablc balance 
i of S1,850.08. Staff recommcnds that S3,i 88.39. 
r which is the net of the grain payablc and the 

accounts reccivablc. is a valid claim. 
- 

Q Company documcntation would bc found in Staff 
( Erh~bit  Yo. 3R; 15 that corrcct'l 
4 A Yc.;. 
J y On pagc 2 of thls cxhlbit. Owcn Elsen. 
1 A Owcn Elscn is claimrng an amount of S9,209.79 
2 for sunflowcrs. % company rccords would support 
3 this amount. ?he company rccords also show that 
4 Mr. EIscn has an accounts rcwivablc balance of 
5 51,138.50. Thc staff recommends that S8,G71.29, 
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I which is thc net of thc grain payablc and thc 
2 accounts rcccivablc, is a valid c!aim. 
3 Q Company documcntation would bc foczd in Staff 
4  Exhlbit No. 3T? 
r: A corrcct. 
6 q Botturn Brothcrs. 
: A Bonum Brothcrs IS claiming an amount of 
s S 14.656.9 1 for sunflowcrs. Thc company rccords 
Y xsould support this amount. Staff rccomrncnds that 

iu 5 14,656.91 is a vaild claim. 
I 1 Q In Staff Exhibit No. 3U we would find 
12 documentation above and beyond that providcd by thc 
13 produccr in this casc from tlx company records? 
I J  A Ycs. 
15 (J Kll .  lnc. 
16 A EH. inc. is claimmg an m o u n t  of 53,002.1 1 
1; for sunflowcrs. Thc company rccords show an amounl 
ia of 9.950. The diffcrcncc is due to the sunflowcr 
1 9  checkoff and adjustment for stock transfcr fcc of 
XI S7.59 Staff rccommcnds that 53.950 is a valid 
21 claim. 
:: Q And Staff Exh;brt S o  3B is thc company 

,:; dccimcntatlon. corrcct? I:. -2% Yes. 
125 q Wim Feed and Grain. 

I A Witrcn Fccd and Grain is claiming an amount of 
z S4.hO4.80 for milo. Thc company rccords show 
3 S4.290.49 for BK milo and SS 1 1.74 for frcight. 
4 Staff rccommcnds that S4290.49 is u 
s valid claim. Frcight is not co~ r r cd  by thc bond. 
6 which is for thc spccific purposc of grain 
i purchases. 
s Q And documcntation would be found I ti Staff 
Y Exhibit No. 3W, corrcct? 
0 A YCS. 
I Q Clarcncc Wagncr. 
2 A Clarcncc Wagncr I >  claiming an amount ot 
3 S2 1.G95.43 for sunflo\vcrs. Thc compunh rccordi 
4 would support this amount. Staff rccommcnds that 
5 S21,095.43 is a valid clalm. 
6 Q Mark Saundcrs. 
7 A Mark Saundcrs is claiming an amount of 
h 52,267.54 for sunflonws Thc company rccord4 
9 would support thi\ amount. Staff rccomrncnd~ that 
o S2,262.54 is a valid clrtim. 
I Q Clcm Handcock plcasc. 
2 A Clcm Handcock is clalming an amount of 
3 S3,005.32 for millct plus intcrcst chagcs. The 
13 company records show an amount of S3.005.64 for the 
15 millct. 
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I Staff rccommcnds that 53.005.64 15 a 
2 valid claim. Intcrcst chargcs arc not covcrcd by 

thc bond, which is for thc spccific purpose of 
3 grain purchascs. 
5 Q Documcntarlon 1% found In Staff Exhlb~t  
b NO. ~ A C "  

7 A J'cs. 
s Q Thc Schurr's plcasc. 

A The Schurr's are claimlng an amount of 
S95.60 I. I I for sunflowcrs. Thc company record< 
show 596.050. Thc dlffcrcnccs arc duc to the 
followmg: (I)  Thc Schurr's not deducting thc 
sunflowcr chcckoff In the amount of 5733.27: 
(2) Thc amounts of 527.133.93 and Sl5.152.32 
clalmcd by thc Schurr's wcrc transfcrrcd to 
assembly sheet No. 3085. Thc total amount duc xvas 
incrcascd by S674.15: ( 3 )  Thcrc \vas added back 
57.99 on adjustmcnt for stock transfcr 

19 Thc company rccords also show that 
20 Mr. Schurr signcd a subscription agrccmcnt for 
21 common stock which transfcrrcd the S9h.050 gram 
22 payablc for 1.92 1 sharcs of common stock. 
2 3 MK ARNOLD SCfiJ lKR f3CusC mc. 
23 you're talking about a man who can't cvcn hcar you. 
25 Spcak up. I just want to bc sure I can tcstify 
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I A Yes. 
2 Q Rix Frums. Inc. 
3 A Rix Farms is claiming an amount of 562,672.1 2 
4 for sunflowcrs. Somc ccrtificd Oxcn whcat, 
5 certif~cd Igno? whcat. ccrtificd Russ whcat and 
h wkat .  Thc company rccords would support thls 
- amount. 
tr Pcr S K i  ~ q - 3 5 - 1  I .  subsection 2. 
o ihc drf~nition of grain would not includc grain 

l u  that has been clcancd. processed, or specifically 
I : idcntificd for intendcd usc of plantlng for 
i;! rcproduction and for which a g a i n  warehouse 
13 rcccipt has not been issued. it is staff's opinion 
1; that thc ccrtificd Ignot whcat in thc amount of 
I ?  S 13.022.67; thc ccnlficd RUSS w k a t  In the amount 
16 of S70.926.80; and thc ccrt~ficd Oxcn whcat in the 
17  amount of S14.227.35 ~vould fall In this catcgory 
18 and would not bc covcrcd by thc grain dcalcr bond. 
19 Thc company rccords also show that 
:o Rlx F m ?  tl-ansfcrrcd S60.836.03 out of thc 

S62.672.12 gram payablc to a promissory notc on jii 
,, Octokr  6. 7000. Fcr phonc convcrwtion with L a p  
:i \i'hcct~ng on A U ~ U S ~  30. 2001. Llr Wkct:ng irtdrcatcd 
:J rhar th promissory notc4 ncrc cntcrcd Into w t h  
2: the understanding that ~f thc financ~ng packagc did 

3% I;N.ADL~- \':auld you likc mc to 
i sari over on your recommendation'.? 

YJI ARSOLD SCHURR. KO. go ahcad. I 
; kno-jv good enough what thcy are. 

t QSUSXOSS BY ?JA FR.UIER 
; Q Are  yo.^ finished with that claim yet, Bob'? 
s n Yo. Ttrc company records also show that 
r Xfr. =m s i , d  a subscription q c c m c n t  for 
1 common stxb;, wh~ch  transfcrrcd thc S96.050 grain 
; payable for 1.97 1 shares of common stock. Whcctco 
2 stock r e g ~ s t , ~ ~  on May 3 1.2000. which was 

3 introduced as Exhibit No. 14 at thc hcanng held in 
4 July, 2000. Docket No. GWOI In thc maner of thc 
5 application of Whectco. inc. for a grain dcalcr 
t, Iiccnsc 2nd sci iil the amount of applicant's bond, 

would support that thc Schurr's havc an otvncrshlp 
h 1n:crcst of 2.000 share5 of stock In Lt'hcctco. 
4 I t  15 staff's q m i o n  that oncc thc 
o gram payabics wcrc convcncd to common stock, thcy 
I arc no longer a pa in  payable. Staff would 
2 rccommcnd that the Schurr's do not havc a valid 
3 claim. 
4 Q Documentation would bc found in Staff Exhibit 
s No. 3 ~ n .  corrccL? 
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I not go through. thc debt tvould rcLpcrt back to a 

2 p i 1 1  payablc. 
3 1n addition, the company via a 
4 lcncr datcd Octobcr 30, 2000 to all currcnt note 
5 holders stated that cxact commcnccmcnt datc on thc 
6 notc payrncnts is not listcd and until confirmation 
7 and completion of thc loan application is donc, no 
E ccnain datc can bc listcd. This wording 
9 substantiatcs Mr. U k t i n g ' s  statcmcnt that thc 
o promissory notes would not bc cffcctivc unless thc 
I financing packagc was approved. Staff would 
2 rccommcnd that S13.495.30 is a valid claim. 
3 Q Documcntation for that would bc found in Staff 
3 Exhibit No. 3.-\E" 
5 A That'scorrect. 
6 (2 Erickson Farms. 
7 A Erickson Farms is claiming ;In mount  of 
s S1,700.40 for whcat and approximately ,5450 for 
9 trucking. Thc company rccords show an amount of' 
.o S3,822 for millct and an amount of S353.62 for 
:1 whcat. for a total amount due of 54.175.62. Staff 
2 rcc~mmcnds that S4,175.62 is a valid claim. 
:3 Trucking is not covercd by the bond, which is for 
14 the specific purpose of grain purchases. 
! 5  Q Documcntation would bc found in Staff Exhibit - 
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i No. 3~Ci: is that corrcct'? 
2 A Yes. 
3 Q D&M Grain. 
4 A D&M Grain is claiming an amount of 567.77870 
5 for sunflowcrs; an amount of 58.199.60 for oats; an 
6 amount of S30.579.87 for millet: an amount of %7X 
7 for scrvicc chargc. Company rccords show an amount 
8 of 58.33 1 for oats; an amount of 561.6 13.70 for 
9 sunflowers; an amount of S25.383.19 for millct. 

10  The diffcicnc~ of S6.165 for thc 
I I sunflowcrs is rclatcd to payrncnts madc by thc 
12 company not included in the proof of claim filcd by 
1 3  D&M Grain. Thc diffcrcncc of S l3  1.40 for oats is 
14 duc to thc pricc pcr bushcl. Thc diffcrcncc of 
15 S5.096.63 for thc millct is duc to thc pricc pcr 
1 6  pound. D&:M Grain is claiming 9 ccnts and Wbcctco 
17 is showing 7-11? ccnts pcr phonc call to Larry 
18 Whccting on Octobcr 3. 200 1. 
19 Thc company rccords also show that 
2 0  D&M Grain has an accounts rcccivablc balancc of 
2 1  S1.122.60. Staff rccommcnds that 593.305.29. which 
22 is thc nct of the grain payablcs of S8.33 1 for 

oats: Sb 1.61 3.70 for sunflowrs: and S25.1S3.19 for 
24 millct. and thc accounts rcccivablc balmcc of 
25 S1.12t.60 1s a valid claim. Scrviccs chargcs arc 

Pagc 32 - Page 45 



Condcnsclt 
Pagc -16 1 Pagc 4 s  

1 not covered by thc bond: which is for thc spccific 
2 purpose of grain purchascs. 

Q Documcntation for that \vould bc found In Staff 
Exhlb~t No. 3.4~17 

A YCS. 
Q Is that 11 for that bondlng pcnod? 
A YCS. I? IS. 

MK FLUIER. l'copk will b~ plvcn 
an opportunity to ask Bob qucstlons on t h c ~ r  o \ n  
and wc rcqucst that anybody who wishcs to d~scuss  
matters would do so out In thc hall whcrc thcy 
won't Intemp; the testimony and othcr pcoplc's 

I ability to hcar thc testimony. 
I Q Could you describe Staff Exhibit No. ZG 
i please? 
1 A Ycs, Staff E x h ~ b ~ t  No. 2G IS f ~ l c d  c l a ~ m \  and 
. staff rccornmcndat~ons for thc bondmg pcrlod of 
5 Ju;y 1 ,2000 t h r ~ u g h  Junc 30. 3001 
i Q Would you g ~ v c  your rccornmcnd.it~on for thc 
J c l a ~ m  of Rogcr Hurlbcn plcax? 
i .li Yes. Roger Hurlbcrt is c la lm~ng an amount of 
? 54,436.37 for sunfiowcr.s. Thc company rccords show 
3 an m o u n t  of S3.23 1.50. Thc diffcrcncc is duc to 
: dockagc and the sunflower chcckoff. Staff w o d d  
5 rccommcnd t h t  54.23 1.50 is a valid claim. 
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i (> And II?C docuncntation for that would bc found 
2 i n  Sraff Exhibit No. 3C; is that corrcct? 
3 A Yes. 
3 Q Russ Hurlbcrt plcasc. 

12 Russ Hurlbcrt is claiming an amount of 
6 S2.957.58 for sunflowcrs. Thc company rccords sho\v 
7 an amount of S2.821. Thc diffcrcncc is duc to 
h dockagc and thc sunflowcrs chcckoft'. Staff would 
v rccommcnd that S2.821 is a valid claim. 
u y Company documcntation would bc found in Staff 
I Exhibit No. 3D; is that correct? 

: 2  A ~ C S .  

i3 @ Gary Mcikeljohn. 
13 A Gary Mcikeljohn is claiming an amount of 
1 5  S23.639.64 for sunflowcrs. Thc company rccords 
i6  show an amount of 523.468.63. The diffcrcncc is 
i -  duc to thc sunflowcrs chcckoff and pounds on scalc 
I S  tlckct KO. 1 1370. 
19 Thc company rccords also sho~v  that 
2o this amount was transfcncd to a promissory notc on 
2 1  October 10, 2000. Pcr phonc conversation with 
22 Mr. Whccting on August 30. 7001. Mr. Ii'hccting 
:t indicatcd that thc prornissorrr notcs Lvcrc cntcrcd 

I 

1:: lnro ~vi th  ~ h c  undcrstand~ng that l i  thc financing 

I rcvcrt back to a grain payablc. 
2 In addition. thc company w a  a 
3 lcttcr datcd Ortobcr 30. 7000 to all currcnt note 
-I holdcrs statcd that cxrtct comrncnccmcnt datc on thc 
5 notc payments is not listcd and until confirn~rttion 
6 and complction of thc loan application is donc. no 
; ccnain datc can bc listcd. 
S This wording subs~antiatcs 
9 Mr. Whccting's statcmcnt that thc promissory notcs 
o would not bc cffcctivc unlcss thc financing packagc 

i I was approvcd. Staff rccommcnds that S23.46S.h4 is 
i2  a valid claim. 
i 3 Q Thc documcntation for that claim ~vould bc 
I 4  found in Staff Exhibit No. -3E; is th:~t corrcct'' 

i \:- packagc d ~ d  not go through. thcn thc dcbt would 

5 :\ YCS. 
6 Q Thc Ducnwald Brothcrs/Rank of Hmcn 
i .A Ducnwald Rrothcrs 1s clatmlng an amount of 
s S2.904.18 for sunflowcrs. Thc cornpan:,, record\ 
9 would support this amount. Staff rccommcnds that 
( I  SZ,904.18 is a valid claim. 
i 0 Warncr Coop Elcvator. 
2 A Warncr Coop Elcvator is claiming an amount of 
3 S4.33 1.53 for millct. Thc company rccords would 
-I support this amount. Staff rccommcnds that 

53.43 1.53 is a valid claim. 
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I Q Thc claim of i'l+Ko of South Dakota. 
2 :\ PENCC.1 of South Dakota is claiming an amount of 
3 519.742.64 for sunflowcrs and an amount of 
.I S4.893.56 for trucking. Thc company rccords ~vould 

support thc S 19.732.64 for thc sunflorr,crs. 
b Trucking is not covcrcci by thc bond. w h ~ c h  IS for 
i thc spccific purposc of grain purchascs. Staff 
K rccommcnds that 5'1 9,747.63 is a wi ld  c l a~m.  
9 Q Thc claim of Dcnslcy Zamho. 
.o  A Dcnslcy Zambo is claiming an amount of 

I SX.079.75 for sunflowcrs. Thc ~ o m p ' a n ~ r c c o r d s  shorn- 
1 2  an amount of 57.668.47. The diffcrcncc,is duc to  
13 dockagc and thc sunflowcr chcckoff. .$taff'iv&ld 

, . 
I 4  rccommcnd that 57,668.47 is a valid.il'aim. . - . .: 

1 5  (2 Company documcntation would bc fourid In Staff.' 
1 6  Exhibit No. 35: is that'corrcct'l , . 

17 :'i YCS. 
18 Q Your rccommcndation for thc Holyokc Coop . 
19 Association'? 
20 A Thc Holyokc Coop Association IS clalm~ng an 
2 1  amount of S 17,3 15.65 for millct. Thc company 
22 rccords would support this amount. Thc company 
3 rccords also show that Holyokc Coop Assoc~ation has 
24 an accounts rcccivablc balancc of S4.837.92. Staff 
25 rccommcnds that S12.377.73, which is the nct of thc 
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d accounts rcccivablc, is a valid 

2 claim. 
3 Q So this is onc ~vhcrc thcr2 ~vas  a ~ctoff .  

COITCC~" 
* .  

4 YC\.  

h C) Documentation for that would kc found In Staff - E x h ~ b ~ t  So .  3K? 
8 A Yes. 
9 Q Your rccornrnendat~on for Frcd E~scnbraun/First 
o Western Bank'? 
1 A Frcd Eiscnbraun IS claiming an amount of 
2 S5.820 for safflower. The company rccords show an 
3 amount of S5f159.15. The dlffcrcnce is due to 
4 dockage and the safflower ckckoff.  Staff 
5 recommends that S5,659.15 IS a vahd clam. 
16 Q With documentation found in Staff Exhib~t 
I; No. 3N? 
Ih A YCS 
: Q  Q K D L  barns, Inc 
!:! A XDL t a m s .  Inc Ir c h m ~ n g  an amount of 
: 1 Sh. i 38.3 1 for the rn:ilct. Company rccords isrould 
: sapport t h ~ s  amount. Staff rccomrnends ;hat 

23 S6.138.3 1 is a valld cla~m. 
:4 Q This war mothcr SSF ca5e; is h a t  truc'? 
2' 4 Yes. 

Pagc 5 
(2 Thc xsi- in this case came from Northcrn 
Pramc k d s :  is that nght'? 
A corrcct. 
q Mcrr~tt Pattcrson &r Sons, Dale Pattcrson. 
A Merritt Pattrrson & Sons. Dale Pattcrson, arc 
claimmg an amount of S5.339.I 7 for safflowcr. Thc 
company rccords would support t h ~ s  amount. 

Mr. Pancrson also submittcd 
9 CL idcncc of transfcr of thc $5.339 17 graln payablc 

io to promissory norc on Octobcr 4. 2000 Pcr phonc 
I : conwrsation w ~ t h  Larry khmung  on August 30, 
12 7001. Mr. Yficctmg md~catcd that the promissory 
I ?  notcs wcrc cntcred into with thc undcrstand~ng that 

114 if thc financing package did not go through, thc 

1 i r  debt would rescn back to a grain payable. 
: n In addition, the company wa a 
1; lcttcr datcd Octobcr 30, 2000 to all currcnt notc 
!b tloidm stated that cxact commcnccmcnt date on thc 
19 notc payncnrs IS not listcd and until conf~rmation 
20 and complet~on of the loan application I \  donc. no 
21  ccrtam date can bc llstcd. T h ~ s  H ordlng 
2: subs~ant~atcs Mr. LVhcttrng's statcmcnt that !ht 

I:: Frommory notcs w111 nor bc cffcctiic unless thc 
!:J f~nanclng packagc was approrcd Staff rccommcndr 
1-5 that S5.339.17 IS  a val~d claim 

I Q Documentation abovc and bcyond that providcd 
by thc claimanr would bc found in Staff' Exhibit 

3 No.4k 3 0 ;  is thar corrcct? 
1 :I Ycs. 
F o Gaylori Goldin. 

:I Gaylon Goldin 1s claiming an amount of 
7 S3.7S2.8 1 for sunflowcrs. Thc conipany rccords 
5 would support this amount. Staff' rccommcnds that 
? S3,782.81 is a valid claim. 
n Q Paoii Farmcrs Coop. 
I A Paoli Farmers Coop is claiming an amount of 
2 S3,190.80 for rcd millct. Thc company rccords 
3 would support this amount. Staff rccommcnds that 
4 S3,190.80 is a valid claim. 
5 Q Again, company documcntat~on abovc and bcyond 
6 that providcd by Paoli Farmcrs Coop would bc found 
7 in Staff Exhibit No. 3s: is that corrcct'i 
x n That's corrcct. 
Y On to pagc 2 of Staff Exhibit No. 7G, H & L  
o G~rman/First State Bank of Gacklc. 
I A B & i  Gorman is claiming an amount of S11.2X3.20 
2 for sunflowcrs. The company rccords would support 
.3 this amount. Staff rccomrncnds that S14.ZX3.20 is a 
4 valid claim. 
.5 Q This was a bad biorthcrn Prairic Sccds' chcck: 
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I is that corrcct? 
2 *\ YCS. 
3 Q Carl Tctcrson. 
3 A Carl Pctcrson is claiming an amount of 
5 S3,076.I 6 for sunflowcrs. Company rccords ~vould 
6 support this amount. Staff rccommcnds that 
7 53,076.16 is a vahd cla~m. 
x y Leo Nabcr. 
9 .4 Lco Nabcr is claiming an amount of S6.575.56 

io  for millct. Company rccords would support this 
I I amount. Staff rccommcnds that S6.575.56 is a valid 
12 claim. 
1 3  Q This was yet anothcr onc bvith a Xorthcm 
14 Prairic Sccds' chcck: is that corrcct? 
IS A YCS. 
16 Q Rogcr Vandcrvorstc. 
1 7  A Rogcr Vandcrvorstc is claiming an amount of 
I X  529.5 1 1.39 for sunflowcrs. Company rccords would 
19  support this amount. Company rccords also show, 
?O that on Octobcr 12. 2000. Mr. Vandcnorstc 5:gncd a 
11  promissory now for this amount. 
!Z Pcr phonc convcl .;ation with L a m  
~3 Vvhccting on August 30. 200 1. Mr. Whccting indicated 
14 that the promissory notcs wcrc cntcrcd Into n.~th 
~5 thc understanding that if thc financing packagc did 
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not go through. thcn thc dcbt would rcvcn back to 
a y a l n  payable. In addltlon, thc company via a 
lcncr datcd October 30. 7000 to all currcnt notc 
holdcrs statcd that an curlct commcnccrncnt datc on 
thc notc paymcnts 14 not I~.;tcd and until 
conf~rmat~on  and complctlon ot the loan ~ p p l ~ c a t ~ o n  
1s donc. no a n a m  datc can bc I~ctcd. 

731s wording substantiates 
Mr. lVhcmng's statcmcnt that thc promissory notcs 
wdl not be cf fcc t~vc unlcss the financing packagc 
was approvcd Staff rccommcnds that S29.5 1 1.49 is 
a va l~d  c l a~m.  

I Q Tnc docurncntation for that would bc found In 
b Staff E x h ~ b ~ t  No. 3P; 15 that corrcct! 
1 A Yes 

y Jlm Faulst~ch of rZmcrican Statc Rank of 
' P~crrc.  
, A Jlm Faulst~ch 1s c l a~mlng  an amount of 
; S15.599 82 for sunfloucrs li'hmtco rccord, 4hou an 
, amount of 51 1 .R43 37 Thc dlffcrcncc i f  duc !o 
I asbcmbly xhcct Yo jZ?O In the amount ot S3.756 55 

k i n g  clalrntd by Mr. Faulstlch. and thc chcck 
j clcarcd thc bank Staff rccommcnds that S 1 1.843 27 
i ic a v a l d  clalm. 
5 y Wrth docurncntatron found In Staff E x h ~ b ~ t  
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I Yo 3Q; is that corrcct? 
2 :\ 1-cs 
I Q Joc Cameron 
3 A ioc Cruncron 1s clalmlng an m o u n t  of S7,884.80 
5 for mlltcr. 7hc company rccords show an amount of 
1, 58255.63. The dlffcrcnccs arc duc to dockagc. 
- p r ~ c c  pcr pound, and Mr. Camcron not ~ncluding 
4 vxilt t~ckct Yos. 1 13 10 and 1 14 15 Thc company 
Q rccordf also shou hl r  Camcron has an accounts 
1 rcr-wabk balancc of S'.962 JO. Staff rccommcnds 
i  h t  54.793 -13. v.h~ch I, ;he net of thc graln 
: payable of SS.755 63  and accounts rcccivablc of 

I 3 Si.962 40. 1s a x alld claim 
11 Q Uocumcntatlon of that uould  bc Staff Exh~blt  
i i  Yo 3R. is that corrcc;" 
i h  4 )-c\ 
i -  (2 Cla\.?on Ljcrqtad 
i s  .\ Clayton Ljcrstad 1s claiming an amount of 
1 4  S 16.736.80 for mlllct and S800 for trucklng. 
20 Company rccords show an amount of S 12.1 18 15 for 
: I  thc mlllct. Tnc d~ffcrcncc of S 1,993 65 for scalc 
:: tlcktt Yos. 11883, 1 1884. and 11723 is due to 

1:: dockagc of 5659.72. a pncc dlffcrcncc of 
:A 51.333 96. 
- 5  -.. Company record\ shou that scalc 

I ticket No. 1 1663 claln~ctl by X l r .  Kjcrstiid \\.as p u ~ d  
2 by cheek No. IhhJ,Y rn tlx ;~mnunt irt Si .SQ? 0 7  

Trucking chargcs arc not cowxci  hy tllc hcznd. nhicll 
3 is for thc spccific purpose ot grain purcllasc\. 
5 Staff rccoinmcnds that S 17.1 1 S. 15 1s ;i va l~d  c l a m  
6 Q Documentation for that claim \vould hc found on 
i Staff Exhibit No. ~ A J ,  is that correct'! 
s ,\ Ycs. 
!, y Fanncrs Oil Company. 
o A Farrncrs Oil Company is claimlng an m o u n t  of 
1 S5,340.37 for sunflowcrs. Thc company rccords show 

an amount of S5.077.75. Thc diffcrcncc is duc to 
3 dockagc and mir?or w i g h t  cl~ffcrcnccs. Staf'f 
4 rccommcnds that S5.077.75 1s a valid claim. 
5 Q With docurncntation in Staff Exhih~t S o .  .;Xi I S  

6 that corrcct? 
? :\ YCS. 
s Q Kcntyn Holsing 
9 A licnvyn Holsing is claim~ng an  amounl 01 

!ci 55.230.62 for sunflowers. Company rccords would 
! i  support this amount. Staff rccomrncnds that 
! S5.230.62 is a valid claim. 
13 Q This was anothcr bad Nonhcrn P r a ~ r ~ c  Sccds' 
!.I chcck; is that corrcct'? 
!5 ..I YCS. 
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I Q Myron Dictcrlc. 
2  A Myron Dictcrlc is claiming an amount of 
3 SS.930.85 for sunflowcrs. Company rccords show an 
4 amount of 58.863.65. Thc dlffcrcncc 1.1 duc to thc 
5 sunflower chcckoff and dockasc on scalc t~ckcr 
6 Nos. 1 1374, 1 1302. and 1 142 1. Staff rccommcnds 
7 that 58.863.65 is a valid c l a in~ .  
8 Q Documcntation lvould hc found In Staft' Exhlhlr 
9 NO. 3)': is that rtccurutc'? 

' 0  :\ YCS. 
I 1 y Again. ivc havc anothcr had Sonhcrn Pra~rlc 
1 2  Sccds' chcck'? 
13 A J'cs. 
1 4  (2 Equinox Entcrpr~scs. 
15 .4 Equinox Entcrpriscs is claiming an amount of 
16 S9.971.74 for millct. Icss an amount of ~ 4 . 0 8 5  -h 

17 for accounts rccclvahlc. for a nct amount ot 

18 S5,885.98. Thc company rccords ivould suppon t h ~ s  
IY amount. Staff rccommcnds that SS,XXS.E)S 15 a \.al~d 
2 0  claim. 
2 1  y Thcrc would bc f'urthcr documcntat~on in Staff 
22 Exhibit No. 3 : ~ .  is that ccrrcct'! 
23 A YCS. 
2.1 Q Finally. Clcm Handcock plcasc. 
2 5  A Clcm Handcock IS claim~ng an amount of 
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525.734.05 for m~llct. plus contract storagc 
chargcs of S 1,744.1 I .  plus frcight of S779.20. 
mmus S4.11 1.46 for corn, for a total c l am of 
573.845.90 plus mtcrcst chary? Thc company 
iccords sho\.i, an amounr of 525.72 1.37 for thc 
m~llct. 

Thc d~ffcxncc 1s duc to m~nor  
: balanccs on assembly shwt NOS. 3731. 3243. and 
I 3244, and a minor d~ffcrcncc In p r m  on asscmbly 
) shect No. 3 1 16. Staff rccommcnds that thc frcight 
I of S779.20 and thc storagc of S1.744.1 l be dcductcd 
r from thc purchased corn of S3,411.46, lcawng a 
1 balancc duc U'hcctco of 5 1.88 1.1 8 to be offsct 
r against the gaIn  payablc of 525.72 1.37. This 
s lcavcs a grain payable balance of 523,83322. 
5 Staff rccommcnds that S23,833.22 is 
; a valid claim. Intcrcst chargcs arc not covcrcd by 
Y thc bond. which is for thc spccrfic purpose of 
jr gram purchascs. 
3 Q Documcntat~on for t h ~ s  would be found In Staff' 
I Exh~bit No. 3 x .  IS that corrcct? 
: A Tcs. 
3 Q Is that thc last c lam for that bondmg 
4 penod? 
5 A Ycs. it is. 

Pagc 5' 
1 Q I'd 11kc to dircct your attention back to thc 
2 cxhlhit that wc skipped, which is Staff Exhibit 
3 No. 3.4. Could you plcasc dcscr~bc Staff Exhibit 
4 No. ZA, Bob? 
5 A Ycs. Staff Exhibit No. 2A is a summary of 
6 claims pcr staff for all thc d~ffcrcnt bondmg 
7 pciiods that wc jusf wcnt through. For cxamplc. on 
s linc i ,  thcrc's a bond liccnsc of a grain dcalcr 
9 cffcct~vc for the pcrlod of July 1 .  1995 through 
Ir) Junc 31. 1996 In thc amount of S75.000 
I I Lmc 2 is staff rccommc~idcd vahd 
1 2  clarms agalnst thc bond for t h ~ s  pcrlod, wh~ch can 
1 3  be found on Staff E x h ~ b ~ t  bio 2B. wli~ch ~nd~catcs 
1-1 zcro. So then arc no va l~d  claims rccommcndcd by 
I; staff for t h ~ s  bond~ng pcr~od. 
I h If wc go on to 11nc 4, t h ~ s  1s a 
I: bond for 11ccnsc as a gram dcalcr cffcct~vc for 

I I R  thc pcrlod of July 1, 1996 through Junc 30, 1997 In 
19 thc amount of S50,OOO. 

L~nc  5 IS staff rccommcndcd vahd 
2 1  clarms against thc bond, wh~ch can bc found on 
x Staff Exhibit No. 2C. which has an amount of zcro. 

Linc 6 would show thc balancc for 
:J that bond. which 1s S50.000, thc samc as thc 
25 Initial bond. 

I Linc 7 u~ould be the bond tor Ilccnsc 
z as a ga in  d c c h  cffcctivc for tlic pcr~od of 
3 July 1 ,  1997 through Junc 30. 1 OW ~n rhc ~ I I I O L I I ~ ~  01' 

1 S75.000. 
5 Linc 8 is staff rccommcndcd \.al~d 

claims asainst thc bond, which can bc f'ound 011 

; Staff Exhibit No. 2D. ~vhich is in the amount of 
s zcro, which would Icavc a balancc of S75.000 tor 
9 that bond. 
o Linc 10 would bc thc bond for 
I liccnsc as a grain dcalcr cffcctivc for thc pcriod 
2 of July 1, 1995 through Junc 30. 1999 in thc amount 
3 of 575,000. 
-l Linc 1 1 would bc staff rccon~mcndcd 
5 valid claims against thc bond in tlic amount of 
6 555,694.33. which can bc found on Staff Eshib~t 
7 No. 2E. This would Icavc a balancc of S 19.-305.t~7 
8 for this bonding pcriod. u+hich would ~nd~catc  that 
Y staff's rccommcndcd valid cl:rims for thrs bontirng 
o prriod \\could bc paid 100 pcrccnt. 
I Linc No. 13 would bc thc bond for 
z liccnsc as a grain dcalcr cffcctivc for thc pcr~od 
3 of July I .  1999 through Junc 30. ZOO0 in thc amount 
.I of S75.000. 
3 , - Sinc No. 14 is staff rccommcndcd 

-- 
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I valid claims against thc bond in the amount of 
2 5277.993.86, which can bc found on Staff' Exhibit 
3 No. 2F. This would lcavc a halancc of a ncgativc 
4 S202,993.86 for this bonding pcriod. which would 
5 indicatc that thc staff's rccommcndcd val~d clalms 
6 would have a payout ratio of approxrrnatcly 2 -  cents 
7 on thc dollar. 
H Lmc 16 utould hc the bond for 
Y liccnsc as a grain dcakr cffcctivc for thc pcr~od 

10  of July I .  2000 to Junc 30. 200 I in thc amount of' 
I I 575,000. 
I ?  Linc 17 is staff's rccommcndcd valid' 
13 claims against thc bond in thc amount of. 
14 S233.442.7 1.  which can bc found on Staff Exh~h~ t  
1 No. 2G. This would Icavc a ncgativc balancc of 
16 5158,442.71, which wou!d indicatc that staff's 
17 rccommcndcd valid claims against t h~s  bonding 
18 pcriod would bc paid approximatcly 37 ccnts on thc 
19 dollar. 
20 Q I f  thc Comm~ssion and the C i r c u ~ ~  Coun 
21 ultimately dccidc that thc amount of the xal~d 
22 claims cxcccds the amount of bond for a n y  
23 particular bonding pcriod. how u w l d  you rccommcnd 
24 that that bond bc dlstributcd'l 
2 5  A Staff would rccommcnd that the val~d cla~ms hc 
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I pald on a pro rata bas~s  from all tlic gram dcalcr 
z bond proceeds and any lntcrcst carncd on the same 
i for that particular bond~ng pcnod. 
: Q Othcr than thcsc claims then, iiavc you 
i rccelvcd any othcr claims from thc publlcat~on or 
5 from any othcr patrons of Whcctco'? 
- A No. 1 hare not. 
:, y Can you thlnk of any othcr ~ssucs rcgardmz 
9 thcse rccomrncndations that I haven't addrcsscd In 
0 my qucstionmg'? 
I A No, 1 cannot. 
2 MR. FfWZIER B ~ ~ O I C  I turn Bob 
3 over for cross-examination, I would rcqucst that 
4 any party asklng qucstions of Bob statc thcir namc 

and spcll it for thc rccord. I also rcqucst that 
6 ~f any people do makc statcmcnts on the rccord 
7 regarding their own clalms. that thcy do so undcr 
R oath. Other than that, I haw no further qucstions 
9 of Rob. 
o MS WII'ST .41 this tlmc, wc'rc 
! golng to open t h ~ s  up for qucstlonrng Mr. Amdt, 
: dld you havc any qucstions'? 
'3 MK AKNDT I do. Oncc agaln. I'm 
!4 Mark Arndt ?n bchalf of Star Insurance Company. 
!? had a chancc to mcct bcforc thc hcar~ng bcgan. I 

Pagc 6: 
I want to makc a brlcf statcmcnt to thc Cornmiss~on 
2 bcforc I begin just to rchevc any conccrns you 
3 might havc about how long my qucstloning will takc. 
J My cl~cnt IS mostly lntcrcstcd ~n 
5 thc bond pcrlod bcgmnrng July 1.  1998 through 
6 Junc 30. 1999 l~stcd on Staff Exhlbit No. 2E. I do 
7 havc somc qucstions for Mr. Knadlc rcgardlng all 
u flvc clalms that arc llstcd undcr that particular 
9 bond. That may takc a fcw minutcs. but I just wan: 

10 to rcl~cvc the Commlsslon or anybody clsc hcrc that 
I i I xvon't bc go~ng b o u g h  thc same cxcrclsc w ~ t h  thc 
I: othcr two bondmg pcnods. so wc won't bc hcrc all 
1 3  day and nlght. 
14 QUkSTlOiiS BY M U  :\RNDT 

1 2  Q Mr. Knadlc. flrst of all. as you hzvc 
16 tcsrlficd. thcrc appcars to bc fivc clalms madc 
17  undcr bond pcriod llstcd on Staff Exhib~t NO. 2E; 
18  1s that corrcct? 
i Y  14 YCS. 
20 Q I'd 11kc lo start tvith thc first one: Milcs 
:I Brctsch. I h n k  you tcstificd in Staff Exhibit 
22 So.  2E that Mr. Brctsch madc a claim for S24,000 

123 and your rccornmcndation to thc Commission is that 
124 his claim is valid for SX.778.24; is that right'? 
2s A That w a ~  my rccommcndation. 

I y Can you just csplaln ro mc and to thc 
2 Commlss~on t v h t  i iocu~tic~~t\ you noi11d ~ ; I \ c  rcl~cd on 
j to makc that rccommcntlat~on, \vhttt document\ \\crc 
4 submitted by Mr. Brctsch. and 1 1 0 ~  ~'011 ~vould h;lsc 
s intcrprctcd thcm? 1 gucss, spcc~flcally, you hate 
6 to rcfcr to Staff Exh~bit Nn. 3. Lct's go allcad 
7 and do that. 
x A Milcs Rrctsch would haw f~lcd - -  11 you go to 

9 Staff Exhiblt No. 1 E. that's thc proof of clalm 
o that hc f~lcd with the Cornm~ss~on. My 
I rccommcndation would bc on Staff Exh~blt No. 32. 
2 Q Spccifically, I 'd likc to dircct your 
3 attention to Staff Exhibit No. 32 and the first 
4 pagc -- I think thcrc src a nunthcr of pagcs that 
5 arc attached to Staff E x h ~ b ~ t  No. 3Z - -  but thc 
6 f~rst  pagc of Staff Exh~hlt C'o 72. 11 you could 
7 gCt to lh31 P ~ C ~ S C  

8 n Okay. 
9 Q Arc ~ ~ o u  thcrc? 

!rr n Ycs. 
! I  Q On thc Icft-hand column of Staff Exhlblt 
!z No. 32 -- F~rst of all, thc pagc that's actually 
!3 markcd Staff' Exhiblt No. 32, can you dcscr~bc for 
!4 mc how you rcfcr to that? I thmk ~ t ' s  rcfcrrcd to 

as "asscmbly shcct" at thc top. Is that the tcrm 

Pagc 6: 
I that you would usc? 
2 :I Ycs, i t  would bc. 
3 Q What is an assembly shcct? 
4 A .4n asscmbly shcct takcs thc scalc t~ckcts that 
5 follow that and puts than on onc pagc Basically. 
6 ~t would congrcgatc all  thosc acak tlchcts on thl\ 
7 asscmbly shcct 
Y C) On thc left-hand column of that asscmbly \hmt 
9 l~stcd as Staff E x h ~ b ~ t  No. 3Z, thcrc appcarj to be 
o four datcs undcr the column notcd "scalc or 

, I  rcfcrcncc numbcrs. datcltcst wc~ght". Do you x c  
I 2 thosc? 
13 A Yes. 
I4 Q It appcars. at lcast as I rcad thc documcnt. 
15 and 1 rcahzc my prlnt IS a llttlc b ~ t  soft. thrcc 
16 of thosc four datcs would be wthin this bondmg 
17 pcriod of July 1. 1998 through Junc 30, 199'9 Thc 
18 fourth or last datc llstcd would bi: outsldc that 
19 bondmg pcr~od. Do you haw any othcr cxplanatron 
20 of that for mc" 
21 A I nccd to grab anothcr f ~ l c  
1 7  MK FKALII 11 For clar~t~cation. 

23 arc wc talklng about thc onc tr ~ t h  the Staft Evh~h~ t  
24 No 3 2  actually on ~ t "  

25 M K  AKXDT YC\ 



Pagc 6h  
1 n I can't rcad thls copy very well clthcr, but 
z ~t appears that i t  says 6/9/7000. I'm gomg to 
3 look at tht backup hcrc just to makc surc. I 
.I bclrcvc. if you look back onc pagc whcrc 11 

5 says "KO. 9952." it says S40.360 and shotvs a datc 
6 of 6/9/99 there. I bcl~cvc that's probably a typo 

on thc x<scmbly shcct. 
\ C) So ~t w~ould bc your posltlon t l u t  thc pagc 
Q following Staff Exhlb~t S o .  3Z. whlch would bc part 

i r ~  of Staff Exhib~t No. 3Z. IS a scalc t~ckct numbcrcd 
i I 9552; is that what you're rcfcrr~ng to? 
i? A Correct. It shows a wclght of 3360 and if you 
I j go to ?hC prc\Tous pagc. if you look at nct weight, 
1.1 thc ltcm you're talking about shows 10,360. I 
15  bellcvc that should hc 6/4/99 instcad of 6/9/2000. 
I h MK >!ILh BKETSCil I'm LIllcs 
17 Brctsch and I'll tcst~fy that1< ii~hat the cast IS. 
I S  It somehow got u-rong on thc asscmbly shcct. 
19 Q Good. I guess that answcrq that. Again. just 
;o so I'm clcar and thc rccord 1s clcar. Mr. Knadlc. 
21 you ~ C ~ I C I T  that that scalc tlckct of 9552 rcflccts 
22 thc founh cntry on thc asscmbly shcct that's 
21. actually d a t ~ d  6/9/2000'? 
?J A Correct. 
2 y And you txl~cvc that bccausc thc numbers on 

Pagc 6; 
I thc scalc tlckct correspond to that entry of what 

' :! 1s listcd as June 9. 2000? 

/ I. .A That's corrcct. They have thc samc net wcight 
3 as that scale tlckct docs. 
i. y k t ' s  go ahead and mo\c to the ncxt clalm 
6 undcr thls bond pcriod. Kjcrstad Farm Pamcrship. 
7 Can you tell thc Comm~sslon what documcnts you 
8 relxd on to makc your rccommcndat~on for that 
9 claim'? 

i i l  :\ Staff Exhibit NO. I F. 
I i C) Do you have Staff Exhlb~t No 1 F In front of 
1: you nolv. Mr. Knadlc'? 
13 .\ yes. 

I 1 4  C) Thcrc arc a nambcr of documcnts that actually 
I 5 accompany Staff Exhibit No. 1 F. more than onc pagc: 
16 IS that right? 
I 7  A CUT~CC~.  
18 Q That trlkcs carc of my questions for that 
19 clalm. Let's movc to Lazy BS. LLPiStan Anderson. 
20 Can you agam stare for the rccord thc docurncnts 
'11 you rclled on In making your rccortur~cndat~on for 
' 2  that clalm? 
23 .4 Staff Exhibit Nos. 1G and 3 . 4 ~  
23 Q k t ' s  movc on to thc clalm of Mr. Tlcgs. Can 
2s you tcll the Commlsslon wh~ch docurncnts you rcllcd 

Condcnsclt ' 
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I 

I 

I on for that claim? 
2 A Staff Exhibit Nu. 11-1 and !!\I. 

3 Q And thcn thc last claim on Staft' E s h ~ h ~ t  Yo. 2 
4 is a claim for D&M Gra~n.  Can you tcll t l r  
5 Commission n h t  cxhlblts yo11 rcl~cd on to ~nakc t11:lt 

6 rccommcndation'l 
7 A Staff Exhibit No. 1 1  and ?!\I1 

s r) Can you explain to thc Commission and to 
9 myself thc diffcrcncc ~n your rccommcndatlon on D&> 
0 Grain's claim. I think thc amount of thc cl;~lm 11 

I looks likc is S 1.69 1.75. yct thc amount of your 
2 rccommcndation actually cxcccds that amount of the 
3 claim. Can you cxplain thc diffcrcncc plcasc'.' 
4 A Ycs. I can. DRrM Grain submitted onc proof of 
5 claim but it falls undcr diffcrcnr bonding pcrlod.;. 
6 Thcy had onc that fcll in tills hond~ng pcl-lod ;lnd 
7 onc. I think. that \vould fa11 In rllc ncsr hontlrn~ 
8 pcriod. Basically. ~vhat the diffcrcncc \vould hc. 
9 D&h4 claimcd an amount for S1 .SO@ tor durum and ar 

!O amount of 5 19 1 .X  f r scm~cc chargc. 
! I  Thc company rccords \vould show an 
!r amount of 52,010.33 for thc dunim. Thcy also had 
! j  an accounts rcccivablc balancc of S 123 for that 
!4 bonding pcriod. That would bc basically thc 
!j diffcrcncc bctwccn thc two claims. 
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I Q Can you show mc specifically urhich docurncnt i t  

2 is that you're looking at for that testimony you 
3 just gavc? 
4 A Yes. If you go to Staff Exhibit No. 3..\H. you 
5 will run into a pagc that's callcd "Durum." a 
6 handwrittcn one. 
7 Q I'm assuming your Staff Exhibit So .  -3:tii is ~n 
s thc samc ordcr as minc. Can you givc mc an ~dca of 
9 how many pagcs i t  IS'? 

lo A It's toward thc back. 
I I Q I've bccn handcd a copy by M r .  Frazlcr and I'm 
1 2  surc that is includcd in my docurncnts. Tcll mc 
1 3  again what figures you wcrc rcl?;ing on. i r i  that . . 

I4 docurncnt to cxplain thc testimony you just gavc In 
1 5  rcsponsc to my last question. . 
I h n Esscntially, whal this handu-ritrcn pagc dcxls 
17 is it shows what thc balancc was for the company 
18 and thc backup for that would bc found on thc ncxt 
19 pagc back from that on asxmbly shcct No. 2684. 
ro That's thc 52.010 for that durum. 
2 1  Q Do you know whosc handu-riting this is on the 
22 handwrittcn shcct undcr Staff Exhihlt No. 3,\1i" 
23  A Minc. 
2.1 Q So csplain to me thc t'igurcs that arc wrltrcn 
25 hcrc. First of all, dururn is Itsrcd at thc top of 



I Pagc 70 
the pagc and then thcrcrs txvo datcs: April 10. 

! 1999 to May 1, 1999. 
: A That's whcn the grain \vas dclivcrcd. 

Q .4nd you'rc rclying on this asscmbly shcct to 
; dctcrminc that: is that right? 

i A That's COITCC~. 
Q The copy I'vc bccn g i ~ r n  IS  a littlc b11 f u q  

r, and ~ t ' s  hard to scc thc datcs. but I 'm assuming 
9 from your tcstlmony that you've bccn ablc to 
D dcclphcr thosc datcs of 4 1 0 i 9 9  to 5/1/99 to your 
I satisfaction. You'rc confidcat that thosc arc thc 
2 dates that the grain was dclivcred? 
3 A Ycs, 1 am. 
4 Q After totalling those datcs and the grain that 
5 was dclivcred on thosc datcs, bascd on the asscmbly 
6 shcct. the total paycut is S2.010.33; is that 
7 right4? 
N A That's thc amount rcmainmg. 
? Q Did that takc into account this s c n k c  chargc 
'0 of S191.25 that's listcd on thc durum shcct? 
!I A No. it docs not. 
!2 Q It would b.: your opinion that such a scnricc 
I 3  chargc would not bc approprlatc undcr the bond: IS 

14 that r~ght? 
r .,I That was my testimony. 
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1 Q How do wc get to thc figurc that you arc 
2 rccommending of S1,887.33? 
3 A You would reduce thc S2.010.33 by thc accounts 
4 rcccivable of S 123, which, if you go back to thc 
5 ncxt page, will providc support for that, thc ncxt 
b two or thrcc pages actually. 

Q I 'm looking at a documcnt now containcd withm 
8 Staff Exhibit No. 3AH ~ h c r c  is a tablc 
9 cntitlcd "Whoetco, Inc. PIccounts Rcccivablc" on 

lo  top. 
I I ,I That would bc corrcct. If you look at D&M 
1 2  Gra~n.  thc 51 23 would bc thc duc datc of 1 /22/99 
i >  and 3/14/99. The total of thosc numbcrs. 
1 4  y If' you go bclorc thosc top two I~ncs. undcr D&M 
15 Gram. thcrc's four more cntrics for D&M Grain; is 

' 16 that right'? 
/ 17 .A Tnat's corrcct. Thosc amounts will bc 
1s dcductcd in thc ncxt bonding period. 
10 Q So thosc havc no application to thc bonding 
20 pcrwd of July 1 ,  1998 through Junc 30, 1999; is 
21  that right? 
2: n That would bc correct. 
:> Q Thank you, Mr. Knadlc. I think you t c s t~ f~cd  
24 toward the end of your qucstlon by Mr. Frazlcr that 
25 you arc rccomrncndlng that any lntcrcst cnrncd on 
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I thcsc bonds nould  bc rtppl~cd to rtr clu~manta on 
2 some typc of pro ~ t i l  b a s ~ s  ;IS \ V C I I  ;I\ I ~ C  h l i ~ n c c  
3 or thc principal of thc bonda: IS t11;11 ryllt ' 
4 n That's my rccornmcnht~on 
5 ($ I know ~ v c  had an opportunity to 4pcah abou! 

6 this bricfly bcforc thc licarmg, Do you rely on 
7 any authority in making that rccon~rncndatlon that 
8 thc intcrcst itsclf from thc bonds \vould bc appl~cd 
9 to thc payoffs to thc claimants'? 
o A No, 1 do not havc thc author~ty That's my 
I rccommcndation. 
2 Q But you'rc not rciymg on any statutory 
3 authority or any casc uuthor~ty to makc that 
4 rccommcndation; IS that right'? 
5 A That's corrcct. 
6 M R  AKNDT Thank you. That's all 
7 thc qucstions 1 havc for Mr. Knadlc. I would 
8 rcprcscnt to thc Comnilsslon that 11 somc of the 

I Y  clalmants undcr thls bond pcr~od arc prcacnt and 
!o tcstify, I would 11kc thc opponunlty to qucstlon 
!I thcm. 
22 QUESTIONS BY MK BURG 

!3 Q What's thc rclat~onship bctwccn Sonhcrn 
24 Pralric Seeds and Whcctco'? 
r A It is my undcrstanding that Mr. Whcctlng has a 
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I partnership with 111s son in that company. 
2 Q Is that company in bankruptcy as wcll? 
3 A Not that I'm awarc of. 
4 Q But they did reccivc insufficicnt funds from 
5 that company: is that corrcct? 
6 n Ycs, thcy did. 
7 Q Is that a liccnscd company? 
8 A No, thcy arc not. 
9 MS. W ~ T .  DO any of thc claimants 

1 0  h a w  any qucstions of Mr. Knadlc? At.& that. you 
I I will actually gct an opportunity40 tcstify. 
I2 MR. ARNOLD SCIIURK., V V ' C ' ~ ~  probably 
1 3  havc somc qucstions, but I don't know just what or 
I 4  whcn. 
15 MS. WI~:.ST.  his is thc opportunity 
16  to ask qucstions of Mr. Knadlc. 
17 MI{. )\RNOLD SCIIUKR I havc 
1 8  qucstions, ycs. 1 don't know if he's thc proper 
19 one to ask or  if it's corrcct to ask the 
20 Commission. 
2 1 MS. WIIIST. Thc only qucstions you 
2; can ask at this timc ~vould bc for Mr. Knadlc. 
23 QUI.:STIONS BY' MI< :\I<NOLD SCl l i i ' l i l<  

2.1 Q I was givcn a lirtlc b ~ t  of documcntar~on hcrc 
25 that I havcn't seen bcforc. It 's very sparw. but 
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I ~t sctms as though thcrc was a hcaring hcld on 

July 7, 2000. Arc you familiar \vith that hcmng? 
3 A ~ C S .  

4 Q I havc pagc 1 and thcn I also haw pagc 27. 1 
i. havc nothmg in b c n m n  thcrc. Is thls all thc 
6 s m c  hcmng? 
7 .A Ycs. it would bc thc samc hcarlng. Thcrc was 
s cwdencc prcscntcd at that hcarlng that would 
9 lndlcatc that you had common stock. 

i o  y I scc In thc documcntatlon on pngc 77 our namc 
I I corncs up and it was t c s t i f ~ d  to as a fact that wc 
i z  wcrc stockholders in this Whcctco, and wc wcrc not. 
13 Also, you gavc mc somc kind of a 
13 subscription agxcmcnt. Was that prcscntcd at this 
15 hcaring? 
16 A No. that c m c  from thc company rccords of 
!; ~tl-KX:rco. . 
I 8 q W k n ?  
I Y  A 1 think it was shortly aftcr thcy filcd 
XI Chaptcr I 1 bankruptcy. 
21 y When dld thcy filc that? 

122 A In k p m b c r  of 2000. 

Condcnscl t 
P q c  76 I 

23 Q That was Chaptcr ! I ?  
23 A R~ght. Chaptcr 1 1. 
2r Y T h ~ s  hearing took placc on July 7 and it \V;IS 

I Pagc 7: 
I statcd that wc had stock in this company. Do you 
z acccpt that as fact? 
3 A That was thc cvidcncc that was prcscntcd by 
4 Whcetco at that hcaring. 
5 0 I notice that tl-tcrc was cvidcncc prcscntcd 
6 that wc and othcr pcoplc had srock in thc company 
7 and I'm vcry conccrncd about this bccausc it lcavcs 
ti me danglicg without bang ablc to collcct S97,000 
0 that you admit is owed to us. I just want to sec 

10 what proof you havc that we havc stock in that 
1 1  company. 
1: .A. The cvidcncc 1 havc is thc subscription 
I-: agrccmcnt that is i n  Staff Exhibit No. 3 : ~ .  
14  CJ Is this i t ?  

1 5  A Right. Lam/ h'hccting signcd and also you 
1 6  signcd. 
17 Q What datc was that signcd? 
1 8  n I don't bclicvc it has a datc on it. 
19 Q That's corrcct. I hsppcn to havc a copy hcrc 
20 that has a datc on it. It's right hcrc. If you 
21 want to scc it, I ' l l  bring it to you. 

trz .\ Okay. 
1:; Q Sm. this !r a sham. You guys wcrc screwed up 
1:- on this dcal. This is a crookcd deal. This 
12: subscri~tion arzrccrncnt is datcd in Scptcmbcr 

3 offcr that Into cv~dcncc and tcstlI>* 
4 A What I'm ~ntcrcfrcd In at thc momcnt I \  I 
5 don't want 1111~ thing to bc adjournctl and the! 
6 say, "Wcll. you should hnvc statcd your ca\c 
7 You'rc oilt of' luck 11ow." 1 don't want lllat to 
x Ilappcn. I want to bc ablc to pursuc this th~ng . . 

11 through thc courts and 1 don't want to losc any - 
0 opportunltlcs hcrc bccausc 1 th~nh Yome ot tllc 
1 pcoplc on thc Comrn~sslon rcal~zc 1h;lt thcrc'\ J lot 
2 morc hcrc than what rnccrs thc cyc L~kc  ~t \ \a+ 
3 statcd In somc of thc tcstlmony that \.\'hcctco dldn't 
4 owc any farmcrs any moncy whcn. In fact. I thlnk 
5 thcy owcd closcr to S900,OOO to farmcrs 
h h.1~ \ W S T  hir. Schurr. my point 14 

7 that this is the tlmc for cross-cxamlnatlon of 
8 Mr. Knadlc. You wlll gct a chancc to tcs t~f )  and 
Y you will gct a chancc to prcscnt that. I f  you I w c  
10 any qucstions of Mr. Knadlc. you may ask those 
!I qucstions. Othcnvisc. wc'rc gomg to go on to 
!2 othcr qucstions and thcn wc'rc golng to allow any 
!3 claimants to tcstify. Thcn you can makc your casc. 
!4 y You didn't sce this before. did you? 

A No. I did not. What 1 got was thc company 
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I rccords. This is thc records that thcy havc that 
2 thcy gavc to us. 
3 Q Wcll, you rcalizc thcn, by showing you thcsc 
4 rccords two months in advancc, this wasn't donc. 
5 This was donc aftcr the fact whcn thcy rcalizcd 
h thcy could pull a sham and cornc up Lvith financing 
7 if'thcy could climinstc this much dcbt and talked 
R us into that. 
9 So thcn thcy hirc thc firm of this 

lo Cody to cornc and scc us and talk us Into slgnlng 
I I this thing and then thcyl.rc going to pay off a11 
1 2  our chccks. And thcy cornc around ~ v ~ t h  thls story 
i 3 and I just want you pcoplc to bc'awarc of' that that 
I 4  you'rc bcing taken in. 
IS  MS. WII-ST DOCS anyonc 'havc any 
16  furthcr qucstions of Mr. Knadlc:' 
17 M K .  SAM SCIiAUI<K I'vc got thc sanlc 
18 qucstion. l'vc got thc samc documents and I got 
19 the papcrs in thc pickup that shows that I had a 
20 datc on minc and not on yours. Samc thing. Just 
21 ditto. 
22 MS. \VIEST :\nd you will bc able to 
23 havc an opportunity to put that into thc record. 
24 Docs anyonc haw any morc qucstions of' >fr. Knadlc'.' 
25 QUESTIONS BY MU K I i K W ' V  I IOLt;lS(i 

I 
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Condcnscl t 

I is i t  your posi t io~~ that thc hond rtiorrcy \\';IS 

7 

I Q I noticc hcrc that somc of thc nonsuff~cicnt 
2 checks that i was lssucd from Northcrn Prair~c 
3 Sccds, is that still undcr thc samc bond? 
4 A No. Thcy'rc not liccnscd tvith thc Commission. 
s Sorthem ?rairic Sccds. What thc hcaring is today 
6 is for transactions with Whcctco. It's my 

Sccds. You had Whcctco walc tickets. 
I Q Would that st111 bc coxcrcd undcr thc bond 

thcn? 
I A My rccommcndat~on for you was that's a val~d 
I c lam against thc bond for this bonding pcriod. 
I Q So actually the Northcm Prairic Sccds thcn is 
; not covcred undcr Whectco's bond? 
1 A No. Basically, you did business with Whcctco 

and that's a clalm against \ r 'vktco for this bond, 

1 7 undcrstandmg that was a transaction w ~ t h  Whcctco. 
8 cvcn though you got a chcck by Northcrn P r a ~ r ~ c  

1 9  

1 I C  
I I 

1; 

1: 

1 

I f  

1 f 

I - 
1 ! 4 cvcn though thcy issued a chcck from Northern, 

? Prairic Sccds. which was nonsufficicnt funds. YO; - 
,: w e  still doing buslncss with Whcctco. That's my 
I rccornrncndation. 
2 QUESTIONS BY MR. SAM SC1i:IUER 

3 Q Why would you rcly on a dvcumcnt that don't 
.I haw a datc on it? 

A I rcl~cd on a couplc diffcrcnt docurncnts for 
-- - 

Page 7' 
I yours. 1 rcl~cd on xvhat was prcscntcd In thc 
2 prcvious hearing and I also rcl~cd on thc 

subscr~ption agrccmcnt that you signcd. 
4 QGESTIONS BY MR. ARNOLD SCHURR 
s Q i noticed hcrc on Staff Exhib~t No. 1 H that i t  
6 shows sham sold bctwccn thc end of January and 
7 flrst of Junc of 2000. and ~t lists thcm all. 
R They're all itcmizcd. And it's got our namcs on 
9 hcrc. It's got that wc bought thcsc sharcs. 
o Wcll. J haw thc datcd copy of my 

I subscription agrccmcnt. This is the real McCoy. 
1 2  Do you see thc datc? That's aftcr thc fact. I 
I 3 just wanted to pomt that out 
i J MS iv11-~T .uc thcrc any othcr 
I 5 qucstton\ for Mr Knadlc') Do thc Comrniwoncrs 
16 havc any qucstlons of Mr. Knadlc? 
1 i MR SAM SCIIAUI-R I want to rcscrvc 
I H  thc opportunity to show thc samc thing. I havc to 
19 gct it from thc pickup. 
20 MS WJEST ~ c ' l l  takc a brcak aftcr 
, ? I  Mr. Knadlc is donc and you'll haw an opportunity 
22 to go gct that. All of thc claimants w11l havc an 
23 opportunity to tcstlfy at thls hearing. 
24 QUESTIONS BY hlR FRUlt:R 

2 rctricvcd for thc hcncf~t of thc producers in t h s  
I casc'? 
I A Ycs, that's n h t  it's for. 
i (1 So. is i t  your position thcn that ;in!. Intcrcxt 

gained on that moncy. sincc i t  \vas cssc~lt~ill!, held 
: in trust for thcsc funncrs. shol~ld go lo thc 
; famws;  is that your position? 

A That would hc my position. corrcct. 

25 Q As far as thc intcrcst moncy on thc bond, Bob. 

) Q As t'nr as your rcliancc on thc subscr~pt~on 
I agrccmcnts go, you rcl~cd on statcmcnts madc by 
2 Mr. Whccting at his Ilccns~ng hcar~ng; 1s that 
! corrcct'? 
J A Wc rclicd on thc cvrdcncc that was prcscntcd 

at that hcanng. 
6 Q Did Mr. Whcct~ng tcstlfy? 
7 A Ycs, hc did. 
s Q And he took an oath whcn hc tcstiflcd, d~dn ' t  
9 hc? 
n :I Ycs. hc d ~ d .  
I Q So you wcrc rcly~ng on ;In\\scrs whlch \vcrc ~ n ~ l d c  
2 undcr oath; 1s that tnlc? 
3 ,I YCS. 
4 Q Did that havc somc wclght on why you took 
5 thosc statcmcnts for thc~r facc valuc? 
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1 A YCS. - MR tkUl1.K ~ o t h ~ n g  furthcr 

3 Thank you. 
3 MS U'ltST  hank you, Mr. Knadlc. 
5 Do you haw any othcr wltncsscs, Mr. Frazrcr'.' 
6 MR FIXIf:K Norlc 
7 MS WII:ST Do any of thc 
s Comm~ss~oncrs have any qucstlons for Mr Knadlc" 
9 QUESTIONS BY MK S:\llK 

o y Bob. I 'm looking through thc rnatcrlal\ that 
I arc In Staff Exhibit No 3:\0 lust SO I'm ma~ght  
2 on thrs. thc flrst documcnr IS  thc subscr~pt~on 
? agrccmcnt" 
4 n Corrcct. 
5 y That was obtalncd from thc corporate record\. 
6 1s that right'' 
7 A That was obta~ncd from Mr Whccting at 

8 offrcc In Groton 
9 Q What was thc approslmatc datc thn: that \\,a\ 
)a obtalncd? 
!I A I bcllcvc that was In Scptcmbcr. or right 
12 around thcrc. 
23 Q Of 2000'? 

2'; Q If you flip forward about thrcc shctt.;. 
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1 i M r r  thc docurncnt that's part of Staff Exhibit 
: Xo. 3an and h e ' s  a handwritten "cxhibit 14" in 1 ; ihe u p p n  r~gh:-hand comer. 
.: A. I havc h i .  

5 Q It says M.kztco stock rcgistcr at 513 1/00. 
6 A &iTCC. 

I : Q Wrc was mis d o c m c n i  obtained from? 
I 1 4 4 731s wa-5 ~ntrodilccd a1 that samc hcaring by 
f .J z ,k  company. 1 . t ' :  r )  Did ?.lr V h x i i n g  introducc it? 

1: : 4 1 klscvc  his attorncy did. if mcmory scrvcs 
3 
; 2 mf s o n c d .  
13 y Was tkrc any sort of cross-examination or 
i.: anyth~np about ibc accuracy of I 
r _ ~  you recall? 
if, A Sot to my rccollcction. If yo  
E- k f ~ i t  that to thar transcript, F22C 27. it 
18 says. "If I may. 1 havc a stock register record I 
I.; drdn't think was going to bc ncccssary to put in as 
: i t  an cxhrbtt." I think that rcfcrs to this 
2~ cxhib~d 14. 
22 0 Was 11t introduced into cvidcncc or was t k r c  

1 -  any taiimnny about it othcr than that? 
n I don't rccall. 

: A ) I t  what pomt fn t~rnc'? 
: o I m  m rephrase that qucstlon. Did you comc 

1 3 asioz.; thr*, dxumcnt  in  ' k t c o ' s  rccords? " ,% Yo. l drd nor. This was prcscntcd In that 
I: trarrng. That's w k r c  I rcccivcd this. 
bg Q IS d m  anything chic that you know of that 

1 - rupports that fhc share!; wcrc sold or wcrc iscucd 
% Q w n g  tbc r ~ r i o d  in qucsrton {xtwccn July 1.  1999 

I and June 30.2000? 

1 :<I  A \iot iha t  I can recall. 
I :  Q is tkrc anyhrng that indicated that it w a  
8 :  rsswd after July 1. ZOO0 through Scptcmbcr of 
r z 2000" 

114 n Thcrc's some cv,dcncc. 1 guts,. that's going 
3: to bc prcscn:cd shortly hcrc illat 1 just bccamc 
: 6 ,i\b zrc of a fc\v mmutcs ago. 

MK E N I K  I have no furthfr 

i Q  Q3-STiOYS BY MR iiRiu'DT 

:n q Mr. Knadlc, I'm looking at tbc South Dakota 
;i Admln~suatwc Rulcs, specifically Adrninistrativc 
2: Rulc 70: 10: 12: 14 and 15. I don't k n w  if you'rc 
?j familnr wtth k s c .  but 11 m csscncc statcs that 

on an annual basis a public gram dcalcr's liccnsc 
25 shall subm~t  a financial statcmcnt for thc most 
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I rcccntly complctcd ycur of opcration. 
2 During thc pcriods of 1998. 1999. 
3 2000 and 2001, spcc;flcally. the thrcc bondmg 
s periods that wc'rc spcak~ng of. do you knou 1 1  
5 Whnetco subrnlttcd such f ~ n a n c ~ a l  statcnmts to thr 
6 fyUC for thcir rcvicw'? 
7 A Thcy would h a w  to In order to bccomc 
Y liccnscd. 
Y Q Based on your rcsponsc, you'rc assuming that? 
0 Have you sccn such a documcnt" 
I A For thc prior pcriods. I can't say if i t  was 
2 or not bccausc I started in July of 1999. 
3 Q Did you scc any such documcnt for thc thrcc 
4 bond pcriods wc'rc dcallng with hcrc today'? 
5 A The two I would havc. The othcr one, 1 can't 
6 say. 
7 Q So bond pcriods No 2 and No. 3 at issuc hcrc, 
8 that would bc thc 1999 to 2000 and 2000 to 200 1 
Y bonding periods, you would havc rcvicwcd thc 

!D Financial statcmcnt that's rcqulrcd by thc 
! I  Admlnistrativc Rulcs'? 
!2 A I bcl~cvc I would havc. correct 
!3 Q First of all, my undcrstandmg is 
14 Administrative Rulc 20: 10: 12: 15 would rcquirc that 
25 thc applicant's balancc shcct would chow a po~it lvc 
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I nct worth. Do you rccall if thc --  

2 MR.  F W I E K :  I'm going to object. 
3 This hcaring was noticed for claims against thc 
4 bond. I don't scc whcrc this is rclcvant to his 
5 rccommcndations on thc claims as far as what 
6 licensing wcnt on thrcc ycars ago. I just don't 
7 SM: whcrc this is rclcvant to the issuc at today's 
H hcaring. 
9 MR.  .4KNDT In rcsponsc to that. I 

10  will statc that I think thcrc is. at Icast. a small 
! I amount of authority and I can citc thc casc for thc 
1 2  court that the surcty can rcly on thc Commission's 
I 3 ability to follow this, ~dminis<rati,c Rulc when 
1 4  dctcrmining whcthcr or not thcir liccnsc would bc 
15 issued on an annual basis.. I would 'likc to makc a 
1 6  rccord about that hcrc today without losirig thc 
17 ability to makc that argumcnt in thc futurc. 
IS MS. WII:ST: GO nhcad. 
19 QUESTIONS BY MK. AKNDT. 

20 Q I gucss, I'll rcpcat thc qucstion for you. 
21 Mr. Knadlc. Arc you awarc of whcthcr or not thc 
22 Commission rclicd on or was ablc to dctcrminc aftcr 
23 thc annual financial statcmcnts that Whctco would 
24 havc shown a positivc nct worth durlng thc bond~ng 
25 pcriods of 1999 to 2000 and 2000 to 2001" 

I - 
P agc 



1 prcscntcd today. 
My point is that. i t  you d l \ a p ~  

; wlth staff's rccommcndation or if you u.ould l ~ l c  Ic\ 

r funhcr support that rccon~rncnd~~tion. 1 nc?uld 

i ccrtalnly cncauragc you to gct that on the rccord 
2 so ttx: Commission can considcr all ttic cvldcncc 
3 whcn they make thcrr dccision. As \\*as sidtctf 
.: carlicr. what thc C o m m ~ s s ~ o n  docs 1s Lvc'rc just 
s acting as a rccc~vcr for bonds hcrc. Wc only makc 
6 a proposed decis~on to prcscnt to thc court. 
- It's the Circuit Coun who will 
h actually make a final dccision. hut it \rill bc 
9 bawd on the rccord that's k i n 2  prcscntcd hcrc 
r) With that cxplanauon. 1 would likc 
I a show of hands ~f you Intend to offer tcstimony at 
2 thls trmc. If you change your mlnd lztcr, I 'm not 
3 golng to hold cvcrybody to 11 Okay. h.lr Scl~urr. 
J would you llkc to go first'] 
< XiR AUSOLD SCiiUXK 4urc. 1'11 go 

ih frrst 
i -  MS \[if-ST 5!r Schurr. it  you \ ~ o u l d  
is likc somcthrng In tk record that's not already in 
I9 tht rccord that you want consldcrcd, p l c a ~  offcr 
20 it. wc'll havc ~t markcd, and thcn 1'11 ask if 
21 anyonc has any objcctlons. Plcax stand up thcrc 
2: ro bc sworn In and thcn othcr pcoplc w ~ l l  havc an 
23 opponunity to ask you qucstions. 
- 3 .  -- MR BL'RCi Can thcy submlt 
'15 documcntation aftcr this'? 
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I l~stcning. and told him that his financial picturc 
z had rcally changcd. Scc, I 'm missing all thc pagcs 
3 from 1 to 37: thcrc's just thcsc two pagcs. 
i Anyvay. thc qucstlon hcrc 

5 says. "Good momlng, Mr. Whcct~ng. Good niorn~ng." 
h And then thcy talk about somc rcgular stuff. But 
7 thcn they say. "You talkcd about stock that was 
b ~ssucd bctwccn January and Aprll. I bcl~cvc that 
s changcd your financial picturc. IVho was that stock 
o sold to? .4ns\vcr: Mr. Schurr. Schurr's. Inc. was 

I I an Investor, Sam Schaucr and Jakc Schaucr." 
I ?  Wc kncw noth~ng about th~s.  not a 
13 thntg. That's my maln pomt of contcntlon. I 
1 4  gucss, hc also tcstificd that hc didn't owc any , 
i i  fanncrs any moncy whcn, in fact. hc owcd a lot of 
16 farmcrs a lot of moncy. That would havc skcwcrcd 
17 up your financial plcturc. 
18 Thcsc thmgs should bc chcckcd into. 
19 This 1s on pagc 2, undcr No. 8, "Whcctco has 
zo cxpcncnccd cash flow problcms but Mr. Whccting 
21 asscrtcd that Whc-ctco had ncvcr had a f'armcr 
2s customer who was not paid." Mr. Whccting tcstlficd 
23 that a numb-.r of pcoplc that It'hcctco owcd moncy to 
:d u r r c  will~ng io watt for thcir moncy, 
25 I don't think that's ncccssar~ly so. 
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I but I!' t k r c ' s  nobody thcrc to contradict that, it 

' 2 got by. You probably know what documcnt this is 
j 3 from. 

4 MS WEST would you likc to offcr 
5 your subscription agrccmcnt, thc onc that's bcing 
6 rcfcrcnccd to? 
- MR ARNOLD SCliURR Yes, but 1 don't 
X xvant to Iosc 11. 

9 M R  FHsUIfzK n'c'll makc a copy for 
10 you dounstairs. 
1 1  (U'hcrcupon. Exh~blt  No. A was markcd 
I 2 for idcnt~fication.) 
1 3  MU AKKOLD S C I ~ U K K  'r'ou gavc mc 
14 thrcc shccts of papcr othcr than this stuff hcrc. 
1 5  Anyway. ~t says " c x h ~ b ~ t  14" and 11 tclls hcrc who 
1 6  ouns  Whcctco R~ght  hcrc. and t h ~ s  should probably 

1 I -  hc cntcrcd lnto cvidcncc, ~t says. "Sharcs sold 1 

I sublnittcd much latcr. right? 
, MS. W I I W  I'm sorry. \'ou can't 

\ ask any questions at this polnt. 
1 hill A l ~ N O l , , ~ l  X l I L ! l < R  AI I~ \v ;~ ! ' .  t I 1 3 t 4 ~  

F about ~ 1 1 1  1 havc to sa)., csccpt 1 t l l ~ n l i  11114 1s a 

:) sharn. Tlicrc's ;I lot of '  tli~ng.; p111g or1 l r r c  that 
7 arc vcry dishonest. I f '  anybody 1i;l.s qucstlon.;. I ' l l  
fi answcr u h t c v c r  I 'm capahlc of. 
9 QUI'3TIONS B'r' MII l3Utici 

o y I'm a littlc bit confused. I don't rccall 
I cxactly all thc documents at that hcaring. Did you 
2 sign a documcnt prior to that hcaring cvcn fhougl1 
3 i t  wasn't datcd'! 
4 A Wc signcd a handwritten docurncnt on 
5 Scptcrnbcr 19. That was thc samc datc that t h ~ s  IS 

h drttcd. 
7 Q You wou!d tcstify that you did not sign any 
8 documcnt for converting from payablcs to stocks 
Y prior to that July hcaring as hc advocated'! 
o A Concct. That is corrcct. Scptcmbcr 19 is 
I thc first I kncw about this. 
2 Q Did you givc any vcrbal cornmitmcnt that tic 
3 could havc brought to that hcaring that you tvnuld'.' 
14 A Absolutcly not. This firm of Cody-Crua - -  I 
!5 don't know if you'rc familiar with this. 
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I Q Ycs, wc know of thcm. 
2 A Thcy camc to our housc twicc. I mct Mr. Crua. 
3 but not at one of thosc mcctings. Anyway. t h ~ s  
4 Mr. Cody camc. Hc was quitc convincing. At first 
5 1 thought hc workcd for thc statc, but 1 understood 
6 latcr that hc is in privatc busincss. 
7 Hc Icd us to bclicvc that by kccping 
R this thing financially sound. hc would bc ablc to 
9 get somc kind of -- I bclicvc it was an ~ B A  loan or 

10  somc sort of a statc aid typc loan to kccp thcm In 
.. . 

I I busincss. and thc minutc thcy got t h ~ s  rnoncy: .tvc 
,, 

1 2  would a11 gct paid. I think thcrc:arc oihcrs hc?c 
13 that will probably tcstify vcry similar'to that. 
I4 MS. LVIEST' :\ny othcr qucsrmns of 
I this witncss? 
I6 QUIiSTIONS BY h1K S A I I K  

1 7  y Mr. Schurr, on thc subscription agrccmcnt 
( I . ,  bctwccn January 31, 1999 and May 31. 2000: D S M  118 ihat's markcd Staff E rh~b i t  No. 3hn. t h ~ s  is one 

I 
19 Grain Company, 600; Schurr's, 2,000; Raap. 600; 
20 Schaucr's. 1,500; Northcrn Prairic Sccds, 808." 
2 I My subscription agrcemcnt is datcd 
22 long, long aftcr that, but i t  was vcr). convcnicnt 
2;  that your copy wasn't datcd. That's how this gccs. 
24 This was writtcn up in advancc or clsc i t  was 
2: submitted latcr. I bclicvc you said it was 

I9 that docs not havc thc notary block that thc onc 
20 you have docs. Thcrc's a slgnaturc on that that 
21 says "Arnold Schurr". Is that your slgnaturc:' 
22 .!I YCS. 
23 Q Whcn did you slgn that? 
24 A I prcsumc i t  was on Scptcn~bcr 19 bccausc wc 
25 havc a notari7~d documcnt and that's thc only 
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docurncnt I signcd. I did not sign anything that 
was not notarized. 
Q I 'm looking at thc notary block. On thc first 
block. on thc bottom of thc sccond pagc, it 
says, "Larry Whccting appcarcd hcrc on 
September 19." On thc ncxt pagc it says that you 
appeared on Scptcmbcr 19 as well. Do you rcmcnibcr, 
d ~ d  you sign this in front of thc notary? 
..z Ycs. They took us up to thc Roscoe bank, that 
lady works for thc bank. 

M R  SAI~II I h a w  no furthcr 
qucstlons. 

MS WEST Mr. Frazlcr, do you havc 
I any qucstions? 
1 QUESTIONS BY MR. FRAZIER: 
, Q I know your testimony ?o&y is that whcn thc 
; hcaring was held, that you hadn't signcd this 

r thing. 
J 1% Corrcct. 
i y But you did sign it aftcr thc hcaring'! 
I ,4 On Scptcmbcr 19. 
r Q \;Vhcn you signcd this, did you undcrstand that 
1 you wcre converting your grain payablcs ovcr to 
4 common stock? 
5 n Yes and no. Wc heard a lot of promiscs that 
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I day. 
2 y But ~t was your understanding that whcn you 
3 slgncd this, i t  was no longer going to bc a 
4 rcccivablc, that it was actxally going to be stock 
5 in h ~ s  company, right? 
6 A Wc didn't know it would comc to this. I? was 
7 donc as a safeguard to get our momy. 
u Q You f a 1  tx took advantage of you when you did 
9 that; is that correct'? 
o A I would prcsumc so, ycs. I think ~ t ' s  
I ourrlght fraud 1s what 1 thlnk. 
i MR. F K M I E R  That's all I havc. 
3 QUESTIONS BY lLiR BUKG 
J Q Do you havc any idca why wc havc two docrrmcnts 
i wlth your slgnaturcs on -- one \vlth a notary 
1 6  scctron and onc without a notary scctlon. whcn you 
I -  said you only s~gncd onc documcnt" 
i k  A 1 prcsumc somcbody knows how to run a copy 
I Q  mach~nc. 
20 Q The only way I could imagine 1s if thc scction 
21 w ~ t h  notary had bccn covcrcd or something whcn they 
22 copicd it. 
23 A That would bc possiblc, or msybc I signcd two 
,J documcnts on thc sarnc day. 

1:s Q One with thc notary scction and onc w~thout? 
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A I don't know. I ~vri tc bad cnough that you 
I should bc ablc to tcll if it's two d~t'fcrcnt 

I sigqiWr~s.  
I Q 1 was  just try1nS to flgurc out how \vc cndcd 
; up \vith two docu~ncnts that arc phys~cally 

diffcrcnt; onc has a notary scctlon In 11 and a 
; datc, and thc othcr onc docsn't 
i A I don't bclicvc that thc IWC saw tills ciocurncnt 
> on July 7. This \vas produccrl uftcr Scptcmbcr. 
I y Evcn ~f 11 wcrc --  and 1'11 rakc your word tor 
I that - -  1 was trylng to f~gurc  out hou. ~ v c  carnc up 
2 wlth two documents with your slgnaturc that wcre 
; physically dlffcrcnt. 
3 A I don't knotv. Is thc handwriting thc s ~ m c ' ?  
s his WEST NC thcrc any othcr 
6 questions for Mr. Schurr? 
7 MK CL.4KK K0I:BFII llavc him look 31 

8 thc unsigned documcnt and sn, if hc can asccrtaln 
9- if that is or isn't his signature. 
0 MS L V I I ~ T  COUM you stlltc for thc 
1 rccord whcthcr you bcllcvc ~t to bc your slgnaturc'? 
2 QUESTIONS BY MK FRAZ1I.K 
3 Q Thc qucstlon IS whcthcr thc slgnaturcs appear 
4 to be cxactly thc snmc'! 
5 n Thcy arc cxactly thc samc. 
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I Q On thc front of thc paper. pagc 1 of th~s .  
2 notc that -- 
? A I can ncvcr sign my namc twicc thc samc. 
4 Q -- somc rnatcrial is "x'cd" out. Docs it 
j appear that thc "x'cd" out portions appcar to bc 
6 cxactly the sarnc, where thc "s" is wit tcn aftcr 
7 thc Schurr and the materials "x'cd" our after that:' 
8 Docs that appcar aIso to bc cxactly thc samc'? 
9 A Ycs, I 'd likc to havc morc tirnc, but it 

0 appcars to bc cxactly thc samc. 
I MS. \ .~ '~ I ;ST .  AX thcrc any othcr 
2 qucstions of this \vitncss? Arc thcrc any 
3 objcctions to thc admission of Eshibit No. A. which 
4 is thc datcd subscription agrccment? I t  not. that 
5 will bc admitted. Thank you Mr. Schurr. 
6 MR.  FR?JII<K: Mr. Schurr \vishcs to 
7 havc thc original back. 
8 MS. \vIlrST: :\rc thcrc any objections 
9 to mxking a copy as Exhibit A so that Mr. Schurr 

!O can havc his original back? 
! 1 MR. F K , Z l I ~ ~ K :  I would have na 
22 objection to that at all. We will just notc for 
23 thc rccord that what wc havc in our rccords is a 
24 copy and Mr. Schurr has thc original. 
2 5 MS. WIKST: Do any of thc othcr 
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1 cIa~mants wish to prcscnt any tcstirnony at this 
? timc? 
3 MR SAM SCll:\UliR. I've got thc samc 
3 thlng hcrc. 

MS W I ~ S T  Mr. Schaucr, bcforc wc 
6 gct started, do you want copies madc of anything of 
7 yours? 
s XIR SAM s ~ t f i \ U ~ : i <  NO. I don't ~van t  
9 cop~cs  made of minc. I won't givc you my cop~cs.  

I!, SAM SCIIAUEK 
I I sftcr f ~ r s t  bcing sworn to tcll thc truth. thc 
1 2  wholc truth, and nothing but the truth. upon h ~ s  
l j  oath restificd as follows: 
I J MS WIEST ~ l e a s c  state your namc 
I5 and address for thc rccord. 
16 MK SAM SCHAUER Sam Schaucr, 
17 Lcola, South Dakota. I just want to submit this 
18 date on t h s  subscription agrccmcnt. This was 
IY rssucd aftcr thc barkmptcy. That 's  all I got to 
zo say. 1 guess. It  was issucd Scptembcr IS and it's 
I fraud. What hc done was fraud. 
22 MS. WEST Anything furthcr, 
23 Mr. Schauer? 
23 M K  SAM SCFlAU13R NO. 

2.5 %is WEST Docs anyonc havc 
L 
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I qucstlons for t h ~ s  wltncss'? 
2 Qi2-STIONS BY MS N1:LSON 

3 (2 Arc you saylng that he s~gncd  your s~gnaturc'? 
J Arc you saying you didn't slgn it? 
5 A I signcd it. 
b QUESTIONS BY MK. BURG 

7 Q I don't remember us looking at thc rccord to 
h scc ~f thcrc was thc same kind of a copy that hc 
9 used In July at thc hcaring that had your signature 

lo on ~t too. Do you rcmcmbcr signing onc bcforc 
11 Scptcmbcr l8? 
1' :I s o ,  I don't. 
13 Q Did you makc any vcrbal commltmcnt to convcrt 
I-: k f o r c  Scptcmbcr 18? 
ic  R I don't know ~f I did or not. I don't 
16 rcmcmbcr bccausc I don't rcmcmbcr rhc datcs. I was 
1- busy. 
: r >IK BLiii~l That's all I haw. 
I J  QL'! STIOSS BY !4R S.41 IK 

211 (2 Do wc have thc document? 
2 1  .\ You have thc onc w~thout thc datcs on ~ t .  You 
,x got tha; one. 
123 Q I t  m~gh t  bc kncficial for us to havc this 
12.: oihcr copy. 

25  .\ S o .  I'm not gang  to submit ~ t .  

I'ilgc I00 
I Q 1s i t  your contcnt~on that thc ducumcnt that 
2 yvu havc that won't bc ~ntroduccd 111.0 cvldcncc. 
3 that you signcd ~t on Scptcmbcr 1 R ,  7000'' 
4 n Right. 

Q 1 don't have thc docu1ncn1 in front 01 fnc 14 

6 that what's rcflcc~cd In thc notary bloch" [Itd tlic 
7 notary block say Scptcmbcr 1 X as w c l  " 
s !I \'cs. 
Y QUI.STIONS B j '  hlll kli:\LII.K 
(1 Q Mr. Scllaucr, cvcn 11 wc hcrc 10 ju\t st1b1nlt J 

I copy for thc rccord so that s c  could - 

2 A No. I won't submlt ~t 

3 MS WII-ST :\rc thcrc any othcr 
4 qucstlons for Mr. Schaucr? Thank you, Mr Schaucr 
5 DO any othcr cla~mants w ~ s h  to prcscnt any 
6 tcstimony at thls timc? 
7 JIM SCllAUI.Ii 
8 aftcr f m t  bang  sworn to tcll thc truth, thc 
9 wholc truth, and nothmg but thc truth, upon 111s 
!o oath tcstificd as follows: 
!I  MI< JIM Scll~U1.K ~y name 1s J I I ~  
2 Schaucr. I want to ask whcrc all thc a\scts that 
3 Lany Whcctmg Iistcd. wcrc thcy sold m d  l~stcd as 
4 finances that wcrc to bc paid out'' 
5 MS \\'II.ST ~t thi, tune. uc ' r c  only - 
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I taklng tcstimony, not qucstlons. 
2 MK J I ~ I  SCI !:IUI.K I guess, t h ~ t ' s  
3 all 1 ham to say thcn. 
4 MS WIFST Dld m y  of thc othcr 
5 claimants havc anyihmg that thcy n+ouid likc to 
6 tcstify at this hearing'? 
7 MR ARNOLD S C I I U R K  ~ ' d  like to 
8 prcscnt thts in cv~dcncc, fraud I \\*ant that back 
9 MS \?rfiI:ST Wcll. wc do havc a copy 

10  of th~s .  What hc wo~tld likc to put Into cv~dcncc 
I i IS a f ~ n d ~ n g  that, I bclicvc. Mr ~ h & n g  asrcncd 
1 2  that Whcctco had ncwr had J fanncr that \\as not 
1 3  pald; is that concct" 
I 4  hfK +\KNOLD SCtIUUR Klghl 

15 MS \ \ I F s ~  ~ h a n l \  you Is thcrc 
I 6 anythlng clsc? 
17 h.iR BUK(; I would likc to r cc~ l l  
I H  Bob for just a monicnt for clarlf~catlon 
19 BOB KNADLI. 

20 QUFSTIONS BY XIR BURG 

2 1  Q I want to try to clarify somc d~\cul;slon t h ~ t  
happcncd just bcforc thc brcak and kIr Arndt can 

23 clarify anything that I ma;/ ask tvlth qucst~ons as 
24 wcll. I got thc impression from h ~ s  linc of 
25 qucstionlng that thc company dcpcndctl upon thc 

Page 98 - Pagc 10 1 







I N D E X  

EXHIBIT 
?m'HBER DESCRIPTION 

1 PROOF OF CLAIM FORMS AND DOCUMENTATION 
INDEX, WHEETCO! INC. 

2 INDEX FOR SUMMARY .. OF CLAIMS PER STAFF, 
WHEETCO, INC .-' .-.. 

3 INDEX FOR DOCUMENTATION FOR STAFF CHANGES 
AND CLARIFICATION TO P R O O F ~ F  CLAIMS 

4 SOUTH DAKOTA GRAIN DEALER'S LICENSE 

58 GRAIN DEALERf S BOND 
JULY 1, 1998 - JUNE 30r 1999 

5B BOND FOR USE BY PUBLIC GRAIN WAREHOUSEMEN 
WEaD GRAIN DEALERS 

5C BOND FOR USE BY PUBLIC GRAIN WAREHOUSEMEN 
AND GRAIN DEALERS 

6 STIPULATION REGARDING GRAIN DEALERS LICENSE 
OF WHEETCO, INC. 

7 ORDER GRANTING PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION'S 
MOTION FOR RELIEF FROM AUTOMATIC STAY 

PETITION TO APPOIMT PUBLIC UTILITIES 
CO~ISSION AS RECEIVER 

9 ORDER APPOINTING PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION 
AS RECEIVER 

A SUBSCRIPTION AGREEMENT - ARNOLD SCHURR 



P 

SUBSCRIPTION AGREEMENT 

W E R W S ,  Wheetco, Inc. deslres to 0fEr3~- c e ~ t a ~ n  ~ L O ~ U S ~ ' L S ,  

sup7ilers and o ~ h e r  individuals who have accounts owed to them by 

-. wheecco, Inc., the right to subscribe to shares of cormon stock at the 

rate of SSS.00 per share and to convert the accounts lnto shares of . 

common stock. 

I, Arnold Stburr , indi~idually or as authorized 
.'. 

1. 

zepresencat ive of Schurr5 E z s a s  , a subscriber hereby subscr~be 

f o r  1921 shares of common stock of Wheetco, %nc. at the conversion 

prlce of SSO.OO 9er share payable as follows: 

The current account owed by Wheetco, Inc. to subscrlber ln 
the amount of $ 96,050.00 shall be treated as follows: 
$ 96,050.00 shall be converted into common votlng stock, 
with the balance of $ ErO ( - 0 -1  remaining fully payable. 

This subscription contract 1s m ~ d e  with the understanding 
that the voting power of all stockholder rneetlngs 1s lodged 
in the holders of common stock. 

I t  1s expressly agreed that no stock 1s to be lssued to the 
subscriber untll the amount of the subscription and the note 
given therefore, lf any, is paid In full in cash or by 
conversron and any payment becornlng due on the s t ~ c k  hereby 
subscribed for and any note given therefore 1f not pald 
within 30 days after notice that it is due shall ac the 
option of the corporation cause the subscription and any 
note or notes given heretofore to become null and vold, and 
all payments made on this subscription by subscriber shall 
become the property of the corporation absol1:tely as 
liquidated damages for the failure of the subscr~ber ru 
carry out thls contract. 

Wheetco, Inc. may reject this application before rssuance of 
stock and conversion of the account by notice to the 
subscriber and return of any monies paid hereunder. 

Thls subscription contract contalns the entire contract 
between the subscriber and Wheetco, Inc. and no agent or 
representatlve of the corporatron or any other person has 
any power to change or alter t h e  terms of the subscrlptron 

Subscriber acknowledges that this subscr~ptlon agreement and 
the subscriber's interest in the corporation wlll be sublect 
to the following restriction: 



T H E  S H A R E S  O F  STOCK IN WHEE'1'C04 1NC. k W V E  NO';', P;C>t< iJ;L,L 

BE, REGISTERED OR QUALIFIED UNDER FEDERAL OR S T A T E  
SECURITIES LAWS. THE SHARES OF STOCK OF' IrlFIEE'TCO. KNC. 
MAY NOT BE O F F E R E D  FOR SALE, SOLD, PLEDcED 01; U'rtlCEiiJLSt: 

T R A N S F E R R E D  UNLESS SO REGISTERED OR QUALIFIED, OH 
U N L E S S  EXEMPTION FROM REGISTIb\TION OR Q U A L  I I.'X C A T I O N  

EXISTS. 

Il\i WITNESS WHEREOF,  the part] c:: h;lvc: I ~ c r u \ i r ~ t o  s r ' t  : I:,': : 11.\113s 

and seals the day and year hereinbefore wrltten. 

STATE O F  SOUTH DAKOTA ) 
SS 

COUiU'TY OF BROWN 1 

O n  this che 1q-I'T day of _&,~6-,\?;b;~ , - 2  , before m e ,  
h e  n c r ,  personalfy dppc-ar+ , & ~ C ~ , . L !  ~.';i-.; j ,  . W I I O  
ackncwledged to be che r?~~ ;c f : . k - k -  of? Wheetcol 1 1 1 ~ .  , a 
corporation, and that , as sukh @.u~ .d ; -d '  being a u t : i u r l z e d  so ta 
do, executed the foregoing instrument 'for the purposes conta~ned, by 
s1c;ning che name of the corporation by ~ , C > I .  nk as Q c .  .1 . ~ t  - 1  . 

IN WITNESS WHEREOF I hereunto set my hand and off lc 131 seal. 

Lowe Baronduu 
Nolary Public Sou& Dakob 

My Commission Expirrs 2-1 0-2005 











Stale Cap1101 Bmldmg. 500 East Cap~tol Avcnuc. Plcrrc. South Dnkoto 57501-5070 

August 7, 2001 '--.. 

TO ALL PATRONS OF WHEETCO, INC. WITH UNSETTLED OR UNPAID 
GRAIN TRANSACTIONS INCLUDING: 

PRICED BUT NOT PAID GRAIN SALES, OUTSTANDING CHECKS; 
VOLUNTARY CREDIT SALES CONTRACTS AND HOLDERS OF DISHONORED 
CHECKS 

On September 7, 2000, Wheetco, Inc. filed a petition for Reorganization pursuant 
to Chapter 11 of the U.S. Bankruptcy Code in the U.S. Bankruptcy Court. Distr~ct 
Of South Dakota. On April 19, 2001, the Chapter 11 case was converted to a 
Chapter 7 case of the U.S. Bankruptcy Code in the U.S. Bankruptcy Court, District 
Of South Dakota. On August 1, 2001, the United States Bankruptcy Court, 
District Of South Dakota, granted the South Dakota Public Utilities Commission 
limited relief from the automatic stay of 11 U.S.C. Section 362 for the sole 
purpose of administering claims against the grain dealer bonds of Wheetco, lnc.. 
Wheetco, Inc. was licensed as a grain dealer pursuant to SDCL Chapter 5 49-45, 
which is under the jurisdiction of the Commission. The purpose of this letter is to 
inform you of your potential rights under South Dakota law. 

SDCL 3 4945-9 states in part: "Before any grain dealer license is issued by the 
' 

commission, the applicant shall file with the commission a bond conditioned to - 4 . a . *  

secure the faithful performance of the applicant's obligations as a grain dealer 
and full and unreserved compliance with the laws of this state and the rules of the 
commission, reiating to the purchase of grain by the grain dealer. The bond is for 
the specific purpose of protecting persons selling grain to the grain dealer. 
However, the bond may not benefit any person entering into a voluntary credit 
sale with a grain dealer." Also excluded are any purchases for the buyer's own 



use or consumption. 

A voluntary credit sale (VCS) is defined in SDCL 5 4945-1 .I as "a sale of grain or seed 
pursuant to which the sale price is to be paid more than thirty days after the delivery or 
release of the grain for sale, including those contracts commonly referred to as deferred- 
payment contracts, deferred-pricing contracts and price-later contracts." SDCL § 49-45-1 1 
also states that VCS contracts shall be in writing. 

If you have not received payment for grain which you have sold to Wheetco, Inc.; or if you 
were issued a check that will no longer be honored, any loss sustained may be covered In 
whole or in part by the grain dealer bonds, except for-those sales involving a VCS contract as 
defined above. For the licensing years which ended June 30, 1999, June 30,2000, and June 

respectively. At this time it has not been determined if the bonds w ~ l l  be sutf~cient to cover 
100% of the anticipated claims. If there is not sufficient coverage, claims may be paid on a 

The comments below, for each class of claimant against the bonds, are suggestions on how 
you should proceed and how claims in each class will be generally treated: 

Any producer who sold grain to Wheetco, Inc. for resale but has not received payment may 
have a valid claim against the grain dealer bonds unless the sale involves a voluntary credit 
sale. 

CREDITORS WHO HOLD OUTSTANDING OR DISHONORED CHECKS 

All such checks that are for the sale of grain to Wheetco, Inc. for resale may be valid claims 
against the grain dealer bonds unless the sale involves a voluntary credit sale. 

CREDITORS WHO ENTERED INTO VCS CONTRA= 

As described by SDCL § 49-45-9, VCS contracts are not covered by the bonds 

The above comments are preliminary and may change as the case unfolds. You may wish to 
consult with an attorney. 

In order to verify the total dollar amount of potential claims against the bonds, the Commission 
must receive a written verification of the amount Wheetco, Inc. owes you. Enclosed is a claim 
form that you must fill out, have notarized and return to the Commission. Copies of scale 
tickets, settlement sheets, checks, contracts or any other evidence you possess whlch 
establishes that you sold grain to Wheetco, Inc. for resale must be provided to substantiate 
your claim. Please forward this information to the Commission as soon as possible, but no 





(GRAIN WHICH IS PRICED OR SOLD AND PAYMENT HAS NOT BEEN MADE) 

1, , the undersigned, do hereby s~bm l t  this clam agalnst any gram 

funds or applicable bond(s) for the followrng grain which I delivered and sold to a gram dealer named 

located at - 
'. 

Listed below are the loads delivered which were not paid for: 

j Ticket No. 1 Date I Kind of Grain Bushels Price ' Uen Holder (print M A  if no liens) ] 
f I I I 

Explanation of C!aim: 

Attached are copies of the above documents which I offer as proof of delivery and evidence of my clarm. I submit the above clalm 
and state that it is true under penalty of law. 

Signature of Claimant 

Date 

StreaWPO Box 

Telephone 

Subscribed and sworn to me this day of .20 . 

Notary 

County of: 
'. 

Shte of: 

Commission Expires: 



PROOF OF CLAIM FOR CASH GWIN 

(GRAIN WHICH IS PRICED OR SOLD AND PAYMEI..:T HAS NOT BEEN MADE) 

!. B e r t  R a a p  the undersigned, do herdsy subnlrt this clam agalnst any graln 

funds or appl~cable bond(s) for the following gram whrch I delivered and sold tc a grain dealer named 
- 

Wheetco, I n c .  located at Groton+SD 57445  

1 

Listed below are the loads delivered which were not paid for: 

Scale Ticket No. I Date I Kind of Grain Bushels Price - I Lien Holder (print NIA if no lions) 

I I I I I I 

* R e p r e s e n t s  c l a i m a n t s  h a l f  o f  s a l e .  - 
Explanation o f  Claim: 

Anached are copies of the above documents wh~ch I offer as proof of dellvery and evidence of my c l a m  I submlt the above clalrn 
and state that it is true under penalty of law. 

Mdaw 
Signature of Claimant 

A u P ~ ~ 4 2 0 0 1 ~  
Date 

9 0 3  N. 3rd St. 

StreetfPO Box . - 
G r o t o n ,  S D  5 7 4 4 5  

Subscribed and sworn to me th~s 14th day of August - 

Notary 
w 

County of: B r o w n  
1 

State of: S o u t h  D a k o t a  

Commission Expires: 10-2 3-04 







w w 
LbJBu Price! 
31.749.130 SQ-0750 

32.185.00 

30.381 .m 
33.028-@0 

29,374.00 

~ ~ . m  
25.535130 

29s5.m 

29.146.W 

30.172.00 

12.X3am 

10.925.00 

TOTAL M U N T  









DEFERRED PAY.V&NT CONTRACT 

- 
THIS AGREEMENT, made and entered lnlo by and between \ i \ l \ n ~ v ~ ~ !  Lnc 

. . &!\k (yJf-4 pip@- - &v-(-+Tn ,m with its principal place of busmess at 3 F , herematte 

referred to as "Buyer", and k I 
J 

Gk&, & whose principal place of business is at R t  2 ! \ C \ . ~ Y I  A n  
hereinafter referred to as "Seller". 

The parties hereto hereby promise and agree as follows: 
1. Seller hereby sells and Buyer hereby purchases and acknowledges recelpt of the following descr~bed gram@) 

RECEIPT NU. KIND OF GRAIN NET BUSHELS PRICE AMOUNT . 

TOTAL GROSS AMOUNT. 

LESS DEDUCTIONS. CLUCK!+? 
NET AMOUNT 

2. Whlch Buyer agrees to pay to Seller behveen the dates of (dsle), and (dar 

3. Seller hereby warrants that he has good and merchantable t~ l le  and Ihe right to sell the gram heremabove descrrbed, and tl- 
said grain is free and clear of all liens, encumbrances. securlty inlerest or c l a h s  of any nature whatsoever, and Seller here 
promises and agrees to warrant and defend the title thereto agalnst any and all clams. 

4. Nerther thrs contract nor the obl~gat~ons contamed here~n may be ass~gned by ellher Buyer or Seller to any thud pa 
whatsoever and that the same may not be used as collateral for a loan. 

5. T h ~ s  contract and the obl~gat~ons contamed herem shall be bmd~ng upon the hers. admlnislralors, executors, perso! 
representatives or successors of the partles hereto. 

"THIS CONTRACT IS NOT PROTECTED BY SOUTH 
DAKOTA STATUTORY WAREHOUSEMAN'S BOND OR 
GRAIN DEALER'S BOND COVERAGES." 

. Seller i 
IN WITNESS WHEREOF, the part~es hereto have execulbd r '  
contract on the day and year brst above wrmen. 



PROOF OF C W M  FOR CASH GRAIN 

(GRAIN WHICH IS PRICED D PAYMENT HAS NOT BEEN MADE) 
'. 

1. B e r t  R a s p  , the undersigned, do hereby submit th~s claim against any grain 

funds or applcable bond(s) for the following gram which I delivered and sold to a gram dealer named 

. 

Wheetco, I n c .  locatedat Groton .  S D  57445 

Listed below are the loads delivered which were not  paid for: 

I Scale Ticket No. I Date Kind of Grain Bushels I Pnce hen Holder (pnnt NIA I f  no lions) 

ASS. SHEET; 
I 

1 *i326  NIA F Q7hll 7.nn 
i ' 1 x 7  ,486 bu 7.25 N / A  I 
1 a1358 5-30-961wheat - 3 5 1  bu ! 7.25 N I A  

*I364 6-10-961 S u n f l o w e r s  1425 N /A 1 
, 6-1-96 Wheat 1 1 7 7 9 R l l .  N!A 1 

* I 3 6 5  7 .nn 
* I 3 7 1  1 5-12-96 Wheat 1 7  U l l -  

?- 1 NIA 1 
* I 3 8 2  1 6-11-96 S u n f l o w e r s  1 7, 2  3-Y - 2 4 2 5  1 N / A  

*14 30 17-23-96 S u n f l o w e r s  1 4 5 . 7 4 ~  . i 4nn I K I A  

* r e p r  n t s  c l a i m a n t s  h a l f  of g r a i n  s o l d .  
Explanation 07 ETairn: 

- .  
D e f e r r e d  c o n t r a c t s ;  r e q u e s t e d  payment;  b a n k r u p t c y  f i l e d .  

Allached are copies of the above documents which I offer ss proof of delivery and evidence of my dam. I submit the above claim 
and state that it is true under penalty of law. 

Rae, 
Signature of Claimant 

August 1 4 ,  2001  

Date 

Groton,  S D  57445  
CitylStateRip 

Telephone 

Subscribed and sworn to me thts 14th day of A"ws",,.7 
A 

, 2 0 7 .  

4 /,4 4 

County of: R  r nwn 

State of: 



















THIS AGREEMENT, made a ~ d  entered into by and 
r 

with its principal place of bus 

referred to as "Buyer", and 

The paflies hereto hereby promise and agrae a s  follows: 
1. seller hereby sells and Buyer hereby purchares and acknowledges receipt of the following described gralNs): 

RECEIPT NO. KIND OF GRAIN NET BUSHELS PRICE 
\\k $ 

( d a t e ) .  

- Seller - 1 



Very truly y o q .  



--. 

( G W N  WHICH IS PRICED OR SOLD AND PAYMENT HAS NOT BEEN MADE) 

1, J e r r y  Raap , the undersigned, do heceby submit this claim agatnst any gram 

funds or applicable bond(s) for the following grain which I delivered and sold to a grain dealer named 

located at Gr-nn .-,, . r- .- Whe ,tco. I n c .  

Listed below are the loads delivemd which were not paid for: 

!ScabTidretNo. I Date 1 Wnd of Grain Bunhols I Prlce I LJen Holder (print NIA If no Ilens) J 
I I I I 

Assembly 1 I I 1 --- - 
Sheet,l76 

" I S u n f l o w e r s  LO 3,490: i .l15 N/A 1 2: 3-26.23zd I I I I 
Assembly f I I I I 

o r  S h e e t 2 1 8  28 / ,cs92: Sunf lotwers N I A  

Assembly  ! 1 I 3 

S h e e t g 1 8 9 4  / 5-Q7 -. S u n f l o w e r s  b6. 020: 1.120 1 N/ 4 I 

I ' I I 

I I 
I I I 1 

* Represen t s  claimants share  of g r a i n  so ld .  
Explanation of Claim: 

Grain was d e l i v e r e d  and p r m i s e s  r e c e i v e d  f o r  payment on numerous o c c a s i o n s  

but n e v e r  p a i d .  F i l e d  B a n k r u p t c y .  

Attached are copies of the above docurnenh which I offer as proof of deliveiy and ev~dence of my cla~m. I submit the above clalrn 
and state that it is true under penalty of law. 

if -LI 
signahre of Claimant 

August 14, 2001 

Date 

605-298-5268 
Telephons 

14th day of August 
Subscribed and sworn to me this 

-*-j--%&?/ 
County of: 

stateof: South  Dakota  

Cornmission Expires: 10-2 3-04 



-11. / ,  - 
DATE: / 1 7  

with its principal place if business at , heremafter 

referrod to as "Buyer". and - \ . \ - I >  

whose principal place of business is at 
hereinafter referrsd to as "Seller". 

The parties hereto hereby promise and agree as follows: 
1. Seller hereby sells and Buyer hereby purchases and acknowledges receipt of the :oilowing descnbed gratn(s): 

RECEIPT NO. KIND OF G W N  NET BUSHELS PRICE AMOUNT 

TOTAL GROSS AMOUNT . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  5 

LESS DEDUCTIONS: . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  ..-.. . . .  .i. . . . . . . . . .  i . . .  I . >  . .  .:. . . .  .- ; \ : I .  1 I )  

NET AMOUNT f \ \  I L- 

4 , '. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  

2. Which Buyer agrees to pay to Seller between the dates of \ /, / 9c l  (dare), and ( w e ) .  

3. Seller hereby warrants that he has good and merchantable trlle and the rrght to sell th6 grain herelnabow descnbed, and that 
said grain is free and clear of all liens. encumbrances. secur~ty ~nterest or clalhs of any nature whatsoever, and Seller hereby 
promses and agrees to warrant and defend the title thereto against any and all clams. 

4. Neither thiscontract nor the obligations contained herern may be assrgned by e~ther Buyer or Seller to any thrid party 
whatsoever and that the same may not be used as collateral for a loan. 

5. This contract and the obligations contained herein shall be binding upon the heirs, adrnrn~stralors, executors. personal 
.representatives or successors of the parties hereto. 

-TH~SCONTRX i 1s NOT PROTECTED BY SO~TI-I  

I DAKOTA STATo'iCAY WAREHOUSEMAN'S BOND OR 
GRAIN D E A L E ~ ~ S  a3t.d~ COVERAGES." 

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, the parfres hereto have executed dus 
contract on the day and year firsf above wmen. 





' DATE: 

/ &wse pnmpal piace of busmess is  a t  
w e a r  referred to as "Seller", 

p a s  hereto hereby promise and agrea as follows: 
1. SMer k m b y  sells and Buyer hereby purchases and acknowledges recelpt of the following descr~bed gran(s): 

- 
. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  TOTAL GROSS AMDUNT:. 

. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  LESS DEDUCTiONS: . 5 . .  . LU h*i .K 0 &.c:. 
. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  

NET AMOUNT 

2. Which Buyer agrees to pay to Seller between the dates  of ( d a l e ) ,  a n d \ / ? O / C \ C ) ( & a ) .  

3. Seller heroby warrants that he  has  good and rnerchanlable title and the right to sell the grain hereinabove described. and that 
W grsn 1s free and clear of all liens. encumbrawes,  sacurlty mmrest or c l a ~ h s  of any nature whatsaever, and Seller hereby 
prorntses and agrees to warrant and defend tho Mle thereto agains: any and 41 clams. 

4. N ~ l h ~ r  this contract nor the obligations confaned herein may be ass~gned  by either Buyer or Seller to any third pariy 
w t m t ~ ~ ~ f v e r  and that the same may not b e  used as collateral lor a loan. 

5. This contract and the obligations contanod herem shall be bind~ng cpon the hetrs. administrators, executors, p e m n d  
ropresentatrves or successors of the parties hereto. 

IN WITNESS WHERECIF, rho parties hereto have executed thrs 
co"tracr on the day and year above wn'nen. 

DAKOTA STATUTORY WAREHOUSEMAN'S BOND OR 
GRAtN DEALEil'S BOND COVERAGES." 

. . 

\\\\ \\,( 4 , I !,I (- . 









STATE OF SOUT 

1 .UFiD.4VIT OF 
1 MII-ES BRETSCH 

ST-ATE O F  SOLrn DAKOT.4 ) 

n j SS 
COLXTY OF 13 { G- v-i j 

-Wies Brersch. afier being duly sworn upon his oah.  hereby sures and ie?oses a s  
f0i10iv~: 

1. My name is .CLiies Brersch and I reside ar 10326 3 90' .Avenue. Frederick. S i3  57-14 1. 
2 On or abour 6'99 I enrered into a connac: with L5T1eerco. Inc. for rhe saie of 

sunflowers. 
3. To dare i have nor been ?aid by a;heerco Inc. for rb:: sunflowers d m  I i~ii\ .ered. 
A.  I here3y file rhis Tbrinai complaint and ieques; ~ a r  C;?e Pubiic Lriiiues C ~ m i i s s i o n  

piocred as%-s 5. bond of n;he~,rco Lnc. for 5iur:  ro pay. 

-c / 

On h s  / ?-day of J und- .2001. came before me. a 
I 

Yotar; Public in and for ';he Stare of South Dakora bfiies Brersch. well houri 10 me or 





PROOF OF C W M  FOR CASH G 
I 

(GRAIN WHICH IS PRICED OR SOLD AND PAYivlENT HAS NCT BEEN MADE) 

1 , S r e p h a n i e  K j e r s t a d  d / b / a  K j e r s t a d  , the undersigned, do hereby submit this claim against any grain 
7 

:arm F a r t n e r s n l p  
funds or applicable bond(s) for the following grain which I delivered and sold to a grain dealer named 

W h e e ~ c o .  T n c .  locatedat G r o t o n ,  S D  

Listed below are the loads delivered which were not paid for: 

[ S a f e  TlckcPt No. ( Date I Kind of Grain I Bushels Price 1 Lien Holder (pnnt NIA if no liens) 1 

- 
Explanation of Claim: 

K j e r s r a d  F a r m  P a r ~ n e r s h i p  s o l d  s e v e r a l  t r u c k l o a d s  o f  s c f f l o w e r  s e e d s  : c  

.-. w n e e t c o .  i n c .  i n  F e b r u a r y  a n d  M a r c h  1 9 9 9 .  W h e e t c o .  I n c .  f a i l e d  : o  p a y  

- f o r  t h e s e  s h i s m e n r s  a n d  F j e r s t a d  F a r m  P a r t n e r s h i u  s u b s e a u e n t l v  o b t a i n e d  

Attached are copies of the above documents which I offer as proof of delivery and evidence of my claim. I subrnlt the above claim 
and state that it is true under penalty of law. 

Subscribed and sworn to me this 

ommission Expires: 



IN THE CIRCUIT COURT 

-- 

I JUDGMENT DEBTOR JUDGMENT CREDITOR -- - . 
€mEETCO LNC. 1 iiTERSTAD F M S  PhRTNERSBIP 

1 

I 
! 

AMOUNT OF AMOUNT OF DATE OF JUDGMENT i DATE OF FILING i DATE OF DOCKET IN^ 
i JUDGMENT 
I I Month ' Day Year i Mo Day ,  Yr ! Hr Mm / Mo i ~ a ~ !  Yr / H i  ~ t r  -- 

$~8,015.00 
' 

i 
I I I 

I I I I I 
j I 

I 
I j I I /  1 4 I j . --. 

COURT WHERE 7TB CIRCUIT COURT : A'TTORNEYS FOR 
JUDGMENT RENDERED JUDGE DAVIS JUDGMENT CREDITOR 

DATES PAPERS FOLLOWING 

STATE OF SOUTH DAKOTA ) IN CIRCUIT COURT - - 
) SS. EXECUYlON IN MAGiSTRATE COURT 

COUNTY OF PENMINGTON ) 

THE STATE OF SOUTH DAKOTA TO THE SHERIFF OF BROWN COUNTY: 

You are required to satisfy the above judgment, together with interest and accruing costs from the date of 
judgment in  the above entitled cause, from the personal property of the judgment debtor; and i f  sufficient 
personal property cannot be found, out of real property belonging to the judgment debtor on the day when the 
judgment debtor on  the day when the judgment was docketed, or  at any time there after; and to make return of 
this execution with what you have done within sixty days after your receipt thereof, or  within sixty days from the 
date of levy, if levy was made within that time. 
WITNESS HON. JUDGE D A V I S  , Judge of said circuit court and given under my hand and the seal of 
this court this 18th dayo f  7 .  2 0 0 0  . ,, 

P&F\(BE TRUMAN y?K$ ;, . /lJcH,- - 
Clerk of Courts Deputy ' /  

8 1  

Received this execution on the day of ,20-, at M. 

- P-....., 



.. .... 

IN THE CIRCUIT COURT 

DOCKET ' 6  4-3 PENNIWCMN COUNTY CASE NO C I V Q D - 4 2 L  
&64 tl  

- -  

i JUDGMENT DEBTOR JUDGMLNT CREDITOR 
--. 

%?HEElW MC. / KJERSTAD FARHS PARTNERSHIP 

I / AMOUNT OF 1 AMOUNT OF DATE OF JUDGMENT DATE OF FILING DATE OF DOCKETltui 

/ JUDGMENT 'OSTS Monih ' Day Year MO 1 Day Y r  ' Hr MI". MO (Day ( Y r  / Hr h1 

$18.015.00 1 00 i 07 110 00 2:OOpm 07 i l l  100 18:olanl 
I I i : 

i I I I 
I 

.-- -- 
! COURT WHERE 7TB CLRCOIT COURT ATTORNEYS FOR 
JUDGMENT RENDERED m~ DAVIS , JUDGMENl CREDITOR 

PAPERS FOLLOWING ACCRUED , DATES ; PAPERS FOLLOWING ACCRUED, DATES 
ENTRY OF JUDGMENT COSTS MO. ]Day 1 Yr I ENTRY OF JUDGMENT COSTS I Mo I Day y r  

TUKSCXI3E TO 3ROG;N CO 55.00 1 07 18 00  ( / / I  I 
I .  

STATE OF SOUTH DAKOTA 

COUNIY OF PENNINGTON 
SS. TRANSCRIPT OF JUDGMENT RECORD 

I ,  Ranae Tf~I?7an, Clerk of Courts, County of Penninqton, hereby certify that the above is a full, true, 

correct and complete transcript and copy of the Judgment Docket, which is retained in my office. 

WITNESS my hand and seal of this Court, in the County and State named above, this 1 8 t h  day of 

Ranae Truman 
Clerkpf Courts 





c . ?  



~ M G & ~  

August 22,2001 

Mr. Bob Knadle 
Director 
TranspomtioniWarehouse Division 
South Dakotz Public Utiliues Commission 
State Capitol building 
500 Ease Capirol Avenue 
Pierre. SD 5750 1-5070 

RE: Kjersrad Farm Parmership 
Laty BS 
GPG&N Fiie No. 00138 

Dear Mr. Knadle: 

Enclosed please find the following: 

1. Original Proof of Claim for Cash Grain with attachments for Kjerstad Farm 
Pmership ;  and 

2 .  Origrnal Proof of Claim for Cash Grain with attachmenrs for Lazy BS. 

If you have any questions or require further documentation, please do not hesitate to 
contact me. 

Sincerely. ?+ David E. Lust 

DEL:kar 
Enclosuics 

cc: Ms. Stepharue Kjersrad 
Mr.  Sran Andenon 



$ c a n  A n d e r s o n  d / b / a  L a z y  B S ,  L L P  , t k  undersiQned, do hemby 9ubmlt this daim agalnnt any gram 

funds or applimble bond(s) for the f d l w n g  grain whm I delivered and sdd to a gram dealer named 

W h e p  t c o ,  I n c .  l o a t e d a t  G r o r o n ,  S o u t h  D a k o t a  

i a z v  B S .  L L ?  so:d s e v e r a l  t r u c k l o a d s  o f  s u n f l o w e r s  t o  k%eetco, I n c .  

r h r o u g h o u t  J a n u a r y  1999. W h e e t c o ,  I n c .  m a d e  s o m e  b u t  n o t  a l l  of t h e  

r e q u i r e d  p a y m e n t s .  L a z v  B S ,  LLP s u b s e q u e n t l y  o b t a i n e d  a j u d g m e n t  

a z a i n s :  b i h e e t c o ,  I n c .  i n  t h e  a m o u n t  o f  S6.&6&, w h i c h  r e m a i n s  u n p a i d  t o  t h i s  

d a t e .  

Arached are cop& of the ebove documents which I offer as proof of delivery and evMence of my dalm. I submit the above dairn 
and state that it is true under pmelty of JEW. 

A u g u s t  2 2 ,  2 0 0 1  

D m  



Poundr Pwr 6td. Bu, 

60.00 Mhat 
32.00 
56.00 Rye 
60.00 kybrnn 
56.00 Corn 

Check o f f ;  (YES1 ( ) A p p l y  t o  Contract 



. . - 
WS W l l E B )  

-JUDGMENT IN THE CIRCUIT COURT 

PElrTN1NGIY)M - COUNTY 

JUDGMENT DEBTOR JUDGMENT CREDITOR I 

i 

WBEFTCO LaZY BS. L U  

STATE OF SOUTH DAKOTA ) 

I - 
AMOUNT OF AMOUNT OF 1 DATE OF JUDGMENT DATE OF FILING DATE OF DOCKETING 

/ JUDGMENT 'OSTS I Month Day Year MO - ~ a y  Yr / Hr Mln Mo ' ~ a y  / Yr  Hr MI".. 

07 10 $6,464-00 t 00 07 10 00 2:OOpm 07 1 1  1 00 7:58m 

\ 

I 

I 

I r - - 
COURT WHERE 7TE CIRCUIT COURT ATTORNEYS FOR 

, JUDGMENT RENDERED JULKE DAVIS I JUDGMENT CREDITOR 

PAPERS FOLLOWING ACCRUED / yATES 1 PAPE9S FOLLOWING ACCRUED 1 OATES 
EMTRY OF JUDGMENT COSTS I Mo I [  i l  ENTRY OF JUDGMENT COSTS i Mo 1 Dav *. 

- 

) ss.  ECUTION 
COUNTY OF PEHMINGTOW ) 

IN CIRCUIT COURT 

IN MAGISTRATE COURT 

STATE OF SOUTH DAKOTA TO THE SHERIFF OF BROWN COUNTY: 

You are required to satisfy the above judgment, together with interest and accruing costs from the date of 
judgment in  tho above entitled cause, from the pgrsonal property of the judgment debtor; and if sumcient 
oarsonal prmp@rty cannot be found, out of real property belonging to the judgment debtor on the day when the 
pdgrnent debtorbn the day when the judgment was d&ketedy or-at any he- there after; and to make return of 
this execution with what you have done within sixty days after your receipt thereof, or within sixty days from the 
date of levy, if levy was made within that time. 
WfTNESS HON. J U a c E I T  S , Judge of said circuit court and given under my hand and tho seal of 
:his court this 18th day of JIJJ 

W A E  TRUMAN 
=left( of Courts 

v2Q-$kd&n\ 
Deputy 

ieceived this execution on the day of , 2 0 ,  at M. 





Mr. Bob Knadle 

GWDEliZSON, PALMER, GOODSELL 8r NELSON, LLP 

Director 
Transponation/Warehouse Division 
Sourh Dakota Public Utilities Commission 
Sure Capitol building 
500 m e  Capirol Avenue 
Pierre. SD 57501-5070 

RE: Kjerstad Fsrm Pmnership 
Lazy BS 
GPG&N File No. 00138 

Dear Mr. Iinadle: 

Enclosed please find the following: 

1. Orizinal Proof of Claim for Cash Grain with attachments for Kjersrad Farm 
Partnership: and 

2 .  Original Proof of Claim for Cash Grain with anachrnena for k y  BS. 

If you hare any questions or require iunher docurnentarion. please do not hesitate to 
contact me. - - - - .  

Sincerely. 

David E. Lust 
DEL.kJ.r 
Enclosures 

CC: M s .  Srephmie Kjersrad 
Mr.  Stan hndermn 



PROOF OF CLAIM FOR CASH GRAIN 

(GRBIN WHICH IS PR!CED OR SOLD AND PAYMENT HAS NOT BEEN MADE) 

1. Gary  A .  T l e g s  . the unders~gned, do htreby submit this clam agalnst any gram 

funds or applmble bond(s) for the fo!lowing gram wh~ch I delivered and sold to a gram dealer named 

Wheetco,  i n c .  located at G r o t o n ,  S o u t h  Dakota  

Listed below are the loads delivered which were not paid for: 

Ezplanation of Claim: 

W e  agreed on  a p r i c e  o f  S.09 p e r  pound .  I Gas n e - ~ e r  p a d  f o r  t h e  n ~ l l e t .  I a n  owed 

Attached are copies of the above documents whlch 1 offer as I submit the above clam 
and state that it is true under penalty of law. 

/ 
Auaus t  20 ,  2001 
Date 

38923 1 0 0 t h  S t r e e t  SE 

StreetlPO Box 

E l l e n d a l e ,  CD 58436 

Telephone 

Subscribed and sworn to me this 2 0 A 
day of Qkxj,&& .20&. 

Notary y q ' % J L  S& 

county of: Dee K q  
ktuy Public. STATE OF NOWH DAKOTA 

state of: do/U K4 f Q 

Commission Expires: 



D e b t d ~  mame: 
lWm&xt, I n c  

9249 102nd S t r e e t  SE 
E l l e n d a l e ,  ND 58436 

This form shoukl rwt mf8 acxxxsn'Or 1.a numb tor on ~ ~ n W n x t t w ,  

pqmmt ol enn paamin 
nw puwacn( t~ 11 U.S.C. 5 sm. 

1. Bmb far ciar4m (check all th& apply and uuo 'Othaf to dasaba any dam n d  frttfna wthin o m  of tho list& d q p e s ) .  

OF CLAIM AT 
¶ME CASE S + $ 8 , 9 3 7 - 1 3  + $ 8 , 9 3 7 . 1 3  
R W :  a -SGICUd b. U m r @ d  c Rlorlty TOTAL 

(if o t b r  man '0". cumpl~ta (H o h r  thnn '0'. compblo (-1 
no. 5 bs4m) nt. 8 btdow) 

Amwqa md oaor chaps  at tha b m  ma cas~ was fild indud& In 
0 

sEjcumd darm. if my: S CI 

I 

Wags.  c4.m~. or wrnmteDlona (up h3 SU.3GU') onm(Pd with~n 90 
da]w M m  Niq of the bankruptcy p&bn or w o n  of tho 
&bWa bmnean. w t k h v a r  m mrlh - 11 U.S.C. 5 507(n)(3). 
Conlnbubm to an @mgbysw bmadrt plm - 71 U.S.C. !j 507(a)(4). 
Dgpoerts (up to $1.950') toward pufcham. ltmea, or nantnl of 
prwperiy or smmm for w ~ X I E L J .  famdy, or hwmhold ur~s - 11 
U.S.C. !j M?(a)(6). 
Pllmrwrg, mernbnancra, or 8oppzd o w 4  to a S P Q ~ .  f o m r  s p w .  
or chi!d - 1 : U.S.C. 5 507(a)m. 
Taw or panothog owed b gobwrnmsntal unrts - 11 U.S.C. 
5 W(W). 
Olfior (deanbe nnd apwrty appliclnble paragraph of 11 'U.S.C. ' 
5 an: 

8 SUFPPQRTlPdO DQWUEhJ?S: artacf, c o r p . ~  of suppmng d a w n c ~ n 5  wch ao prommmry notbe. purctk%w ombra. 
inmzxm. mnm atPltmnta of wnnlng aoaxtnts. amtmcta. a r t  ludgmmts. mrtgaqaa. wxurrty agnwmnta. and 
mdmca of p o r k m n  of I I ~ .  DO MOT SEND ORIQINAL DOCUMENTS. If ma dcd~.~mntrr am not adtlbhs. e - W n .  
If Y - I ~  writs nm volumrroua attach a m r y .  

9. DATESfAMPED COPT To mcervo an of me h l i q  of your dntm. endoes n stmnpd, 
?+mtf-mamm.d EKIV&CDB a d  a aauy of thts DM of &urn. 



CASH G M N  

D PAYMENT HAS NOT BEEN MADE) 

, the unders~gned, d o  hereby submit thts claim agalnst any gram 

In whch I delivered and sold to a gram dealer named 

J 

Listed below a re  t h e  loads delivered which were  not d aid for: 

Explanation sf Claim: 

Attached are  copies of the above documents 
and state that it is true under penaity of law. 

which l offer a s  proof of delivery and evidence of my claim. I submit the above claim 
n 

StreetlPO Box 

Telephone 



GROSS 

DOCKAGE 



A DATE . 



GRUSS a310G0 B b  06:?3Pf"l Ifiili,,t! GROSS e3259S0 1 b 11. :0@ @I 10:01.93 
TARE a qg. 3a0 

~ G B G  
!432.184&9 3.b 09'51 fill ln,Ql/S? 

aRM4 I@I 1iW1; ~3395613 lh 11 : D l  HR Ib"Oi.;99 .. 



Pounds Per S t d .  Pu. 

Ti.? H? (. 
k i g h t  Weight 

y7,966 34!?nn 
y 1 i n 9  Y,?CQ -- ?on 44:??? - 
1' i n ?  ?0,&? 
:g,d?c 5:.?€? 

0 ? 



C f R l l f l U T t  O f  G R I L O t .  W E I G H 1  8 O O t K h G E  O f  G R h l l l l  W l I G H I D  O V L R  I 

- ,  
TARE 

3 9 rw 

E I 
Box 668 . Groton. Sourh Dakota 57445 

MOIST - 

TEST WEIGHT - 

DOCKAGE ----- 

ADDRESS -- -- 

l E S l  WEIGHT __ I___---------- 

DOCKAGE ___--- 

PRICE --- 



- 
*- ax, 

t i  

'I' 



- 
V 

u 

c 
I=, 

'A( . . 
L, l  
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co 
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o i  
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@ I :  I 1 I-, I!:#:I 4 1 . 1 1  J l l j  1 .  * f  
GROSS 

D P 

Box 668 Grolon. Soulti Oaknra 57445 

TARE 

1;. 9g~h 1 I;, lJl~,::\'j 1 '11  11.1 ' \ '1 :'?:I 











LC' 

0 4  

'I' 





T 
Box 668 . Grolon. Soulli Dakora 57145 

ADDRESS -- 

TRUCKER. 

DOCKAGE d 





'v 
i 5 1 3  

( G W N  WHICH IS PRICED OR SOLD AFdD PAYMENT HAS NOT BEEN MADE) 

dor- iA Ce.hd tbvnevr b/e."tov 1, a 
, the undersigned, do  hereby submit this d a m  agalnst any graln 

funds or applicable bond(s) for the following grain which I delivered and sold to a grain dealer named 

located at 1 s b h - d  n ~ k o c , . ~ ;  

Attached are  copies of the above documents which I offer a s  pro 
and state that it is bue under penalty of law. 

box 3 6 6  
StreeffPO Box 

Telephone 

Subscribed and sworn to me  this day of 

- 





E;4tOfS kEr FREIW EH ESTImTED RVEW 
FEllRN PRICE I1DVWEs 

I 
CITY MICE DI FElW PRICE VW-E WMFlSE 

1 

--- [ End o f  R e p o r t  I--- 



LADING NO. , 
I 

I 

I Box 366 Ipswich, South Dakota 57451 
! Phone: 605-426-6021 

1 GROSS POUNDS 

I S c l  ON ARRNAL 

I Ci SrORAGE 
4 

DEUVER OH OR BErORE W 

3 I NET POUNDS - 
U , ~ G W  8 S ~ I  FR€JGKTTD BE W O  BY 

OSHIPPE~, n ~ W E R  

- 
t , ' * m r z  F?ayTm , / ; GROSS BUSHEL5 

I - -  lip 

I 

I j 
DESTlNATlON WGHT. ! 

FREIGHT CHARGES I 

North Central Farmers Elevator CARRIER / - 
f / flPPS-3 

- 

U-NSE NO. 

1 



ADING NO. 

?I-- 
i ! Box 365 0 Ipswich, South Dakota 57451 

Phone: 605-426-6021 
' 3:f 

WEIGHT BILL I 

j 

w - 
-7 

SCZDX3r - .  I I APPLY ON CONTRACT NO. S C W  TICKET NO. 

ku&i&? 

1 3 S T O W E  

p- 
I TARE POUNDS CRkla( 

I 
SCALE TICKET NO. I 

I 
I 

3ESilNATION WGHT. 
I 
I 

FREIGHT CHARGES 

I I I 
3 R F I W  iD BE FdUY RESPONSIEE AND ABSOLUTELY UABLE FOR ANY LOSS OR DAMAGE TO THIS DESCRIBED CARGO REGARDLESS OF 
2 i E  CIRCLIMSTAWCES OCCASIONING SUCH LOSS. 
3 e  ~ ~ n a r  a d n n & p  wcp:  o! and Ur shrpnsr acknolledger &lrvefy to camer of hnd p2de and ~uahfy  Cescnbed which camer shall delnsr to desnnation show 

CARRIER L ~ ~ i e d ~ \ < ~  l f z r n y  

L W - q  

!I kiW.r‘E - ~ E ~ W ~ O T  COQy 3) PlNK - DasnnaDon 



North Central Farmers Elevat~r 
I 

TAum XBOE "9. I Box 366 * Ipswich, South Dakota 57451 
Phone: 605-4266021 

- 

ADlNG NO. 

4569 
WEIGHT m u  

SCALE TICKET NO. , 

I 

! 
I 

FREIGHT CHARGES I 
I 
I 

I I d  i I I I 

ZX921W IJ BE r V U Y  RESPONSIBE AND ABSOLmLY LIABLE FOR ANY LOSS OR DAMAGE TO THLS DESCRlBE2 CARGO REGARDL-SS OF 
--iE V'lRCUMSTANCES OC 

!; i W r l E  - &amtor C m  3) PINK - Desbtlabm COW 
21 =GYY - T i&r  Ccpy 4) GOLDENROD - Mail Copy 

C H A U m U R  
UCENSE NO. 



! 

1 APPLY ON CONlRAGT NO. 1 SCALE. TI- NO. 

\ 
I FREIGHT CHARGES ! 

CHAUFFNR 
UCENSE NO. 



~ i c h a r b  L. Kolker 
Karl A. Bartllng 

Public Utilities Comnission 
Capitol Building 
Pierre, SD 57501 

P.O. B O X  467 - 102 N. Maln 
Grolon, South Dakota 57445 

August 13,200 1 

Re: Wheetco Grain Claims 

Dear Sirs: 

Enclosed with this letter you will find a Proof of Claim for Cash Grain being filed 
by Kent Holler of Pierpont. South Dakota. 

If this is nor the right address. I would appreciate i~ if you would send the 
documents back to us and hopefully we can get it right the next time. The form I 
received from Mr. Holler had no mailing address. 

Ve uuly yours, 

&&d44 
&chard Kolker 



( G W N  WHICH IS PRICED OR SOLD AND PAYMENT HAS NOT BEEN MADE) 

1. K e n t  H o l l e r  , the undersigned, do hereby submit this claim against any graln 

fun& iso; applicable bond(s) for the following grain which I delivered and sold to a gram dealer named 

Wheetco, I n c .  located at G r o t o n ,  S o u t h  U a k o t a  

Listed below are the loads delivered which were not paid for: 

%planation of Claim: 

bel. ivered s u n f l o w e r s  f o r  c a s h .  R e c e i v e d  c h e c k .  Payment  s t o p p e d  on c h e c k .  - 
i32.t- t . , q n 7  ,l+l.vf& 

Attached are copies of the above documents which I offer as proof of delivery and evidence of my claim. I submit the above clalm 
and state that it is true under penalty of law. , 

0 0  & 
Signature of Claimant 

August 13, 2 0 0 1  - 
Date 

Box 137 
StreotlPO Box 

P i e r p o n t ,  S D  57468 
CIlyIStatel;Zip 

605-  525- 3426 

Telephone 

S u b s ~ i b e d  2nd sworn to me this 1 2 t h  dayof Augus t  
A .20 O1 

/r/ ,! I7-y 
v' 

County of: 

Shte of: S o u t h  b a k o t a  





. , 
- .. 60.00 Soybeans - 

36.00 corn 

Apply to Contract f 

Net Net 

Lb.lBu Pnce 

42,674.00 S0.0750 

- 42,412.80 

0.00 

0.00 

0.00 

0 00 

0 00 

0 00 

0 00 

0 00 

0 00 

0.00 

PO. tK .  NO 
W9t6d - yS/ *MOUNT J 



1 

Box 668 Groron. South Dakota 57445 

/ 

1 ADDRESS: 

TEST WEIGHT 

PRICE- 



5 Material was requested via standard South Dakota Elevator Scale Ticket and immediate 
cash szle to be $d immediately. 

6. Material is 708,566.8 pounds of sunflowers. 

7. Listed below are the loads delivered which were not paid for: 

! h i e  Ti&& No. 
10621 
10626 
10629 
10633 
10634 
10642 
10664 
10671 
10680 
10683 
10698 
10704 
10709 
10724 
10727 

Date Kind of  Grain 
December 29,1999 Sunflowers 
December 3 1,1999 Sunflowers 
January 3,2000 Sunflowers 
January 3,2000 Sunflowers 
January 4. 2000 S d o v r e r s  
January 5,2000 Sunflowers 
Januarqr 12,2000 Sunflowers 
January 13,2000 Sunflowers 
Jmuary 17,2001) Sunflowers 
Jarmary 18,2000 Sunflowers 
January 21,2000 Sunflowers 
January 25,2000 Sunflowers 
J a n q  26,2000 Sunflowers 
February 1,2000 Sunflowers 
February 2, 2000 Sunflowers 

Bounds 
13,034 
45,315 
43,848 

44,714.4 
47,225.4 
46,816.2 

2 1,907 
83,952 
42.3 18 
44,436 

43,014.4 
45,756 

43,604.4 
47,088 

47,453.6 



February 3,2000 Sunflowers 

8. Notice was sent on June 1 1.2001 to Surety via Notice and Demand. 

9. Net claim is $47,749.9 dollars in lawfid money of account. 

10. Claim P121S not been assigned by Claimant. 



1 hereby certifj that,rb.b copy is a me and accurate cup) of the original. 



1 hereby cerrif) that J@ cop) ir a M e  and accurate mp! of the onginaL 



I benby certify thd this copy ira t r u e  and accurate copy of the origioaL 



I bereby c e m f ?  thal this copy is a t r u e  and accurate cop) of t h e  original. 



I bereby cert@ IWlhis cop] is a h u e  and accurate mpy of the original. 



I bereby certify that this copy is a t r u e  and accurate copy of the original. 









NOTICE BMD D E W  

To South Dakota Public Utilities Commissio<im Jim Burg and Pam Nelson and all 
whose barids these presents may come p l m  take notice: 

I .  lhat fiorn December 29, 1999 to February 3,2000 Sam and Linda Schauer 
delivered a total of 708,5668 pounds of sunflowers valued at $47,749.93. 

2. T k t  the above infonution is verified by the enclosed &davit. 

3. That on June 28,2001 Sam arid Linda Schauer sent a "proof of claim to Star 
lnarrance Coriany. 

4. Thar Sam and Linda Schauer have not yet been paid by the Star Insurance 
Cornpay. 

5. That SDCL 49-45-6, Supenision of Grain Dealers, "The h b l k  Utilities 
Commission shall supervise the bus'iness of Grain Dealers in this sate and 
administer the laws relating thereto." 

T!mEtfore: 

1. Should Star Insurance Company fail or rehse to provide payment in full for said 
sunflowers, the South Dakota Public Utilities Commissioners shall become liable 
for any unpaid mount. 

2. The "South Dakota Public Udiities Commission shdl "Supervise the business of 
Grain Dealers in this state, and administer the laws relating thereto." 

5. Should the South Dakota PuOiic Utilities Commission breach their l a d  duty, or 
m i m e  ihe bortd and payment requirement of the previously licensed 
Wh&w Inc.. the South Dakota Public Utilities Commission and Commissioners 
shall bsorne kable for the unpaid amount and expenses incuired by Sam and -- - 

Linda Schauer. 

Govern Your Actions Accordingly 

Linda Schauer 



FACT 

e ondewipd, Sam &baues, of his o m  s e h i n  knowledge and under the 
of pejlaq', does depose and deckwe: 

5. That H d d b e d  a laad of sunflowers as a bailment to L;anry Whwting, 
heetco. linc on December 29, BW9 with n net weight of 13,034 (thirteen thousand 

thirty four) p m d s .  

6. That the value of said 83,034 (tfai~een t h o ~ s a n d  thirty Four) pounds of 
eighty-six dollars and thirty-one cents). 

7. That Larry Wheebing's, Whwtco. ~ C ' S  m o d s  show the receipt of said 
13,034 (thirteen thousand thirty-four) pounds of sunflowers valued at $886.31 

eighty-six dollars and thirty one cents). 

8. That my records show $be delivery of said 13,034 (thisteen thousand 
thirty-four) pouands sf  sunflowem valued a t  3 1  (eight hundred eighty-six 
d s b k s  and thirty one cents). 

9. That 1 d d i v e d  a load of sunflowers as r bailrnent to Lamy Wh~eting, 
Wiamitso. h c  on December 31,1999 with a net weight of45,315 thousand 
&m h u n d d  fifteen) paaads. 

80. That the vdue of said 45,315 (forty-Fie thousand three hundred fifteen) 
puaads of suw~owren is 53,018.16 (three thousand eighteen doNarrs and sixteen 
cmss). 

12. That m y  m o d s  show the delhe-ry of said 45 215 (forty-five thousand 
hundred fifteen) pounds ohsunflowers are valued a t  %3,018.16 (three thousand 
esn doihrs and sixteen cenB). 

23. n a g  I delivered a ioad ofsunflowehs as a bailment to Larry Whetting, 
beetso. h c  on JTanuargr 3 , 2 W  with ;a net weight o f 4 3 , W  (forty-three thousand 



19. n e t  1 d d i v e d  a load of suaflowers ms a baailment to Larry Wlnmting, 
betco. h c  OEB J m u q  3 , 2 W  with n net weight of44,714.4 (forty-four thousmd 

sarsrm hundred bourteera and four tenths) pounds. 

18. That the value of said 44,714.4 (forty-four thousand seven h u n d d  
Fourteen and four tenths) pounds of sunflowem is $2,995.87 (two thousand nine 
kmdred nikaeq-five do rs anad eighty-seven cents). 

19. Tbaa Lamy Wbetiaag'& hwtco. hc.'s m o d s  show the receipt of said 
44.714.4 (forty-four thousand sevm hundred fourteen and four tenths) pounds of 
sanflowenv vaI1ued at S2,!395.87 (two thousand nine hundred ninety-five dollars and 

btg"sgvera cents). 

20. That my m a &  show the delivery of said 44,714.4 (forty-four thousand 
seven bond& four ten and Pour tenths) pounds of slanflowers are valued at 
!62,!99587'(tw0 t h o ~ s a n d  nine hundred ninety-Tie doElars and eighty-seven cents). 

21. That I d d i v e d  a load sf sunflowers as a bslilrnenb to Larry Wheting,  
on January 4,2Wl with a net weight of 47.2E.d (forty-seven thousand 
twenty-Pie and four tenths) pounds. 

at tbe value ofszid 47,225.4 (forty-seven thousand two h u n d d  
meow-gwe and four tenths) pounds of sunflowers is B.tB.1.32 ( t h m  thousand m o  

dwen d o h m  and thirty-two cewts). 

hetinag's., Witaeetco. h c ' s  records show the receipt of said 
4'1,225.4 (fortg.-swen thousad  two hundred twentyfive and four tenths) pounds of 
sunflowem vdu& at $3 J B 1 3 t  (three thousand two hundred eleven dollars and 
thi*-two cents). 

24. That my records show the delivery of said 47.225.4 (forty-seven thousand 



two h u n d d  twenty-five and four tenth;) pounds of s u n f l o ~ e n  are valued at 
SJ11132 (three thousand two hundred d w e n  doUan and th iw-two cents). 

25. That 1 delivered ra load of sunflowers as a bailment to Larry Wheeting, 
Whetso .  h c  on January 5,2MM with a a d  weight of G 3 1 6 . 2  (forty-six thousand 
&gha hundred s i x t m  and two tenths) pounds. 

26. That the v d u e  of said 46,8163 ( fo r ty -~h  thousand eight h u m d d  sixteen 
and two tenths) pounds of sunflowers is 53,2332 (three thousand two hundred 
thirty d o k m  and thirQ-two cents). 

27. That Larry Wheeting's, Wheetco. h c ' s  m o d s  show the receipt of said 
46,8162 (forty-six thousand eight hundred sixteen and two tenths) pounds of 
sunflowers valued a t  $3,2Xl32 (three thousand two hundred thirty doUars and 
t h i q - t w o  cents). 

28. ghat my records show the ddivery of said 46,816.2 (forty-six tlnousand 
eight hundred sixteen and two tenths) pounds of smflowers ere valued at  s3J3o.32 
( t h m  thousand two hundred thirty dollars and thirty-two cents). 

29. That I[ delivered a load of sunflowers as a bailment to Larry Whreting, 
WPletro. LPlc on January 12,20(b0 with a net weight of 21,94)7 (twenty-one thousand 
nine hundred seven) pounds. 

30. That the v d u e  of said 21,907 (twenty-one thousand nine hundred seven) 
pounds of sunflowers is S1511.58 (one thousand five hundred eleven dollars and 
fifty-eight cents). 

31. %hat EBlrPy Wheeting's, Wheetco. h c ' s  hecords show the receipt of said 
21,907 (twenty-one thousand nine hundred seven) gounds of sunflowers valued a t  
S l 3 T l S  (one thousand five hundred eleven dollars and fifty-eight cents). 

32. '$laat my m o d s  show the delivery of said 2 1 9 7  (twenty-one thousand 
nine h u n d d  seven) pounds of sunflowers are valued a t  SlSlL§8 (one thousand 
five hundred eleven doliars and fifty-eight cents). 

33. T%at H delivered a load of sunflowers as a bailment to Larry Wheeting, 
Wheetco. Plnc on January 13,2CPM with a net weight of 83,952 (eighty-three 
thousand nine h u n d r d  fifty-two) pounds. 

34. That the vdue  of said 83352(eighty-thm thousand nine hundred fifty- 
two) pounds ofsunfkowers is S,46553 ( h e  thousand four hundred sixty-five 
dollam and fifty-three cernts). 

35. That Larry Wheetimg's, Wheetco. Inc.'s records show the receipt of said 
83,952 (eighty-three thousand nine hundred fifty-two) pounds of sunflowrs valued 



k. 

a t  S,&S (Pie thousand four hundred sixty-five dollars and filrey-tpl 
j. 

2%. 'That my records show the ddiuery of said 83,952 (eighv-th~za: thousand 
nine hundred fifty-two) pounds of sunflowem ape vdu& at  S.455.53 (five ahousmd 
four brand& sixty-five doDars and fifty-thee cents). 

38. m a t  the value ohsaid 42418 (forty-two tbousand three t ~ u n d d  
eighteen) pounds of sunflowers is $2,792.98 (two thousand seven h u n d d  ninety- 
two dolllam and ninety-eight cents). 

39. Tbat Lam, Wheeting's, Wheetco. Hmc's m o d s  show the receipt of ssid 
42318 (forty-two thousand t h m  hundred eighteen) pounds of sunflowen v d u d  at 
Sb792.98 (two fhousandl seven hundRa ninety-two dollars and nineq-eight cents). 

40. That my recordls show the delivery of said 42,318 (forty-two tbousand 
three I h u a d d  eighteen) pounds of sunflowers rare vdued a t  $2,792.98 (two thousand 
seven hundred ninety-two dollars and ninety-eight cents). 

41. That 1 delivered a load of sunflowers as a bailment to Larry Wheting,  
Wheetco. b c  on January 18,2(Mb0 with a net weight of44,436 (forty-four thousand 
faur h u n d d  thirty-six) pounds. 

42. That the value of said 44,436 (forty-four thousand four hundred thirty- 
six) pounds of s~aaflowers is SV77.21 (two thousand nine h u n d d  seventy-seven 
dollars and %wenttg.-ooe cents). 

$3. n r s r  Lamy Wbmtirag's, Wheetco. h c ' s  kecoi-ds S ~ G W  the  receipt of said 
44,436 (forty-four fhous;~~nd four hundred thirty-six) pounds of sunflowers valued at  
S2977.21 (fxo thousand nine hundred seventy-seven dollars and twenty-one cents). 

44. That my records show the delivery sf said 44,436 (fortyfour thousand 
four hundred tlniregr-sirr) pounds of sunflowen are v d u d  at $297721 (two thousand 
nine hundred sevenaty-seven dollars and twenty-one cents). 

45. That I d t l i v e d  a Ioad of sunflowers as a bailmerat to Lamy 
Wlhmaco. b c  on January 21,20433 with a net weight of 43,014.4 (forty-three 
t b u s m d  fourteenn and Pour tenths) pounds. 

$6. That the value of said 43,014.4 (forty-thm thousand fourteen and four 
tmths) pounds of sunflowers is 32,924.97 (two thousand nine h u n d d  twenty-four 
donan and ninety-seven cents). 



47. That L a y  Wbeetiag's, Whetco.  Inr ' s  m o l d s  shop the receipt of raid 
43,0144 (forty-tbm thoussnd fourteen and four tenths) pounds of sunflow.re~3 
v d u d  at %2,9M.97 ( m o  thousaad aim hundred twenty-four dollars and niraeQ- 
sgvlwln em@). 

48. That my m o d s  show the delivery of said 43,OB 4.4 (forty-three thousand 
fourteen and folnr tenths) pounds of sunflowerrs are valued a t  $2,924.97 (two 
thousand nine hrrandred twenty-four doUars mal ninety-seven cents). 

49. That H dehw-ed a load of sunflowers as a b a h e n t  to h r r y  Wtheeting, 
Wtneetco. h c  on January 25,2050 with a net weight of 45,756 (forty-five thousand 
seven hundred fifty-six) pounds. 

50. That the value of said 45,756 (forty-five thousand seven hundred fifty-six) 
pounds of sunflowers is S,1  Il .41 (three thousand one hundred eleven dollan and 
forty-oae cenFs). 

51. That Larry Wheeting's, Wheetco. Inc's records show the mcipt of said 
45,756 (forty-five thousand seven hundred fifty-six) pounds of sunflowers valued at 
S3,1111.48 (three thousand one hundred eleven dollars and forty-one cen@i). 

52, That my records show the delivery of said 45,756 (forty-five thousand 
seven hundred fifty-sb) pounds of sunflowers are valued at $3,111.41 (three 
tl~ousalnd o m  b u n d n d  eleven doIlars and forty one cents). 

53. That I delivered a load of sunflowers as a bailment to Larry Wheeting, 
Wheetco. Inc on January 26,;ZOW with s net weight of 43,6O4.4 (forty-three 
tlaousand six hundred four and four tenths) pounds.. 

55. That the value of said 43,604.4 (forty-thm thousand six hundred four 
and four tenrbs) pounds of sunflowers is $2,886.95 (two thousand eight h a n d d  
eighty-six doliars and ninety-five cents). 

55. That Larry Wlhmdng's, Wheetco. b c ' s  records show the receipt of said 
43,604.4 (fortythree thousand six hundred four and four tenths) pounds of 
sunflowers v d u d  at $2,886.95 (two thousand eight hundred eighty-six dollars and 
ninety-five cents). 

56. That my recads  show the delivery of said 43,604.3 (forty-thm thousand 
six hundred four and four tenths) pounds of sunnowem are valued at $2,886.95 (two 
thousaa~d eight hundred eighty-six dollam and ninety-five cents). 

57. That 1 delivered a ioad of sunflowem as a bailment to E a q  Wheeting, 
Wbeetco. h c  on February 1,2000 with a net weight of 47,088 (forty-seven thousand 
eighty-eight) pounds. 



--. 

58. That the value of said 47,088 (forty-seven thousaud eighty-eight) p o ~ n d g  
of sunflsweks is UJ48.07 (three thousand two hundred fortynine dollaan and seven 
mn 6). 

59. That h m y  W h d n g ' s ,  Whmtco. Ilnc's records show the receipt of said 
(forty-seven thousand eighty-eight) pounds of sunflowers valued at S.td9.07 

(thm thousand two hundred forty-nine dollars sad seven cents). 

60. ?%at my records show the delivery of said 47,088 (forty-seven thousand 
eighty-eight) pounds of sunflowem are valued a t  $3,349.07 (three thousand two 
h u r a d d  forty-nine dollars and seven cents). 

61. That I d d i v e d  a load of sunflowers as as bbiailment to Eany Whetiog,  
Wheetco. h c  on Febmary 2, 2 0  with a net weight of 47,453.6 (forty-seven 
tlxoapsmd four hundred fifty-three and six tenths) pounds. 

62. That the v d u e  of said 47,453.6 (forty-seven thousand four hundred fifty- 
thret and six t e n t h )  pounds of sunflowers is S,226,85 (three thousand two hundred 
twenty-six dollars and eighty-five cents). 

63. 'Hhat Lamy Wheeting's, Wheetco. Incls  records show the receipt of said 
47,453.6 (forty-seven thousand four hundred fifty-thm and six tenths) pounds of 
sunflowers valued a t  $3,226.85 (three thousand two hundred twenty-six dollan and 
eighty-five cents). 

6.1. That my records show the delivery of said 47.453.6 (foq-seven thousand 
four hundred fifty-three and six tenths) pounds of sunflowers are valued at 
S3926.85 (three thousand two hundred twenty six dollars and eightyfive cents). 

65. That H delivered a load of sunflowers as a bailrnent to Larry Wheeting, 
Wheetco, Hrac on February 3, 2CbW with a net weight of a,O8%.4 (forty-eight 
thousand eightyfour and four tenths) pounds. 

66. That the value of said $8,084.4 (fo~ty-eight thousand eighty-four and b u r  
tenths) pounds of sunflowers is $3,323.111 (three thousand three hundred twenty- 

dollars and dwen cents). 

6'9. That Eany Wheeting's, Wheetco. hc.'s records show the receipt of said 
48,084.4 (forty-eight thousand eightyfour and four tenths) pounds of sunflowers 
valued at QJU.1 B ( t h m  thousand three h u n d d  twenty-three dollars and deven 
cen ts). 

68. That my records show the delivery of said $8,084 ((forty-eight thousand 
eighty-four) pounds of sunflowers ere valued at $3,323.11 (three thousand three 
h u n d d  twenty-thm dollars and elwen cents). 



71. That my m o d s  show a total of 708,566.8 (seven hrmd 
five l aund ld  sixty-six and eight tenths) pounds of surnflowem valued rat a total of 
$.6'7,749.93 (forty-severs thousand seven hundred forty-nine dollars and ninety-three 
cents) d o b m  in hssrful money of account 

72. That the p m c d s  of said Ibdment have not yet been tmnsfemd to 
Bailor, Sam Sclhsauer. 

73. 'Flaat dl of said sunflowers o r  proceeds from said sunflowen are a 
bailment and exempt from seizure for any mponsibility of BaiIee Lany Wheeting, 
or B a i k  Wbeetco Inc. 

74. That tbe total value of said sunflowers am within the lawfhlly h a d 4  
amount o f S 7 5 , O  donars in hwful money of account 

"I. That it was not my intent to become a creditor to h ~ r y  Wheeting, or  
Wheetco IInc 

76. That upon infomation and belief it was Larry Wheeting's, Wheetco 
~ C ' S  intent to be bailee to me Sam Schauer. 

77. That  upon idomat ion  and bdief it was ~ o t  Lamy Wheeting's, Wheetco 
h c ' s  intext to become m debtor to me Sam Schauer. 

78. l%at it was my intent rat d times that our retrntionsRip be, that I[ Sam 
khauer ePs bailor to La- Wweting, Whetetco Inc. 

79. That $ Sam Schaoer have not entered into a voluntary credit agreement 
with L a q  Whcrting or  Whetco  hc. 

80. That $ Sam Schauer am not a creditor to Larry Wheeting, Wheetca b[ns 
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Count) of , S t n ~ c  of , who hereby appoinl one another u the attorney in fact for 
the other m d  F M L  unto the othcr full euthoriv to exrcute dl n c c w  docurnenb, receive and acknowlcdgc receipt o f  dl pa! 
m m t s  d u e  the undemped, md perform nU ncccasary scia in connection with d rpicdturd p r o p m  of the CCC and/or h e  A p  
cdtural Stabiliretion and Conccrvation Scmcc  (ASCS) of h e  U.S. Dcpartmcnt of A ~ c u l t u r c .  M the attorney in fact for each o h c r  
md CCC will honor t h e  acts of ~ a c h  of the undmigned in connection with all ngrjcultural propima of CCC a n d o r  ASCS. 
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~ o t w i t h ~ ~ n d m ~  n t a t e  law,  CCC & n i l  continue to rccopirt.  t h i ~  nppointmcnt knd the undersigned agree that thir nppointmcnt ~h3.E 
rrnlain ir i  effect until (1) notice of thr dea th  of eilhcr of  ih u n d r r d b e - ) ( ? )  wrintl notice of lilt revoiltion of this powcr of  
rnorncy by cilhtr of the undersigned id rrceived by  the ,- /d/,, , A N~ County XSC Committee lomtcd a: 
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PO Box 230 
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AFFIDAVIT OF m o m , u n o N  FOR 
PROOF OF CLAIM-NIISWANEOUS BONDS 

State of South Dakota 
The undersigned being duly sworn, deposes and says: 

County of McPherson 

The undersigned Claimant makes this affidavit, and the Bcts set forth are true and correct 

1. The name and address of Claimant is: Jake and Arlene Schauer 
P.O. Box 425 
Faith, SD 57626 

2. The name and address of Surety's Bonded Principal is: BUG 1 5 2001 
Larry WheetingNheetco hc .  
300 E. RR Ave. SOUTH DAKOTA WBLC 
Groton, SD 57445 UTILITIES 

SSm 

3. The legal starus of Claimant is: in their (Propria Persona) Natural Person. 

4. The first and last date material was rendered was: January 5, 1999 
February 28,2000 

5. Material was requested via standard South Dakota Elevator Scale Ticket and immediate 
cash sale to be paid immediately. 

6. Material is 426,850.5 pounds of sunflowers. 

7. Listed below are the loads delivered which were not paid for: 

S d e  Ticket No. 
10643 
10663 
50320 
53060 
10696 
10690 
10728 
10830 
10844 

DB te 
January 5,2000 
January f 2,2000 
January 13,2000 
January 17,2000 
January 21,2000 
January 19,2000 
February 2, 2000 
February 23,2000 
February 28,2000 

Kind of Gmin 
Sunflowers 
Sunflowers 
Sunflowers 
Sunflowers 
Sunflowers 
Sunflowers 
Suiiowers 
Sunflowers 
Sunflowers 

Pounds 
46,322.9 
47,896.2 
46,845.4 
48,8 15.2 
50,233.6 
49,199.6 
48,372.4 
45,227.2 

43,938 

Brice 
$3,242.54 
$3.3 52.66 
$3,279.25 
$3,417.06 
$3,516.35 
$3,357.18 
$3.386.07 
$3,165.90 
$3.034.40 

5. Notice was sent on June 11,2001 to Surety via Notice and Demand. 

9. Net claim is $29,75 1.42 dollars in 1awfi.d money of account. 

10. Claim has not been assigned by Claimam. 















NOTICE AND DEMAND 

To South Dakota Public Utilities Commissioners Jim Burg and Pam Nelson and all 
whose hands these presents may come please take notice: 

1. That f3om January 5,2000 to February 28,2000 Jake and Arlene Schauer 
delivered a total of 426,850.5 pounds of sunflowers valued at $29,751.42 

2. That the above irlformation is verified by the enclosed affidavit. 

3. That on June 2,8,2001 Jake and Arlene Schauer sent a ''proof of clainl" to Star 
- 

Insurance Company. 

4. That Jake and Arlene Schauer have not yet been paid by the Star Insurance 
Company. 

5. That SDCL 49-45-6, Supenision of Grain Dealers, 'The Public Utilities 
Commission shall supervise the business of Grain Dealers in this state and 
administer the laws relating thereto." 

Therefore: 

I 

1. Should Star Insurance Company fail or refuse to provide payment in full for said 
sunflowers. the South Dakota Public Utilities Commissioners shall become liable 
for any unpaid amount. 

2. The "South Dakota Public Utilities Commission shall " S u p e ~ s e  the business of 
Grain Dealers in this state, and administer the laws relating thereto." 

3. Should the South Dakota Public Utilities Commission breach their lawhl duty, or 
mismanage the bond and payment requiremefit of the previously licensed 
Wheetco Inc., the South Dakota Public Utilities Commission and Commissioners 
shall become liable for the unpaid amount and expenses incurred by Jake and 
Arlene Schauer. 

Govern Your Actions Accordingly 

Dated c-,'q- /.' 

Arlene Schauer 



The u n d m i p e d ,  Jake Schauer, of his own certain knowledge and under the 
pain and penalty of pe j u r y ,  does depose and dedam: 

9.  Thst my name is Jake Schauer. 

3. That I am competent to make this affidavit of bulb s n d  facL 

5. That I d d i v c d  a load of sunflowers as a bsilment to Lany Wheeting. 
Wbeetco. Inc on J a n u s y  5 , 2 W  with a net weight of36322.9 (forty-six thousand 
e$m hundred twenty-two end nine tenths) pounds. 

6. That the value of said 56,322.9 (forty-sin thousand three h u n d d  twenty- 
two and nine tenths) pounds of sunflowen is 9,24254 ( f h m  thoussnd two hundred 
forty-two dollars and fifty-four cents). 

7. n a t  Lsrry Wheeting's. Wheetco. Inr 's  records show the receipt of said 
46,3229 (forty-ria thousaod three hundred twenty-two and nine tenths) pounds of 
runnowerr valued at 53,242.3 (three thousand two hundred forty-two dollan and 
fifty-fs wr cents). 

8. That my records show the delivery of said 36,322.9 (fortysix tbousand 
three hundred hiventy-two and nine tenths) pounds of sunflowen valued at 
33,24254 ((three thousand two hundred forty-huo dollars and fifty-four cents). 

9. That I delivered a load of sunflowen as a bailment to Larry Wbeeting, 
Wbwtco. Inc on J m u q  12, tWQ with a met weight 0f47,896.2 (forty-seven 
thousand sight hundred ninety-six and two tesaths) pounds. 

10. That the value of said 47,896.2 (forty-seven tbousand eight hundred 
ninety-sir sod two tenths) pounds of sunflowers is $3552.66 (three thoussnd three 
hundred fifty-two doldm m d  sixty-six cents). 

11. That Larry Wbeeting's, Wheetco. h r ' s  reconis show the receipt of said 
47496.2 (forty-reveo thousand eight hundred ninety-six and two tenths) pounds of 
sunflowen valued at 53,352.65 (three thousand three huodred fifty-two dollars and 
sb&y-siis cents). 

12. That my records show the deliver). of raid 47396.2 (forty-seven thousand 
eight buodred  nine^ ria and fwo tenths) pounds of sunflowen are valued at 
53352.66 (three thousand three hundred fifty-two dollam and sixty-six cents). 



13. That 1 d d i v e r d  a load of sunflowers as a bailment to h ~ r y  Wheeting, 
Wheeta.  b c  on January 1 3 , 2 0  with i9 net weight of 46,845.4 (forty-sir thousand 
eight h u n d d  forty-five and four t e n t h )  pounds. 

14. That the value of said 46,845.4 (forty-six thousand eight h u n d d  forty- 
five and F~llrr tenths) pounds of sunflowers is $3,279.15 (three thousand two R u n d d  
seventy-misac do l lm anall twenty five cents). 

at  b m y  Whleeting's, Whwtco. h c ' s  records show the receipt of said 
5.44 (forty-six thoa~sand eight hundred forty-five land four tenths) pounds of 

sunflowers v d u d  a t  $3,279.25 (three thousand two b u r a d d  seventy-nine doUars 
and twenty five cents). 

26. That my records show the delivery of said 46,845.4 (forty-six thousand 
eight hundred forty-five and four tenths) pounds of sunflowers am vdued nt 
S3JY9.25 (three thousand two hundred seventy-nine dollars and twenty five cents). 

17. That H delivered a load of sunflowers as n bailrnent to Larry Wheeting, 
Wheetco. Hnc on Jmsrq 17,2009 with a net weight of a,815.2 (fortyeight 
thousand eight hundred fifteen and two tenths) pounds. 

18. That the value of said 48,815.2 (fonpy-eight thousand eight hundred 
fifteen and two t e ~ t h s )  pounds oh sunflowers is !%3,417.06 (three thousand four 
hundred seventeen dollars and six cents). 

19. That Lamy Wheeting's, Wheetco. hc ' s  recodr; show the receipt of said 
4,815.2 (forty-eight thousand eight hundred fifteen and two tenths) pounds of 
sunflowers valued at 33,4117.06, (three thousand four hundred seventeen dollars and 
six cents). 

20. That my records show the ddively of said 48,8152 (fortyeight thousand 
eight hundred fiften and two tenths) pounds of su~lflswers are valued at ~ , 4 1 7 . 0 6  
(three thousand four hundred seventeen dollan rsnd six cents). 

211. That I delivered a load of sunflowers as a bailrnent to Lan-y Wheeting, 
Whetso.  Hnc on January 21,2 with a net weight of 50,233.6 (fife thousand two . 
hundred thirtythree a d  six tenths) pounds. 

22. That the value of said 50,233.6 (fifty thousand two hundred thiirty-thm 
agnd six tentbs) pounds oFsumflowers is $3516.35 (three thousand five hundred 
sixteen d o i h n  and thirty-five cents). 

23. That Larry Wltneeeing's, Wheetco. he's records show the receipt of said 
50,233.6 (fifty rthousa-nd two b & ~ d r d  thirty-three and sir tenths) pounds of 
sunflowers valued a t  D,§1635 (three thousand five hundred sixteen dollars and 



irty-five cents). 

24. m a t  my records show the d d i v e q  of said 50,233.6 (fifty thousand two 
hundred thir tythree and six tenths) pounds $3,536.35 ( t h e  thcusand five hundred 
s d w n  d o f l m  and thirty-five cents). 

25. That I delivered a load of sunflowers as a bailment to Lsny Whwting, 
Wheetco. h c  on January 19,2W with a net weight of 49.lW.6 (fort?'-nine thousand 
one h e r n d d  ninety-wine and six tenths) pounds. 

26. Tbaf the value of said 49,199.6 (fom-nine thousarnd one hundred nineo- 
nine and six tenths) pounds of sunflowers is UJ57.18 (three thousand three 
hundred fifty-seven dollars and eighteen cents). 

27. That Larry Wheeting's, Whcetco. h c ' s  w o r d s  show the receipt of said 
49,199.6 (forty-nine thousand one hundred ninety-nine and six tenths) pounds of 
sunflowers valued a t  53357.18 (three thousand three hundred fifty-seven dollars 
and eighteen cents). 

28. That my records show the delivery of said 49,199.6 (forty-nine thousand 
one hundred ninety-nine and six tenths) pounds ~Fsunflowers are valued at  
53,357.18 (three thousand three hundred fifty-seven dollars and eighteen cents). 

29. n a t  1 delivered a load ohsunflowers as a bailment to L q  Wheeting, 
Wheetco. Tnc on Febmaiy 2. 20614) with a net weight of &K!.3 (fortyeight 
ttaousanJ three hundred severaty-two and four tenths) pounds. 

30. gRaa the value of said 48 JTt.4 (fortyeight thousand three h u n d d  
seventy-two and four tenths) pourads of su~f lowers  is S,3%.07  ( t b r e  thousand 
three hundred eighty-six doEllars and seven cents). 

31. That L a q  Wheeting's, Wheetso. Inc.'s records show the receipt of said 
48,372.4 (forty-eight thousand three hundred seventy-two and four tenths) pounds 
of sunflowers vdued rat !53,3%.Qi' (three thousand three hundred eighty-six dollan 
and seven cents). 

32. That my records show the deliveq ofsaid 48,372.4 (fortyeight thousand 
three lapaadred seventy-two and four tenths) pounds of sunflowers are  valued at 
53,386.07 (three thousand three hundred eighty-six dollars and seven cents). 

33. That 1 delive n load ohsurafloweks as a bailmerat to Lamy Wheetiog, 
Whmtco. hc on February 23,2000 with a net weight 0f45~227.2 (forty-five 
thousarad two hundred twenty-seven and two tenths) pounds. 

34. That t b e  vdue  of said 45,227.2 (forty-five thousand two buodred twenty 
seven and two tenths) pounds ofsunflowen is $3,145.9 (three thoussnd one hundred 



sixty-Fie d o U m  and ninety cents). 

35. "FEaat Lamy Whwting's, BVheetco. be's w o r d s  show the m e i p t  of said 
45,229.2 (forty-five tbousnlad two hundped twentyseven and w7 tenths) pounds of 
sunflowers v v d d  a t  53,165.9 (am thousand one bland sw'-five d o h 3  
ninety cents). 

36. That my m o d s  show the delivery of said 45,227.2 (Forty-five thousand 
two hundred twenty-seven and two tenths) pounds of sunflowers are v d u d  at 
$3.165.9 (three thousand one hnrndred siaty-five dollrers nnd ninety cents). 

37. 'Ftaat P delivered s load of sunflowers as a bailwent to h r q '  Whmting, 
Wheetco. Hrac om February 28,2000 with a net weight of 43338 (forty-three 
thousand nine hundred thirty-eight) pounds. 

33. That  the value of said 43,938 (forty-three thousand nine hundred thirty- 
eight) pounds of sunflowers is $3,034.4 (three thousand thirty-four dollars and f o w  
cents). 

39. That Earrgr Wheeting's, Wheetco. Bnc's records show the receipt of said 
43,938 (fortythree thousand nine hundred thirty-eight) pounds of sunflowers 
valued a t  53,0341.4 (three thousand thirty-four dollars and forty cents). 

4.0. That my records show the delivery of said 43.938 (fortythree thousand 
nine hundred thirtyeight)  pounds of sunflowers m valued a t  S3,OU.d (three 
thousan3 thirty-four dollars and forty cents). 

41. That the nine loads of said sunflowem o r  proceeds are bailment 

42. That the ~ P O E ~ S  of mid bailment have not yet been transfered to Bailor, 
Jake Schauer. 

43. m a t  all of said smflowers o r  proceeds from said sunflowers are a 
bailment and exempt from seizure for any responsibility of Bailee Larry Wheeting, 
o r  B d e e  WPleetco Hnac 

44. That it was not my intent to become a creditor to Larry Wheeting, or  
Wheetcs Inc  

45. That upon infomaticon and belief it was Larry Whwting's. Wheetco 
Inca's intent to be b a i k  to me Jake Schauer. 

46. That upon infomation and belief it was not Larry Whwting's, Wheetco 
Iwc.'s intent to  become a debtor to me Jake Schauer. 

47. TRat it  was my intent at all times that our relationship be, that I .Jake 



Schauer be baaor to Lany Wheeting. Whmco 

1, Jake Sdmuer have not eote 
into volunlary agmmeok with W b e  g Or In= 

49. Jake &b.ocr am not a creditor to Lam W h ~ t i W .  %'h"tco b c -  

Further Alliant sayetb naughl 



AFJ3DAVIT OF I N F O M T I O N  FOR 
PROOF OF CLAIM-FV41SCELLANEOUS BOhLIS 

State of South Dakota 
The undersigned being duly w o r n  deposes and says: 

County of McPhemn 

The undmiped  Claimant makes tiis affidavit. and the B n s  set forth are true and correct 

1. The name and address of C l a i m  is: Jim Schauer 
10860 365& Ave. 

2. The name and address of Surety's Bonded Principal is: 
AUG 1 5 ?9Ciq 

Larry WheetindWheetco Inc 
300 E. RR Ave. S N V H  
Groton SD 57445 mu97 

3. The l q a l  status of Claimant is: in their (Propria Persona) Natural Person. 

4. The first and last date material was rendered was: February 11, 2000 
February 15,2000 

5 .  Material was requested kia standard South Dakota Elevator Scale Ticket and immediate 
cash sale to be paid immediately. 

Price 
$3,583.60 
53,74937 
51.698.6.1 

9. Net claim is $9,;; 1.60 dollars in lawfbl money of account. 

10. Claim has not been assigned by Claimant. 

11. No lien is filed on claim by Claimant. 

6. Material is 133,882.4 pounds of sunflowers. 

7. Listed below are the loads delivered which were not paid for: 

S d e  Ticket No. Date Kindl of Grain Pounds 
20768 February 1 1,2000 Sunflowers 55,450 
10778 February 12, 2000 Sunflowers 53,562.4 
10786 February 15,2000 Sunflowers 24,540 

8. Notice was sent on June 11, 2001 to Surety via Notice and Demand. 



Signed and sworn to before me on said subscriber being known 
to me. 



The uodenigned, J im SEhauer, of his o m  certnin knowledge and under the 1 
'9 

pain and pendty of perjuv,  d m  depose and d d m :  

1. Tbst  my hasme is J im Schauer. 

3. That I am competent to make this afidsvit oftruth and f n c G m  DA 
UT\L\TlES 

4. That 1, ;$nm Scthauer am a bailor. 

5. That 1 delivered a double load of sunflowers as a baailrnent to 
k t c o .  b c  on February B 1,2000 with a net weight of 55,580 (fm-five 

thousand four h u n d d  eighty) pounds. 

7. That L a m  Wheeting's, Wheenco. Imc's records show the receipt of said 
55,480 (fifty-five thousand four hundred eight).) pounds of sunflowers valued at 
fS3$83.6d) ( t h m  thousand eight hundred eighty t h e  dollars and sixty cents). 

8. That my records show the delivery of said 55,480 (fifty-five thousand four 
Rundred eighty) pounds ofsunflowers valued at $3,883.6 ( t h m  thousand eight 
hundred eighty three dollars and sixty cerats). 

9. That H delivered a double load of sunflowers as a bailment to Lapry 
Wheeting, Whetso. h c  on February 12,2004 with a net weight of P3,562.4 (fifty- 
three thousand five hundred sintgr-two1 and four tenths) pounds. 

10. That t i e  vdue  of said 53,562.4 (fifty-three thousand five hundred sixty- 
two and four tentks) pounds of sunflowers is S,749.34 (8$m thousand seven 
hundred forty-nine dollars and thirty-seven cents). 

PI. That Larry Wheting's, Wheetco. he's m o d s  show the receipt of said 
53362.4 (fifty-three thousand five hundred sixty-two and four tenths) pounds of 
seanfltiwem valued at S,'74937 (three thousand seven hundred forty-nine dollars 
and thirtyseven cents). 

12. That my records show the delivery of said 5 3 9 2 . 4  (fifty-thm thousand 
five hundred sixty-two end four tenths) pounds of sunflowers are valued at 
$3,749.37 (three thousand seven hundred forty-nine dollars and tbir~y-seven cents). 



13. That I delivered a shgle load of sunflowers as a b d m e n t  to Larry 
Wheting, Wheetco. Hnnc on February 15.2CMM with a net weight of 2 4 M  (men@- 
four thousand eight hundred forty) pounds. 

14. That the d u e  of said 24,840 (twenty-four thousanhi eight hundred fo'olxy) 
pounds of sunflowers is $1,698.64 (one thousand six hundred ninety-eight dollars 
rand sixty-four cents). 

15. That Laurrgr Wheeting's, Wheetco h c ' s  m o d s  show the receipt of said 
B,fW (twenty-four thousand eight hundred forty) pounds of sunflowers valued at 
$1,698.64 (one thousand sir hundred ninety-eight dollars and sixty-four cents). 

16. That my records show the delivery of said 24,840 (twenty-four thousand 
eight h u n d d  forty) pounds of sunflowen valued at $1.698.64 (one thousand six 
bundred ninety eight dollars and sixty-four cents). 

17. That the two double loads and one single load of said sunflowers or 
proceeds are bailment. 

18. Thzt Larry Wheeting's, Wheetco Ins's records show ra total of 133.882.4 
(one hundred thirty-three thousand eight hundred eighty-two and four tenths) 
pourads of sunflowers valued at a tot31 of DJ31.60 (nine thousand three hundred 
thirtyone dollars and sixty cents) in lawful money of account 

39. That my records show m total of 133,882.4 (one hundred thirtythree 
thousarod eight hundred eighty-two rand four tenths) pounds of sunflowers valued at 
a total of $9$31.60 (nirne thousand three hundred thirtyone dollan and sixty cents) 
in i a d u l  money of account. 

20. That the proceeds of said baiiment have not yet been transferred to 
Baaor, Jim Schauer. 

21. That dl of said sunflowers or  proceeds from said sunflowers are a 
balment a d  exempt from seizure for any responsibility of Bailee Larry Wheeting, 

adee Wbeetco hs 

22. That  the t o t d  value of said sunflowers am within the lawfully bonded 
amount sf $75,000 dollars in lawful money of account. 

.. _ .' . . . 23. That it was not my intent to become a creditor to Larry Wheeting, or 
Wbe tco  h c .  

24. That upon infomation and belief it was L a w  Wheeting's, Wheetco 
h c ' s  intent do be b d e e  to me Jim Schauer. 

25. That  upon infomanion and belief it was not Larry Whetting's, Wheetco 



. 

Hncvs  intent to become a debtor to me J im Schauer. 

26. That it was my intent at  dl times that our relntionsbip be, that I Jim 
%bauer be bailor to Larry WheeQiang, Wlheetco Inc, 

into a v o ' u n w '  m!dcfit %mme*t 

2 3 .  That 1. J im Schauer am not a c d i t o r  to Larry Wheeting, Wheetco Inc. 

On thb the day of 2001, before me, 
I V . ~ c c ( F t h e  penonally V P - d  ,Iirn 

Schauer h o r n  to me or satisfactorily proven to be the penon whose name 
subscribed to the within instrument and acknowledged that they executed the same 
for the purpose therein contained 

In witness 8vhermfI hereunto set my band and oflicial seal. 

I 

I My commission expires 

I 



NOTICE AND DEMAWD 

To South Dakota Public Utilities Cornmissionm Jim Burg and Par Nelson and all 
whose hands these presents may come please take notice: 

1. That fiom February 11,2000 to February 15.2000 Jim Schauer delivered a totd of 
133,882.4 pounds of sunflowers valued at $9,33 1.6. 

2. That the above information is v d e d  by the enclosed affidavit. 

3. That on June 28, 2001 Jim Schauer sent a "proof of claim" to Star 
Lnsurance Company. 

4. That Jim Schauer has not yet been paid by the Star Lnwance Company. 

5 .  That SDCL 4945-6. Supervision of Gmn Dealers, "'The Public Utilities 
Commission shall superrise the busiiess of Grain Dealers in this state and 
administer the laws relating thereto." 

Therefore: 

1. Should Star Insurance Company fail or refuse to provide payment in full for said 
sudowers, the South Dakota Public Utilities Commissioners shall become liable 
Tor any unpaid amount. 

2. The L'South Dakota Public Utilities Commission shall "Supervise the business of 
Grain Dealers in this state, and administer the laws relating thereto." 

3. Should the South Dakota Public Utilities Commission breach their l a m  duty, or 
mismanage the bond and payment requirement of the previously licensed 
Wheetco Inc., the South Dakota Public Utilities Commission and Commissioners 
shall become liable for the unpaid amount and expenses incurred by fim Arlene 
Schauer. 

Govern Your Actions Accordingly 

3 -  p./ - 0 ;  

4- -4 'cLcC,,-. 

Jim' Schauer 





B a  668 Groton. Somh Dakota 57445 

DATE 

1 TRUCKER: L - 

I herby certify that this copy is a true and accurate copy of the original. 



I herby certify that this copy is a true and accurate copy of the original. 



I herby certiFy that this copy is a true and accurate copy of the original 



( G W N  WHICH IS PRICED OR SOLD AND PAYMENT HAS NOT BEEN MADE) 

1, , the undersigned, do hereby submit thts claim agatnst any gram 

funds or applicable bond(s) for the following gram which I delivered and sold to a gram dealer named 

/L)#EETQO, LC. locatedat ( : ~ ~ f d k  ,S -  b-  
PI. 

Listed balow are the loads delivered which were not paid for: , 

Attached are copies of the above documents whch I offer as proof of delivery and ev~dence of my claim. I submit the above claim 
and state that it is true under penalty of law. 

- 
~ignafure of Claimant 

/ 

state of: 5'. 0 .  
Commission Expires: 5 . I  5 . ~  2.- 





A S S E M B L Y  S H E E T  I 

EBTCO 
P O  BOX 668 
GROTON, SB - 32.00 Oab 

57445 56.00 Rye 

605397-81 1 4 60.00 So-rn 
55.00 Corn 

Name: MIKE KNOLL 

E30 SUMROWERS Ch& (37 (YES) Apply 10 Contrad # Grain Type: 

Tare Moist M d  S c a l e ~ ~ R d  Gross 
0.00% LbJBu 

43,9#0 22.220 21,680 0 20.37920 $0.0730 9 1 .Gi.- 
I W  2/28/06 19m 

1 ~ Y Z E M X ) 3 ~  45.320 22.180 23.140 8.00% 1,85120 0 21,288.80 

45.1~0 22.140 22.9m 9.0036 2.054.60 0 20,875.40 
lW9 U29/00 3OTW 

2 1 2 9 ~  7~~ 40,aM 22,120 18.820 8.00% 1.505.60 0 17.314.4 

O.QO% 0.00 0 0.00 0 0 0 
0.00 0 000 0 0 0 0.00% 

- 0 0.00% 0.00 0 0.00 0 0 

0.00% 0.00 0 0.00 0 0 0 

Q.W% 0.00 0 0.00 0 0 0 

0.00% 0.00 0 0 0 3 
.. 
d 0 0 O.m% 0.CO 0 

0.00% 0 .m 0 0.00 0 0 0 

175240 88.660 86.580 6.72290 0 79.057.80 Totak 

I 

TOTAL J.WiJT DUE 

LESS: M u d o n s  

Ch%Rofl SUNFLOWER CIiECKOFF 

Mist. 

NET AMOUbST DUE 

PD. CK. NO. 

PD. CK. NO. AMcL'rST 

C C r n C T  

SETnEMEPhTS 

COT 

Btpginnq ContrPPd A W M  ( L b B u )  0 gIBU 

TofA S W  Anxwnt 79.857.80 8 1 Bu 

 en lo ba 9tiied -79857.8 0 1 BU 

SIGNANRE 
Larry Whkxiting. Ot"ms1 of Wh-U.  Dab 



C. 

6051397431 11 
P.8. Box 668 Groton, 514 57445 

FAX # 605131- ---A 

. I  Jr. 
40497 l52nd Street 
Con&, SD 
574-3 4 

D e w  Friends: 

Greetings &om Wheetco! Hope this finds your summer beins as enjoyable as oours 
has been. The ri&t combination of moisture and wann days  ha^ us corlfident that our 
upcoming h w e s t  will be record breaking. We are anxiously awaiting our busy time. 

This letter is for informational purposes that we, at b71eetco. car] make you, our 
customers and producers. aware of anticipated financial charqes in the near Cture. As  you 
may or  may not know, 3 years ago h i s  November, we acquired thirough a subsidiary 
partnership. trvo additional locations. JFlile this had many good points. includiq use of  a 
scde .  elevator, rental warehouse space, it also incremed our available capacity to handle 
product, but at the same time, our current lendins institution did not make an adequate line 
of credit available to us. 

Since the bednnins of this year, we have commenced to pay off in ful l  our existing 
financial institution With this accoq l i shed  m d  with our financial restructure ~JI progress. 
we are ready to put our new game plan in action At this time, we  would like to 
ackiowledge our outstanding -gain payable to you. We me anticipating an audit tlid will 
verif4r our balance with you and therefore expedite pat;ment to you as soon as fimding is in 
place. Currently, our balance per our books with you is % \ \  ,,Is\?.(&. Lfyou fie1 this 
is incorrect or for any reason would like more Infomation, w e  e n c o u q e  you to c d l  us at 
your earliest convenience, that w e  may accommodate you as best w e  can. You may talk to 
myself, or ask for E;ris Cutler. Ecth ofus will help to answer any question or concerns you 
may hare. -- 

Tilank you for  your time and consider-atiort We look fonvard to firlure business 

?Mieetco, h c .  



Richard L. Kolker 
Karf A. Bartilng 

KQLKER LWW OFFICE 
P.O. Box 467 - 162 H. Main 

6mton. South Dakota 57445 

August 16,200 1 

605 -397-8464 
fan - 685-397-8497 

@mall: tdlaw(EPnuc.net 

Public Utilities Commission 
500 E. Capitol Ave. 
Pierre, SD 57501-5070 

Re: Don Hearnen - Wheetco. Inc. - Our File #6662 

Dear Sirs: 

Enclosed with this letter you will 
Hearnen against the Wheetco bond. 

find a Proof of Claim beins filed by Don 



- - 
PROOF OF C M  F8R CASH auJN 

(GRPJN WHICH IS PRICED OR SOLD AND PAYMENT HAS NOT BEEN M ~ E )  

1, T~ml d HpnrnPn , the undersigned, do hereby submit this claim against any grain 

l nds  or applicable bondis) for me following grain which I delivered and sold to a grain dealer named 

Kheetco,  I n c .  laca\,odat Groton, S D 5 7 4 4 5  

S o u t h  Dakota 
State of: 

10-2 3-04 - - 
Commission Expires: 



A S S E B B 6  S H E E T  

b0,OO Mheat 
32.00 Oats 
56.00 Rye 
60.00 Soybeans 
56.00 Corn 

#a=: DON HEFlUllEn 

6 r i i n  Type: BO SUNFLOldERS Check off:  (YES) ( 
Apply to  Contract I 

Ticket or 6ross  Tare Re t 
Refr.  No./DATE Weight Ueight We~ght 
9697711619329M 63,260 25,460 37,800 
9703 7/19/99 2911 64,8;0 25,140 39,740 
9704 7120199 29TW 64,740 25,089 39,660 
9715 7/21/49 29TU 63,000 24,960 38,040 

0 0 0 
0 0 0 
0 0 0 
0 0 0 
0 0 0 
0 0 0 
0 0 0 
0 0 0 

Dock Ploist Net 
5.002 O.O?Z Lb.lh 

1,890.00 0.00 35,910.09 
2,384.40 0.00 37,355.69 
5,155.80 0.00 34,504.20 
1,902.00 0.00 36,138.00 

0,oo 0.00 0.00 
0.00 0.00 0.00 
G.00 0.00 0.00 
0.00 0.00 0.00 
0.00 0.03 0.00 
0.00 n.00 0.00 
0.00 0.00 0.00 
0.00 0.00 0.00 

Wet 
Pr ice  

0.08000 

6ross Other 
Dollar Dcdutt 

2,8i2.8F 0.00 
2,388.45 0.00 
2,760.34 0.00 
2,891 .Oh 0.00 

0.00 0.04 
0.00 0.00 
0.00 0.00 
0.00 0.00 
0.00 0.00 
0.00 0.00 
0 . N  0.00 
0.00 0.00 

Total 
Due 

2,872.80 
2,988.45 
2,760.34 
2,891 .V 

0.00 
0.00 
0.00 
0.00 
0.09 
0.00 
0.00 
0.00 

SCALE TICKET 8 5703 DOCKED L T  61; 59709 DOCKED AT 131; 

TOTAL AKOUHT DUE 

LESS: Deductions 
Chctkof f 
d i s c .  

NET AROUMT DUE 
1 

CONTRACT 
SETTLEREMTS 

Contract D 

PD. C K .  N O .  RRDUNT 

PD. CK. KO. A K O U N T  

Bepnnino Contract A~ount f i n  Lbs. or Bu. 0.00 JIBu. 

Tatal Se t t led  Aaount 143,907.@0 m u .  

Left t o  be Se t t led  



DON HEAP.MEI1 

brain Type: EU SUNILOMEPS 

A S S E W B L I N C  S H E E T  

Pounds Per Std. Pu. \ 

6 0 . 1 ~  uhp.1: 

32.00 Oats 
56,00 Rye 
60.00 Soybeans 
56.00 Corn 

Chpct. o f f :  

T i c k e t  or 
Eefr. !d~.:DkiE 

3/(r5:4UOT$ 
Ig,n",tx/?? : ~ r d  

.e k t  b c k  I I a i s t N e t  Net 
gh: i i o i ~ h t  7.042 0.091 Lb.1Bu Fr!ce 
25,2:0 7 ,  o . o n a , p t n . a n  o.08000 
15,95"4,,'.29 !::." [].no l ? l ~ E e ~ . ~ ~ l  

n 0 0.00 B.6? ?.0b 
0 I 9 .  1::.00 (1 . (Jfl 
o 0 0.00 @.no 0.0o 

6 ? ?.0? ?.0? 4. 0P 
r:l n 0.00 n.00 n . 4 ~  

0 0 I 0.00 6.30 
I:, 0 +.on 0.06 0.M 
0 ? 0.00 ?.0" c .(I9 
r! 0 o.00 ?.on om 
0 0 0.00 0.x 0.00 

SCALE TICKET 410902 DOCKED AT 

T O T A L  M O U N T  DUE 
5 3,??9.7@3 

Lsft t a  be Settled 



2mTEST WEIGHT WNWM.  $0.1 W W  DISCOUNT FOR M C H  TW POUND BELOW 28 

SWLOWER CHECKOFF $ 1 6 . ~ '  







WHEETCO, INC. 7583 
PO BOX 668 PH. 805-397-81 1 1  

GROTON. SO 57445-0868 
7 0 . 8 3 5  914 

-rnYUGZ OF GZrn@E 
ABERDEEN CONDE 

THE PEOP- 
DATE 

We cnarge your accnunl as follows- 



DATE $34!!-2(m 



TVE "PLES BANK 
ABERDEEN * CONDE DATE q-5-oc 

WHEETCO, INC. 
PO eox 6W PU E05-24i -8111 

GP.O;ON. SD 576dE.-OE6@ 

I! & cc-lim, 5 2 L u P S  

I FIRST STATE BANK 
W BOX 8 0  

W A R H E R  SOUTH D A K O T A  5 7 C 7 9 - 0 0 8 9  

FCQ 

~ ~ 0 0 7 5 8 6 1 1 ~  1 : 0 9 L 1 0 5 3 5 1 1 :  2 5 b b  0 0 3 3 9  311' 



ill 
PO BOX 6 5 2  PY. 605-397-6111 

GROTON. SO 57445-0668 
DATE 

78 635 914 

TO THE 

WARHER. SOUTH DAKOTA 57479-0080 1 FOR 

'Ox 

e P O 0 7 5 8 7 ~ ~ v : 0 ~  b4Og3541 :  2 L  b b 0 0 3 3 q  3 n n  

/1 PO BOX 663 PH 605-39i-8111 
GROTON. SO 57445-3656 

! 
PAY 

2 0  s o x  80 

I 
W A P I I E R  SOUTH DAKOTA 37A79.0080 



( G W N  WHICH IS PRICED OR SOLD AND PAYMENT HAS NOT BEEN MADE) 

I. H e r r i t t  P a t t e r s o n  . & Sons-Da l e  P a t t e r s g ( b e  undersigned, do hereby submit this clalm against any graln 
Gen P a r t n e r  

funds or applicable bond(s) for the following grain which I delivered and sold to a grain dealer named 

located at G r o t o n ,  So-ata 

Listed below are the loads delivered which were not paid for: 

Explanation of Claim: 

. . 
% x r : , + t a s ' ; t e r s o n  ';r Sons, a S o u t h  9a1co ta  zenera l .  g a r t n e r s h i ?  r -7 

, Attached are copies of the above documents which 1 offer a s  pr 
and state that it is true under penalty of law. 

Date 

Streeff PO Box . . 

Subscribed and sworn to m e  this day nf 

Commission Expires: 9-/2-83 





300 East Railroad Ave. 
1 3 o t o n  SD 57445 

FRCM THZ DESK OF KRIS CUTLER 

RE: Enclosed Amortimion Schedules 

To: All Current Mote Holders: 

I am sendinq out amortization schedules. which I promised when all ow norrs were 
originally s igned Listed will be the intarast rate. number of months payments will be 
nlade, the total note amount and the n~onddy payment arnoullt 

You will notice that as of this point in time. an exact cormnencrrnent date on the 
now payments is not listed. Until contirma&ion and completion of the loan appl icdon is 
done. no c e n i n  d a e  can be listed. However. be assured that everythins is bring processed 
and I will let you h o w  as soon as I hear any updaka 011 a time fiame. 1 

Sincerely, 

Ekis Cutler. Accountant 



UNITED STATES BANKRUPTCY COURT 
skota Dlstrict of South D. 

b b W u  name: 
bhmlrq l n c  

mdl to fs  nnme: 
LIk P a l m 0  

!.Ierriit  Patterson & Sons 

w d  MOWS tP (name and Ibddrcarm): 
kk P m n  
[dl SD 57790 

H e r r i t i  ? a t t e r s o n  h S o n s  
18520 223  S c .  
Wall ,  S o u t h  Dakota 57790-610 

a~ number: ( ) 6 0 5 - 2 7 9 - 2 9 5 5  

-I 
Case numbar: 00-10188 

Chnotar: 7 

D~blor 'a accounl or 1.d. number: 

Cl Check Vlrs box H you are aware 
mat somaone e lm ha8 hled 6 

prwt of dnlrn mhbngto your 
cla~rn. 
Check thu box d you haw 
never r e d v d  a notice from b e  
bankruptcy cwr t  m lhls 

oj-  hock thu box ti your addroaa 

dmem irom the addreas on Via 
slnvelope sent to you by the 
bmkruplcy court. 

Pleaoe .as Ulo Znatnrama 
rnls tom w mnl(dcna end 
~ ~ r n p l s l l n g  a p m f  d dodm . , 

Thlr form ohouM no1 bd, usred 
for an IPdmlnlott~tfvo sxpene 
c o m m m t  of Wi ma. 
payment of an BdmlnlatwUw expxnaer m y  bs 
nlod purauent lo 11 U.S.C. g am. 

Chehk hi8 box H thk c h m  k mbnjasd lo 
mptcsca a pravrcusly ftkrd c?aim. 

. Bnale lor clnlm (meor d mat oc$y N use "Omor lo descnbe a n y  clam not t~nlng wlthln one of me ES113d categorla~): 

. TOTAL AMOUNT 
OF CLAIM AT 

5 * 2 ,  ' 2  + s . s 20,1".21 TlhlE CASE 
a. Secured b. Unsecured c. Rfor l ly  TOTAL 

no. 5 blow) no. 6 hlow) 

a Check mis box if dam inchdm inbrast or omer chnrps. Anach itorn~zed stalernent of all interad and other chargsa. 

L SECURED CLAIM. Check h e  appropnam box(=), I your clam IS 

-red by. 

I Real w!am 
3 Motor veruc!e(s) 
I] Cner cclbteral (dascnse): 

Arrsnregs and omor charges nl  tna b m  me case wan Ii!ed bducaa In 
saarrecl dam,  H any: S 

6. PRIORITY CLAIM. Check thQ appropnats box(as). H y w r  daLn LB 
lor: 

0 Wagaz. salaries. or mmlss lons (up b $4,650') owned within QO 
d a y s  betom fhng of tho bankmptcy pebbon or cat%aUon of tEKJ 
debtots bus~neu. whrchawr is sarl~or - 11 U.S.C. 9 W7(8)(3). 

[7 Conlnbubona to an empkyoe benrdrl plan - 11 U.S.C. 5 507(a)(4). , 

G Dcpauta (up to 52.100') loward pur-, lense, or mn'!  of I 

property or services tor porsond. tarnty, or hcumhold u s l ~  - 11 
U.S.C. g !37(a)(13). . - 

iJ AJ~rnony, mnlntenmca, or support owsd lo a s p o w ,  f o m r  q m x ~ ~ .  
or chld . 11 U.S.C. 507(n)0. 
Tax= or penalbe. owod to gomrnmanul unris - 1'1 U.S.C. . 
o 507(a)(a). 

0 Other (descvbe and speaty appimblo paragraph of 11 u.s.c.' *.- 

5 507): 

Amounls am subpd lo adpsmonl on UIRoOj and awry M m  
years rtrcrcallor wrlh rcspocl to cases hlod on or anor Vls dnLa of tb.4 
adlurlmenl. 

w 

7. CREDITS: The amunt of all paymnt.3 on Ihm Clnlrn has be6n cred~bd and deduCod for the purpose of rnakng m u  THIS S P A U  IS FOR 
C W R T  USE CNLY 







( G W N  WHICH IS PRICED OR SOLD AND PAYMENT HAS NOT BEEN MmE) 

Kevin Swanson the unden~gned, do hereby submlt this cialm against any grain 

funds or appimble bond@) for the followmg grain whrh I delivered and sold to a graln dealer named 

localedal PO Box 6 6 8 ,  Groton .  SD 57445  t h e e  t r o  . Inc. 
Listed below are the loads delivered which woro not paid for: @ $0.1100 

I Uen Holder (prlnt WA If no lions) 

Explanation of Claim: SOUTH DAKOTA wflm 
mlJTlES W I S S I O P d  

Tnt21 r I 3 ~  .- 3 5 1 7  - -- 1 1  See attached docments 

-4 are mpies of the above documents which I offer as proof of delnery and evidence of my claim. I submit R e  above clalm 

and stale that it is true under penalty of law. 

Signaturs of Claimant KSP Farm, Inc. by 
Kevin Sxanson, Pres. 
8/20/01 

Date 

b1972 121 St 
StrwtlPO Box 

605 493-6633 

Subscribed and swom io me tn!s 

County of: Parshall 

Stata of: South Dalco ta 

Commission Expiros: eomml=foa blm OP . z. 











( G W N  WHICH IS PRICED OR SOLD AND PAYMENT HAS NOT aEEN MADE) I C &,q/zK 1- q r  EL I I. 
I -3F , the undersigned, do hereby subm~t th~s claim against any graln 

funds or applicable bond(s) for the followmg gram whtch I delivered and sold to a grain dealer named 

~ t t s t - i e o  located at LRC f c d  .S, B,K 
tisted bdow are tho loads delivered which were not paid for: - 

Explanation of Claim: 

Attached are copies of the above documents which 1 offer as proof of deiivepqand evidence of my claim. I submit the above d a m  
and state that i E  IS true under penalty of law. 

ECE9 

aue 2 s mu 
SCIlJiW DAKOTA P U B K  
UTILITIES CQWSSIOM 

Subscribed and sworn to me th~s 

~ i g n a t d e  of Claimant 

p -  34-c I 
Date 

Telephone 

- day of .20-. 

Notary 

County of: 

State of: 

Commission Expires: - 



- __--- -- 

FIRST STATE BANK 1551 
T.U. DVA Uv 

E E K O ,  A W E .  - - - . - WARNER. - - SOUTH OAKaQ7479-0080 

-- 
P A Y  
TO THE 
ORDER 
OF C L 3 . K  ROEBER 

RP. 3 EOX 5 4  P 

ZELL 
SCc7'B DAKOTA 57 1 6 9  ---- 

~ P O  ~ 5 5  b ?II* i : G q  b b O 6 3  

D A Y  

TO THE 
ORDER 
OF 

e n * *  FIVE THOUSANE & 



SclhFi3CVER CHECKOFF 

Len % IX Setieil 
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Explanation c.f Claim: 

( ~ l n i r f l  

an&ned are copies of the abwe documents which I offer as proof of delivery and evidence of my claim. I submit the above 
and state that it is true under penalty of law. 

Date 

SwaetlPO Box 

Subsaibed and sworn to me this aqfi day of 

claim 



WHEETCO, INC. 
PC) BOX 868 PH. 005-39 







PWQQF OF C 

(GRAIN WHCH IS PRICED OR SOLD AND PAYMENT W M  # 

funds or appltcable bond(s) for the following gram wheh I dallwrtrd and sold :n a gmra deaW nam-ad 

Listed below are the loads dativered which wore noPixx!d f ~ r :  

Attached are coples of the above documents whch I offer as proof of dellvery and evldence of my d a m  I; SUbmli Vla rrbovc d a m  
and state that it IS true under penalty of law. L/ 

L 4 - J - L & \ ,  

S-bnatur of Claimant 







C I R I I I I U I I  01 6 R A O I  W I I l S H l  B D O C U A O L  0 1  C n l l A  W L I G t I I O  O V L R  I H L  i C A l l l  0 1  

9 1 . : I  l : i : l  1 1 . 1  1 1  4 ~ l : : : J i ,  II;::,.:~:: 1 1 1 1  

GROSS 
TARE 

i I I I !:{I 1 1 - 1  1 1  , 11,;: : ( I  llil l ! ! : . : J : : ~ l l l l  

Dox 668 Groton. South Dakoln  57445 

11413 
n fl  DATE - 

ADDRESS. 
-74 \ 

TRUCKER ( ~ & A c I ~ ~ _ L . ~  
LOAD OF - L ~ L  , i,L4 a % - 

bfors r- 

T E S ~  WEIGHT - 

DOCKAGE 

PRICE -- 

ETG 
Box 668 . G~olon. Soul11 Dakola  57445  

DOCKAGE 

- --- 
PRICE 

I 

! 
ttwm 



PROOF OF CLAIM FOR CASi4 GRAIN I V 
(GRAIN WHICH IS PRICED OR SOLD AND PAYMENT HAS NOT BEEN MADE) 

I, &:--?? - - ~ T - L  , the undersigned, do hereby submit lhls clam against any graln 
C w -  

funds or applicable bond@) for the followmg gram which I del~vered and sold to a graln dealer named 

1 1 '  v he z . 4 ~ ~  5i> 
Listed below are the loads delivered which were not paid for: 

ScaleTlcftet No. Date I Kind of Gain I Bushels I Pnco i Lien Holder (print NIA If no liens) t -- 

JLi 

Attached are copies of 
and state that it is true 

the above documents wh~ch I offer as proof of dellvery and ev~dence of my clam. I subm~t the above 
under penalty of law. 

/ C- /- ,- 
: ,.*?I <.pL. 

- .. Signature of Claimant - r-- -. - --, 
Y C  - - ; -. Date 

! t\ L S 

3+/ 6 
CitylStatelZip 

clam 



#ED 12:22 FAX 

A ~ n c o  
$0 BQX 668 

.r,--98TOPU, SD 
' c . - , -  -. . : -. . 57445 

- . & I O S - ~ W - ~ I  19 - 

ASSEMBLY SHEE u 

SUNFLOWER CHECKOFF 



Name: ELSEN. WEN 

STRlPE SUNFLOWERS Chock OW .- 
Gross Tare D o c k  

DateiTestWghl Weight Weight weight: Perc&qp 
.IlO?O UlVW 23NY 69.120 2BBDQ. 80J2D 10901L 

14QXT Y17100 2 4 M  42.700 28,760.. 13.940' aOO% 
o a -0. .. mr 
o a . 0, o m  
0 - 0 C)  om46 

0 0 0 Om96 

0 0 0 000% 
o a o QOQ% 

0 0 Q om% 
0 0 0 0130% 

0 0 0 1  om% 
0 0 

OI Dm% 

NaB Maist Net Net 
Dodgge O.M96 LbJBu P b  

4.052.00 0 3528800 =.OBDO 

1 .I 4 520 0 12S480 .  

om. 0 om 
om 0 om 
O M  0 om 
0.00 0 0.m 
0.00 0 OD3 

om o om 
om 0 0.00 

om o om 
0.130 0 0.03 

9.00 0 om 

PD. CK. NO! AMQUIW - 



P.O. Box 668 Groton, SO 57445 
FAX # 6051397-8361 

ccL,L\ 'Iru v.r.-...- --.--- 
pl,ice. CurrSntlY- ow j a i v ~ c r  p;r ow books with YOU is 5 Yd,cq . I? . J ,"U 3" i.1~5 

i s  ;ncJrrEcr ;r $c.r my ;;-illlid !ikz : D Q ~ F  infcrmnn(?n . W? zncoisgr  - :'ol: - !@ cnil  " -  -' 
. . ~ . c u ;  ^j;;l& ioayznisnit .  l a  -,v, may ~ccomrnode? gou .S k t  ,.i? 

srK- =j; :br i>lr Borll of u: viii] help 10 ;.UISV?I- XI? ,l\l?irl~ll C I  :c~~c?uI.' YO11 



ATTORNEYS 
Russell H. Batte 
Paul J. Gillette 
James I. Hare 

OF COLXSEL 
Galen G. Gillettc 

GILLETTE, ATTEY 8; ~ ~ L L E T T E  
Lawyers 
P.O. Box 60 

701 Main Street 
Redfield. South Dakota 57469 

August 27.200 1 

Mr. Bob fix ie 
Director. Tran;porratiodiVarehoue Division 
Public Utilitie i Commission 
State Capitol I~uildin_c 
500 E. Capito Avenue 
Pierre. SD 57: 01-5070 

Re: Bottur I Brothers 1.. b3eetco. Inc. 

Dear Mr. b a . i l e :  

Enclosed is Proof of Claim for Cash Grain. If you have any questions. please do not hesitntc to 
contact me. 

Sincerely. 

GILLE?TE. I3ATTEY & GILLETTE 

Paul J. Gillens 

... . . . . - 0 . - .  

RECEIVED 

AUG 2 8 2001 
PJG:rj 

SOUTH DAKOTA PUBLK 
Enclosure UTILITIES COMh"1ISSION 





605/397-8111 
P.O. Box 668 Groton, SD 57445 

FAX # 6051397-8361 

July 6 ,  2000 

Born m Brothers 
1875 1; 375th Ave. 
Tuh e. SD 
7 4 ;  5 

1 

Dear Friends: 
\ 

Greetings t o m  Wheetco! Hope this h d s  your 57mrmer Ginn as enjoyable as ours 
has t t ea  The right combination of m o i m e  and w m  days has us contident our 
vpco n i q  h m e s t  will be record b r e a b  We are anxiously awaiting our b y  time. 

'This letter is for informational purposes tha! we. at Wheetco. can make you our 
CLSC rnm and producers. aware of anticipated financial chanpes in the nezr h e .  As you 
may i r  mav not h o w ,  3 years aqo this November. we acquired tho@ a subsidiap 
parmmhip. two additional locations. While this had many good poi.&, inciudiog use of a 
scale. slevztor. rental warehouse space, it also increased our mailable cqacity to handle 
prod let. but at the same time, our m n t  lendiq instirution did not make an adequate line 
of cr ldit available to us. 

Since the beaminn of this year. we have commenced to pay off in titll our idstin_r 
finau : id instibaion With this accomplishrd and with our financial restrucme in progress. 
we 2-e ready to put our new qame plan in action .At this time. we would like to 
xh ~wle* our outstmdin_s p i n  payable to you We are anticipating an audit mar will 
verii~ our balance with you m d  therefore expedite payment to you as soon as fimdinp is in 
plat:.. Currently, our balance per our books with you is S pi-. Ifyou feel Y s  
is incorrect or for my reason would like more information . we encourage you to call us at 
your rarliest convenience, that we may accommodate you as best we can You ma), talk to 
q s t  if or ask for Kris Cutler. Both ofus will help to answer any question or concern you 
may iave. 

Thank you for your time and considarion We look farnard to fuMe business 
with all ofyou 



PROOF OF CLAIM FOR CASH GRAIN 

(GRAIN WHICH IS PRICED OR SOLD AND PAYMENT HAS NOT BEEN MADE) 

- I -  
, the undersigned. do hereby submit thls claim agalnrl sny gratn 

s or applicable bor ( s )  for the following gram which I delivered and sold to a graln dealer named 

located at I &- -- ,- .< >, 117r + 

vered which were not paid for: 

Kind of Graln I Bushels 1 P f k 0  I Uen Holder (prtnt NIA if no ilens) I 
C - 1 , " :--- - , . .L 4 a ; r: I 
- , ..- /, ,\ .-r 6 

1 * . - . ~ - , a  ? = I  . 7 
I 

, ,,, ,. , L Z P .  

I I I 
i I I 

I 
I 
I 
I 
I t I 

Explanation of Claim - 

ched are copies ei the above documents wh~ch I offer as proof of dellvery and ewdence of my cla~m. I submlt the above 

under penalty of law. - - - 
&'., > ,-. , :.. ? !  .' I f . .  r .  f.,,,,, 1 - 

Signature of Claimant 

-- - .* .- - ._ - a . - -  
Streetl PO Box 

.- C - .- . - . .,. , . 4 4 ,  ;-<. c - .  - 
Telephone 





. :. .. 
. -- . -  _ _ _ _  - ..- 

...... PG. CK. NO. AmGUkT .. ............ . --.. ,. 
. , .- . ---- - -" ,,- .- - -- - .-;TIT- . -. - -  .- 

I L . b  ..i.-. " I  U d 5 , 1  



PROOF OF CLAIM FOR CASH GRAIN 

(GRAIN WHICH IS PRICED OR SOLD AND PAYMENT HAS NOT BEEN MADE) 

, the undersigned, do hereby submlt this claim a w n s t  any P i n  

funds or applicable b. ~ d ( s )  for the following gram whch I del~vered and sold to a graln dealer named 

t~ l . t .LE-Cc7 - TL'< locatedat L ~ ? C T C . ~ '  sDAL@rA. 
L .  

Listed below are thr loads delivered which wore not ~ a l d  for: 

Scab Ticket No. I Date I Kind of Grain I hen  Holder (pnnt NIA If no liens! , 

- 27 667 I ,C -5 st11 

i 
\ 

I I 

I ! 

i I I I 

Explanation of Claii 5 

Attached are copies 2f the abow documents which I offer as proof of deliveiy and evidence of my clatrn I submit the above clalm 
and state that it is tr:,e under penalty of law. 

..- . . Signature of Claimant , 

Telephone 

I- 

County of: ' .r' . .-' "" 





EN FEED 8~ G eo. 
k ; s l c T  C j PO Eox 278 

Witten SD 57584-0278 
Phone (605) 879-2332 

TRUCK BILL OF LADING I FREIGHT 
i BILL 1 DATE 
1 I 

--" . 
mUCK CHARC ES TO RF PAID BY SHIPPER -., RATE 

CARRIER IS T J i3E FULLY RESPONSl8LE AND AESOLGTELY UABLE FOR M Y  AND ALL LOSS OR DAMAGE TO ABOVE DESCRIBED 
CARGO REGP 7 U E S S  OFTHE CiRtUMSTAf4CES OCCASIONING SUCH LOSS. '. 
THE CARR:ER ~CKNOWLELGES RECEIPTOF ANDTHE SHIPPER A C ~ O W L E D G E S  D E U V ~ R Y  TO THE CARRIER OF GRAIN OFTHE KIND. 
GRADE AND C JANTITY DESCRIBED ABOVE WHICH CARRIER SHAUCARRY AND DELIVER TO THE DESTINATION PRESCRIBED ABOVE. 

\ CARAIEE - 

DRIVER'S SIG. 

White copy to b e  r[ tained by owner. Yellow copy to b e  relained by (lucker. 

- _ _ _ _ _ - _ - - - - - - - -  - 

Pink wpy to be retained by buyer 







PROQF OF CLAl FOR CASH GRN 

(GRAIN WHICH IS PRICED OR SOLD AND PAYMENT HAS NOT REEM MADE) 

, the undersigned. do hereby sirbmlt this c!&m a p n s !  B"? - 
funds or ppllcable t m a  ~ n g  gram wnlch I dehvercd and sold to a gfaln dealer named 

/ h ) h  located 8: &GA 5 . ,?. - -- 

Listed belaw are th l oam delivered which wore nat paid for: 

aiacnec are coples 11 rhe above documents wnlch I offer as  proof of dellvery and evidence of my clam I su3vi1 the above ~:an 
and slate that i t  IS trl e under penatly of law ' 

Telephone 

County of: --: * 'I 





Listed below av 

and state that it I ; true under penalty of law. A- 

... LL*%. . - &.--,-"-.b" ----- 
Signatup of Clamant 

County of: .- 

Stale of: 7 --- -- 



'OTON. SD 
574s 5 

32.00 00% _ - - -  
/ 

-_ 
56.00 Rye 

60.00 Soybeons 
56.130 Corn 

- 
Sssie sr z2i r; r c s s  

Lf SS: "veauaons 

Checkoff 

Misc. 

- 

PE. CK NO 3 ~ , 3 S  AMOUNT 'a:?ii? 

CONTRkCT 

s~TTLEMENTS 

Corm& 
Eeynnng Colmac: Arnounl (LDs/eu 1 

Tctal Semed Amount 

SIGNATURE 

Larr! Wkeetrng. M e r  of Wheetm. Date 



t !rWFTClE?CT 8 JNDS 
2 P A W E K T  STO' -ED 
3 ACCCVMTQO ED 
1 SIOUTURE IRI -GUV\R 
5 E-EMW 
6 DATED W U D  
7 m D 1 F F  9 

I MoK3CMJNT 
9 
I 
NOT FAIL TO I. . :RY  IN Y W R  CHECKOOOK 

1 ' -  



TIMOTHY L THOMAS' 

JOHN K.  F J ~ O N E Y *  
L O N N I E  R BRAUN 
KURT E. S 3LAY 
PENNY T I E  XE PLATNICK' 
GREGORY J .  BERNARD 

'AL90 UCC.  SED I N  W O M l N t  

L A U O  LICE' SED IN MINNESOTA 

TELEPHONE (605)  348-7516  

FAX (6051 348.5852 

August 20.2001 

Bob Kna Ile 
Director. Transportation/Warehouse Division 
South D;kota Public Utilities Commission 
State Ca :it01 Building 
500 East Capitol Avenue 
Pierre. S 3 57501-5070 

. t 
1 e :  Our client: Clem Handcock 

Our File: 00T195 

O F  COUNSEL 
DAVID E. MORRILL 

AUG 2 2 2001 

SOUTH DAKOTA PUBLC 
UTiLlTlES COMMISSION 

Dear M -. Knadle: 

Znclosed is an original Proof of Claim for Cash Groin signed by my client. Clem 
Handci zk, and filed pursuant to your letter of August 7.2001 m a claim against all applicable 
p i i n  d zaler bonds of Wheetco. Inc. Please keep me informed as -his matter progresses. 

Sincerely yours, 

cc: Clem Handcock wlenc. 
Forcon International wlenc. 



PROOF OF CLA1M FOR CASH GRAIN 

(GRAIN WHICH IS PRICED OR SOLD AND PAYMENT HAS NOT BEEN MADE) 

1. C1e.r Handcock , the undersigned, do hereby subm11 this clam aga~nsl m y  g ran  

fanes or appl~cz ~ l e  bond(s) for the following gram whlch I dehvered and sold lo a gram dealer named 

- - r ~ n e e ~ c o ,  nc. localed at Groton SD 

Listed below a, e the loads delivered which were not paid for: 

Scale T i c k s  I Date Kind of Graln Bushols Pnco ] Lion Holdor (print NIA If no Itons) I 

"21256 1 6-26-00 1 M l l l e t  1 49,680 lbs I Sb.15 cwt I N / A  

'21343 1 7-6-00 M i l l e t  50,970 l b s  $6. 1 5  cQt / N / A  
, * 2 2 3 i 1  1 2-1-01 M i l l e t  50,020 l b s  $8.50 cwt I N/A 
I 
'22312 / 2-6-01 1 X i l l e t  50,260 l b s  $8.50 cwt 1 N / k  
11979 

p 
3-2-01 1 M i l l e t  155 ,340  l b s  $9.00 cwt I N / A  1 

;1382 ?-5-01 i M i l l e t  1 49,560 l b s  1 59.00 c d t  1 N I A  I 
l l 5 9 4  3-3-01 / M i l l e t  1 50,940 l b s  ( $9.00 cwt 1 N/A 9 r]  1 

I I I I I 

1 I I e 
J 

Explanation of '=laim: UTILITIES COMSSKIN 

- -2e ziiou-,zs wino on t h e  above d e l i v e r e d  l o a d s  t o t a l s  $28,739.27 t o  which t o t a l  i s  added 

freicjh: on 1 5,840 15s @.SO ccrt (5779.20) p l u s  c o n t r a c t  s t o r a g e  c h a r g e s  o f  S1744.11 minxs 

an o f f se :  f c  2706.42 b u s h e l s  o f  c o r n  5 51.63 bu ($4411.46)  f o r  a  t o t a l  c l a i m  of  

526.351.22 ; .us  i n t e r e s t  t h e r e o n  a t  t h e  s t a t u t o r y  r a t e  of 15% f r o m  t h e  day  of d e l i v e r y  t o  

:he day o f  _s . p e n t .  

Artached are cor 'es of the above documents whlch I offer as proof of delivery and ev~dence of my cla~m. I submlt the above cla~m 
and state that it I; true under penalty of law. 

a- / 7 - o /  
Date 

Subscrtbed and *om to me th~s 

-?ill  of l a d i r  : nuinber 

Commission Expires: ./fi - '/ - (.'v 



Clem Handcock 
HCR 2 Box 1 
Longvalley, SD 57547 
(605) 4626254 

Wheetco. Inc. 
210 6th St. Pa 
Box 668 
Groton, SO 57445 
(605) 397-81 1 1 

21256 Millet 49,680ff 
21343 Millet 50,970# 

Total Due $6,189.79 



. - _  _-- - --.- ._ _- C - - -- 
I 

.- 

I I 

FROM I 

LUS To 

L ~ ~ .  TEST-MO~~ 

N K  
LO5 P R , C ~ - - - - - A U ~  

o n -  '- % - - - -w. c ,- - 'IP7.485 

~j+&&.*&-=&s 2. .. 



WRmtm, Inc. 
300 Em1 Railroad Avonl~e 
Box 668 
Groton, SD 57445 
605-3978111 /FAX 66397-836 1 

RECEIVED. 

179 I 32nd Ave. South 



Wheetco, Inc. 
300 East Railroad Avenue 
Box 668 
Groton, SD 57445 
605-397-81 1 1 /FAX 605-397-8361 

RECENED. sum to the classifications and &riffs in en 6 d  m tho date of tho issue of this Bill of Lading. 

AT: , . FROM: WHEETCC , INC. DATE: .'!, -2L 
m e w - n m  1 r s c D d ~ . ~ m r a o d l o c l r a c r a & ~ d o a r s r r p d ~ ~ l . ~ ~ m ~ m n & n n o d ~ . ~ m m a a r r a a n r - -  

ansiqned to KBC Destination 

1790 32nd Ave. South 

F a r a o ,  PJD 58103 

=hone No. 701-230-0061 . . 

I BU # or Reler: -e 8: \ . ' I  \ :' I .  Pallet IN  - OUT 

1 Pallets onlv 11 ~a1Gts  & Shrink Floor Load 
- 

/ Soecial Instruc [ions: Deliwerv carrier must call 24 hours in advance for deliverv appointment 

Iheetco. Inc..  Shtpp :r. per Agent per . . i  l /- 
' 





Wheetco. Inc. 
300 ~as t '~a i l road  Avenue 
Box 668 
Groton, SO 57445 
605-397-84 1 1 /FAX 605-397-836 1 

=ROM: WHEETCC , INC. 
*sOrraaq--..- n l B J C d c d w 0 s 1 1 3 3 m ~ ( ~ ~ d ~ d ~ ~ 1 ~ ~ l l . d  

AT ( ' 3 " robna  DATE: -7'-L - 
~ ) ~ ~ ~ ~ a , ~ - s h g n ~ ~ b w w d  

m - w  > m ~ m ~ q ~ o ~ n ~ d ~ p r g m r l ~ ~ ~ ) ~ ~ o y M I s W ~ d ~ s t W ~ m P I m a  
-b..p.ncsrpb.lo - ~ c  * - t ~ ~ a m % s r n Q n m a + ~ b d ~  I I b ~ ~ m m ~ o a a d o l l o . q o l M r n w M a m V d W n * L O m ~  
~ . . ~ . a ~ l ~ a n r r ~ - ~ ~ n d n s . s ~ ~ l . l O l & ~  ~ ~ - m ~ ~ ~ & ~ d h 0 ~ m ~ ~ 0 ~ m ~ 4 b  anoehrrcn'madmr(o81kmmoon 
~ ~ ~ 0 ~ r n . r  M ~ a m . I . ) I S r B q m D D I I h B ~ ~ W b r & a r r n a ~  

- 
I BU 0 or Reie 

I Pallets only 

I Socciai tnrtn ctions: Delivery carrier must call 24 h o u n  in advance for delivery appointment I , 

meetco. Inc , S h v  3r. P r  Agent per 
nn Far :  Ra~lroad F lenue Groton SD 57445 

..u-.r Ur. 



- 
Wheetm, Inc. 
300 East Railroad Avenue 
Box 668 
Groton, SD 57445 
605-397-81 11 /FAX 605-397-8361 

1E-W. to : h & i i m  and tariffs m effcxt on tho date of ftte kwa  d Vtis Bill of Lading. 

1790 32nd Ave. S o u t h  

ontract Application Notes 
I ;  " 

I PU M or Releas , #: \ ' A  \, Pallet IN - OUT 

Pallets oniy C Pallets & Shrink 0 Floor Load 0 
Soecial Instruc' om: Delivery c a ~ e r  must call 24 hours in advance for delivery appointment -t---- - 

. a- rscsp! 1: am rn m r  ta W umn d pron d rird. grxla a m  wamrry dswnbod aDors. rrrf, u m e r  %hall carrf arrl m w e r  lo 
-p.--r m w w a a ~ l m n t n a C a % d ~ ~ e ! o r r g n  W d a u ~ W S d r s d  

, , ///_ Dnver . - .. , 
f 

- -- . 
. . -. 

Agent per - - -- heetco. Inc.. Shippe . per 
In Fact Rarlrn=id Avr ILJP  Grntnn S D  57445 



Whw .a, Inc. 
210 6 n S t  N 
Box E 33 
Groto I. SD 57445 
(605) 397-81 1 1 

Payment Due for nillet: 
(2mtla&#l2091 
haafst ILr;ki 

1131E051 a311  Millet 
2if32oOl '2312 Millet 

Contact:#l2103 
3/8/2001 11894 Millet 
3/5l2001 11882 Millet 
W 0 0 1  11879 Millet 

Freight on these I d s  to Groton 

Lez : 2706.42 bu. of mn at $1.63 

Total Storage $1,017.63 
contract #12091 

Total Storage $726.48 
contnct#l2103 

9,94(#t $4,584.60 
49,SW $4,460.40 
55,34W $4,980.60 
$50 per hundred $779.20 

$14,804.80 

Contract $121 03 $14,804.80 
Contract # I  2091 $8,523.80 
storage 11,744.1 1 

Total $25,C72.71 



GROSS X i  '3 1 E I 1 CI 1 17 : 4 7 RI? 03..:0.5,..'0 j 

TARE I ij3:3 B1.1 17:5:3135,,?1;11 

c. 
Bc. 668 G m n .  Sourh Dakota 9445 

E 
Box 668 . Gmon. Sowh Dakota 57445 

TEST WOGh l  



--- 
maw J ? &  ~ & e  

EET I 
Box 666 Gmton. Sourh Dakota 9445  



E 0 
h x  668 Gmtor.. South Dakota 57445 

MOIST 

TEST WEIGHT 



. 
Wheetco. Inc. 
210 6th St. N 
Box 668 
Groton, SD 57445 
605-39781 111FAX 605-397-8361 

BUYER 

Gale % 1 4 / ~  
SELLER 

Company 

Addr~ss -- 

Shipment %me: - 
I 5  

Weigh's l o  Govern: O origin Cl des tmt~on 

Grades to Govern: 0 origin E destinaiion 

official 

Remarks: 

Please Note: The ; ?ove covers our understandlnl; of this transactlon Failure to advise us ~rnrnediaiely on recelpl of l h ~ s  

conf~rmatmn wiil b+ underst& by us as your acceptance of these lerms. 



meetco. Inc. 1 

210 6th St. N 
Box 668 
Groton, SD 57445 
605-397-81 11/FAX 605-397-8361 

BUYER SELLER 

Company Im 

Weights lo Govern: 0 origrn 0 dest~nabon 
cJ 

Grades to Govern: E origrn G destma?.ion 

J 

Ptease Note: The ; ->OVP covers our understand~ng of th~s transact~on. Farlure to advise us ~mmedia~ely on rzcelpt of this 

conftrmat~on will bc understood by us as your acceptance of these terms. 



Wheetco. Inc. 
300 East Railroad Avenue 
Box 668 
Gmton. SD 57445 

\ .. ' 6 . / f a /  

! - , - 3/53 /&-, 
Phone No. 

f ' 

&liverinq Came( 'kl) fh A&! ;!/ / / l  ; -' J Trailer No.: 5 ~ !  7 ~icense NO. m n / * ~ .  



Wheetco, Inc. 
3OCl East Railroad Avenue 
- x 668 - 
Groton, SD 57445 : : ::. 

a 

605-397-81 11 IFAX 605-397-8361 
~ r t s  and Larlffs In &ed on the dat&f W mJ thts' B:l of L a m .  

T .P, 

i I 
I 

1 i 

d - d rn url. w e  a m  QI- a- -?I ur?cf mat carry am ceurcr m 

Dnver F. 



APRIL 26, 20 ''1 

we: EST 

P 0 BOX 998 

PIERRE. SD 5 501 
605-22.C-7391 

- - - 
T H I S  I S  70  <F IX% Yr%J T I M 1  THE I T W  DESCRIBED BELW KBS 

BEEH RETURN D TO US UtiPAID BY THE FIYAMCIAL IUSTITLTIOW 

UPOli UHICH T I S  DRAM. 

W T  F I T W :  'X8500.M) 

R E A W  'ETURHED: REFER TO WKER 

DRAlWd Cl: HEARTLAW STATE BANK 

DRAW 6 ': WHEETCO IHC 

YWR ACCUUI:T HUWBER 32UT087tl HAS BEEN CHARGED AND THE I T 0 4  

IS ENCLOSEt HEREUITH. 

I F  YCXJ HAW AMY QJESTIOHS U l T H  REWm TO TI I IS  EMlRY, PLEASE 

DO NUT HES, iATE TO CaLL W W S T  1HC AT 605-224-7391. 





CREDITED TC THE AiCC)?]Nl 0' 
THF WITHIN :JAMEG PAYEE 



WOOF OF CLAIM FOR CASH G W M  

(GRAIN WHICH IS PRICED OR SOLD t M D  PAYMENT HAS NOT BEEN MADE) 

I, S chur Y , the undersigned, do hereby submit th~s claim aga~nst any gram 

funds or qplicable bf ,nd(s) for the following gram which I delivered and sold to a gram dealer named 

Listed below are thc loads delivered which wero not paid for: 

Attached are copies ?f the above documents which I offer as proof of delivery and evidence of my clalm. I submit the above cla~m 
and state that it is tn e under penalty of law. 

RECEIVED 
Y-S-c/ 

A!$ 2 2 2081 Date 

7 
SOUTH DAKOTA W m  S v e e ~ P O ~ ~  /C'i- 
UTILITIES c ~ S S K ) N  

qc3Je. -70 '5-7+7/ 
CltylShtelhlp 

Subscribed and sw )rn to me this x t k  day of 

t- 

~ornrnission Expires: Mn \I 3 9  , 



'UFi EET CO - J - ~ W  i c d t  ad. w 

LHj,(ju d ' , l l G I  

- --. - - - -  - - -  - - 

%ate or Ref Bt Gross rare Nd DOCK Me( W h - 3  N- IVH 
- . -  

G&&T& Wgnt W q n t  NauM wVssgirr i+r~e~~~d)a l ;ccr (b i (w U W ~  

- 
~ 0 . 1  1311 r-IAC 

- 
3rS863rs863~Ol,'ocj 32TW - -- & 28.300 -a=- 4 %  i.13;.;EJ 2 27.IEY).& L).lj;"L 

0 il .M 0 0 0.00% V 
,. C.% 

- - - -  3 Ly?& 3.N 0: c. .'L̂ . 0 - C 
n MU .7 9 C V "  

C - -- ,. C C C  - - 
'? 'l 

0 'I mOD ?XI n c n '?-I 

- - - - 
0 0 0 o m  000 0 on"  

0 0 0 0 00% O W  0 0 00 

-. - - - -- 
i) 0 0 il M% ow i) ilm 

3 u u . d %  U.VV J u.;N ir - - -  
u 3 G - _ UCiX u.KJ u U.W - - -  

0.00% 
n r . ~  

0 0 0 C.30 d u . w w  

0 0 0 Q.WX 9% CI ? 3 2  
- --. . -. - - 

-6r ) r )  28300 28300 1 3 7 2 F  n 77 1 ~ ; ~ ( 7 n  TWt-, 

TOTAL AMOUNT DUE 

PD. CK. N3. AMOUNT 

SIGNATURE 

- . . 



Lare 

~ ~ ~ ~ r m n t  

3S.SGil 
- "  --- 
-2.. -- 
27.CdC 
-7 n a n  

-a n-n 

3R HGO 

/&  ) d o  

2-J.;&0 

,>.3-'L 
- 0  7,-- 
-",-"- 

-7  .'? . -..- 
-- c-n - J 

I vccr Dock 

+-. r n i  q r  



"0 BOX 668 
GROTON, SD 

57445 
405397431 1 1 1 

. Name: SC HURR'S 

Grin Type: EK SUNFLOWERS \I:,atlk 011 (YES) 

Gross 

Neigh\ 
7 3 . m  

71 280 

7 5.820 
7'!.XY? 

7A.250 

7? APC) 

0 

0 

0 

0 

a 0 
0 

Tare 

We~urll 

27.W 

29.120 

77,740 

23.XC 

27.5CO 

;M 42Q 

0 

0 

0 
n " 

0 

0 

N d  Dock 

Vverunl Pwcenlaae 
45.iGG 18.W# 

42.160 1 G.WX 

48.0!30 17.00% 

41  aPO 18 C036 

nc con 17 m% 
4-3 16 00% 

0 0 00% 

0 0.00% 

0 0.00% 

;1 C . X X  

0 2.99% 

0 0 CC)% 

56.00 Rya 
60.M) Soybeans 
S.00 Corn 

Apply lo C o n l r x i  2 

Ncl M is t  NI.f Net 

Dockage 0 00% L b 1 6 u  P r w  

822S.W 0 37.474.3G f 0 . W  

6.745.60 0 35.41 4.40 SI).CGEl 

9.173.60 0 29.OPG.4E f 0.553C 

7,528 40 0 24 ? d l  r? ?? M Y  

7.922 M 0 3 R  C79CKJ 1C? O E q  

F 949 M) 0 -q 1717 d q  ZT) t&w 

000 0 000 

0.00 0 ow 
0.00 0 0.Cb 

0.0a 0 1 -  -.-" 

2 TI 0 2'-? 

OM r) C M  

PG. LK. NO. AMOUNT 

!Y C X .  ?!9. AMOVI.!? 







Gross Tare 

W w n i  

2 3 . 7 ~ .  

3 . 7 %  

2 3 2 0  

3.4M 

I8.1M 

28.270 

28.820 

. 28.770 

2 7 . m  

z'.zOx 
. . .- " 

0 

- -.- 

- SK~NA \ unt 

Iota 





Pa. BOX 467 - 182 N. Maln 
Groton, South Oakola 57445 

- .,. 

August 24,2001 

South L lkota Public Utilities Commission 
State C: pit01 Building 
500 E x  : Capitol Avenue 
Pierre, ." outh Dakota 

605-397-8464 
Fax - 685-397-0497 

ernall: tdlaw@nuc.net 

Re: W3 e m ,  kc.- Rix Farms, Inc. 

Encixed with this letter you will find proof of cliam being filed on behalf of Rix 
furms, 1 .c. 

i hank you. 

Veq truly yours, 

KO1 .KER LAW OFFlCE 



' A  

PROOF OF CLAIM FOR CASH G W N  

( G W N  WHICH IS PRICED OR SOLD AND PAYMENT HAS NOT BEEN MADE) 

funds cr appkablc 5ond(s) for the followmg grain wttk3-1 I delivered and sold to a grain dealer named 

List& below are le  loads delivered which were not paid for: 

Explanation of Ci 

Un t h e  sa le  o f  s u n f l o w e r s  all h a s  b e e n  p a i d  e s c e p t  $ 1 4 , 0 9 5 . 7 1  v h i c h  r e m a i n s  

Unpaid.  

Attached are copv ; of the above documents ~ h i c h  I offer as proof of delivery and evidence of my dam. I subm~t the above d a m  
and state that it is rue under penalty of law. 

w 

~ i ~ n a t u f i f  Claimant 

6;- 27- u/ 
Date 

Telephone 

Subscribed and s vom to me V l ~ s  2 4 t h  dayof , 2 0  O1 . 

Notary 

County of: B r o w n  

s o u t h  D a k o t a  
State of: 

-.Commission Expires: 10-2 3-04 



TOTAL W U N T  DUE 512.039.168 

h > > t M Z L l  a n = =  b 

- 
PDundrfeBLRu 

60.00 Wheat 

32.00 0- 

56.00 Rya 

XE-394111 60.00 Ssjbestns 
56.00 Corn 

i?!X F M S  

STRE SUI\IFLOVVT~S Check 077 . (W &ply to Contract C 

Scak or Ref ?P Gross Tare 
DWTestWgih4 Weighd WeigM Weight Percentage Dockage . 0.00% L b A u  

: ~ 4 1  1 ' ~ ~ / 9 9 2 5 ~ / ~  ZE.310 1 4 . W  13.680 10.00% 1.368.00 12.312.00 $0.1200 

PD. CK. NO. AJftOUNT 

PD. CK. NO. AMOUt4T 

COPJTPACT 

5-tNIS 

cmrDr 

BecJnntng Conbad Amount (Lbau )  0 # / 6 U  

Totat Setred Amount 100,32640 P IBU 

LOR to be Settled -100326.4 ft 1 BU 

5. -.44TUF?E 

Lany W h e w .  OHner of Wheetco. DBte 

Page 1 . 







EFTCO 
PCI BOX 668 
GGOTOQd, SD 
524-4s 
605-3974 1 1 ' 

m'lf?: 3IX FARMS 

Gmss Tare Wet Dock Wet 

Weight WebM Percenia.l)@ DOC 
27,060 14.820 12.240 i2QW 1,468.60 0 

0 0 0 0.0m 0.m 0 

0 0 0 0.om 0 . q  \ 0 

0 0 0 0.00% 0.00 0 

0 0 0 0 . m  0.00 0 

0 0 0 0.00% 0.W 0 

0 0 0 0.003$ 0 .OO 0 

0 0 0 0 . m  0.110 0 

0 0 0 0 .OoX 0 .a0 a 

0 0 0 0.0m 0.00 0 

0 0 0 0 .m 0.00 0 

0 0 0 0.00% 0.00 a 

PD. CK. NO. A h 4 W  

W. CK. NO. AMOUNT 

Be&rnhg Contri3d Amount (LbsiBu) 

Tobnl S d e d  A m o h  

SiGNATURE - 
I Larry Whedng.  Ormer of WhoeRtO. Dot9 



C E R T l F l E D W T  C M O r r  ( M S )  (No) ApW ra mItad 1 

Grass 

wqht 
69860 

17.340 

17.742 

46.m 

72.m 

29.620 

24.480 

41.000 

23.740 

11.680 

25.580 

24.840 

Tare 
Weight 

32.680 

11281) 

10.160 

T 8.340 

6.780 

?i'.42O 

9.460 

22 .ax 
11.m 

9 . w  

18.480 

15.700 

Nd 
~~ 0.m 

0 . 0  0 

0.00 0 

000 
1. 

0 

000 0 

0.m 0 

O W )  0 

000 O 

0.08 0 

000 0 

0.00 0 

0.00 0 

0.00 0 

Net 

TOTAL W U M -  DUE $t3,053 5: 

PO. CK. NO.  AM^^^^ 

PD. CK. NO. AMOUNT 

SIGNATURE 



t3ROKERAGE ASSEMt3t.Y SHEET , -\ 

W E m C O  
P O  BOX 60 3 
GROTON, C la 

5-.'4-45 
60.5-397-8i 7 P 

Gmrt Type: CERTIFIED RUSS C W O n  (YES) 

ScalewR. f #  Gmss Tare FQeQ Dadc 
DatflestV'gM W@l Weight Weight Percentap 

1091 2 327 DA:?OTA A 76.700 27.940 4,762 O . W  

10% 7 3/27 W KER 70.720 25.840 4880 '~1.00% . 
10928 3/29 DAI-OTA A 78.740 27.180 51.560 0.00% 

1OWJ 4'3 LOC :EN 

1- 411 MEK <EL 

l W 4 1 4 L O C  EN 

10964 415 STE\ ENS0 

10961 4 4  TOb YSENI 

10972 4 6  BRO WdAN 

10935 47  WOL TER 

1 W X 4 / 8 K H O  L 
:I038411 GFCENE 

11016 4/12 Bh -IR 

TOTAL AMOW 7 DUE 52Q.976.S 

WHEAT CHECKOfF 

NET W N T  ' X E  320.926 8C 

W. CK. NO. ANtOUNT 

PD. CK. NO ANIOUNT 

CONVRACT (,'I'. . 

SETTLEMENT ; . . . . .- - 
ConlracS 

Beglnnlng Contract Amount ( L W )  0 l l B U  

Total S d e d  Amount 4.975 00 1 I BU 

SIGNATURE 

Lnrry Wheetlng. Owner of Wheeko. Doto 



A S S E M B L Y  S H E E T  1 

RIX FARMS 

cERnnED OXEN Chodr On (YES) ApFty lo C~mtract k? 

Gross Tare 

Weight W w M  
45.820 15.7410 

46.320 16.120 

47.W 15.E60 

45.940 15.w 

44.620 1S.MX) 

45.340 15,120 

46,700 15.800 

(23.740) (15.160) 

0 0 

0 0 

0 0 

0 0 

298.680 95.320 203.360 000 0 3.389.33 - f 0 

TOTAL AMOUt* T DUE (DAKOTA AG) l434 .008U@Sd15=  55.%110 S l d  261 2 
1955.33 BU @ $4 2 s  $8 310 15 

LESS: Mwti -7s 

Checkc I 

Mi. 

NET AMOUNT !DUE 

CONTRACT 

SETnEMEKI S 

Conbarn 

SIGNATURE 









nonnr c ~ W !  FOR CASH GRAIN 





PROOF OF mR CASH GRAM 

(GRAIN WHICH IS PRICED OR SOLD AND PAYMENT H P S  NOT BEEN MADE) 

1, ~?-b -(A.rp 1 , the unders~gned, do hereby submit fhls dalm awns t  
L P ~  

hinds or applicable b. nd(s) for the following grain which I delivered and sold to a graln dealer named 

located at f-! 'SJ. 

Listed below are Phi 

!___I 

- 

Attached are copic 
and state that it is 

Subscribed and 

; of the above documents which I offer as proof of delivery and ewdence of my cla~m. I submit the above 
lue under penalty of law. 

-- 
signature of Claimant 





PROOF OF CLAIM FOR CASH GRAIN 

(GRAIN WHICH IS PRICED OR SOLD AND PAYMENT HAS NOT BEEN MADE) 

$4: < z7.7, < 44 
- 3 

1. fl?/L,7 . the undersigned, do hereby submtl this clo~rn aga~ns! any gmrn 

funds or applicable b nd(s) for the followmg grain whlch I del~vered and sold to a gram daalor named 
'-? f - 

&&A 
R 

locatedai ,*J 8.1. c i s :  ,'k~7, A*/&,- 5- .--- , 

Atb3ed  are copies ~f the above documents A r c h  I offer as proof of dellvery and ev~dence of my 
and state that it a tr; D under penalty of law. 

Signature of  Cla~mant 

Telephone 

Subscribed and sw m to me th~s 7 dayof 

: , . .  : .  - . - 
Commission Expires: 3 . 



PROOF OF CWIM FOR CASH GRAIN 

( G W N  WHICH IS PRICED OR SOLD AND PAYMENT HAS NOT BEEN MADE) 

, the undersigned, do hereby submit this dalm against any grain 

funds or applicable ! snd(s) for the follomng gram wh~ch I del~vered and sold to a gram dealer named 

M i  rMC located at r 2 7(01., F /? 
Listed below am tt a loads delivered which were not paid for: 

j Scale iicket No. 

j 1 7  !7 
I 

Attached are copier of the above documents wh~ch I offer as proof of delivery and evidence of my claim. I submit the above claim 
and state that it 'is t Ae under penalty of law. 

Signature of Ctaimant 

Date 

StreeUPO Box 

Commission Expires: 



R k  \ 
O R W R  OF- 

& 
I rm NWII K.W 

i P.O. llolm 



PROOF OF CLAIM FOR ercasw GRAIN 

Listed below are thc loads delivered which were not paid for: 

Scale Ticket No. ( 'ate I Wnd of Graln 
I % O ~ T C  IC@ 

I 

Explanation of Clair; L 

I 

f - f - 0  / 
Date 

@ P L ALC 
StreetPo Box 

Subscribed and W O i  to me this 

~6 1 6  ? ? D l  

-. 8 -  < 
SOUTU 2""'- -' 









3 BOX 668 , * x % ~ :  

['?TON, S D 7: pz i-Mr: 

57445 
- *  - %  ' 

-6 297 ',,*: 
; 9 7 4 1  J 1 ti) M ' i t 7 l t . n  )**a. 

tCi:rn - -,.. 
 me 5NL.U OF SO 

, 

.'.iTFir;Ci 
.-. . . . . MENTS 

. I .i ttractr 







Box 688 Groton. South Dakolo 57445 

"a-3 V 
TRUCKER 

LOAD OF 

PRICE- - - 

TARE 
1 .-:# a:. 1 ;.:; ;...: 111 j 1 ;, l . ~ ' ~ ,  : I.!'? Fi I 1 t.',,'l:l ,:, 'I- I I 
L.. -. 

Box 668 Grolon. South Dakota 57445 

C 
LOAD OF - 

TEST n I l G i f f  -- 

DOCKAGE 



TARE , L_l \ ; 7 ;  1 ' , ' I : \ ' .  ' I : , . :  , , .~ : ,a . lc j ; ; - ' \ -J  L . -  - 

ADDRESS -prh - 
MOIST --- 

IES I WEIGtIT - -- 

ET 
Box 668 . Groron. South Dakora I 574.:5 

ADDRESS - A -- - 
/h I I 

TRUCKER cLhb6%40~ 



C l B l l l l C A l l  O f  O A A D t .  W l l O H l  b 0 0 C K A O l  O ?  C R A I M  W l l O H l D  O V l R  T H C  G C A l l S  O f  

WHEEYCO B 
Box 6 6 0  Grolon. Sot~lh Oakola 57445 

..-----\ I 

NAME - -  

TRUCKER 

LOAD OF 





- , 
m 
R -. cia Q 





1 I ;* , * III ,. I r:l .L ti, !-I :; : I #:, /.; ; I.! ;,I:, j, ,,.4 ; 
TARE 

Dux 668 Grolon. South Oakola 573.15 

11758 DATE 
-- 

ADDRESS 

TEST WElGKT -----_ --- 

Box 668 Groton. South oa)/ota 57445 













&. 4EETC 
Box 66E Groron. South Dakota 51445 

668 Groton. Socnh Oakora 57445 





;aIGiNAL COPY 

DQTE: 12/26/2838 

COMMODITY: MI -LET 

GROSS LBS: 79,86121 l b  
TQRE LBS: 26,688 l b  -___________ __------- 

NET LBS: 53, 180 l b  

BUSHELS: 1 n63.68 
DOCK : l b .  

S H R I N K :  l b .  
NET BUSHELS : 186 1.48 -. 

EXCEPTIONS: DOIX 
COMMENTS : 

H$W. 6 LOCATION 

TIME OUT: 1 4 : 8 5  
TIME I N :  13:31 

DISPOSITION: 11 
SOLD FOS: 80 

THRNK YOU F O  



c eL,o-L = .  . -u- - - -  r Holyoke Coape-ntwe Assoc~cilron 
Hofyoke. CofOrodo 

970dS&ZY 
mmo STATES WAREHOUSE CT 

Gram lnsoccrlon and Welqh! Cenlflcalr 
(Insmaon No1 'J.llld !or PuwwS 01 tho Untlr@ Slntco Gram Srant2d; At21 

HWY. 6 LOCATION 

DQTE: 1 ~ / 2 9 / ~  XI@ DUF'L 
0 

COMMODITY : P I L L E T  

GROSS LBS:  7 9 , B 4 0  l b  MRN WT 
TRRE LRS: 2 9 , 8 8 8  l b  MRN WT ---------------------- 
NET LBS:  4 9 ,  1 6 8  l b  

TIME OUT: 1 1 : 5 $  
TIME I N :  11:!; 

CUSTOMER CQK f 3 :  
CUSTOMER NO: b&bdZtJ 
WHEGTCQ- 
C O N I R Q L I  N O :  

BUSHELS : 9 8 3 . 2 Q  
DOCK : l b .  

SHRINK: l b .  
NET BUSHELS: 9 7 5 . 3 4  

EXCEPT IONS : C JCKRGE 
COMMENTS : 

DISF 'DSITION:  1 1  
SOLD POS:  8 Q  

*+ GRRDE FRCTGES ++  

TEST WEIGHT 53 .68  l b  
MOISTURE e.20 -,i 
DOCKRGE - 8 8  iL . 
DEFECTS 

VEHICLE : V i  3 XZZ 
DRIVES:  

3 2 I V E R  ON:  N 

I nnreoy p?Wv :?a: ' M.S 3 I*:i-er.sr v ~ e r  r c  ~- . !+c  5:.3!.-5 ;';rce *.,X,.G A; 

3.-.C :'a r?;;.i!ax~: !,cr w1.r 9 .- ..I~cY.;w, r a n . ~ h e , ~  :? n::a..' ;-.+:i a* 

~ c q n  %: b m c  of vain m r : e  b Y ;  ;rc'<.>!e -.s :n '.-- sa% .I,-.? .r. ,- 
;!ace S?.L%? nerwn I tnmscl ' .  ClaGn: a r c  u-*jle :nc 4 ' r  cr a.:r a1 3'3 

rocnl~lred n e r m  s!o<K or !i @e S : C I ~  ,P L*C ~.YP"CU'I*  ' l a ~ t " 3  -erp:r, 
HJI( .MuSC IUCCnSPC uMP' %a€ AC: trS rl;u,~idt~45 arc C.2: :-n i-a.:fl 7' zr.. 
cram accordmg !o b c  obnal  ~ r a r  s l ~ r a r c s  c! :% ur~::Cr: S!.,!rs .I-.: :-a c.2 

W C ~ F I  :nertxt W ' u C q  occhacr: $1 onv w o e  a 3  ::J!w r r w w  

INSF'ECTOR/WEIGHE!?: SY 1 7  



XICINAL COPY 
/ 

e E l v  
(Inspecnon No1 V*d lor Purpses of the Unned Sla I~s Gra~n Standards A n )  

COMMODITY: M LLET 

GROSS LBS: @, 320 1 b MRN WT 
TRRE LBS: s1 ,9@8 l b  MRN WT _-__________ _____---- 

NET LES: 56,428 I b 

BUSHELS : 
DOCK : 

SHRINK : 
NET BUSHELS 

: , 128.4'J 
l b .  
l b .  

EXCEPTIONS: 
COMMENTS : 

DUFLI  CRTE 
O U T B O U N D  

P i t  #: 02 

P r e f i x  2 0  NON NEGOTIRELE 
TICKET NO#: a060945 

TIME OUT: 12 :19  
T IME I N :  18 :17  

CUSTOMER CRK # :  
CUSTOMER NO: 666858 
WHEETCO 
CONTRRCT NO: 

DISF'OSITION: 1 1  
SOLD &OS: 88 

+* GRRDE F2CTORS ** 
TEST WEIGHT 53.30 l b  
MOISTURE 7.  18 % 
DOCKRGE 1.50 % 
DEFECTS 

THFINK YOU FOF YOUR RUSINESS' 



PROOF OF CLAIM FOR CASH GRAIN 
I 

(GRAIN WHICH IS PRICED OR SOLD AND PAYMENT HAS NOT BEEN MADE) 

F v c ~  E;: e q b v & r h  1, , the unders~gned, do hereby subm~t this cla~m agalnst any groln 

funds or applicable ..ond(s) f o r  the following grain which I delivered and sold to a grain dealer named 

b h e b $ C ~  

Listed below are tl- e loads delivered which were not paid for: 
- 

Explanation of C lam:  , I / 

are spier of the above documents which I offer as proof of delivery and evidence of my dalm. I submit the above c h m  
and state that it is t~ Je under penalty of law. 3 f& 

Signature of Claimant 



VON WALD LAW OFFICES 
4303 4n' AVENUE 
P.O. BOX 155 

SELBY, SOUTH DAKOTA 574724155 

Tclephonc: 605-649-7603 
F Q :  605-619-6228 
E-mnil: sclbylaw@wcslriv.com 

August 16,200 1 

Sou  h Dakota Public Utilities Commission 
Stat : Capitol Building 
500 East Capitol Avenue 
Pier-e, SD 57501 -5070 

Re: Wheetco, h c .  - Claim by RDZ Farms, Inc. 

Dear Sirs: 

Enclosed please find a Proof of Claim for Cash Grain regarding the above-entitled 
mat er. 

Sincerely, 

VON WALD LAW OFFICES n 

lfohn R. Von Wald 



PRQOF OF CLAIM FOR GASH GRAIN 

(GRAIN WHICH IS PRICED OR SOLD AND PAYMENT HAS NOT BEEN MADE) 

I ,  iiobert D. Zabt 1, as President of RDz -.the undersigned, do hereby submit this claim agalnst any gram 

funds or applicable t: md(s) for the following grain which I delivered and sold to a grain dealer named 

Wheetco, Inc. located at Groton, South Dakota 

Listed below are th r;. loads delivered which were not paid for: 

[ Scale Ticket No. I Date  1 Kind of Grain Bushels P r i a  I Lien Holder (print M A  if no liens) j 
I I I I I I 1 

Explanation af Ciai -5 

I had solc grain to kbecco,  Inc., and r e c ~ i v e d  checks for  the s a r ; R , v ~ ~  One 

ckck caop bac,: a s  a stopped p a y n t  and tht? other c m  back as insufficient  funds. 

I have attache i copies of the saw. 
. . 

Attached are copies of the above documents whrch I offer as proof of delivery and evidence of my cla~m. I submlt the above clam 
and state that it is tn .e unde: penalty of lsw. 

gRoz F 4 . A  & 
Signature of Claimant 

P.0. Box 415 
StreetPo Box  

( 605 1 649-7294 
Telephone 

State of: f 



BANK uES 

P 0 BOX 98 

PIERRE, D 57501 

&J5-224- 391 

ROZ FARX I H C  

RBIaERT 0 DARLEEM ZABEL 

? o m 1 5  

SELBY SD 57172 

DEAR (US; MEP:  

T H I S  I S  1 7  I M F W  Y a J  THAT THE ITEM DESCRIBED BELOV HAS 

BEEM RETL2NED TO US UMPAID BY THE FINANCIAL INSTITUTIOM 

UP094 U H I C  I I T  I S  DRAW. 

W k  ' OF ITEM: S22rI9 -8.4 

R E A X  I RETURNED: NOT SUFFICIENT FUHJS 

ORAL% MI: UORWEST BANK 

DRAW ar: ~ O R T H E R H  PPAIRIE SEED 

'OUR A C C C l Y i  #UMBER 1020069770  HAS BEEH CHARGED AND THE ITEM 

I S  EWCLOS 3 HEREVI TH. 

I F  YtCl  H A T E  AMY GUESTIOMS WITH REGARD TO THIS ENTRY, PLEASE 

DO NOT H E . I T A T E  TO C d L L  BAUjrTYESi INC AT 1505-22L-7391. 





BANK VE ;T 

P 0 BOX 998 

PIERRE, SD 57501 

605-224 7391 

RDZ FAR S INC 

R m E R T  I R DARLEEN ZABEL 

PO BQx 15 
SELBY S S 7 L R  

DEAR QICTOXER: 

THIS 1s 1 0  INFORM YW THAT THE ITEM DESCRIBED BELCU HAS 

BEEN REidRI(E0 TO U S  UNPAID BY THE FINANCIAL IHSTITUTTOH 

UPON YHIXH IT IS D R A M .  

A K 1  4T OF ITEM: S3069.15 

REA: ;W RETURNED: PAYMENT STOPPED 

DRAL ! OH: NORVEST BANK 

DRAh i BY: UOTHERH PRAIRIE SEED C 3  

YOUR ACC U N T  NUMBER 1020089;70 HAS BEEN CHARGED AND THE ITE3 

15 ENCLO :ED HEREYI TH. 

IF YOU HsVE ANT OUESTIOXS UlTH REGARD TO THIS EUTRI, PLEASE 

D O  NOT Hg SITATE TO CALL B A N W E S T  IHC AT 605-224-7391. 





PROOF OF CLAIMTOR CASH GRAIN 

IS PRICED OR SOLD AND PAYMENT HAS NOT BEEN MADE) 

I. , the undersigned, do hereby submlt thls claim agalnsl any gram 

bond(s) for the follow~ng grain which I delivered and sold lo a grain dealer named 

located at fi 6 f r  9 

Listed below are 'he loads delivered which were not paid for: m; 

Explanation of CI & 
1 / I f  

r * J R < L Y n -  ( d w r  6 

Attached are  cop^ s of the above documents wh~ch I offer as proof of dellvery and evidence of my cla~m. I submit the above claim 
and state that it is 'rue under penalty of law. 

- 
~ i ~ n a t u r f i f  Claimant 

county of: zLyP~K/ 
State of: - 

K-, - Commission Expires: 2 3 - &-XI 



GROSS - - - - 
i i - i  i f  1 1. . I .' : . . .  

TARE 

PRICE I 

! 

B o x  608 . Groton. S o m h  Dakota 57445 

ADDRESS 

- 
LOAD OF ' . _ _. - 



-- 
,aTf~fiee~n;; A. . . :: ~ . C : C G  Dale 



PROOF OF CLAIM FOR CASH GRAIN 

(GRAIN WHICH IS PRICED O_R SOLD AND PAYMENT HAS NOT BEEN MADE) 

1, P a o l i  F i rmers  Coop 

funds or applicabi , bond(s) for the follow~ng gram wh~ch I dcl~vered and sold lo n grain dcnlcr named 

Listed below are !he loads delivered which were not paid for: 
-.---- 

Scale Tlcket No. Kind of Grain Bushols Prlw ( Uen Holdar @rlnt N/A tf no i)ans)_i my 11 YE8100 I Red P r o s o  
I 

5 10601) 15. ~ ~ C W T  I N / A  -< 

I I I 

Explanation of C l m  

S o l d  and De! i v e r e d  t o  Wheetco and no t  p a i d  
,,TH - QAKOTA ( - J ~ ~ ~ s s ~ O ~  
u 

Attached are copics of the above documents whlch I offer as proof of delivery and evidence of my dam. I subm~t the above dalm 
and state that it is true under penalty of law. 

P a o l i  F a r n e r s  Coop by 
Signature of Claimant 

1. 0 
StreeUPO Box 

P a o l i ,  CO 8 0 7 h 6  
CityIStateRip 

( 9 7 0 )  7 7 4 - 7 2 3 b  
Telephone 

Subscribed and s vorn tc me Uvs 20 w , 20%. 
-',/' -C 

~ o t a r y  g{i+/,i -, ( L.u.;cI?,) 





Grade U.S. :do. 

A- ,-" 

F-- Pas11 F;,rmers Coop Elevator Co. 
P.O. Box 5649 

>'aoli, Colorado 80746 

i 
(970) 774-7234 

I SHIPPED FROM SHIPPED TO /---I 
I I 
1 CONSIGNEE: - . . . . . - . . . - .  

i I 
I 

~ Q I C I ~ I .  I .  / DESTINATION ELEV. 1 

, DATE . . SHIPPER'S 5 
LOADED: - ' CONT. NO.: " 

. . . , .  - .  . I LOCATION: 

1 DATE BUYER'S 
GRAIN LOAD[-D: . l', . 1 

LOADING j : , , j  - 
SCALE TlCKE r NO.: 

I 

UNLOADED: 

I 

A- .-. ( ,-- ( GROSS - A ~ ~ ? +  ;'I DRIVER'S NAME PRFPAID 1 I 
I I DRIVER'S t 

I ADDRESS: - ' ; 
I I DRIVER'S STATF. I I 

I LICENSE NO.: 
I DRIVER'S 

I BUS I I I SOC. SEC. NO.: 
I I ! 

1 TRACTOR ' MAKE . I 
VOUCHER N( ) LICENSE NO I I I 





5-, - r t  n .u d r-0 La. - Et . 0. DI  CO-a .LI).PU 81 m 
-Cnarrvt~mrnawr 



PROOF OF CLAIM FOR CASH GRAIN 
I 

- -  -334 MADE) 
(GRAIN WHICH IS PRICED OR SOLD AND PAYMENT HPS NOT Llt 

. L *  

funds or applicabk bond(s) for me following gmiwnl" lL~ I uG3w-u-- - - 

located at p W L L 8 

Listed below are 

. . Explanation of claim: 
o3C /J 

--- WLL - dd 
u d  

__CC 

2y f 14 2 8 3 -  

AM&& are me above doc"men& whch 1 offer as proof of delirev and evidence of mY Clam I submit the 

and slate that it s true under penalty of law. 

$1 Gar, &7 LLL C1- p-L, 
!&nature of Cla imas  

U 

Date 





11341 . . 
DATE 





ain Type: 

Scale or Ref # 
Daterrest Wght 

437 8/29100 BITW 

. 
BC FLOWERS Check Off '(YES) 

Gross Tare Net Dock 
Neight Weight Weight percentage 

73.080 28.200 44.880 6.00% 

0 0 0 0.00% 

0 0 0 0 Oo0A 

0 0 0 0 00% 

0 0 0 0.00% 

0 0 0 o.00°16 

0 0 0 0 00% 

0 0 0 0.00% 

0 0 0 0.00% 

0 0 0 0.00% 

0 0 0 0.00% 

n 0 0 0 .0O016 

I Apply to Contrdci W 

Net Moist Net Net 
Dockage 0:gW Lb./Bu Pnca 

2,692.80 0 42.187.20 $0.0650 

0.00 0 0 .oo 

0.00 0 0.00 

0 00 0 0.00 

0.00 0 0.00 

0.00 0 0.00 

0 00 0 0.00 

0.00 0 0.00 

0.00 0 0 00 

0.00 0 OW 

0.00 0 0.00 

0.00 0 000 

3TAL AMOUNT DUE 

3 MOUNT DUE 

SUNFLOWER CHECKOFF 

Pna 
Pdh 

PO. C K  NO. AMOUNT 
00 

PD. CK NO. AMOUNT 

L ,n to be Settled 



68 - GORMAN 1 am- 
\ 

6 C  SUNFLOWERS Check 011 (YES) , - Apply to Contract CI iain TF. 

Scale or Ref # 

0-ateKest Wght 

:* 9101100 34TW 

Gross Tare 

We~ght Welght 

30.140 28.740 

0 0 

0 0 

o n 
0 0 

0 0 

0 0 

0 0 

0 0 

0 0 

0 0 
n 0 

Net Dock Net MOIS; 
Welght Percentage Oockage 0 00% 

5 1.400 4.90% 2.056.00 0 

0 0 00% 0 00 0 

0 0 00% d o 0  0 

0 0 0 0 ° ~  0 00 0 

0 0 00% 000 0 

0 0 00% 0 00 0 

0 0 00% 0 00 0 

I) 0.00% 0.00 0 

0 0 00% 0 00 0 

0 0 00% 0 00 0 

0 0 00?L 0 00 0 

0 0 00% 0 00 0 

Net Nct 

Lb lBu Pnce 

49,244.00 50.0650 

0 00 

0 00 

0 00 

0 00 

0 00 

0 00 

0.00 

0 00 

0 00 

0 03 

0 00 

Tot3 1 

Due 
s2.207 36 

5am 

90 00 

SO 00 

YO 00 

SO or) 

so 00 

$il Oil 

so 00 

SO 00 
SO 00 

50 QO 

a: Dsdrrct~c 

Checkoff 

Mmc. 

ET MOUNT DUE 

SUNFLOWER CHECKOFF 

PD. C K  NO. AMOUNT 

PD. C K  NO. AMOUNT 

?egnmng Conb-act Amount (LbslBu) 

rota1 semed mnocmt 

Larry WheeQn(l. Owner of Wheetco. Date 

Paae I I t a i l  , n /13% 



NORTHERN PRAIRIE SEED 
P.0. BOX 668 PH. 605-397-81 11 

GROTON. SO 57445 



PROOF OF CLAIM FOR CASH GRAIN 

(GRPJN WHICH IS PRICED OR SOLD AND PAYMENT HAS NOT BEEN MADE) 

1. m b b k  , the underslgnod. do horoby submll !ha clam against ony gr:lrn 

funds O: applicabl~: bond(s) for the following gain which I delivered and sold to n graln doslcr named A 

1. 

Listed below are :be loads delivered which were not paid for: --. 

Attached are copies of the above documents which 1 offer as proof of my I subrn't above 
and state that it is 'rue under penalty of law. 

- / 
Date 

Y8'-,' 7 5-7' -5 & 
StreeUPO Box 

? D / -  z4/.5-- 
Telephone 

' ~ t a t e  of: /l. J /v3 
RHONDA MAINE 

Commission Expires: Notary Wk; STATE OF NOAM DAKOTA 
.L rnnvrrn- I-.' r imTmcm.2001 - 



Scale or Ref # Gross Tare 
M e s t  Wght Woight Weight 

11428 8123100 31lM 74.360 27.860 
0 0 

0 0 

0 0 

0 0 

0 0 
0 0 

0 0 
0 0 

0 0 

0 0 

0 0 

Net Dock 
Weight Parcantego 

46.500 3.00% 
0 0 . m  

0 0 . m  
0 0.00% 

0 0.00% 

0 0.00% 
0 0.m 

0 0 . m  
0 0.00% 

0 0 . m  

0 0.00% 
0 0.00% 

SHEET  

Net Moist 
h h g e  b:m 

1,395.00 0 

0.00 0 

0.00 0 

0.00 0 

0.00 0 

0.00 0 
0.00 0 

0.00 0 
0.m 0 

0.00 0 

0.00 0 

0.00 0 

SUNFLOWER CHECKOFF 

NET WlOLfNT DUE 

PD. CK NO. AMOUNT 

PD. CK NO. AMOUNT 



PROOF OF CLAIM FOR CASH GRAIN 

( G W N  WHICH IS PRICED OR SOLD AND PAYMENT HAS NOT BEEN MmE) 

funds or ao~iicabl t bond(s) for the following gram which I delivered and sold to o grnln duelcr rX3mt? 
_I 

Listed below are the loads delivered which we)o no! mid for: 

S d o  Ticket No. 

I /  7277 .- 

rr 14% 
I 6  f i 0  

Explanation of CI 

I 

Attached are mpilbs of the above documents which I offer as proof of delivery and ev~dence of my dam. I subml: the above claim 
and state that it is m e  under penalty of law. 

Signature of ~larffian? 

3 S V k  S D  n;~--.-, V 2-k 
StreeUPO Boq 

O W  s D  L 7 Y b 7  -<JTf 
CitylStatelZip 

Subscribed and this day of 

Stato of: 5 2- w-1 
\ 

Commission Expiros: (+. 5/ c> 



I IORTHERN PRAIRIE SEED 
P 0 BOX 666 PH 605.39781 11 

GROTON. SO 57445 





WHEETCO i 
', 

Box 668 Groton. Somh Dakota 57445 

MOIST 

TEST WEIGHT 

DOCKAGE 

PRICE 

W E m C R  



-. - [,T :q:, g\q l~l~::~!:l:*~:~~:~ 
GROSS 13s 1 :sk*I_\ 
TARE 

TEST WEIGHT 

DOUCAGE 

PRICE- 

rn 





Name. LEO NABER 
- - 

Gram Type: WHITE MILLET 

v t > t I t t . L  

Pwnds Per Sld Bu 

60 00 Wheal 

32 00 Oats 

56 00 Rye 

6000 Soybeans 
56 00 Corn 

(NO! Apply to Contract "rr 

- -- -- . 
Scale or Ref # Gross Tare N &  Dock Net Mo~st 

p ----- b"", n-A.-+. n -. 
c t  c ~ r c ~ ~ w y c  -nay- '-,u w v l u  Datflest Wgh We~ght Weigh: '''-'-kb 

-11277 7/2M#) 5 T V  81.860 25.020 56.840 22.00% 12.504 80 0 

1 1 ~ ~  7 ~ ~ ~ 3 0  5717 v 81.120 24.740 56.380 18 0046 10.148 40 0 

11290 7R1100 5 7  'd M.760 25.320 39.440 1 8 00% 7.099 20 0 
- -- 

0 0 0 0 00% 0 00 0 

Net Net 
I h 10.. O..c- 
L Y  ,UU r l ,LC 

4 4 . 3 3  XI SO 0535 
46 23 1 60 

32 340 80 

0 00 

Total 
n+.- 
VUC 

53.37 1 93 

S2 473 39 

Sl i X  23 

SO 00 

40 OC 

SO M! 

SO OC 

SO OG 

55 OC 

SO 02 

SO r,C 

SO GO 

56 575 557 
TOTAL AMOUNT C UE 

.-- .. . 
LESS: Deducnom 

NET AMOUNT DU f 

CONTRACT 

SETTLEMENTS 

ccmact# 
--- 

- - 

- 
SIGNATURE 

- 

PD CK NO AMOUNT 

PD CK NO AMOUNT 

Lelf to be Semed -12,79076 # I B U  

Larry Wheenng. Gvmw of Wheetco. Daie -.. 



A.W BUCIU*fEIER 
WI TUE bl. BAUER 
DA' XEL J. TODD 

A!.¶- O h  4 
BORMANN, BUCKMEIER. BAUER S: TODD 

1 16 Fourth Strcct Wcst 
Post Oflice Box 9 

hfobndgc. Soulh D3koL157601-000') 
1-605-545-7252 IVAN DOk?.lr\NN. 

R c t ~ r d  
FAX 

(005)  545-7825 
E-hlr\lL 

bbbtla\vi$~csmv corn 

'\ 

Pul ,!ic Utilities Commission 
50C E. Capitol Avenue 
Pie -re, SD 57501 -5070 

Ge; itlemen: 

Re Roger Vander Vorste 

Find enclosed for Roger Vander Vorste the Proof of Claim for Cash G n j n  with 
att; chrnents. 

Sir cerely, 

BC RhhitW, BUCKMEIER BAUER cSr TODD 



PROOF OF CLAIM FOR CASH GRAIN 

( G W N  WHICH IS PRICED OR SOLD AND PAYMENT HAS NOT BEEN MADE) 

u 
funds or applicablt bond(s) for the follow~ng graln which I delivered and sold lo a grain dealer named 

locatedat $ D Y  L b f  / f J d r d / Y  JPL@ J-7-3: . . 
\ 

Listed below are he loads delivered which -- were not paid for: 
?,'%., 

Scale Tlcket No. Date Wnd of Graln - Bushels Prf ce ( Uon Holdor (print NIA It no ~~ensL_ !  

m ' j  -31-bui b * T / 4 ~ f ~ ?  1 - r 0 ' ' 7 % p  d 7 4 r  1 C- n 

7 .35 -  I I 

Attached are copit s of the above documents which I offer as proof of delivery and evidence of my clam. I submit the above clam 
and state that it is irue under penalty of law. 

/ 2 qh4LhKfl?~ 
Sigr$ture of Claimant 

$ - 2 1  - b l  
Date 

/ 
$.b(sr - , 7 b * F r  

Tolephone 



ET B 
Box 068 Grolon. South Dakors 67445 





E S T  WEIGHT 3\. ST& 







P 
t-' 
W 
P 
0 



la 5 fZZO11.G 
Less checkoff 
Tad  due 321920.40 



.4%3166 $ 3809.90 
Less checkoff (15.77) 
h 5 s  freight 1 load l.mAfm 

&..lmce o f M 3 1 6 6  S3dP4.14 

Ms leaves ofbalance due to hb. Vanderswd of929511.49. Please let him h o w  
of thir m see S h e  agrees and then we u;m proceed with the note ifhe see tit 

yon for your . time md cosideration 

ids\ Cutler, Accauntaut 
Wheetco, Inc. 



PROOF OF CLPUM FOR CASH GRPUN 

-C jGGSG% 
W i  F%CED OiZ SOhD AND PAWENT HAS NOT BEEN MADE) F 

Attached are cook 5 of the above documents whl& I offer as proof of ad e d e ~ e  d r;;y ar, 1 %a7~ pe 2Td5 c2-r, 
and state that it'is rue under penalty of law. 

~i+ture of Claimant 

Date 

3 3 745- 0 6  yc 57- 
StreetlPO Box 

6 ~ 5 - - 8 5 t  - ZL 
Telephone 

Subscnbed and sv 3m to me this day of .20 d /. . 
g+L$ <- 2-4 ,' 

l~otary I . . LJ hd" 
Count]( of: ?YJA, 
State of: LA&, &&A& 

8 
Commission Expires: J - e- 6~- 









PROOF OF CLAIM FOR CASH GRAIN 

(GFUUN WHICH IS PRICED OR SOLD AND PAYMENT HAS NOT BEEN MADE) 

1 . r . h f l  , the undefi'gned, do hereby submlt thls clam against any graln 

funds or applicable b(md(s) for tJx following grain w n i d  I delivered and sold to a gram dealer named 

(,,jh &to located at &Y 6 L P  , 53 57545 

Listed below are t 

Attached are copie; of the above documents which I offer as proof of delivery and evidence of my dam. I submit the above 
and state that it is .ue under penalty of law. 

7,' 

RE .8 - a 3 -  ,,, 2 4 211' Date 

P.O.&U 3 ~ 8  
StreeUPO Box 

iA)al/, Sb 53 3 W  
CitylStatelZip 

Commission Expires: 7-/ 3 C - 3  





- 
Y LI ' 

r: 
J I . .  I 

.? 

'? . 4 -  





DBA w n ,  inc. ALAN SARVER 
PRESIDENT 

BENNY HEIDEMANN 
VlCE PRESIDENT 

WheetCo. I r  c .  
p.O.Box 66t. 
Groton, SO 57445 

WHECC 110 

8477 

Nov 3 0 ,  2000 

Description 

Millet Quinn,S.D. to Groton,S.D.Scale # 
11663 Approx 50,000 lbs 

A finance cbarge will be assessed 
on past due invoices. 

Unit Price Extension 

400.00 

P.O. Box 236 Q Piedmont, SD 57769-0236 " (605) 3434055 





Cnpftol- 
Tekph2e (@§)773-33 11 

FAX (60tT)mJI#)4 

W i  Bullnrd lr. 
ExaYzkDircaa 

State Capitol Building. 500 East Capitol Avcnuc. P i m ,  South Dakob 5750 1-5070 

August 7,2001 

TO ALL PATRONS OF WHEETCO, INC. WITH UNSETTLED OR UNPAID 
GRAIN TRANSACTIONS INCLUDING: 
1 - 

. 

PRICED BUT NOT PAID GRAiN SALES; OUTSTANDING CHECKS; 
VOLUNTARY CREDIT SALES CONTRACTS AND HOLDERS OF DISHONORED 
CHECKS 

On September 7, 2000, Wheetco, lnc. filed a petition for Reorganization pursuant 
to Chapter 11 of the U.S. Bankruptcy Code in the U.S. Bankruptcy Court, District 
Of South Dakota. On April 19, 2001, the Chapter 11 case was converted to a 
Chapter 7 case of the U.S. Bankruptcy Code in the U.S. Bankruptcy Court, District 
Of South Dakota. On August 1, 2001, the United States Bankruptcy Court, 
District Of South Dakota, granted the South Dakota Public Utilities Commission 
limited relief from the automatic stay of 11 U.S.C. Section 362 for the sole 
purpose of administering claims against the grain dealer bonds of Wheetco, Inc.. 
Wheetco, lnc. was licensed as a grain dealer pursuant to SDCL Chapter 5 49-45, 
which is under the jurisdiction of the Commission. The purpose of this letter is to 
inform you of your potential rights under South Dakota law. 

SDCL § 49-45-9 states in part: "Before any grain dealer license is issued by the 
commission, the applicant shall file with the commission a bond conditioned to 
sewre the faithful performance of the applicant's obligations as a grain dealer 
and full and unreserved compliance with the laws of this state and the rules of the 
commission, relating to the purchase of grain by the grain dealer. The bond is for 
the specific purpose of protecting persons selling grain to the grain dealer. 
However, the bond may not benefit any person entering into a voluntary credit 
sale with a grain dealer." Also excluded are any purchases for the buyer's own 



use or con:,umption 

A voluntar) credit sale (VCS) is defined in SDCL 5 4945-1.1 as "a sale of grain or seed 
pursuant tc which the sale price is to be paid more than thirty days after the delivery or 
release of 'he grain for sale, including those contracts commonly referred to as deferred- 
payment umtracts, deferred-pricing contracts and price-later contracts." SDCL § 49-45-1 1 
also states that VCS contracts shall be in writing. 

If you h a v ~  not received payment for grain which you have sold to Wheetco, Inc.; or if you 
were issued a check that will no longer be honored, any loss sustained may be covered in 
whole or ir part by the grain dealer bonds, except for those sales involving a VCS contract as 
defined ab we. For the licensing years which ended June 30, 1999, June 30,2000, and June 
30, 2001, Meetco, Inc. had grain dealer bonds in the amount of $75,000 for each year 
respective']. At this time it has not been determined if the bonds will be sufficient to cover 
100% of U 3 anticipate-lairn~ If there us not sufficient coverage, claims may be paid on a 
pro rata b~ sis. .. 

The comrn mts below, for each class of claimant against the bonds, are suggestions on how 
you shoulc proceed and how claims in each class will be generally treated: 

CRFDITOriS WHO SOLD GRAIN THAT WAS PRICED BUT NOT PAID FOR 

Any produ %r who sold grain to Wheetco, hc. for resale but has not received payment may 
have a vat d claim against the grain dealer bonds unless the sale involves a voluntary cred~t 
sale. 

CREDITO.IS WHO HOLD OUTSTANDING OR DISHONORED CHECKS 

All such d tecks that are for the sale of grain to Wheetco, Inc. for resale may be valid claims 
against th ? grain dealer bonds unless the sale involves a voluntary credit sale. 

E D I T G ; I S  WHO ENTERED INTO VCS CONTRACTS 

As descril ;ed by SDCL 5 4945-9, VCS contracts are not covered by the bonds. 

The abov comments are preliminary and may change as the case unfolds. You may wish to 
consult w ih an attorney. 

In order ti I verify the total dollar amount of potential claims sgainst the bonds, the Commission 
must re= we a written verification of the amount Wheetco, Inc. owes you. Enclosed is a claim 
form that you must fill out, have notarized and return to the Commission. Copies of scale 
tickets, scittlement sheets, checks, contracts or any other evidence you possess which 
establish 2s that you sold grain to Wheetco, Inc. for resale must be provided to substantiate 
your clai in. Please forward th~s information to the Commission as soon as possible, but no 



Sincerely, 

Bob Knac le 
Director, i"ransportation/ Warehouse Division 



PROOF OF CLAIM FOR CASH GRAIN 

(GRAIN WHICH IS PRICED OR SOLD AND PAYMENT HAS NOT BEEN MADE) 

, !+,,?J- ),'/ &?-. , ,Z, fl the undersqned, do hereby submit I h ~ s  ckUnr ngansl ally g:;llr' 

i n d s  or applicable bo ~d(s)  for the foilowtng gram wh~ch I dclrvered and sold lo u grnln dealer nnmcd 

Listed below are the oads  delivered which wera no t  paid for: 

Explanation of Claim - 

Attached are copies o !he above documents whtch 
and state that it is true under penalty of law. 

I offer as proof of dellvery and ev~dence of my clatrn I subrnlt the above c:am 

Date 
1 . - 

* -  I , - .  - .  i 

StreeUPO Box 

*, . / - 
f -  - . - : * L.,' 

Telephone 

- 
Subscnbed and swor to me thts .A 1 C I i day of 1 ; , - r ,'. . . - . 2 0 L .  

-/ 

i 
I . - Notary ' , ' ' /  - 

-: . 
- - .  . . -. .- County of: 1 ' i t 

.- 









UNITED STATES E KRUPTCY COURT 
Dlstrlct of SlSuth Dakotn 

i 
El OlecckWa bordpumarrsrra 

mnxmeonoelsotrarlCleda 
p f  of dam rdaang b your 
aaIm. 

(g Chadtiheknilyathrvs 
ncrvarroaoivajanodcohwn5?0 

- bankrupq cant h drls msa 
a %heck this kn if your -16s 

&an i m  hc adJmsr m lhat 
WrvOlQpaunttnywbyRo 
bwrkruptcy cwn 

Thle )arm omuM wt ks umd to M e  o ckJm 
for en sbmtniutrrrbvo gqnnrr, mt&ng 6FWr th 
commmsarenl of Um crpcla A "ram' lor 
pr)ma\l of M .rbm8nSbtraQn, expens* may bQ 
R t d  plrnranl lo 11 U.C. 9 W. - 
a C - b ~ W l f E b m i S n ~ t ' b  

ropaarorS a PrOMMV L W  txm 

8 GoodsW Wqpa.sal8na.ormpemat)on.for D CT?o:(Oaxnbe) 
1 Swvcos perfon s e m w  pdor r rbd  (imofl cats) 
! uawy- 
J Pe& injury6 ronp?ul death Ftm: TO. 
I Taxes 
2 M r e e  beMo 'per 11 U.S.C. 51 1 ldta)) y o u  SSN. 

1. TOTAL AMOUI 'T  .. 7 

OF CIAIM AT 
3 + 7 --- - E a ,\Kjj?&vJ/ n w  CASE 

R LED: e. Secud b. Unsecured c. Rlorlty TOTAL 
(if omer Than 'O'. mrndle (11 omar man D'. m W 1 e  1aLDc; l 

7 Raal estate 
3 M a r  ~ehIde(6 
3 Other adlateral ,describe): 

W-, sal~flss. or mnmksiwrs (uo to S4.650') o m e d  wwro 'W 
ciBys bohm filtng ol the bankruptcy peaMn or uuwpm of n o  
d&iofa bus~ness. w h t c i w ~ ~ r t s  oarlsr - 11 U S C 5 50i{a1(3' 
Ccatmxlo~s m an ernployae benm dJn. 1 1  U S C !j M i ( a X A )  
[?opodts (up to $2.100*) l o w c  c u m r e .  lease. or renfal of 
prwarty or s m e s  ior  prsmel faribt Or MuWrahoM uso . 1 1  
U S.C 5 507(a)i6l 

0 Akmony. mmn:enerxP. o r  sumn 0-eu n a wu-v.  brrw rWuw. 
or mtd - 1 1 U S  C 5 50T(a't;7 

0 T w  or pwaiees o w e l  tl gcvammmcJl unu . ' : U S C 
5 50iia)tB). 

0 Orher [describe nna 3 m r 9  atpeame oaraqqam a! 1 1 u S C 
5 50;) 

caml  
8. WPPORnMG DOCUMENFS: A 7 m  copas of - p o w  doclmems, Ncrh as promusoy flows. prmase O W r s  

tnvo~ms. it-- ld stmenem of r u n n q  eawmr. conuans. m r f  pdpmooa. rnorlgwms. socumy ngwmno.  and 
ewdence of pe %aim of h e n  DO NO7 SEND WJGINAL DOCUMENTS If no documone aro I-iM avodablo Qxvdm 
I f  tlw OoC'mr 5 are vc!unnnous. a surnmsry 

9 DATE-STAMPI O COPY: To rec3x-m an or%ncn(oq;monc of  WW h l t ~ ~ o f  your dtdm, ~ n i o a 0  0 3lcmonl. 
aelf-addrww mvebps and a m y  of lTns o d  of cLlam 



509 BLOEMENDAAL DRIVE . P.O. BOX 326 
IPSWICH, SD 57451 

VAUGHN P. 8 :CK TELEPHONE 

ATTORNEY AT LAW (605) 426-631 9 

BETH MOO1 :E FAX (605) 426-6306 

LEGAL ASSIS- ANT 

.-. - 
Bob Ihac Ir, Director ---- --. 
Transpon ~tionllvarehouse Division 
Public Ut lilies Commission 
500 E m  Zapitoi Avenue 
Pierre, Sl ) 57501 -5070 

R I: \Vhectco. Inc. 

Dear M r .  F;nad!c: 

E \closed herein is the coniplctcd Proufol.Cln~ni for Casli Gra~n  \\.it11 attached cop~cs  of 
the ini.01. ss and relumed chccts. for llie cl:l1111 nliicli Fcnv>n i i o l s m ~  liar igaliisi \\hccrci>. lnr 
Thank yr 1 for your nssista~icc in  his nis[tcr. il. you iiccd r n > ~ h ~ ~ i g  cisc. plcnse feu1 trcc to c u n t ~ c ~  
blr. Hols ng or myself in regards lo 1111s maltcr. 

Sinccrcly yours. 



PROOF OF CLAIM FOR CASH GRAIN 

(GRAIN WHICH IS PRICED OR SOLD AND PAYMENT HAS NOT BEEN MADE) 

11 

1 .  . \PrViyn K ) l s i n ?  , the unders~gned, do hereby submll this clam against ariy gram 

funds or applicable ,ond(s) for the followmg gram which I del~vered and sold to a graln dealer named 

Listed below are t f  e loads delivered which were not paid for: 

Kind of Grain Bushels Price Lien Holder (print NIA if no liens) ! 

11245 .37,152.09 .0700 :! .4 1 
7 1 /ll/OQ SurILo:!e:s 37 .3;1.00 .0700 ' ? .&. ___-  . I 
-. 2- ?. 5 7 

I I I I 

Explanation of Clam: 

Attached are copler of the above documents wh~ch I offer as proof of dellvery and ev~dence of my dalm. I submrt the above claim 
and state that it is ti Je under penalty of law 

signatde of Claimant / 
y-22 - 0 j 

Date 

C"fS7>.\?? 3n  571535 
CitylStateRip 

h J  

Subscrrbed and sv.am to me th~s dd - 
day 

, 2 0 0 1  . 

Notary - w 

Commission Expires: $-/ 2 -2 6 3 



L'JWEETCO 
FD BOX 668 
Cs!:.>TQN, 5 0  

57445 
C-f : -3978 1 I 1 

' .ram Type E 2 SUNFLOWERS 

I'oumls Per Sld Bu 

60 00 Wheat 

32 03 Onls - * 

5.500 Rye 

GO 00 Soybeoris 
56 00 Corn 

Check Off I Y  113) Apply lo Contract # 

Scale or Ref # Gross 

Dateflest Wght WetgV 

i i 15 7/101UC127.5M 60.000 

1 1  .77/1110028TW 68.180 

0 

0 

0 

0 

0 

0 

0 

0 

0 

0 

Tare Net Dock 

We~ght  Weight Percentage 

28.040 39.960 7 00% 

27,880 40 300 6 00% 

0 0 0 00% 

U 0 0 00% . 
0 - 0  . 0 00% 

0 0 0 0OXl 

0 0 0 0On/n 

0 0 0 O0"o 

0 (3 0 00% 

0 0 0 00% 

0 0 0 00% 

0 0 0 00% 

Net Net 

Lh lBu P r ~ c c  

37. I62 80 10 0700 

37 802 00 

C GO 

0 00 

0 00 

0 00 

0 00 

O 00 

0 00 

0 00 

0 00 

0 00 

T o t ~ l  

Due 

52.601 40 

92.651 74 

Q,C SC 

so 00 

SO 00 

SO 00 

so 00 

SO 00 

so 00 

SO 00 

50 00 

SO 00 

ulills 

:3TAL AMOUNT DUI 

I: ' AMOUNT DUE 

.I INTRACT 

.t I I LEMENTS 

:mlract# 

SUI.IFI.(?WES CHECKOFF 

Oegnn~ng Zorrlract Amount I Lbs /B~ l  

Tolal Seltled Rnotmt 

Larry Wlleelmq (jwncr of Wllc.elco Dnlc 





Kerwyn Holsing 
35948 14SLh S t .  





PROOF OF CLAIM FOR CASH GRAIN 

(GRAIN WHICH 1s PRICED OR SOLD AND PAYMENT HAS NOT BEEN MADE) 

1. ~4 ,, L r . , & *  J, , / , (he enderslgned, do hereby submlt t h~ r  claim agalnSt any (Ira\" 

/ 
flmds or applicabl bond(s) for the followmg gram wh~ch I delivered and sold to a grain dealer mmed 

f-,' h-cr TCc - 1 . d p ~ c  / c k e c ~ t ~ l o c a t e d  at f i  Ep J LTC , &kcdd 
,vzT / 

Listed below are 

S d e  Ticket NO. 1 

Explanation of C iaim: / 
I ,- \ 

I I 
-4 3 . - r  ,t - I 

l - 6  & -  f (7 ,p ' . ,.-a- - 

I '  , ' /' .u , c2.4 * -i . , 1 ,  &-l & nP,CL'  cR , -- In/-\'= ! 1 c 7 +-.cf / 

/; ' / J  ,7 

/ 

\-LC ~ i . , ~  - (  /. , 
/ hi/ ~ + ~ / . Y H P A > ~ $ /  & / 5 ~  C L ) ~ ( - ~ / ~ ;  \y  {%ct.dA 4- =;I? ,ld:ff r-c / '  \ 

5  TIC!'^ / / a t # Z .  2 ,,/!5%+ / 
are cop ss ohe abovi documen& which I offer as proof of delivery and 

evidence of my cylm. I submit the above 

and state that 11 I true under penalty of law. 
r 

C 

5 cCuFreC;, 

1- A ~ F  C X ~ C K C ,  Date 

[ -  L /  
StreeUPO Box 

1, ,'! 
r\ 1 2  . 

CitylStatelZiP 

Telephone 

Explanation of C iaim: 
I 

I - -  I 
l* 6 "- - 



3 BOX 668 
?TON So 32.00 Oae 

57445 56 00 Rye 

!+3978 1 7 1 5 0 . ~ 0  soybeans 
56 00 Corn 

me: k (RON DIETERLE 

E 3 SUNFLOWERS Check Off {YES) 
~ p p l y  to Contract 

i n  Type: 

Net MOIST bier Net - 
Scale or Ref# Gross TNe Net DocK 

)adest I , v ~ N ~ ~  welgnt W-lgnr VVelgni Percentace D o ~ K ~ G ~  0 M'?6 LD IBu 'ice 

3 2  1 9 ~  57.980 27.860 30.340 
8 eon,!, 2.427 20 0 7,7.91",30 SO 3400 

2 1 . ~ 0  6 JCO :f 480 8.00% 1 238.40 
0 1424160 

'UP 
'50 m7m ( g m  , 27 040 29 LiO 8 OO0h 2.356 ZO 

0 2710220 

22 260 6.400 15 860 8 00% 1.268 80 
0 14.59120 

='UP 
0 Oo0h om 0 0 00 

0 0 0 

0.00% 0 00 0 0 00 
0 0 0 

0 00% C) 00 0 0 00 
0 0 0 

0.00% 0.00 5 , GO 
0 0 0 

0 00% 0 00 0 0 00 
2 0 0 

0 00% 0 OG \j 0 CICl 
5 S 0 

C) 0 00% 0 CO 0 0 co 
9 '2 

0 00% 0 00 0 0 00 0 0 

Total 

Due 

51.11 

S5f 
S l  ot 
53 



\ 
\ . 1 

. - -- - - I  

. - 
N IRTHERN PRAIRIE SEED 

P.O. BOX 668 PH. 6053978111 
GROTON. SO 57- 

I 









I 

m a d  am q i e s  d I te a w e  drmments whlch I offrr a6 prmf of delhsly an. avidan- of my clalm. I ~ u b m n  me above 
dalm 

and ekta that it Is true u f\der penalty of tew. 

Signature of ~lrlrnanl 



UNITED STATES BANKRUi 
District of South D 

Debwa name: 
Whaetk4, Inc 

Caoa number: MI0188 

Chaptor: 11 

Debrota account or I.& n u m w .  

U Check thts box if you am awaro 
mat someone elm hna fIJbd a 
pmof of daim rehang to your 

- 
ThblarmshwklnottmYPrdBomduaddm 
for ur odndnlshtfva e!+mooddng o f W  ttw, 
cmmmmmtdthacrw. AhequaorfW 
p s y m s n t c d ~ a r k n l n l ~ v o l u r p r ~ ~ h  
Nedpuraumtta11u~c gacn. 
0 Chockih4boxUlhbdehls)ntondsdto 

mpbcoa piwioUJYf3eddsrm. 

!. ~ S ) W C I R ~ W :  b/3& / 3 ~ 0 0  3.. ~.ts(n) of any ~udgmsnt: 

no. 5 below) k 6 t n h w )  

O: Wagea, sslanea, or a m d w o n a  :up to S4.3M3 wed wmJn 90 
days befom hhng of Iha brnkruptry psblkYn or oeasQPon of tho 
d9blOf'a bUWW50, ~ h r h c ~ r  b d m r  - 11 U S.C. 5 %7(a)(3). 
CorRnbutnne b an -byas b a d d  phn - 11  US.C. g 507(a)(4). 

O: fhapauto (up lo S l,g%? toward purchsre, W. or r s d  of 
property or wNicer Eor porsond, tan-uty, or houwhold uop - 11 
U.S.C. 5 507(a)(6). 

O: Alimony, maintenance, or support owad to n ywusa. Eomwr -, 
or duld - 11 U.S.C. 5 507(a)(7). 

0 T a * ~ o r ~ d l o g o v o m m a n t e J u ~ - 1 1 U . S . C .  
5 507(a)W. 

0 Omor (-be md s p ~ f y  qpk%ble paragraph of 1 1 U.S C 
9 971: 

THIS SPACE LS FOR 
C W R T  USE ONLY 





prl ,?~+2t;ll I: .'LJHE."IT I;ROUE~!; C~CTHOUNL) 

391 'j.'l<l l= Lf-,--T;; 1 &I:& ,>*.,:y,z% 
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m:az.;. Eat F - + + \ J ~ . ~ : J  f .  Ck'i 
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*.tz;;cF: 1; f i  L! , : . SF=(OU3E , , .  , :  ; .; n i 3 < ~ ~ 3 1 3 ~ : :  . yji-  : FX r LIG LL+. Y.27 CC'Z 
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EQUINOX ENTERPRISES, ING. 
PO BOX 393 

EXCELSIOR, MN 55331 
PH(612)474-1109 FAX(612)474-0686 

Date 

Larq 

Sales Contract:PSI 65 

Whe ?tco, Inc. 
P.O. Box 668 
210 5th St. North 
Grot 2 ,  SD 57445 
605-? 37-8361 

COY klODITY: White Millet-All dockage deductable 

QUP. IllTY: 1 Tmck, 5OOOOLbs ~ b - p c  " 2 7L 
'@- '" 

PRlC E: $4.25/cwt 

PRlC E BASIS: McLaughlin, SO 

DAT 3 OF SHIPMENT: Week of 611 9/00 

CUS rOMER CONTRACT: Per Lany/Dave 

TER '4s: Net 14 Days 

REW ARKS: Buyers Truck 

- 
BU'cER:Wheetco, lnc. SEL4ER: EQUINOX ENTERPRISES - A  

BY BY: 
Larry Wheeting ~ a b i d  J. fihotta 



EQUINOX E TERPRISES, INC. 
PO BOX 393 

EXCELSIOR, NIN 55331 
PH(6 1 2)474-1109 FAX(6 1 2)4744686 

Date: Sales Contract: P7 104 

Larry Wneeting 
WheeEc 3, inc. 
P.0. Bo : 668 
210 6th S t  North 
Groton, SD 57445 
605-3974 361 

COMMO[iIPQ: White Millet-All dockage deductable 

PRICE: $6 ..25/cwt 

BRICE BJ SIS: Mclaughlin, SO 

DATE OF SHIPMENT: Week of 7110100 

CUSTOMI33 CONTRACT: Per LanyJDave 

TERMS: b et A4 Days 

REMARK::: Buyers Truck 

BUYER:\ ~heet&, Inc. SELLER: EQUINOX ENTERPRISES 
r 

BY: BY: - 

Larry Wheeting  adi id d-Pichotta 

Thrs n a cfmtr ?ct suQect to the s p m f c  lradvrg rules pwtain~ng to the commoddy t W .  State and a Fedecal taxes lor 
buyers accour !. Seller sha l l  not be responslWe for any acts of god or governments, of dehys caused by smttes, s t m s  
accidents, em :ar-. Delays of transportabon companies andlor any conbngenues beyond our cocltm(. Buyer wll notrfy us 
immediately d !us m d  n not n accordance wRh thetr underrtandtng. oth+mrse, Wik contract wll be m full force and ellwt 
as m e n .  Tht , contmd e n t ~ e d  into rsnd pay* in Hennep~n County. Ex&w. M m m .  To Insure that the fmdocl rneets 
all contraded peufications and is acceptaMe for their ~ntended use. Vie buyer a mspomttde to test the produd  up^ a m 1  
mts conbact r dl te dm?med accepted if it is rot stgned and returned to seller mthtn swen days 01 recerpt All cbtmslor 
adjustments IT 1 s t  be fW W h ~ n  (30) calendar days fmm the date of shrpment. 



NOX ENTERPRISES. INC. 

Sales Contrad:P5165 

~arrg W t i n g  
3e to ,  Inc. 

P.O. Box 668 
210 5th St North 
GrG1 m, SD 57445 



Remit to: P.C. Box 1450, NW 7138 
Minneapolis, I Ainnesota 55485-7138 

210 o m  STPLF; 
f ' O ~ X &  
GROTOh;. SD Y.145 



02@2 MILLm MILLET - 0 DOCKAGE 



- 
EQUINOX ENTERPRISE .. 

19765 Hwy. 7, Suite 206 
F 0. Box 393 

SHOREWOC9, MINNESOTA 55331 c. 

(6; 2) 474-1109 
T 
f 

-, \ank you for your b~ c_iness. 

9 



# EQUINO {ENTERPRISES 
19765 by. 7, Suite 206 

P 0. mx 393 
SHOREWOO 1, MINNESOTA 55331 

i\ (61 ?) 474-1109 

Remit to: P.0. Box 1450. PdW 7138 
Minneapolis, dinnerota 55485-7138 

'hank you for your bu mess. 



\.(I:LAGGH(. :!'. , 'LIHES 1' ZFOIJE,RS U:! ;F~LJF:~ 

,:\7y >h$ 1. :(J.x-j'i 1 "':' '.*:ll>&"fl.': 

; . { , -LIq~~lL .  53 4"*-':'+> 
~ Q ~ ~ . ~ ~ ~ - ; : ; C L ~  c a ~  1:rci qr,t:  CEXf 5, ::,!': 

S NC t)r;:.fo r 7 . i ~  .> . : . 3 . : tElr.':BamY FSR'I? 
AriD3'?Ef; 5 C 

*;,ihA:>e , 2 .  : ?F.ZiQi 4 

P;;;~E ~7;; F ~ ~ , , ,  ?*?.:;. r 5~+320  



Staff-Exhibit 2 

INDEX FOR SUMMARY OF CLAIMS PER STAFF 
WHEETCO, INC. 

NOVEMBER, 2001 

\ --- --- 
of claims per staff - m € x h i b i t  2A I 

and staff recommendations-July 1, 1995 to  u n e  30, 1996 Staff-Exhibit 2 ~ 1  
and staff recommendations-July 1, 1996 to  June 30, 1997 
and staff recommendations-July 1, 1997 to  June 30, 1998 
and staff recommendations-July 1, 1998 to  June 30, 1999 
and staff recommendations-July 1, 1999 to  June 30, 2000 Staff-Exhibit 2F 
and staff recommendations-July 1, 2000 t o  June 30, 2001 Staff-Exhibit 2G - 



SUMMARY OF CLAIMS PCI? STAFF 
WHEETCO, INC. 

NOVEMBER, 2001 

PER STA IF: 
1. Bonc for license as a grain dealer effectivefor the period of 

July 1, 1995, through June 30, 1996 . 
Claim i: 

2. Staff recommended valid claims against bond 

3. Balar ce 

4. Bond for license as a grain dealer effective for the period of 
July 1 1996, through June 30, 1997 

Claim1-: 
5. Staff ecommended valid claims against bond 

6. Balan :e 

I 
7. Bond for license as a grain dealer effective for the period of 

July 1 1937, through June 30, 1998 

Claim: : 
8. Staff ecommended valid claims against bond 

9. Balan .e 

10. Bond for license as a grain dealer effective for the period of 
July 1 ,  1998, through June 30, 1999 

Claim ,: 
11. Staff I ?commended valid claims against bond 

StaTfExhibit 2 A  
Page 1 of 2 



Stafi-Exhibit 2 A  
Page 2 of 2 

13. Bor d for license as a grain dealer effective for the period of $75,000.00 
July 1, 1999, through June 30, 2000 

Claiins: 1 

14. Staf recommended valid claims against bond 

15. Bal; nce 

16. BOPJ for license as a grain dealer effective for the period of $75,000.00 
July 1,2000, through June 30, 2001 

Clair ns: 
17. Staf recommended valid claims against bond 

18. Bal; nce 

I Sources 
Lines 1 m d  4: Bonds posted by St. Paul Mercury Insurance Company. 
Lines 7, 10, 13 and 16: Bonds posted by Star Insurance Company. 

I Line 2: Staff-Exhibit 2B 
Line 5: 3taff-Exhibit 2C 
Line 8: Staff-Exhibit 2D 
Line 11: Staff-Exhibit 2E 
Line 14: Staff-Exhibit 2F 
Line 17: Staff-Exhibit 2G 





Staff-Exhibit 2C 

FILED CLAIMS AND STAFF RECOMMENDATTONS 
WHEFTCO, INC. 

FOR THE BONDING PERIOD OF JULY 1,1996 THROUGH JUNE 30,1997 
NOVEMBER, 2001 

I PROOF OF CLAIM - -  I 
Mame/ Lien holder Commodity k)ate(s) Amount 

Bert Raap 7123196- $28,630.90 VCS contracts not covered 
by bond per SDCL 49-45-9 
and common stock is not a 
grain payable. 

Jerry Raap VCS contracts not covered 

by bond per SDCL 19-45-9.- 

Total 
I 

/ 

1 



Staff-Exhibit 2D 1 

FILED CLAIMS AND STAFF RECOMMENDAnONS 
WHEETCO, IMC. 

FOR THE BONDING PERIOD OF JULY 1,1997 THROUGH JUNE 30,1998 
NOVEMBER, 2001 

PROOF OF CLB%-- 
Docu- 

mentation 

I D  

- 

STAFF RECOMMENDATION 
Amount Docu- Comments 

mentation I 
$0.00 3AI Cracked corn would not 

fall under the jurisdiction 

$0.00 



Staff-Exhiblt 2E 

FILED CLAIMS AND STAFF RECOMWENDAnONS 
WHEETCO, INC. 

FOR THE BONDING PERIOD OF JULY 1 ,1998  THROUGH JUNE 3 0 . 1 9 9 9  
NOVEMBER, 2 0 0 1  

- 
Name/ Lien holder t---- Commodiw 

I 
_ _--- - ______- 

Mies 6etsch Sunflowers 

-- 

I-- 
- ---__- L ---- 

Klfrstdd Farm Partnersh~p/ / Safflower 
~ i e ~ h a " l e - ~ ] ~ r ~ t a d  I 

BS, LLP/ Stan Anderson Sunflowers 

..-- _ _______. - --1 1 

mentation mentation 
Delivery_ I _ _- - I 

1 F 

1 G 3AB 

I I 
I I 

I D ~ f f e r e ~ i e  duc to ncttlng 
; of graln payable5 c'l 
i accounts rece~vable, 
I 

--- ' servide charge _ded>ct~ons. 
$55,694.33 

I I 
- _ L - 

Total 



Staff-Exhibit 2F 
Page 1 of 2 

.MS AND STAFF RECOMMENDATEONS 
WHEETCO, IMC, 

FOR THE BONDING PERIOD OF JULY 1 , 1 9 9 9  THROUGH JUNE 30, 2000 

FILED CL 

PI_OVEMBER, 2 0 0 1  
PRC~~PF OF cu~ iu i  

Date(s) I Amount I Docu- 
I 

- .  

STAFF RECOFYO 
Docu- 

mentation 

IIENDATHORI 
Comments Commodity 

--- -- 
Name/Lien holder 

of '  - I I mentation 

Sunflowers 
--- 
Bert Raap 

Payable was converted to 
stock. - - - - - 
Difference due to prepay 
amount PI do*ge. 
D~fference due to check-oc - -- - - - - 
Difference due to stock 
conversion, xsembly sheet 
error. i' - -- 
Dlfferenclr due to stock 
conversion _- - - 
NSF Checks 

Millet & 
-- .- 

North Central Farmers Elevator 
sunflowers 
Sunflowers 
Sunflowers 

Kent Holler- -- 
Sam Schauer 

---- -- 
Jake Schauer Sunflowers 

Sunflowers 

Sunflowers 

- .- 

Jim Schauer 

D~fference 15 due to nett~ng 
of Gra~n payable k acrounts 

Mike Knoll 

recelva blc. - -- - 
MSF chesks Don Hearnen Sunflowers 

Merr~tt Patterson Et Sons, Dale 
Patterson - 
K5P Farms, Inc., ~ e v i n  Swanson 

Safflowers 
-- -- 

Sunflowers 
-. - 
Clark Roeber 

-- -- 
Sunflowers 

Joel Durheim/ First National ~ a n k -  
of Frederick 
Joe Cameron 

- - 
Sunflowers 

- 
NSF Checks 

---- -. - - - 

D~fference t f w  to netrmg of 
accounts rtxcwable from 
grain paydblt? - 

-- 
Millet 



Name/ Lien holder l~ommodity 

Owen Elsen Sunflowers 

Bottum Brothers 

- 
KH, Inc. 

Witten ~ e e d  and Grain ~ i i o  

Clarence Wagner 

Mark Saunders Sunflowers 
I 

Clem Handcock Millet 

Schurrs Sunflowers 

Rix Farms, Inc. 
Cert. Oxen 

wheat, cert. 
Ignot wheat, 

cert. Russ wheat 
-- & wheat 
Erickson Farms wheat PI millet 

D & 1.1 Grain Sunflowers, oats 
& millet 

Total 
L 

NOVEMBER, 2001 
PROOF OF CLAIM 

Date(s) Amount I Docu- . If S' -- 
Amount 

$8,071.29 

$ l4,6S6.91 

$3,950.00 

$4,290.49 

-- 
Difference due to netting of 
accounts rcceivablc frorn 
grain payabk ,--- -- ----I-- 3U I 

I 
3V 1 Difference due to check off 

1 and stock transfer fee. - 
3W I Difference due to freight 



Staff-Exhlbit 2G 
Page 1 of 2 

FILED CLAIMS AND STAFF RECOMMENDATIONS 
WHEETCO, XNC. 

FOR THE BONDING PERIOD OF JULY 1 , 2 0 0 0  THROUGH 3UNE 3 0 , 2 0 0 1  

-- NOVEMBER, 2 0 0 1  

I 1 1 of I I mentation 

Roger Hurlbert Sunflowers 1 AF 

- 
Russ Hurlbert Sunflowers $2,957,58 1 AG 

- 
Gary Meikeljohn $23,639.64 1AH 

1A I  
Warner Coop Elevator 1AJ 

PENCO of South Dakota Sunflowers 1/2/01-  $24,636.20 

--- 
1AK 

Densley Zambp Sunflowers 8/29/00- $8/079.75 1AL 

Holyoke Coop Association 12/26/00- $11,315.65 1 1M 
12/29/00 - 

Fred EisenbraunlFirst Western Safflower 2/1/01 $Z820.00 IAN 
Bank 
RDZ Farms, Inc. 

1 
1 Millet 1 7/19/00- 

Merritt Pattcison & Sons, Dalc Safflower $5,339.17 
Patterson 
Gaylon Goldin Sunflowers I A P  

bao l l ~a rme rs  coop -/--[-I Red Millet 1 l/  1/00 $3,190.80 1 1AQ__- 

1 and check off. - - 
$2,821.00 I 3D /D i f fe rencedub~dockaqe  8 

i not covered by bond. , 

$7,668.47 1 3 3 1 Differelice is due to 
f d o c h i e  and-_check off. -+ 

$12,477.73 1 3 K f Difference due to account' 

J 1 Y  WII ICI cr rcc 13 uur; [O 1 dixhqe  & check OM. I 
$6,138.3! j ff ISF Checks, stop 

I 1 payment- Northern P r a m  
I - / s s  - -- - - - -- 1 

$5,339.17 3 0  I 



staff-~xhlblt 2G ' 
Page 2 of 2 

j & L GornlanjFirst State Bank of 
;ackle 
3arl Peterson -- 
-eo Naber 

ioger Vandervorste 

Jim Faulstich/American State Bank 
nf Pierre 3/13/01 

Clayton ~jerstdd M~llet 

,- 

Farmers Oil Company Sunflowers , 

I --- 
Kerwyn Holsmg 

Myron Dieterle $8,930.85 
8/22/00 

- 
Equinox Enterprises 1 BA 

- --- . -- -- 
Clem Handcock Millet 1AB 

I 

STAFF RECOMMENDATION 
h mount 1 Docu- 

FILED C U I M S  AND STAFF RECOMMENDAnONS 
WHEETCO, INC. 

FOR TI(E BONDING PERIOD OF JULY 1,?000 THROUGH JUNE 30,2001 
NOVEMBER, 2C01 

PROOF OF C U I M  
- 

NamelLien holder Commodity Date(s) Amount Docu- - ,- - ..*.&-&:~* , . 'L.. I ̂ %I ..' - .  . u; I " r i . ' n b d % 1 7 , 4  

i :14,283.20 -- 

I 
Voided Northern Prairie 
Seed checks. 4 

$2,076.16 I 
$6,575.56 - 

- 

- 

- 

- 

-. 

I 

i 1 
I 

________- t 
Northern I 

Prairie Seed checks. I 
i 

I 

-4 
due to an , 

assembly sheet that had 1 

deduction for accounts 
recebrable, dockage i3 

dockage, pric?, payment , 
not recorded and 'ruck.rng 

I not coveredby bond. ---: 
3X 1 Difference is due to 

I dockage & rnlnor w i g h t  . 
1 difference. --. r NSF Check on Northern 







Uheetco, I J C .  
kc~oUI I t5  Payable 

4 1 ,,,:53.59 GAIN - ao SUNFLOUE 
5,"5.70 ;RAIN - EO SUHFLOUi 

155.2:- 1Sj .g1-5UHFLOUES CHiiKCtz 
?t .;C- ?4.60-SUNFLOUiE iKETKOiF 

29 .!:-SUNFLOUEP CHECKOFF 





SUBSCRIPTION AGREEMENT 

\WHER%\S, Wheeccs, inc. deslres -.. to offer cerzain producers. 

.uppliers .nd orher ind~.ilduals who have accounts owed to them by 

. 

Wheecco, I:.c., the rlght to subscrlbe to shares of common s:ock at :he 
. 

rare of $ 5  . O O  per share and to convert the accounts rnro shares of 

common stoc-k . 

I, Bert Raap  - , lndlvldually or as authorized 
representaa :-/e of Bert R a a p  , a subscriber hereby subscribe 

for 1 4 3 4  shares of common s:ock of Wheecco, Inc. a: :he csr'~ers~or. 

?r ice  of S L O O  per share payable as foilows: 

:he current acccunt owed by Wheecco, inc. : o  subscr:ber :n 
he amount of 5 7 1 , 7 2 6 . 8 9  shall be create2 as isliows: 
7 1 , 7 0 0  shall be converted :nca csrnmon . J ~ C  :nc s z o c k ,  

iich che ~aiance of $ 26.89 - rema:r.lzc full;/ payakle. 

3;s subscription contracc 1s made wlrh :he ilnders:a:c:nq 
:;at the votrng power of all stockholder mee~ln$s li lcdced 
:c che holders of cornmon stock. 

2t is expressly aqr~ed that no stock is to be issued to the 
subscriber untll the amount of the subscrrption and the note 
zlven therefore, if any, IS pald in full ln cash or by 
zsnversion and any payment becominq due on tne stock hereby 
;ubscrlbed for and any note given therefore rf not pald 
w;zh:n 30 days after notice that 1: is due shall at :he 
~ptlon of the corporatron cause the subscr;p~;on and any 
m c e  or notes given heretofore to becsme null and -JC:C, and 
111 p~yrnents made on thls subscription by subscr~ber snail 
become the property of the coqorit:on absoiutel:i as 
l~quldated damages for the faiicre of :he S I L D S C ~ : ~ ~ ~  :3 

carry out this contract. 

',4heetco, inc. may re]ec: thls app1;ca::on before :siuance of 
stock and comorslon 3f the account by notlce is :he 
subscriber and return of any mon:?s pald hereunder. 

This subscription contrac; concaizs the erA:ire cszzrac: 
becueen the subscriber and Wheetco, Inc. and EG aqezz :r 
reprcsentatlve of the corporation or any cchsr person has 
any power to change or alter ihe Lerms oi :he suiscz:~t13n 

Eubscr=ber ackxowledges that thls subscr:?:;an iC"?~ez:  an^ 
r I L . ~ c  S ~ ~ S ~ - ~ ! J I - L -  i I L L  p:i i C G : - ~ I ; Z . ~ ~  ;sn , X I - L  5.: s ~ ~ c j e c :  
EO che following restr1c:lon: 



S H A R E S  O F  STOCK I N  WHEETCO, I N C .  HXVE N O T ,  NOR WILL 
r -  
L REGISTERED OR QUALIFIED UNDER FEDERRL OR STATE 
E B C U R I T I E S  LAWS.  T H E  SHARES O F  STOCK O F  WHEETCO, I N C .  

t .AY NOT B E  O F F E R E D  F O R  S A L E ,  S O L D ,  PLEDGED OR O T H E R W I S E  

I R A N S F E R R E D  U N L E S S  S O  R E G I S T E m D  OR Q U A L I F I E D .  OR 
rNLESS AN EXEMPTION FROM REGISTRRTION OR QUALIFICATION 



WHEETCO, INC. 
STOCK REGISTER - 2 
AT 5131 100 ,p9 
STOCK OWNERSHIP 4T 113111 999 

IARRY WHEETING 
SHARON W H m N G  
ADVENTURE'S PLUS 
BERBOS FARMS 
DAYLE LUEDEKE 

TOTALS 

SHARES SOLD B m E E N  1131199 AND 5131100 
*Lj'L 

D 8 M GRAIN 
SCHURR'S 

SWUER'S  
NWUI-IERN PRAIRIE SEED 

'TOTALS 

MAY 31.2000 STOC < OWNERSHIP 

WHEETING 
SHARON W H E E T I N  2 
A D W R E ' S  PLU 2 
BERBOS FARMS 
DAYLE LUEDEKE 
D 8 M GRAIN 
SCHURR'S 
RAAP 
SCHAUER'S 
NORTHERN PRAlR E SEED 

NO. 
SHARES 

\ 

11,967 
10,301 
3.332 

900 
1,500 

% 
OWNERSHIP 



FINANCIAL S T A T E W S  
FOR THE FOUR MONTHS ENDED M4Y 3 1,2000 



coi ~ateralized by equipment and 
all 3usiness assets. Necog has - -- 
q xd to accept interest only I . 
mc xhly payments for the next 

Note ; payable to Bert and ferry Raap 
with [merest fluctuating with current 
rates There is no security and no 
see ri payment schedule on these notes. 

Disas>ter loan due to the SBA, payable 
in mc nthly payments of $794, including 
inter1 st a 4%, collateralized by real estate. 

Note payable to the City of Groton 
payd le in semi-annual payments of 
$492 53, including interest at 7%, 
for CI rb and guner improvements 

Equir ment note due to F.F. Fisher, 
payal le in monthly payments of 
$8 16 73, including interest at 
8.5% collateralized by equipment 

Credi: card debts with interest rates varying firom 
10.75 to 18 percent interest. There is no security 
and r~ +payment is calculaied based on monthly 
paym :nu of $2,500 per month. 

Note xiyable to Northern Prairie Seed, with 
he re  it fluctuating with current rates. There 
is no ecurity and no set repayment schedule. 

. - otal long-term debt 
i .ess current portion 

I .ong term debt 

Maturitic ; of long-tern debt are as follows: 



DEFERRED PAYMENT CONTRACT 

T- 

THIS AGREEMLNT. made and entered ~ n l o  by and between '&-,y , 1 . . 
-7 . ,-.. -. 1 ? 

with its principal pl: ce of business al  \-z , L' ccc\ \\A , herernafter 

7% -, ,.& L' ,- c : 
referred to as "Bu) d'. and &. . \ I-( ,\ -. ' i - 1. 

9 ,: ; /\,C\ fi 
whose p r i~c ipa l  p l a x  of bustness is at ? - -  '.- ,-p, r\[  . \ :  \- , \ -.\ . -."- \ 
heremafter referred to as "Seller". 

The partles hercio hereby prornlse and agree as follows: 
1. Seller hereby sel s and Buyer hereby purchases and acknowledges rece~pt of Ihe follow~ng described graln(s): 

RECEIPT NO. KIND OF GRAIN NET BUSHELS PRICE AMOUNT 

2. Whrch Buyer agr \es 10 pay lo  Seller belween Ihe dates of (dale), and ldalel 

j 3. Seller hereby war anls that he has good and merchantable l~ t le  and the rqh l  lo sell the gram heremabove descrtbed. and Iha: 
said gram IS free an I clear of all Irens. encumbrances, secur~ty rnlerest or c l a ~ h s  of any nature whatsoever, and Seller herebv 
promlses and agree; to warrant and defend the tltle thereto agalnsl any and all clams 

4. Nerlher thrs con1 acl nor Ihe oblrgatrons contamed herern may be assrgned by ellher Buyer or Seller lo any thlrd oanv 
whatsoever and tha* lhe same rnav no1 be used as collaleral for a loan 

5 This contract am the ob!rgalrons conlamed herem shall be blndmg upcn the he~rs. admtn~;:ra!ors. evecutors personal 
rn3resenlat~ves or s Jccessors of the parttes herelo 

*.- C ' .  . " I  - . . - . .  . . , I  

" *  ' - : A -  .- 
: . , , . a ' .  

IN WITNESS WHEREOF. the pafiles hcrelo have erecured rhrs 
contracr on the day and year I m r  above wrrlren 



Erain Type: Bij SUhfLBEiS 

Pounas Fur SLd. Bu. 

60.8) Fhcdt 

x.60 G d t l  

5i.00 Pye 
6G.00 Soyseans 
56.00 Corn 



! b i b :  N E l  
L . G i  :L.!EL 

3 . d ~  1 G . 3 t i . 6 . ~  
.. '., 2 1  G.!4 .j,n:-.-*. 

;.nq 21:4i:.L 
.).?J : ~ , 5 : i . 9  
3.3',@ ;:.:X.L 
0.00 t 9 . 3 A . S  
0 . l C t  ~ . L G  



-h 

r**.-- .,. . 4 7 .  . . 

4 8 1 DEFERRED F'AYMEfCT .. C O W W C T  ' 

- 1 .- ! .  , -  . _  I . . DATE - - ' -  \ 

I\!' -, * c -  $.-, 

- - 
..... ... THIS AGREEMEt T. mndr and e n l ~ r r d  1n10 h y  and botwren - 

, , * , ,  . , s . \  # . .  

w~th  11s pnncrpal plac- o f  busmess al - --.-..- - .  --- ' ,.herematter 
? 

referred to as "Buyel '. and '. . \  

.-> , ,'.,5 I.. . ..<-I . 
whose principal placc of busmess IS at-. - - -  . 8 '  

1 _ - - 4 - L _ -  --- - -  - 

hereinaner referred to as "Seller". 

The part~es here11 hereby promlse and agree as follovts: 
1 Seller hereby sell: and Buyer hereby purchases and acknowledges rece~pt of the follow~ng descr~bed graln(s)' 

RECEIPT NO KIND OF GRAIN NET BUSHELS PRICE AMOUNT ,? 

. . - 1 . __  
TOTAL GP.053 AMOUNT:. 

. .  - 
. . . . . . .  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  ; . . . . .  S 1 -, 

c;cl <- \,-,J,+,::,! L ! ',, 8 - 1  - -; -]; 
. . .  . . . . . . .  LESS DEDUC flONS: . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  L*. . . . . . .  - ' -  

( (  - : I  - -7 
. I .  ( - - ,  . . . . . . .  NET AMOUNi . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  s -'.. . ?:. -- - 

7 Whch  Buyer agrlses to pay to Seller belwecn the dales of l d ; ~ l e ) ,  and-_.--.-.- Idale) 

Seller hereby war ants that he has good and merchantable t~t le and the r~ght  to sell the gram hereinabove descr~bed, and [hat 
?id gratn IS free an i clear of all Itens. encumbrances, securlty ~nleresl or c l a ~ h s  of any nature whatsoever. and Seller hereby 

itromlses and agree; lo  w a m n l  and delrnd lhv 1 1 l k  therelo aga~nsl any and all claims 

.: Ne~lher ihrs con1 act nor the obllgal~ons conlamed herem may be ass~gned by ellher Buyer or So%?r lo any th~rd  party 
wha1SOevEr and tha !he same may no! be used as collaleral for a loan 

5 T h ~ s  rontracl an ' Ihp ohl~c);llrnns contatned hprp~n shall be b ~ n d ~ n g  upon lhrl heus d m n  1 P x e C U t O r S .  pprsorlai 
re~res~nta l lves  or 5 rccessors of the parlles herplo 

IN WlTNESS WHEREOF, the partics h e r ~ t o  have execured {his 
conlract on the day and year lrrsr above wnrten 



-- 
TH/S AGREEME VT, made and entered mto by and between !L\ . . a 

1'. -\ - d -  \\ (- ( I '  . 
, a - - 

.- . . - - 
with 11s pnncrpal pla -e of busmess at 

' . -- , heremafter 
. - I -- 

referred to as "E?uyc r". and ,- ,' . , 1, +, 
I 

whose princ~pa! place of business IS at _ --- ----- 
heremafter referred o as "Seller". 

The parties here o hereby promise and agree as follows: 
1. Seller hereby sel .; and Buyer hereby purchases and acknowledges rece~pt of the follow~ng descr~bed qraln(s) 

? W h c h  Buyer ag ;.es to pay to Seller between the dates of (dale). and (dale) 

> Seller hereby wa :ants that he has good and merchantable We and !he r~gh l  fo sell the gram here~nabove described. and thal 
s a ~ d  gram IS free a d clear of all hens. encumbrances. securrly Interest or claihs of any nature whalsoever and Seller hereby 
prornlses and agre >s to warrant and defend the t~tte lherelo agatnsl any and all clams 

8 Ne~ther l h ~ s  cor 'fact nor the obltgaf~ons contatned herem may be ass~gned by e~ther Buyer or SQII?~ lo any th~rd party 
vinarsoever and th ! the same may no! be used as collateral for a loan 

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, the p a n e s  h c r ~ r o  have executed thrs 
confract on the day and year hrzf ahovc wrltfpn 



FPX NO. : May. 06 2001 01: 5 9 P ~  P6 -. 

DEFERRED PAYMENT CONTRACT 

DATE: 

-\ 

r e f ~ t o n s  ' m ~ . a n d  $t: VJC.  HCL 
~ p r i n c i p - 1 ~ o f W n e u r a i s d  
w e  rc, to a YMW" _, 

,/' 

The p r t b  hemta h d y  promise and a g m  as follows: --- 
1. Wk hem y sells and Buyer hemby purchases and acknowledges receipt of the following described grarn(s): 

AMOUNT 

3. SBllar here ywarrr~ts  hl he has good and merchantable b t b  and the right to sell the gram heremabove described, and that 
8wd Qmin is : .ee and dear of all liens, ancumbrances, security interest or claihs of any nature whaaoever, and Seller hereby 
prormes ant gmm to wavnant and &fend the title thereto against any and all claim. 

4. Meither tk 3 cbntratt nar the oblipations contained hemin may bp, wigned by either Buyer cr Seller to any rhwd party 
%twEaewr t sd that the kame may not be used as collateral for a ban. 

5. This mne xt and the csbliplions contained herem shall be bmding upon the heirs, admrntstrators, executare;, permnai 
r q t p r m  a or suocassors of :Re parties herelo. - 

1 IN WITNESS WHEREOF, h e  partres h e m  have executed tfua 
%:TRACT LS HOT PROTECTED BY SOUTH 

DIINOTA 5 T A l l J l W W  WAREHOUSEMAN'S BOND OR 
eF.1PUIN DE ;LER'S BOWD COVERAGES." 



FW, NJ. : 

BEF!ERRED PAYMENT CONTRACT 

DATE: 

Th@ pwtbs -emto tweby promise and a g m  as follows: 
1. hsb! dB(16 and Buyer -by purchases and acknowledges reeelpt of the following described grain@): 

. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  TOTAL CROSS AMOUNT:. .\.I. . .  .. . . . .  $ 
. <'- 

LESS O E I U C ~ ~ S : ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ . ~ . C ~ ~ ' ~ .  ~~~i~.~!,,t:,~l'.~~~;,.t.)..r:?;j;). . 11'. i L,. .&. L- 
. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  NET APdC LINT % \7: s-7L -7"- 

r hsreb. wanants that he has good a d  merchantable ti110 and the right to s911 h e  grain hereinabove described, and that 
&& grain is b 3 and clew of all lbns, encumbrances, security interest or clailhs of any nature whatsoever, and Seller hereby 
promisss and 2 gees to w m t  end def~nd the tide thereto against any and all claims. 

4, Neither this cantmid nor the &ligations comalned herein may be assigned by either Buyer or Seller to my lhlrd parry 
wbakmww an. i rha! the s a m  may not be used as collaleral for a loan. 

5. l7-h contra i and t b  Obli@ona wntrrintsd herism shall be btndlng upon the h e r s ,  adrnln~strators, exscutom, personal 
repmswihtive? or S U ~ ~  d the partlos hereto. r: 



BROA.fISSOR 1' !YO TE 

WH JETCO. INC. of Groton. South Lhkota hereinafter referred to as the 
"Bo -rower". 

Ls;nl !a: J e w  Raau 

&-dover- 3) 57422 

For - lluc received, Borrower promiyes to pay the I.cndcr the amount of S 22,235,  53 
at thi rate of 10% per y w  for a period of years, from the date this note was 
signt d until the date it is paid in full (Whee~o  wdl recerve cred~tfor prepayments, reduc~ng 
the 11 jtal amount ofrnteresr ro be repad). 

Uhr :u;o agrees that this note hill be paid in insdhents, which include principal and 
interm, of not less than 6 .OO per month, due on the 
of c=;. :h monrh until such time as the principal and interest are paid in full. 

If an ; installrnrnr paym~nls dur: undu this nnorr is not rccrivcd by the Lcndcr wilhin 30 
d g y s  of its duc date, thc mtirc mount  of thc unpaid principal shd bccomc immcdiatcb duc 
and q S l e  at the option of the Lender wirh written notice to Wheetco, Inc. 

(Thc lerm Lender refers to any person who legillly h o U  lhls noIe. ~ncludmg (I buyer m 

- A 

Date 

WE %TCO: INC. 
300 East Railroad .4ve. 
PO 30x 668 
Grc,on, S D  57445 -. 
Brr yn County 
Sot ih Dakota 
(60 i)397-8111 







WHEETCO, LiC. 
300 East Railroad Ave. 

~ 3 o t o n  SD 57445 
31! C h i  T,45 DESK 0 F KIUS CUT: E R 

RE : Enclosed Amortization Schedules 

To All Current Note Holders: 

i am sendinq our amonimion schedules. which I promised when d l  our notes were 
or; ginally signed Listed will be the interest rae.  number of monhs payments will be 
rnkcle, Lhe total note amount and the nionlllly payment a~noullt 

You will notice (hat as of this po111t is tinie. an exact comnencement date on the 
no 2 payments is not listed Until confirmaion and conlpletion of the loan application is 
do :r. no certain dare cnn be listed However. be assured t h a  everything is being processed 
an I I will let you h o w  as soon as 1 hear any updaka on a time fisme. 

I'Lris Cutler. Accountant 
Wheetco, Inc. 



RECEIVED 

N O V  2 S 2900 

SOUTH DAKOTA PUBLIC 
UTlUTlES COMMISSION 

Grou Tam Net Dock Net Moist 

Weight Weight Weight Percentage Dcckage 0.00% 

68.940 28.980 39,960 ' 3 . m  1,198.80 0 

67.W 28,820 39.W 4 . m  1.563.20 
0 

59.160 28.660 30.500 ' 6.00% 1,830.00 0 

0 0 0 . m  0.00 0 0 

0 0 0 . w  0.m 0 0 
0 0 0.m 0.00 0 0 

0 0 0 0.m 0.00 0 

0 0 0 0.m 0.00 0 

0 0 0 0.m 0.00 0 

0 0 0 0 . m  0.00 0 

0 0 0 0.m 0.00 0 

0 0 0 0.00% 0.m 0 

Net Net 

Lb.fi3u Price 

38,761.20 80.0675 

37,516.80 

28.670.00 

0.00 

0.00 

0.00 

0.00 

0.00 

0.00 

0.00 

0.00 

O M )  

Total 

Due 
=,616.38 

$2.932.38 

S1,935.23 

60.00 

$0.00 

m.00 

$0.00 

~ # ) . 0 0  

m.00 

moo 
$0.00 

90.00 

$l,rX).3Q S2.833.a 

$1 8.89 L' 912.59 " SUNFLOWER SHECKOFF 

D I M  







s?;: :a 
I 



Grain Type: BORMNERS -0fP W S )  Apply to Con- # 

Gross Tare Mat Dock Net M s t  Net  N@t Total 
We@& Weight Weight h n t q p  0.00% LbJBu prim Due 

78.743 28.740 ~ . W  6.00?4 3,08240 0 47,037B3 S0.0'7a0 $3,292 
79.460 28,640 SP.RZ!) 8.M)% 4,066.60 0 46,754.4 S3.272 
74560 27.780 50.780 9 . W  4,57020 0 462D9.80 $323.1 
81,580 28,920 Q660 7.00% 3,68620 0 48,973.89 S3,4211. 
83.700 28.240 %,46tl 8.00% 4.43680 0 51.M32fl 9;3.571.: 

0 0 0 0.m q.w, 0 0.00 S0.c 
0 0 0 0.00% 0.00 0 0.00 M.C 
0 0 0 0.0096 om 0 0.00 s a c  
0 0 0 0.00% 0.00 0 0.00 m.c 
0 0 0 0 . w  OM) 0 0.00 50.i 
0 0 0 om 0.00 0 0.00 S0.c 
0 0 0 o m  om 0 0.00 8 . C  

3 as- 
PD.CK NO. 3 ~ 8 4  W N T ~ ? ~  ST -- 

Zzs c 3'J5 22 3 2  

PD. C K  NO. 3~5' / APAOUHT 3'315 "' 
3~ 7 . L  3335 ?% 2-L 

/ . -  



~VBIZETCO.., INC- 
300 East Railrand AvL?. 

Groton SD 57445 
,=R CM T h Y  DESK OF KRlS CUTLER 





W. CK. No. AMOUNT .. 4 





* Dodr PkQ 

W - . -  . . . 0.0095 

m%a&mzsJw- - mI~---29.160- 4%660- - 10.00% 4,166.00 0 . - -  . . . - -..- . -  
w - .  ~ s o d .  - 7jxm- 19sio I-' - -  ism o .---- 

gK; -. GnRo " --- 1 ~ ~ z S P ~ N  -.- - 7 6 5 0 -  29.4W Q 
PUP. - -  a180 . 75&0 .90m . 9.m% - 11mm 0 

- ' 0 . - -  . . 0. - ' 0 o m  . . om 0 

- 0  - . ..- 0 .  D o m ' -  om--- 0 

. - -  0 0 - 0  o m  OM) 0 

o o o o m  om o 
. . . -  O .  .- Q . -  - 0 0.00% om o 











itatenest Wgnt 

T;T;L AMOUNT CUE 

Net Docr 
Weight Percent%!* 

2.060 10 53:" 

22 920 I C  ?OX 

23 360 10 2j"h 

23 660 1 c ~js%'- 
2: (job g do",.. 

7.1" 
--7 -9 J 

8 3':y, 

2.4 +XI 1 " CJO':;, 

;4zs I 2 cc:& 
-< - -  - -  ,"ly 1rJ SO%# 
- - /> 5483 10 O W 0  

3 . 5 3  1 ; 33';; 
-xc 7 , - 0  12 GOYO 

231 140 



"0 BOX LCi3 
iROTON, SD 

574L 5 
LOS-397-8 1 1 7 ' 

t4a1-e: SAM & LINDA SCHUAER AND JAKE Ib ARLENE S C W E R  
(LEOLA LOADS) 

Grain Type: bC3 FLBVERS CheckMI (YES) Ap& :o Contract # 

Net Dock 

We* Prxenhge 
24.44 10.00% 

24280 10.00% 

24.440 7.00% 

23,540 7.W% 

25.53l 7 .CQ% 

3263 7 GO% 

2 6 . M  7.W% 

24.m 7.W% 

51E0 5.03% 

(28.760) 5.M% 

24.700 10.W'r: 

'22.W 10.00X 

LESS: DgduQlsns 

Cbcb f r  SJhFLGWER CHECK3FF vq.1 
Mk. 

NET M U N T  lX. 516.57: ,t 1 

PD. CK. NO. W U N T  

ccNlRAcT 
I SElTlEMENTS 

cmlma 

Beglnnbg Centred A m n r  (Lbs/&l) 0 ;IW 

Toral Sew Amarnt 247.Cd1.00 l l BV 

I 

Lot. UI be S e W  -247081 a I Lu 

SGNATURE 
h n y  Whrellng. h b r  of WhauLo. l h a  



2 ; ! e  o; Eef Ft G c s s  Tare ? IN Dcc k ? ~ e :  IVIQ~:: '4e: 'let 7 2 : ~ ~  

SiiMe5t Wsnt PJe,;nt W e ~ o h t  *Ne!ght Percenzge Dockage 6 92% Lc :EL ?rce Due 

:LC26 lq3Zl,% 2 5 b Y  52.7% - 0  ,u.,,&J 7 0 -  2i.JOS f C X  1 22: X 0 2 t 6 C C S  SC36-C 515522C 

P'JP 371m i z ~ , c o  z 7 0 0  =.CW :li;=c.- 3 :: 7 -  50 SI 4.33 25 
. . 
', uu",o 

". 
Lli 12;itrt9lG i 6 i k  1; 725 0 i J 7 N  ooo uu 3 ! .: G.,; GG ju C o S G  jdSd 1 

- 
v 0 d ads d LI ~b L) 0 30 50 C2 

0 o 0 0 00"h u oo 0 0 c'o so LX 

I) o c : 02 '.. .I ds c 9 30 32 2: 

0 C 5 0 03':;, 12 10 0 -3 ?L' 5C 2:' 

U 2 0 J ~xj?? 2 20 5 L a s.2 ;; 

.J .I 0 25":. 3 23 0 2 id SC 2i 

Ij CJ II G CL)% J 3,. 3 3 iG 55 c i ~ l  

3 5 CI ,ap,:, .J 6 2  2 3 CL7 53 "L 

0 3 3 0 SO'!'" GC 0 0 a(? SS L7C 



SUBSCRlPTION AGREEMENT 

WHERE 95, Wheetco, I n c .  d e s l r e s  t o  o f f e r  c e r t a r n  p r e d u c e ~ s .  

s u p p i i e r s  a.:d o t h e r  l n d l v l d u a l s  who have accounts  owed co :hem by 

Wheetco, in.., ehe r i g h t  t o  subscribe t o  s h a r e s  of common s t o c k  a t  the 

r a c e  of $ 5 0  0 0  p e r  s h a r e  and t o  conve r t  t he  accounts  in:o s h a r e s  af 

common s toc i r .  

I, Sam Schauer , l n d i v l d u a l l y  o r  a s  a u t h o r i z e d  

531: 905 s h a r e s  of common s t o c k  of Wheetco, i n c .  a t  t h e  csn.?ers:on 

T:e c u r r e n t  account  owed by Wheetco, I n c .  t o  subscr:ber i n  
- S 47,749-93  s h a l l  be t r e a t e d  as f o l l o w s :  t le amoun: o r  - 

S 4 , 750  - s h a l l  be conver ted  l n t o  common - - ~ o c r n g  - s z ~ c k ,  
w -:: t h e  ba l ance  of S 2499.93 remalrilng :u-l;/ c a y a b l e .  

T-LLS s u b s c r l p ~ l n n  c o n t r a c t  1s made w i ~ h  che c n c e r s ~ a n d ~ n g  
t - , ac  :he v o t i n g  power of a l l  s t ockho lde r  rneec~zgs  r e  l o c c e c  
I: t h e  h o l d e r s  of common s t o c k .  

- - ;- i s  e x p r e s s l y  agreed  t h a t  no scock i s  t o  be l s s u e d  co :he 
s . h s c r i b e r  u n t l l  t h e  amount of t h e  s u b s c r l p t l c n  and t h e  noce 
s ~ v e n  t h e r e f o r e ,  I L  any ,  1s pa ld  i n  f ~ l l  is casn  cr hy 
c m v e r s i o n  and any payment becoming due on t h e  stock hereby  
s l b s c r i b e d  f o r  and any note  g iven  t h e r e f o r e  12 not  p a l d  
hl:hin 3 0  days  a f t e r  n o t l c e  t h a t  r t  1s due s h a l l  a t  che 
c ~ ~ i o n  of t h e  c o r p o r a t i o n  cause t h e  subscription and any 
r 3 t e  o r  n o t e s  g iven  h e r e t o f o r e  t o  become n u l l  and vo:P, a z a  
c l l  payments made on t h r s  s u b s c r l p t l c n  by s u ~ s c r i b e r  s h a l l  
trcome t h e  p r o p e r t y  of che co rpo ra t ion  a b s o i u t ~ l y  a s  
l ;qu lda ted  damages f o r  rhe f a l ? u r e  a: t h e  subszr:ber ~s 
c a r r y  our this c o n t r a c t .  

, - kneezco, Ync. may relecc t h l s  appilcatlon ~ e z c r e  r s scance  of 
s ~ o c k  and conversion of t he  account by n c t l c e  ~o :he 
c ~ b s c r l b e r  and r e t u r n  cf any monles pa id  hereunder .  



Tki SHARES OF STOCK IN WHEETCO, INC. HAVE NOT, NOR WILL 
BE, REGISTERED OR QUALIFIED UNDER FEDERAL OR STATE 
SICURITIES LAWS. THE SHARES OF STOCK OF WHEETCO. INC. 

M I Y  NOT BE OFFERED FOR SALE, SOLD, PLEDGED OR OTHERWISE 
TT'ANSFERRED UNLESS SO REGISTERED OR QUUIFIED, OR 
UILESS AN EXEMPTION FROM REGIST-TION OR QUUIFICATION 

IN WIT%ESS W E R E O F ,  ;he parties have he reun to  s e r  r h e ~ r  h a r ~ c s  



SUBSCRIPTION AGRF EMENT 

common stoc r . 

=-.- 5 9 5  shares of common stock of 

ly or as 

mssbsc 

Wheetco, 

authorize2 

~riber hereby 

Inc. ac ~5.e 

przce of S 5 3 . 0 0  per share payable as f~liows: 

.T csrrent account owed by Wheetco. Inc. to subscr:;er . - :n 
t2e amount of $ 2 9 , 7 5 1 . 4 2  sharl be created as fsr-CWS: 
C 29,750 snail be converted 1 x t ~  cc~mmon -icr::s S E O C ~ ,  

v LZ?. the balance of $ 1 . 4 2  remain:ng fu117 payaule . 

-.h . i s  subscripticn contracr is made w i ~ h  t 
:ha; ;he voting power of all stockholder ...---- 
- n  the holders of common ~cock. 

t is expressiy agreed :hat no srock is to be ~ssue1 :o   he 
-ubscriber until the amount of the subscrip;lon 2nd :he ncEe 
t;iven therefore, 1 any, is pald i n  full in cash cr by 
:onversion and any payment becomlng due on the stock hereby 
.ubscriSed for and any note glven therefore if zoc Faid 
1i;hln 30 days afcer notlce that it is due snall at :he 
Iption of the corporatlon cause the subscr~pt~sn a ~ c  azy 
late or notes given heretofore to becme null and -1cl5. . and - -  
ill y~)-:nunts m e  on tills subscrlptrcn b:/ zuczcr:5er zns~r 
lecarne the propert:/ of the corporatlon absolu:el:/ is 
-iquldatei damages for the fallure of the szbscr:ber z 5  
:arry out this contract. 

iheetco, inc. mayrelect thls appllcatlcn beiors issuance cf 
stock and conversion of the account by R O t i E  : D  :>.e 
jubscrlber and return of any monles pala hereuneer. 

3 1 s  subscrlpclon contrac: contalns :be enzlre czzzrac: 
3etween the subscriber and Wheetco, Inc. and 7-c aqe-L cr 
-eprcsentjtlvc of Ehc corporatlcn ?r an:/ 9th" ~ ~ r z 5 n  ??iZ 

3 . n ~  power to change or alter the terms of :ne suhszr:5~:sn. 

Subscriber acknowiadges that :his subscr;p~:or. irrstntni - .  and 
:llr aubsczlbrr ' s interest in ;he corporntinr. .?I:- - zr= zxb: ec: 
;a the fsllowrng restrlc~lon: 



?:a SHARES OF STOCK IN WHEETCO, INC. HAVE NOT, NOR WILL 
EE, REGISTERED OR QUALIFIZD UNDER FEDERAL OR STATE 
SECURITIES LAWS. THE SHARES OF STOCK OF WHEETCO, INC. 
FAY NOT BE OFFERED FOR SALE, SOLD, PLEDGED OR OTHERWISE 
'IWSFERRED UNLESS SO REGISTERED OR QUALIFIED, OR 
KXLESS AN EXEMPTION FROM REGISTRATION OR QUALIFICATION 
EXISTS . 

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, the parzies have heremto set thelr hands 

and seals the day and year hereinbefore wrltten. 

& h h  Subscriber 



. DFL-r-n--P S TEE MATTEX CF TSS A- 
LL---GX SOU: 7 :r;r;STF ?tlSL!C 

WBSETC3, I N C . ,  F O X  A CRXZN m ~ l ~  c3rd~lSStON 
I _ _ " ^  - 1 -  

ZXLsx L I C S N S K  AN3 SZTYING YES : C--L--..- 

MOUNT O F  A22LICXNT'S 3OND 

J1n 3 u r g ,  C>~irzaz - - - .  ,assa S ~ ~ P D - -  P--- .-___-- ~ ~ e t r ,  --...-A. : S S : = Z ? =  
7 - -  r=... Nelscn ,  Cezcrss:zzc;-r  

M r .  Zarnes C .  2obbszncl: 
3 . 0 .  90x 6 6  - - 
? l e r r e ,  South D a k c ~ a ,  2 / 5 0 :  

Lori Z .  G r o d e ,  RMR/R?F. 



- 3  .. ~ 

- 
L 

6 

i 3 A. M r .  Schurr, Schurrs, Incorporated, waa an 

1 
I 

! 

' 

1 
? 

I 
# I  
- I 

I 

; I  
I 

? I  
5 

) f  this witness. 

MS. WIEST: Ms. Cremer, do you h a v e  any 

Iuestions? 

MS. CREMER: Yes. Thank you. 

CROSS-EXAMINATION 

3Y MS. CREMER: 

Q. Morning, Mr. Wheeting. 

A. Good morning. 

Q. Just some questions I had from your direct 

restimony. You talk about stock that was issued 

oetween January and April, I believe, that changed you: 

financial picture. Who was that scock sold to? 

.nvestor, Sam Scnauer and Jake Schauer. 

Mi?. XOBBENNOLT: If I may, I have a stock 

reciszer r e c o r ~  =ha= I didn't think was going to be 

;ecessar-y zo zuc  in as an exhibit. 30 you want to do 

. .  . 
G - 2z 2xhibiz 6 ,  wclcc is p s G r  accounts payable, 

32e were zo zone forward :oday cr nex: week and a s k  :o 

. .  . A .  In :oday's condl~ion I: wouid be P O S S L ~ ~ Y  



WHEETCO, I 4C. 
STOCK REG1 3TER 
AT 5/31 100 

2 

STOCK OWKRSHIP AT 1/31/1999 

LARRY WHEiTING 
SHARON WH :ETING 
ADVENTURE S PLUS 
BERBOS FAF MS 
DAYLE LUED ZKE 

TO "ALS d' 
SHARES SOL 3 BETWEEN 1/31/99 AND 5/31/00 

D & M GRAIN 
SCHURR'S 
RAAP 
SCHAUER'S 
NORTHERN F RAlRlE SEED 

MAY 31.2000 STOCK OWNERSHIP 

LARRY WHEf TlNG 
SHAf?ON WH ZETING 
ADVENTURE'? PLUS 
BERBOS FAF US 
DAYLE LUEDI {KE 
D & fvl GRAIN 
SCHURR'S 
RAAP 
SCHAUER'S 
NORTHERN F RAlRlE SEED 

NO. 
SHARES 

11,967 
10,301 
3,332 

900 
1,500 

28.000 

% 
OWNERSHIP 



. - _ _. - .. - .-. - . .'. '4 - , .' .--"--" .." . . . .  . 
. . 

K t 3  SATE: Ob1271U WHEETCD, INC. ,..- t 
:*u: . 

R:;; ;I::: : 2 : 2  Accoun:: Piva:le 
&?in? heoor: 

11 A,'; ;i:::;:;; ; :c:c: 



SUN DRIE. O7i17100 YHEYCO,  INC. P G 6 i  5 

?U# i1RE: ll:07 Rli Actnunts Payab le  
Acmg fie~ort _ _ _  ____________-_____________ -------------- ------------- 







-.. . 7 -  ..... . \ . . '  
. .. t .C( 

X!tAJ1 JAKE SMLUEI! 
STOCK:;:, 1:': ' 20.7X.42 

2,fX.C 5iKK MCK TU &Xilll)l 
... 

STKK Q 2?.:~0.00- ~ , ? ~ O . ~ O - P L T A E ~ E  10 STOCK 
. ' _ -__ ----- --_I_ 

.- - 
V2ndor Totiils: J . .  . 0.110 ..- 0.00 ?9,7!1.1? . . 0.00 :?.:50.00- 

1.4: 

. , - ... . . 
. 4- - * 

___.._--__--- . - -  -... - - - -. 

SL%UJ JI!! S C H W !  , . 
?.2?1.:? ii.:l.;: EEAM - 50 %?rFLOmi 

Y 20'0 
40.:!- 40. : ~ - S ' J F J W  WWF: c!? 3010 .-- . :::s- _ _  _L_- -I--- . -  - - .  
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VENDOR W E /  
iHVOICE HUWBER CUF ' U T  L TO 30 3 1  TO 60 6 1  10 90 OVER 90 @ED115 IOIAL DUE CUNRCNl 
_------..-----__ _ _ _ _  __----- -------- ---I_ --- ---- -- - - - -  
;or Totals: 0 .OO 0 .OO 0 .OO 0.00 15,312.08 65.63- 15,246.45 v /  

Xi RONAYHE AH0 UUH 
Z 13, 2000 

8AL SMELSON'S LASi CHAF CE 

29,751.42 29,151.42 STOCK BACK TO CRAIN 
29,750.00- 29,7S0.00-PAYABLE T O  STOC$ 

:ar Totals: 0 .OO 0 .OO 0 -00 0.00 29,751.42 29,750.00- 1.42 

;LL ki.Q) SC'UKANAN 
3 7 7  154.29 154.23 GRAIN - STRIPE S U d  

-3 SCHURR FARHS 
;H 7.55 



SUBSCRIPTION AGREEMENT 

-LC, Wheetco, i n c .  d e s i r e s  t o  o f E e r  c e r c a i n  ? r o c u c a r s ,  

s q p l i e r s  2nd o c h e r  i n d i v i d u a l s  who have accoun ts  owed ts :.'.+I by 

Whearco, I x c . ,  ;he r i g h t  t o  s u b s c r i b e  t o  s h a r e s  of  commcx s:ock a; =he  

r a i c  o f  SES.00 p e r  s n a r e  and :o c a n v e r r  t h e  a c c o u x t s  rn;c r z a r z s  zi 

CS0.30 s e r  s h a r e  p a y a b l e  a s  f g i l c w s :  I 

This s & s c = I p i i ~ n  c c n t r a c r  :s made wirh  ;he ur.deri:zndrr.c - - k:.at ;he - < a t i n s  power of a l l  s:cck.L.oli;er met':zgs L i  iccze< 
I n  t h e  h o l d e r s  of camrncn s ~ s c k .  

I= is e x T r s s s i y  a q r e e c  a  no s;;ck IS tc be ~ s s i i e d  t: 
s .&scr lber  u n t i l  t h e  amcun: of a e  subsc r lp t ;3n  L ~ C  =he nOiB 
q l v e n  t h e r e f o r e ,  2 any ,  1s paid  ;n f u i l  in cash o r  L'y 
c c n v e r s i o n  and any paymene becomlnc cue  on h e  s ~ o c k  h e r e b y  
subsc rzbed  f o r  and any noee SIven i h e r a f c r e  . 12 .- not p a l ?  
~ ~ ~ k i n  3 0  days  af:er no;;ce : h a ~  I; is  due sna;- a: :ha 
cg:lon of ;he c o ~ o r a c i o n  cause  h e  subscr:?;;o~ acl ax:' - - 
a o t e  o r  z c t e s  g l v e s  h e r e r o f s r e  t 3  b e c ~ m e  ZUIL azc  id, 2-d - - 
~ 1 1  payrncnts made on t h 1 ~  subscr:pt lon by suczcr : l s r  sna-- . - 
teccme -2s pr3per:;' of :he c9qora:Lor. - .  s f  a s  

-__-__ _ d  1 - cx ;daree  darnaces f o r  Eke f a ~ l ~ ~ r e  o r  i n e  suss- - -  -=-- -- "* - -  - 
c a r r j  ouz t h i s  c ~ n c r a c t  . ,. . . 

.> . . . . " . I 

- ,  
Uheecca, I n c .  may r e ) e c z  i.L.25 app1;ca~'sn s e i z r e  ~ s s ~ a z c e  5 :  ' "  

+ 

s t o c k  and conversion of t h e  account by nc::ze ZY r . 2  
s u b s c r 5 e r  and r e t u r n  of any inonles p a i d  he reuzder .  

T h i s  s u b s c r l p t l o n  contrac:  contains t h e  en:Lrz csnzrac: 
jetvdeen :he subscr ;ber  and Whee~cs ,  I n c .  and ~s scex-  sr 
r e p r c a e n L a i l q J e  05  :he csr?oracron Qr any ocher  ? o r z l c  zas 
2r.y power :a change o r  ai:er :he t e r n s  s f  zxe s i ~ s c r : ~ : : ~ ~ .  



THE SHARES O F  STOCX I N  WHEETCO, INC. HAVE NOT, NOR W I L L  

BE,  R E G I S T E R E D  OR Q U A L I F I E D  UNDER FEDERAL OR S T A T E  

S E C U R I T I E S  LAWS. THE S H A R E S  OF STOCK O F  WHEETCO, I N C .  
MAY NOT BE O F F E R E D  FOR S A L E ,  SOLD, PLEDGED OR OTHERWISE 
TRANSFERRED U N L E S S  S O  R E G I S T E R E D  OR Q U A L I F I E D ,  OR 
U N L E S S  AN E X E M P T I O N  FROM R E G I S T R A T I O N  OR Q U A L I F I C A T I O N  

E X I S T S .  

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, the parties have herem:= set = h e i r  haxcs 

and seals the day and year heroinbefcre written. 

WHEETCO , i N C  . , 
$ 1 ,  
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A S S E M B L Y  S H E E T  
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PG. CK. NG n.. 1"CII.t  



AFFIDAVIT OF INFORMFTION FOR 
PROOF OF CLAIM-MISCELLANEOUS BONDS 

S m e  r f South Dakota 
The undersigned being duly sworn, deposes and says: 

Cow ofMcPherson 

The ur lersigned Claimant makes this aEdavi5 and the fans set forth are true and correct 
- .  

1. The name and address of Claimant is: Jake and Arlene Schauer 
P.O. Box 425 
Faith SD 57626 

2. The name and address of Surety's Bonded Principal is: AUG 1 5 2001 
Larry WheetingiWheetco Inc. 
300 E. RR Ave. SOUTH DAKOTA PUBLSC 

Groton, SD 57445 UTIUTIES CXMMSSK3Ed 

3. The legal status of Claimant is: in their (Propria Persona) Nmra l  Person. 

I 4. The first and last date material was rendered was: January 5, 1999 
I February 28, 2000 
I 

1 
I 5 ,  Ma ierial was requested via standard South Dakota Elevator Scale Ticket and immediate 
I cas I sale to be paid immediately. 
I 

i 
6. t end  is 426,850.5 pounds of sunflowers. 

I 
7. Li xi below are the loads delivend which were not paid for I 

1 

W e  ': icket No. Date Kind of Grain Pounds Price 
, 10643 January 5,2000 Sunflowers 46,322.9 

10663 Jammy 12,2000 Sunflowers 47,396.2 $3,352.66 
50920 January 13,2000 Sunflowers 46,845.4 $3,279.25 
53060 January 17,2000 Sunflowers 48,815.2 
10696 Jarmary 21,2000 Sunflowers 50,233.6 $3.516.35 
10690 January 19,2000 Sunflowers 49,199.6 $;,357.18 

I 10728 February 2,2000 Sunflowers 48,372.4 
I 

I 10832 February 23,2000 Sunflowers 45,227.2 
I 10844 February 28,2000 Sunflowers 43.938 $3,034.40 

8. No7 ce was sent on June 11,2001 to Surety via Notice and Demand. 

9. Ne1 claim is $29,75 1.42 dollars in lawful money of account. 

10. Ck!m has not been assigned by Claimant. 





- - ,; : h i s  w i t n e s s .  

p e s t i o n s ?  

I 
MS. CREMEi?: Y e s .  T h a n k  y o u .  

CROSS-EXAMINATION 

,Y MS. CRZMER: 
-. . 

Q . M o r n i n g , , M r .  W h e e t i n g .  

A .  Good m o r n i n g .  ' 

Q .  J u s t  some q a e s t i o n s  I h a d  f r o m  

. e s : i m ~ z y .  ?ou c a i k  a b o u t  s t o c k  :ha=  was  i s s u e 2  

. - )e=-,~ee- ; a n u a r y  a z a  Apr:,, i b e l i e v e ,  :ha= c 5 a n g e d   yo^: 

- .  .-. 
::zanc:al 3 i ~ z a r e .  ~ 4 2 ~  was :ka: S Z O C ~  s c i d  Z C ?  

r. . Yr. S c n u r r ,  S s n c r r s ,  I n c c r ~ c r a z e d ,  was a n  

~ n v e s t o r ,  Sam S c h a u e r  a n d  J a k e  S c h a u e r .  

- -  - - .  MZ. XCS",ZNNCLT: i r  , may,  , n a v e  a s t z c : ~  

r e 5 i s : e r  r e c o r d  t h a t  I d i d n ' :  t h i n k  w a s  c o i n s  c ?  b e  

n e c e s s a r y  t o  ? u t  i n  a s  a n  e x h i b i z .  i3c y o u  wane z s  d o  

t h a c  nsw? 

(SXEI3IT NO. ;4 X A S  M A Z K Z 3  7 C 3  

i3ENTIFICXYION.i 

. - 
C .  On E x h i b i ~  5 ,  w h ~ c 5  :s y s c r  a c z ~ u z : s  ? a y a ~ - e  

. - - .- ,, ~ h o s e  p e c p i e ,  a n y  o n e  o f  t h o s e  p e o p i e  o r  more  t h a n  

o n e  w e r e  t o  come f o r w a r d  :aday o r  n e x z  week a n d  a s k  c o  

be p a i d ,  c ~ u l d  you p a y   hem? 

A .  I n  t c d a y ' s  c o n d i t i o n  i t  w o u i a  b e  p o s s ; z ; y  
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SHARES S O U  BETWEEN 1131199 AND 5131100 1 
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ain Type: 

Scale or Ref # 

Daternest Wght 

466 9fi100 28TW 

60 00 Soybeans 
56 00 Corn 

DEN ;LEY ZAMBO 

50 5 UNFLOWERS Check Ofl (YES) Apply to Contract f: 

( ross Tare Net Dock Net Molst 

v eight Weight Welgbt Percentage Dockage 0 00% 

71.720 29.740 31.9EO 4.00% i.Gi9.20 0 

0 0 ,  0 0 00% 0 00 0 

0 0 r- 1- 0 00% 0 00 0 

o o o o 0-P:u .. 0 00 0 

0 0 0 0 00% OM) 0 

0 0 0 0.00"/0 000 - 0 

0 0 0 0 00% 0 00 0 

0 0 0 3 50% 3.00 0 

0 0 0 
- -y, ') 90 0 

0 0 0 0 Oo0/n 0 00 0 

0 0 0 0 00% '2 00 0 

0 0 0 0 oO0L 0 00 0 

Net 'In! 

~b leu or*cp 

40.300 30 S t  :c55 

9 23 

0 00 

0 00 

0 00 

0 00 

0 0" 

0.00 

3 rlc) 

0 00 

O 00 

0 00 

Tatal 

Due 

S2.630.OC 

SO 00 

so 00 

SO 00 

w 00 

SO co 
SO 3C 

so SG 

SO 8GC 

so 00 

52  9') 

SO 00 

ITAL AMOUNT DUE 

SUNFLOWER CHECKOFF 

PD CK NO AMOUNT 

PD CK NO AMOUNT 



A S S  

 me: A R C 4  8 DENSLM ZAMBO 

M B L Y  S H E E T  

PO@S f%r Std. !3u 
60.00 Wheat 

32.00 Oats 

56.00 Rye 

60.00 Soybeans 
56.00 Corn 

oin Typa: BO I LOWERS CheckOfl (YES) Apply to Contract # 
-- 

Scale or Ref # ( ross Tare Net " ---Duck Net Most Net Net Total 

D M &  WgM V 'eight Weight Werght ~ e r c e n t & ^ e 4 k k a ~ e  0.00% Lb.lBu Pr~ce Due 

438 8R9tW 2TMI 69,480 29,380 40.1 00 6.00% 2xO6.00 0 37.694.00 90.0665 $2.506 65 

ITAL AMOUNT DUE 55.023 224 

3 AMOUNT DUE 

SUNFLOWER CHECKOFF 

PD CK NO. AMOUNT 

PO. CK NO. AMOUNT 

Beg rnng C o n h c l  Amount (Lbs/Bu) 0 # I S U  

>NATURE - 
Larr Wheebng. Owner of Wheelco. Dale 



WPIEETCO, INC ACCOUNTS Rl3CIENABLE 

Bee See i t 
Joe Can G n  r 

1 ) Holyokc Coop Am. 

INVOICE NUMBER 

Jon Loc :en t---pz-- 

DUE DATE AMOUNT 

IS 734.00 
320,82 

$ 1,054.85 
$ 1,475.08 

375.00 
3,507.40 

280.00 
175.00 -- 

$ 5,812.48 
2,800.00 

23 .OO 
$ 3823.00 

96.00 
27.00 

198.00 
629.60 
175.00 
120.00 

% 1,245.60 
1.138.50 

S 1,138.50 
523.80 
122.80 

$ 616.GO 

- DATE 
PAID 

04/2510 1 
5610.20 , 

1 

I 
I 



October 15, 2001 - 
\ . 

Wiiliam Pfeiffer 1.. 

Attorney At Law \ 

P.O. Box 1585 . 
14 SE 2nd Ave. 
Aberdeen, South Dakota 57402-1 585 

Dear Mr. Pfeiffer: 

Per our conversation this morning following is the list of producers that would fall 
under the jurisdiction of the Commission that currently have a graln payable and 
an accounts receivable with Wheetco. My recommendation to the Cornm~ssion 
will be to offset the accounts receivable against the grain accoilnts payable if your 
office would be in agreement with this method. 

I. Joe Cameron--grain accounts payable of $1 3,294.20 and an accounts 
receivable of 35.81 2.48. 

2 D & M Graln--grain accounts payable of S98.613.61 and an accounts 
receivable of $1,245.60. 

3. Owen Elsen--grain accounts payable of $9,209.79 and an accounts receivable 
of $1,138.50. 

4. Holyoke Coop Association-grain accounts payable of $17.31 5.65 and an 
accounts receivable of $4.83792. 

5 Mike Knoll--grain accounts payable of $1 1.61 3 66 and an accounts receivable 

6. Equinox Enterprises-gra~n accounts payable of $9,971 74 and an accounts 
receivable of $4,085.76. 

~t your earliest convenience pieass advlse if this method is acceptable to You 
Thank YOU for your prompt attention to th~s  matter. 

Sincerely, 

&B /lhli@\ 

Bob Knadle Director of TranspodationlWarehouse 



William J. Pfeijjfeer 
Atrornq at Law 
P. 0. Box 1585 

14 SE 2nd Avenue 
Aherdeen, SD 5 7402-1 585 

Tclcphonc: (605) 229- 1144 
Fax: (605) 229- 7984 

South Dakc :a Public Utilities Commission 
Attn: Rob h a d l e  
State Capit 11 Bldg. 
500 E. Cap to1 Avenue 
Pierre, SD ,7501 -5070 

Re: Meetso ,  Inc. 
Case No. 00-10188 

I Dcar Mr. K nadle: 

I rc  eivcd your fax of October 15,2001, regarding your recommendation to the 
Commissic 1 10 offset the account receivable against h e  ga in  accounts payable. That will work 
just fine w ~ : h  my office md I have imtructcd (he office manager, Mary Brink, to makc that 
adj~~stmrnt io our accounts receivables. Accordingly, m y  files a id  records will no longcr show a 
credit balal cc with regard to the 6 receivables dcrcribcd in your letter. In short, the following 
PeMN ant. entities will now be shown in my officc to havc thc follorvhg dcbit balanccs: 

Joe Cameron: 57481 -72 
D&M Grain: 597.368.01 
Owcn Elscn: S8,07 1.29 
Holyokc Coop: $12,477.73 
Mikc Knoll: 93.613.16 
Equinox Enterprise: S5J85.98 

Ag i n ,  I apologzc for bcing tardy in my communications with you, but I got caugllt up in 
that rare si uation where I've been working on 6 large b h p t c i c s  at the s m c  time Howevcr, 
with work .ig nights and weekends lately I am finally b e g i ~ n g  to get currenl so hupefully I will 
soon be in r better posilion to deal morc rapidly with our intcnctiom in this care. s,a&/c 

William J. Pfciffer 

WJPIss Chapter 7 trustee 



CUSTC LMER INVOICE NUMBER DUE DATE AMOUNT 

- 
Bee Sec d 01 1843 0711 4/00 S 734.00 

011863 071'2W00 320.85 
% 1,054.85 

Joe Can leron 01 1701 . 05/24/00 $ 1,475.08 
01 1772 86/04/00 375.00 

01 181 1 07/02/00 3,507.40 

01 1892 07130/00 280.00 
01 1906 08/09/00 175.00 

$ 5.812.48 

Owen E !sen 01 1688 05119/00 
1 1.1 38.50 
I 

605-99~ -2269 1 % 1,138.50 

Chad G :ray 012508 05127/0 1 I 523.50 

I 012510 05131/01 / 122.80 
1 $ 646.60 IHolyokt. Coop Assn. 01249 1 05101/01 i 4,837.92 
I .S 4.837.92 

DATE 
PAID 



Capitol OITrcc 
Tclcphonc (6051773-3m 

FAY (605)773-3809 

Conwmcr tiorlrnc 
4 1-800-331-1 782 

m' Throueh 
Rela? South Dakota 

1-800-877- 1 1 13 

* 
Jim Bure 
Chatman 

Pam >cl5on 
VICK-Chxman 

L a A a  Schocnfeldcr 
Cornrnlssroncr 

W ~ l l r u n  Buliard Jr 
E~ccurrvc Drrcctor 

Harlan Bcsl 
\lmm C Bcnrnmn 

Suc C~chos 
I ;Y~  E Crcrncr 
Xl~chclc 51 Fmrs 
\ lu lct tc Flschb~ch 
Hcxhcr h Fomm 

Shtrlccn Fupm 
\1m Grddmps 

LCWIS Hmrnond 
Lcm Hcah 

Carnron Hoscck 
LIS~ Hull 

Dakc Jacohron 
k x t c  Johnson 
Doh K n ~ d i c  

Dcla~nc hot&> 
Chxlcnc LunJ 
T c m  Sorurn 

Grc;c?n A R~slor 
hctth Scnpc: 

p.o:snc I l l t i  V. ICSI 

* 

. .. 
. iue Capilol Building. 500 Ex: Crpllol Avenue. P ~ m c .  S o a h  Dakota 5750 1-51'70 

October 15, 2001 

William Pfeiffer _ 

Attorney At Law , 

P.O. Box 1585 
14 SE 2nd Ave. 
Aberdeen, South Dakota 57402-1 585 

\ \ 

Dear Mr. Pfeiffer: 

Per our conversation this morning follow~ng is the list of producers that would fall 
under the jurisdiction of the Commiss~on that currently have a gram payable and 
an accounts rece~vable with Wheetco. My recommendallon to the Comm~ss~on 
will be to offset the accounts receivable against the grain accounts payable if your 
office would be in agreement w ~ t h  t h ~ s  method. 

1. Joe Cameron--grain accounts payable of $1 3,294.20 and an accounts 
rece~vable of $5,812.48. 

2.  D 8 M Grain--grain accounts payable of 598.61 3.61 and an accounts . 

receivable of $1,245.60. 

3 Owen Elsen--grain accounts payable of 59.209.79 and an accounts receivable 
of $1,138.50. 

4. Holyoke Coop Association--gra~n accounts payable of Sl i .315.65 and an 
accounts rece~vable of $4,837.92. 

5. Mike Knoll--grain accounts payable of $1 1,613.66 and an accounts receivable 
of $2,000.50. 

5. Equinox Enterprises-grain accounis payable of S9.971 74 and an accounts 
receivable of $4,085 76. 

At your earliest convenlence please adv~se if t h~s  method IS acceo:able to you 
Thank you for your prompt attention to th~s  matter 

Sincerely, 

Bob Knadle Director of TransportationlWarehouse 



WiIQiam J. Pfeiffer 
Attorney at Law 
P. 0. Box 1585 

14 SE 2nd Avenue 
- -A berdeen, SD 5 7402-1585 

Mary J. Brr ~k -. . Tclcphone: (605) 219- 11 44 

Legal Ass& mr/Ofice Manager Fax: (605) 229- 7984 
October 15, h 1  . 

South Dak ~ t a  Public Utilities Commission 
Am: Bob Knadle 
Stare Capi ol Bldg. 
500 E. Cai it01 Avenue 
Pierre, SD 57501-5070 

Re: Wheetco, Inc. 
casc No. 00-10188 

Dcar Mr. 1 nadle: 

I rc xivcd your fax of October 15,2001, regarding your recommendation ro the 
Cornmissis In to offset the account receivable against the grain accounts payable. That will work 
just f i e  w .th my office and I have instructed h e  office manager, Mary Brink, to makc that 
adjustmen to our accounts receivables. ~ccordingly, my files and records will no longcr show a 
credit bak Ice with regard to   he 6 receivables described in y o u  letter. In short, the followi~lg 
persons ar. J entities will now be shown in my officc to have the following dcbit balanccz: 

Joe Cameron: 57481.72 
D&M Grain: 597,368.01 
Owen Elscn: S8,07 1.29 
Holyokc Coop: $12.477.73 
Mike Knoll: 93,613.i6 
Equinox Enterprise: S5J385.98 

A1 ain. I apolog~zr  for bcing tardy in my communications with you, bur I got cwght up in 
that rare s ru t ion  where I 've been working on 6 large bankruptcies at the s m c  t h e .  Howevc:, 
with wod ,ng nights and weekends lately I am finally beginning ro get currenl so hupcfi~lly I will 
soon be ir a better position to deal more rap~dly with our intcract~ons in this case. 

Sincerely, 

William J. Pfciffcr 1 

Chapter 7 trustee 



Uheetco,  Inc .  
Accoun ts  Parable  

A o i n s  R e p o r t  

:/? FCEOUYi: ALL 

YFJOOi! # M I  
I f l O l C E  KUEBER C iRREN1 1 TO 30 3 1  1 0  60 6 1  T O  90 OVER 90 ~RES!TS IOTA1 DUE 

CORREHi 

_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _  _ _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ _  _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _  _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _  _____-__- -_-  ------------ ------------ ------------ ------------------- 
.Xfk6eO 5,690 .00 -  J ,S~O.OO-PREPAY 453244 

------------ ___-_-_-_--_ -__--_-_---- --zi*---..--- ------------ ------------ ------------ -/' 

.?MOr ioials: 0.00 12,Sb7.20 4,322 .to 4.666.!0-- 6,191.31 4,580.30-  X . 9 6 9 . 5 1  

.%?I)",? HARRY IIIP!E!lEHT I b  . . 
2.27 :.'7 F!NANCE CHAREE . 2 4  ,I -- 
L... 2 . 2 :  FINANCE CHARGE ./;9/30 ;i&TEBEHT 
2.26 2 . 3  FINANCE CHARGE .. ?t SiLTE!!ENT 
2.31 2.31 FINANCE CHARGE .c?i? STATEnEHi -. - 50.51 56.51 FRE!6HT, FINANCE i H  

:L:!!ER 25TH SikiE!!EH 
.. -,? ,- - 14; .3? 147.23 AUGi? REPAIRS . c J , l j  

; -54 J .!A Fil{ANCE CHAfiLE 
.;lUART !!TH SiA!E!!EH 

X.:? 2 6 .  :? CAP ASSY, F i H  CHAEG 
-2': 2713 STAiiCEHT 
:,HE 2 S i H  SiklE!!EHT 2.41 :.41 :!NANCE :HAKE 

_ _ _ _  _ _ _ _ _ _ _  _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _  _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _  ___-___- -_ - -  ------------ ------------  ------------  

5 .90 1 4 7 . 2  0 .30  9e.91 3 .go 0.00 ZJb.:: ?:t:c; ~ G L . ? ~ z :  

-:7;IC HARRY 5 LOCKE ELEC F I C  
- 7 7  2,568.:: :,5a9.7: 6XAOtPS INSiFLLAT:: . , 
- * a  84.37 84.?7 3P60 BREdKEB 
?.* " ') 30.51 . . -* 30.51 LAEOR-!!OTOR/GRhIN : 

325.33 3 2 5 . 2  RE?AIRS TO CONDUI! . ::9 
- * L  311.43 2 l i  .:! REPAIRS 

..a- 

7 2  .:: ::.:a FINANCE CHARGE , -::5 
, a -  69.24 59.24 REPkIRS TO L E i  

.* .L 

. X U S i  251H SiClEEXT 1 .?? :.?8 FINANCE CHARGE 
_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _  _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _  _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _  _____..---_-- ------------ ------------ ------------ 

?KC: T g i a l c :  0 .OO 9 .GO 0.00 0.3'2 2,564.77 0 . 3 0  >,551.;7 

i:X?O 3ON HEA?YEN 7 
- --a- ., .. 21 

5 ZZ2E 
. . m - -  . .". .. --"a - .,..- 
: A*:; - - - - -  -. - 2  : I  

:,:0:.71 GRAIN - 30  SiJl lFL3Ui 
5 ,000 .50 -  5,300.00-PREP4: YJNFLOUERS 

_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _  ------------ 
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WHEETCO, D-CI 
300 Ead Railrond Ave. 

13roton SD 5 7445 
?R CM THE DESK OF KRIS CUTLER 

- .-- - 
\-- -- 

3ctober 30. 2000 

RE: fbclosed Amorrization Schedules 

To: i ,11 Current Note Holder;: 

i am rending ow amortization schedules. which I promised when all our notes were 
anri nlly signed. Listed will be the inurast m e .  number of months papencr; will be 
mad< , the total note amount and h e  monlldy p a p e n t  nnounl 

You will notice hat as of this point in tinv. m exact cormnencement dare on h e  
note ~apmnts is not listed Until contimation m d  completion of the loan appiicdon is 
donr . no c e k n  dYe can be listed However. be assured ha etrerything is being processed 
and will let you know as soon as I hear my update. on a time iiame. 

Sincerely, 

I C i s  Cutler. Accounfanf 
Wheetco, Inc. 



.lame: FF ED ~'EDMUND EISENSFIAUN 

;rain Type: S/: 'FLOWER CheckOtl (YES) ~ p p l y  to Contract # 

Scale or Ref # Gross Tare Net Dock Net Mo~st 

Damest  Wght Nelght We~ght Weight Percentage D a b g e  0.00% 

:. 1829 2~Q1jQ141TW 43,680 19.280 24.400 3.Wh 73200 0 

DI ID 31.100 6.760 2 4 , W  3.00% 730.20 0 

Net Net 

Lb.lBu Pnce 

23.668.00 %0.1m 

23.609 so 
000 

0.00 

5.2 

0.00 
0.00 

0.00 

000 

000 

0.00 
n m  
V . W  

FRED EDMUND 
30.856.80 16421.00 

4.93 SAFFLOWER CHECKOFF 





PC). m. NO. ABrbOiUWT 



56.00 Rye 
80.00 ,?qbaam 
56.00 Corn 

Name: DALE PATERSON 

GrainTp: . SAFFLOWER CheJckOff (YES) Apply to Contract # 

Scale or R e f #  G m s  Tare Net Do& Net Mast 

M e s t W g M  Weight Weight W q M  Percentage Dockage O.OOBab 
112136R9/C#)3&Tb+i 77.W 29.160 47900 3.00% 1,437.00 0 

Net Net 

LbJBu Price 
46,463.00 m . m  
l7,OQl .MI 

48,267.20 
0.M 

0.00 

om 
0.00 

0.00 

0.00 
0.00 

0.00 

0.00 

T-l 

Due 
$4,181 67 

$1.538.22 
$4..W.W 

sl.m 
$0.00 

S3.m 
SJ.w 
sD.00 

m.M) 
m.00 
m.00 

w.w 

TOTlsL M O U N T  DUE f 10.OS3.94 

MET A)ROUNT DUE 

SAFFLOWER CHECKOFF 

PO. CK NO. AMOUNT 

PD. CK NO. AMOUNT 



r m  : FQX 1.83. : 

A S S E M B L Y  S H E E T  

PaDldsParSW.& 

a00 Wherrt 
3200 CMa 

w.OO Rye 

S d e o r R c J . f #  Gross Tan? Nest Dock 

Wght Weight Weight WdpM Pe- 

1 1 ~ 7 7 ~ ~  73.800 29.160 44.640 3.00% 
WP 34?W 3 1 . M  9.780 21,700 3.m 

0 0 0 0 . m  

0 0 0 0 . m  

0 0 0 0.05% 

0 0 0 0.0046 

0 0 0 0.00% 

0 0 0 O . m  

0 0 0 0.00% 

Ne! Moist 
cbckage O.m 

1,339.20 0 
651.06 0 

0.00 0 

0.00 0 

0.00 0 

0.00 0 

0.m 0 

0.00 0 

0.00 0 

TOTAL AMOUNT DUE 

PO. CK MO. M O U N T  

PD. CK NO. AMOUNT 



b i d e r :  Ro~ter. Brad & Alan V m d e ~ ~ ~ l  

Fm ~uerccr~Bo1~nwa~mni~entnyyth6lLendatbc~nomtof~ 7 0 , 5 : ! . 1 ; r .  , 
at t : P& of lo?! pcr ycar for a pcriod of 7 years, from the date this note vas 
ug :d mfil Ulc dus if is pad iurl Id @%eefco wiU recone crudf!/orprepqmenic, r&ng 
rlre d m n m  of~nrerssl ro be repad). 

UT r=TCO, INC. 
30: Eaat W o a d  Avc. 



F W  NJ. : lug .  1; Z C O :  37: 39FM 

Apply to Contract X 

Scale CK RL! f# 
DatdTm wmt 

1;m 7/2<,3 22w 

; ;zx?m 3 2 ~  

i 1245 7124PX, 32 5Xt 

! ? 227 7R4Kr) S N \ I  

1123.5 7 E d X  37 5T-W 

f 1x1 7mm 3 3 w  

! 1 ?L5 7R7m 33W 

-\ 
\- 

Net Mcrst 
Cockage 0.00% 

1266 00 0 

8S3 3 0 

1 29533 0 

2 2 4 4  90 @ 
1 'z'$?l 20 C 

* W3.8C 0 

O M  40 -2 0 

O tt C 
i) 170 3 

0 CX) 0 

30C) I) 

000 0 

Total 

Due 

52.967 72 

S? 956 94 

6.3 531 G i  

33 905 95 
S7.ZX !9 

S3.w.Y 3 

S3.07C 75 

50.03 
-do0 

s o 0  
WOC 

50.00 

522.01 1.479 
TCTAL bMOUI\TT DL'E 

LESS D e d x b a ~  f i  
$91 CS 

r,Clec)con 

Nhsr 

221 920 397 
NET WC'JNT DUE 



Grain Type. 01 SUNFLOirJE3S Ckeci! Gff  ,YES, ,41;p1y KO Coiltract P 

TOTAL AMOUNT WE 
f2.972 41E 

X W A  TURE 



my. 1; 200: x:3sm f3 FROr.: FFX N3. : - - 

lame 

TOTAL AMOUNT W E  



FRY NO. : 

Name: i mrn VANDERVORST 

Apply to Contract # 

Scale or Ref # Grass Tare Net Dock Net Mo~st blet Net 

&&dT&Wght W ~ g h t  Weight We~ght Percentage Dockape 0.00% Lb mu Pnce 

;'1=-31W 81.260 25.529 54.740 40046 2,18960 0 52.W.4;) 600725 
0 0 3 0 00% 000 0 0.00 

G 0 0 0 om 000 0 OM 

0 0 0 0 00% 0.00 0 0 03 

0 0 3 o m  000 0 003 

0 " 0 C.Wh 000 0 003 

0 0 0 0 00% om 0 om 
n 0 0 0 00% 0.00 0 om - 

LESS: ikciEh% 

a-iecwf 
. -. 

NET AMOUNT W E  

CONTRACT 
SETTLEMENTS 
Contrsarr 

FREIGHT TO THORSTENSON @ S3OOff LAT 53CQ.W 

PO. CK. NO .%33 AUOUN; $23 " ~ 3 0 ~ E  0 



. 
- 

CVHEETCO, iNC- 
300 East Railrond Ave. 

1 3 0 t 0 ~  SD 57445 ' 

FROM THE DESK OF KRlS CUTLER 

E: Enclosed Amortization Schedules 

To: i l l  CurrmNore Holders: 

I am sendin9 our monizarion schedules. wh~ch  I promised when all our notes were 
ong nally signed Listed will be the intarsst m e .  number of monlhs pqmenffi will be 
mead ., h e  Iota1 note amount and h e  montlily payment amount 

You will notice thal as of this point in t h e .  an exact commencement date on the 
note paymmn is not listed Until confjrrn;luon and completion of the loan applicdon is 
don1 . no certain date can be listed However. be nssured that everything is being processed 
md w ~ l l  let you know as soon as I hear any updates on a time h m e .  

Sincerely, 

F i s  Cutler. Accounlant 
Wheetco, h c .  



nay .  12 2Q3: 37:3EIPM F.: 



A S S E M B L Y  S H E E T '  

> 

wHCLETCO * & ('5 '3) i2 
60.00 Wheet 

: - .! t-: \-I 12 . 
00 BOX 668 

Warn@: JIM FAULTlCH 

Grain Type: STRIPE ROWERS Check On (NO) Apply to Contract $4 

Gross 
Weight 

68,640 

56.180 

0 

0 

0 

0 

0 

0 

0 

0 

0 

0 

Tare 
Weight 

27,700 

27,180 

0 

0 

0 

0 

0 

0 

0 

0 

0 

0 

Net Dock 
Weight Percentage 

40.540 6.00% 

29,000 6.00% 

0 0.00% 

0 0.00% 

0 0.00% 

0 0.00% 

0 0.00% 

0 0 00% 

0 0.00% 

0 0.00% 

0 0 00% 

0 0.00% 

Net Maid 
Dockage 0.00% 

2.456.40 0 

1.740.00 0 

0.00 0 

0.00 0 

0.00 0 

0.00 0 

0.00 0 

0.00 B 

0 00 a 
0.00 0 

0.00 0 

0.00 0 

Met Net 
Lb,'Bu Price 

38,483.60 $0.0872 

27,250.00 

0 00 

0 00 

0.00 

0 00 

0 00 

0 00 

0 GC 

0 00 

0 00 

0 00 

"3TAL AMOUNT DUE 

LESS: Dedudons 

Checkoff 
Misc. 

NET AMOUNf DUE 

eeglnnlng C ~ m c t  Amount ( L S s ' E U )  0 tlBU 

Total Setled Amount 65,743 60 # / B U  

Let :o be Semed 



P b 6 t M l 3 L V  b t l t t +  

WHEETCO P a s  Per Std Bu 

PO BOX668 ' 

GtmTTON, SD . 32.00 Oats 

57445 
(a53978 1 1 1 6000 soybeam 

5600 Cwn 

.uame JIM FAULSTICH . 
;ram Type: STRIPE SUNFLOWERS Check On (NO) Apply to Contract # 

Scale or Ref # 

Daterrest Wght Welght We~ght We~ght Percentage Dockage 0 00% LD 1% 

' iiSi 1117101 2 6 W  77.460 20,360 46.600' 8 00% 3.723.00 0 42,872 00 SO 0 5 2  52.732 

27.760 8 240 19 520 800% 1.56160 0 17 958 40 PUP 

i :793 1/18/01 26TW 77.420 31.300 46.120 8.00% 3,689 60 0 42.436 40 

28.260 8.240 20,020 8 0096 1 601 60 0 18 418 40 PUP 
0 0 0 0 00% 0 00 0 0 00 

0 0 0 0 00% 0 00 0 0 00 

0 0 0 0 00% 0 00 0 0 00 

c 00 0 0 0 0 00% 0 00 0 

0 0 0 0 009'0 0 00 0 C 00 I 

210 930 78 640 132.26Q 

1a0h OVER 20 21901 26 ' S i2.GOEWT= 

.OTAL AMOUNT DU Z 32% THROUGH 20 99776 94 5 8  M ) M =  

.E;S. Deducbons. 

. '  .w....--.,- 
VN I UUC 

T T L E M E N T S  

Beglnnmg Cor;Sact Amounl (U-u) 

Total Settled AmMKit 12: 679 20 # / ~b 

~ e r ;  to 3e 3erBed -.=1"?: " I Z L '  

. 
,tGhrAiGE 

L J T ~  'Meebng. Cmer of Vdhee!co Date 

- _ _  



W E T C O ,  IKC ACCOUNTS RECEIVABLE 

- 
CU! TOMER 

Corn nodi ty 
Val zting, Co 
67%' 64-7820 
D & -d Grain 

- 
Chad Geray 

Holyoke Coop Assn. 

Jense I Feed 62 Seed 

Jones Farms 
605-2 15-5427 - 
Knigf r Seed 
Comj .my 
800-3 28-2999 
Mike ?;no11 

Kevir Larson 

Jon L. cken 

INVOICE NUMBER DUE DATE AMOUNT 
'. 



'-. 
State Capitol Building. 500 East Capitol Avenue. Pierre, South Dakota 57501-5070 

October 15, 2001 

William Pfeiffer 
Attorney At Law 
P.O. Box 1585 
14 SE 2nd Ave. 
Aberdeen, South Dakota 57402-1 585 

Tran~ponatronl 
Warchousc Dtvisron 

Tclcphonc (605)773-5280 
FAX (605)773-3225 

Consurr rr Hotlinc 
1-800-352-1781 

Inrcrnct W cbsifc 
rm.puc~tatc.sd.u%'pud 

* 
Jim Burp. 
Chalr;nu, 

Pam 3clron 
ViccCharman 

Lzda  Schoenlrldcr 
Comrn~ssroncr 

William Bullard Jr 
E.tccu~rvc Dtrcc~or 

H h n  D c s ~  
Sianm C Bcnmmn 

Suc C~chos 
K m n  E Crcmcr 
Sltchclc 51 F ~ I S  
%.rlcnc Ftschh~ih 
H c ~ ~ h c r  K Fornc) 

Sh~rlccn Fugrn 
M ~ Q  Grddlngs 

Lcwts Hammond 
L c n ~  Hcdb 

C m  Howck 
Ltsa Hull 

Davc Jacobson 
Kmtc Johnson 
Bob b s d l c  

Dclstr. K o l b  
Chzrlm Lund 
Tcm Xorum 

&go? A Rtslo\ 
 kc^^ Scngrr 

Rols>nc Atlu U I ~ S I  

* 

Dear Mr. Pfeiffer: 

Per our conversation thls morning following is the list of producers that would fall 
under the jurlsdict~on of ihe Comm~ssicn that currently have a grain payable and 
an accounts receivable with Wheetco. My recommendation to the Cc~mmiss~on 
will be to offset the accounts receivable against the grain accounts payable if your 
cffice would be in agreement wlth thls method. 

1. Joe Cameron-gram accounts payable of $1 3,294.20 and an accounts 
receivable of $5,812.48. 

2. D & M Grain-grain accounts payable of $98,513.61 and an accounts 
receivable of S1,245.60. 

3. Owen Elsen--grain accounts payable of $9.209 79 and an accounts receivable 
of $1,138.50. 

4. Holyoke Coop Association--grain accounts payable of 51 7,315.65 and an 
accounts receivable of $4,837.92. 

5. Mike Knoll--grain accounts payable of $1 1.61 3.66 and an accounts receivable 
of $2.000.50. 

6. Equinox Enterprises-gram accounts payable of $9,971 74 and an accounts 
receivable of $4,085.76. 

At your earliest convenience. please adv~se ~f th~s  method IS acceptable to you 
Thmk you for your prompt attention to th~s matter 

. 
Sincerely. 

Bob Knadle Director of TransportationlWarehouse 



-. 
WilIiam J.  Pfevfeer 

Attorney at t a w  
P. 0. Box 1585 

I4 SE 2nd Avenue 
A b e r d m ,  SD 57402-1585 

Mary J. , 'rmk 
Legal As islanr/Ofice Manager 

Octobcr 15,2001 

South D ikota Public Utilities Cornmissio~l 
Am: B jb Knadle 
State Cs pit01 Bldg. 
500 E. C apitol Avenue 
Pierre, D 57501-5070 

Re: Whtetco. Inc. 
Casc No. 00-10 188 

Dcar M . Knadle: 

i received your fax of October 15,2001, regarding your recommendation to the 
Cornmi: sion to offset the account receivable against the grain accounts payable. That will work 
just lint with my office and I have instructed h e  office Inanagcr, Mary Brink, to makc that 
zdjustm :nt to our accounts receivables. Accordingly, m y  files and records will 110 longcr show a 
credit b. lance with regard to the 6 receivables described in your letter. In shorl, the fol lowi~~g 
persons and entities will now be shown in my officc to havc the followvb~g debit balances: 

Joe Cameron: 5748 1.72 
D&M Grain: S97.368.01 
Owen Elscn: S8,07 1 .29 
Holyokc Coop: % 12,477.73 
Mikc Knoll: $3,613.16 
Equinox Enterprise: 55,885.98 

\gain, I apologize for bcing tardy in my communicndons with you. but I got caught up in 
that ran situation where I've been working on 6 large bankruptcia at the same tirnc. Howevcr, 
with wvc i h g  nights and weekends lately1 am finally beginning to get current so hupchlly I will 
soon bc in a better position to deal more rapidly with our inferactions in this c u e .  

Sincerely, 

William 1. Pfciffcr . 
WJP/s: Chapter 7 trust= 



/Sip+' % ,,,,.,I -jbT3, &j-oa 1413 PC. (14 PI .  - . &/- 



Scale or Re? B 

m e ~ t  wgn 
1 r n Y i l M f O r n  

NET AM0uf'J-r W E  

?! r! Doc t: F! ?! ?.'c!zl 

1 P m z ~  I3x-y Q.M'Y, 

? ~..7w M M# 3.7s M I) 

0 0 .m 0 .M 0 

D 0 . w  u 13) 0 

@ 0.133% O j k  tj 

G 0.00% 0.00 0 

0 0 .m 0.00 0 
n 
b o m  0.00 0 

c rY.009, 1?m P 

0 o.m"r, om 0 

0 0.0(3% 0.00 3 

0 ' 1  M% 0 LW 0 

u u.w?b a fri u 



ain Type: Apply to Contract 

Scale or Ref # Gross Tare Net Dock Net Most 

Date/T& Wght Weight Weight Weight Perrrntage Dackage 0.00% 

4108117A)(3 561W 33.940 11,980 2 1 . S  20.0046 4.39200 0 

4152V18/0055.5TIA 23.620 11.930 11.720 120036 1,406.40 0 

413 8118100 53TW Y).m 11.900 18.900 / 1 4 . W  26416.00 0 

0 0 0 0.0(3% 0.00 0 

0 0 0 0 . m  0.00 0 

0 0 0 0 . m  0.00 0 

0 0 0 0.0096 0.00 0 

0 0 0 0.0046 0.00 0 

0 0 0 0 .m 0.00 0 

0 0 0 0 . m  0.00 0 

0 0 0 0.00% 0.00 0 

0 0 0 0.0044 0.00 0 

Net Net 
Lb./Bu Pr~ce 

17.568.00 SO 0700 

10.313 60 

16.254.00 

000 

0.00 

0.00 

0.00 

0.00 

0.00 

0 00 

0.00 

0 00 

Total 

Due 

Sl.ZZ.9.76 

$721 95 

$1.137 78 

so00 

90.00 

'50.00 
s0.m 
$0.00 

$0.00 

90.m 

$0.00 

$0.00 

ITAL AWlOi lM  DUE 

3 AMOUNT CUE .53 089 492 
I -  - 

5 ,  

AMOUNT . - .- 
PO C K  F.X) ' I - _  r . . 

7 .  1 

~ A T U R E  

arry VIJheetlng. Owner of Wheetco. Date 

Pane 'I 



m0: .3E CAMERON 

311-1 Type: f 'ED MILLET c%xkOn 

Grass Tare 
WefgM WelgM 

32.740 12160 

34.640 12.100 

33.440 12080 

31.340 12.050 

21.980 12.000 

0 0 

0 0 

0 0 

0 0 

0 0 

0 0 

0 0 

Net Dock Net Moist 

Weight Percentage Dockage 0.00% 

20.580~' 14.00% 2881.20 0 

22.540 V 18.50% 4.169.90 0 

2 1 . m /  1 1 . m  2349.60 0 

19.280 / 14.00% 2699.20 0 

9.980 14.00% 1.397.20 0 

0 O . m  0.00 0 

0 0.00% 0.00 0 

0 0.00% 0.m 0 

0 0.0046 0.00 0 

o O.OC)?~. 0.00 a 
0 0.00% 0.00 0 

0 0.0046 0.00 0 

Apply to Contract # 

Net Net 
Lb.lBu Pnce 

17,698 90 50.0575 

18.370 10 

19.0 10 A0 $0 0700 

16,580 eo 
8.582.80 

0.00 
0 00 

0.00 

0 00 

0.00 

0.00 

0 00 

Total 

Due 

S1.017.fi8 

Q1.056 28 

f 1.330.73 

51.160 66 

5600 80 

50.00 

SO 00 

$0.00 

m.m 
50.00 

S0.00 
s0.00 

'TA l  MOUNT DUE 55.166 142 

:T AMOUNT DUE 

PD CK NO. AMOUNT 

PO CK NO AMOUIJT 

.any Wheebng. Owner of VJheetco. Date 

psse 1 



:UN DATE: 0 4 / 2 5 / 0 1  U h e e t c o ,  i n c .  0:c: ; 
:EN TIRE: e:53 AR Accounts D a y a b l e  

A g i n g  R e ~ o r :  _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _  ___________________---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------.--- 
:I A I D  QCCOUNT: ALL 

33 EEHCH iNDUSiR!1 : 
.m? ! , X h . N  : ,200.30 6gADES I~S:;?~;*icfi 

- ----_---__ ______- - - -__  _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _  _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _  ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ _ ~ ~ ~ _ _ _  _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _  _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _  
ztmr iotais: ? .30 0 .to ?.,X ..-. : ,300.30 P - -  

d .  J 2  : $ >OC,. 50 ? g; ", 



Grain Type: 

Grces 

Weight 

80.m 
0 

0 

0 
0 

C 

0 

0 
0 

0 

0 
0 

Tam 

Weight 

28.940 
0 

0 

0 

0 

0 

0 

0 

0 
0 

0 

0 

Net Dock 
Weight Ptrcentage 

51.060 0.004g 

0 0.00% 

0 0.00% 

0 0 . m  
0 o m  
0 O.m 

0 O.m 
0 0.00% 
0 0.00% 
0 O.nPA 

0 0.000b 
0 0.000h 

Net Motet 
DoGknge 0.00% 

0.00 0 

0.00 0 

0.0 0 
0.00 0 

0.00 0 

0.00 0 

0.00 0 

0.00 0 
0.00 0 

0.00 0 

0.00 0 

0.00 0 

Net Net 

LbJBu Pnce 

51.[)611.00 $0.0500 

0.06 

0.00 
om 
0.00 

0.W 

0.00 

0.00 
0.m 
0.00 

0.00 

0.50 

PD. CK NO. AMOUNT 

PO. CbC NO. AMOUNT 



WHEETC0;INC ACCOUNTS WCEWABLLE 
1 - 

:U5 TOMER I N O I C E  NUMBER / DUE DATE AMOUNT 

$4.00 
320.85 

$ 1,054.85 
$ 1,475.08 

375.00 
3,507.40 

280.00 
175.00 

$ 5,812.48 
3,800.00 

23.00 
$ 3823.00 

96.00 
27.00 

198.00 
629.60 
175.00 
120.00 

j P 1.245.60 - 
Owe. Elsen 01 1688 0511 9/00 

1 
1.138.50 

605-"94-2269 1 $ 1,138.50 - 
Chad Geray 05127/0 1 523.80 

012510 I 012108 
0513 1/01 122.80 

' $ 646.60 - 
Holy .~ke Coop Assn. 012491 05/01/01 i 4.837.92 

- ' $ 4,837.92 

Jensc ;l Feed & Seed 012452 041 12.10 1 I 18.00 
I $ 18.0C 

Jone: F a r ~ ~ s  012509 05/3:101 I 47.0C 

605-1 25-5427 
Knig it S d  011218 !2118!99 

$ 3,454.2C Corn any t 
800-1 2f3-2999 ! 
Mikc Knoll t 1 011865 1 07R1100 

I 

Jon I x k e n  010916 t 101 17/99 370.9( 

012111 10101 100 726.4 
S 1.097.3( 

I I 

DATE 
PAID 



Czpirol Oficc 
Tclcphoac (605)773-3201 

FLY (605)773-3809 

TTS Throueh 
Rclay Sourh D ~ L o t a  

1-800-877-1113 

6 

Jim Bure 
Chatrman 

Pam \elson 
Vcc-Chatmm 

b s L a  Schornfcldcr 
Cornm~;;wncr 

Hman Bcsr 
51mm C Bcmmn 

Suc Cichos 
Kmn E Crcrncr 
S t ~ i h c l c  !4 F m t s  

S1srlc:rc Ftschbach 
Hcarhcr G Fornc! 

Shtrlccn Fugn 
XI- Gtdd~ngs 

Lcwts Hmmond 
Lcnt Hcd) 

Cmron Hosccl  
Ltsa Hull 

Dave Jacobson 
Gartc Johnson 
Bob Ladle 

Dclxnc Kulbo 
Chxlcnc Lund 
Tcrr) Norurn 

Gregory A Rtslob 
Kcnh Scngcr 

Roi3.rnc .\dis WICSI 
4 

State Caplrol Building, 500 East Cap~tol Aven'ue. Plcrre. South Dakota 5750 1-5070 

. 
October 15, 2001 

William Pfeiffer 
Attorney At Law 
P.O. Box 1585 
14 SE 2nd Ave. 
Aberdeen, South Dakota 57402-1 585 

Dear Mr. Pfeiffer: 

Per our conversation this morning following IS the list of producers that would fall 
under the jurisd~ctlon of the Commiss~on that currently have a graln payable and 
an accounts recelvable with Wheetco My recommendation to the Commiss~on 
w ~ l l  be to offset the accounts recelvable agamst the gram accounts pavable if your 
office would be in agreemen; with thls method. 

1. Joe Cameron-gram accounts payable of $1 3,294.20 and an accounts 
rece~vable of $5,812.48. 

2. D & M Gram-grain accounts payable of $98,613.61 and an accounts 
receivable of $1,245.60. 

3. Owen Elsen-gra~n accounts payable of $9,209 79 and an accounts recelvable 
of 51 ,1 38.50. 

4. Holyoke CCOP Associat~on--gram accounts payable of 517.315 65 and an 
accounts receivable of $4,837 92 

5. Mike Knoll-gra~n accounts payable of $1 1.61 3 66 and an accounts rece~vable 
of $2,000.50 , , . + -  

6 Equinox Enterprises-grain accounts payable of 59.971 i 4  and an accounts 
receivable of $4,085 76 

At your earllest convenience, please advlse ~f this method IS acceptable to you 
Thank you for your prompt attention to thls matter 

Smcerely, 

Bob Knadle Director of Transportatron/Warehouse 



Attorney at Law 
P. 0. Box 1585 

I ~ S E  2nd Avenue 
Aberdeen, SD 32402-1.585 

Mary J. Srlnk . Tclcphom. (605) 22 9- 11 44 
Legal .4 slsranl/Ofice Afanager , Fax: (605) 229- 7984 

October 15,2001 

South r akota Public Utilities Commission 
Am: E 35 Knadle 
State C: pit01 Bldg. 
500 E. ( 'apitol Avenue 
Pierre, : D 57501-5070 

Re: Wheetco, Inc. 
Case No. 00-10188 

Dear M -. Knadle: 

receivcd your fax of October 15,2001, regarding your recommendation 10 the 

Cornmi: iion to offset the account receivable against the ga in  accounts payable. That will work 
just fine with my office and I have instrucrcd ihe ofice manager, Mary Brink, to make that 
adjustm n t  to our accounts receivables. Accordingly, my files and records will 110 longcr show a 
credit b: lance with regard to the 6 receivables described in your letter. In short, the following 
persons and entities will now be shown in my ofGcc to have tlic following dcbit balanccs: 

Joe Cameron: $7481.72 
D&M Grain: 597,368.0 1 
Owcn Elscn: S8,07 1.29 
Holyokc Coop: $12,477.73 
Mikc Knoll: $9,613.16 
Equinox Entcrprisc: S5,885.98 

\gain, I qologins for bcing tardy in my communications with you, but I got caught up in 
that rarr s~tuation where I've been working on 6 largc banlcruptcics at the same lime. Howevcr, 
with wc -king nights and weekends lately I am finally beginning to get current so hopehlly I will 
soon be n a beua pasition to deal mon rapidy with our intcractiom in this c s e .  

William J. Pfciffer C 

Chapter 7 trust= 



Chcct o f f :  Apply to Contract O 

Ticket or 
Refr. BDo.iMTE 
9791 8 1 ~ 1 9 9  3 1 m  
9829 8116199 3!m 
9834 81i7199 32W 

B119!83 32TM 

Dock 
5.MZ 

2,308.00 
2,650.00 
2,370.00 
2,351.00 

' 0.00 

kt POet 
Lb.ik Pr ice  

43,852.00 0 
50,350.00 
45,030.00 
4-4,b69.00 

0.00 

Groqr Other Total 
Bol lar  D&ct Due 

3,508.16 0.00 3,508.16 
4,028.00 0.00 4,028.W 
3,602.40 0.00 3,602.10 
3,533.52 0.00 3,573.52 

0.00 0.00 0.00 
0.00 0.00 0.00 
0.00 0.00 0.00 
0.00 0.00 0.00 
0.00 0.00 0.00 
0.00 0.00 0 .w 
0.00 0.00 0.00 
0.00 0.00 0.00 

bg inn inq  Contract Writ ( i n  Lbs. or Bar.) 
rota1 Settled h a t  

Left to  be Settled -183,"01.00 ( 1 1 8 ~ .  . 

Paw I 







::it. K H I N C .  
::.:, SiOCK 

. _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _  _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _  ___--_------  ------------  . f ir  " . J" 0 .:t 2 . 3 5  ?, .-,r - . w .  





WITTEN FEED 8 GRAIN Vame: 

%in Type: MILO Check On 

t M b ~ r  s n t c ,  

P W s  Per Std Bu 
6000 Wheat 

32.00 Oak 

56.00 RYe . 60 00 soybeans 
56.00 corn 

. 
(NO) ~ p p l y  to Contract ft 

Gross Tare Net Dock Net Mo~st 

Weight We~ght Wetght Pemntage Dockage 0.00% 

84.040 29.320 54.720 0.00"/0 0.00 0 

0 0 0 0.00% 0.00 0 

0 0 0 0.DO0~ 0 00 0 

0 0 0 0 00% 0.00 0 

0 0 0 0.00% 0.00 0 

0 0 0 0.00% 0 00 0 

0 0 0 0 0O0h 000 0 

0 0 0 0 00% 0 00 0 

0 0 0 0 00% 0 00 0 

0 0 0 0 00% 000 0 

0 0 0 0 00% 0 00 0 

0 0 0 0.OO0h 000 0 

Net Plet 

Lb lBu Pnce 

54 720 00 to 0465 
0 00 

0 00 

0 00 

0 00 

0 C t  

0 00 

0 00 

0 00 

0 00 

L, 00 

0 CD 

d 

Total 

Due 
57.544 4E 

so 00 
so 00 
SO 00 

SO 00 

50 00 

SO 00 

SO 00 

SO 00 

50 00 

50 '30 

so 00 

52 544 490 
TOTAL AMOUNT DUi. 

VET AMOUNT DUE 

PO. C K  NO. AMOUNT 

AMOUNT PD CK N O  

SONTRACT 

SETTLEMENTS 

ma# 

3qnrnng Cont-iact Atno! 11-1 (LbslC.111 0 ~ I W J  

Toml S ~ m e d  Amount sn 72000 n l eu  





o o o m  

0. O. ? -. 
O O O N  
000-0 
A d 4 r . J  

0 . r  z- L, ,..I ,- -z Tz -2 .. 6 4  s -  u, E l  3 .r 
,*A . I T q  - CI: 

L L I J  >- 0 
3 cn 

L .  - L I11 -s 
CT . x d z c d O e  -"-=a L L  I C 
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L- L) I.. TU w a 13 -r a o L 3 13 '7 SJ o u '3 O ' >  



Scale or Ref ' Gross . 
htdred Wg ;t 

11636 1m1m 2 1.5 
71fj37 11mm2,.5T l 1 3 I  73.53 

rim 1 1 ~ 0 1 ~ ~ 3 2  '5T\ 113276.- 
11649 11A)S.CN 2 J7-W ,/ 33 n.'Ia 
11650 11107m :: ;.m 11g72620 

,1653 llA)8lM)? ) T W / I ~ ~  92m 

:tw 1 1 m ~ : 3 W / / 3 6  79,480 

: 1661 ~ I R I ~ D O  : 7.5V /I+/ 76.280 

i 16cj : : ,'-'2A]O : 3N\C /19278.980 

11671 1 Il22fOO : / l r / 9 lq2w 

1672 4 imm : m 11+78.480 
n 

Tare 

Weight 

k.7M 
i19.m - 
28.740 

- -  211.680 
28.380 
32740 

- 29.820 

30.220 

2 9 , m  

2 9 . m  

29.040 
0 

Net Dock . 
Weight Per~entage 

50.200 6.50% 

50,480 6.00% 

68.160 6.50% 

48,480 7.50% 
68.240 - 5.00%' . . . . 
59.300 6.OO0/6 

49.660 6.00% 

4€i.m 4.00% 

49.140 7.00% 

51.420 60G% 

49,440 6.00% 

0 0.00% 

. 
(NO) - ~ p p l y  to Contract # 

Net Moist . Net Net 

Dockage 0.m ' Lb.mu Price 
3.263.00 0 46,937.00 80.0535 

3.028.80 . 0 47.451.20 

3,130.40 0 45.029.60 

3,636.00 0 44,844.00 

221200 0 42.028.00 

3,558.00 0 55.74200 

2.979.60 0 46.680.40 

1,84240 0 - 44217.60 

3.439.80 0 45,700.20 

3,085.20 0 48,334.80 

2966.40 0 46,473.a 

0.00 0 0.00 

Total 

Due 
z511.13 

92.538.64 

~2,409.08 

$2,399.12 

$2,248.50 - 
$2,98220 

!j2,497.40_ 

$2365.64 

$2,444.96 

$2.585.91 

$2.48634 

$0.00 

TOTAL AMOUN . DUE 

2. lATURE - 
Larry Wheenng. M e r  of Wheeho. Date 

Paae 1 



me: M 'RON DIETERLE 

, 
ain Type?: 131 3 SLINFLOWERS Chedc Ofl (YES) ' Apply to Contract # 

Scale or Ref # 
m e s t  WgM 

366 EYlCIBX] 19TW 

PUP 

374 811 1100 19TW 

PUP 

U328116fUO l8TW 
PUP 
421 EZ3VO 1 8 T W  

Gross 
Weight 

58.700 

21 .m 
57.260 

21,940 

55.460 

20.160 

47.740 

0 
0 

0 

0 

0 

Tare 
WefgM 

27.680 
6.380 

27.820 

6,400 

27.640 

6.380 

27.700 

0 

0 

0 

0 

0 

Net Dock Net Moist 
Werght Percentage b k a g e  0.00% 

31.020 8.00% 2481.60 0 

15.240 8.00% 1,219.ZU 0 

29.440 9.00% 2.649.60 0 
15.540 9.'SO% 1.398.60 0 

28.320 10.00% 2832.00 0 
13.780 10.00% 1.378.00 0 

20.040 10.0046 2.004.00 0 

0 0.00% 0.00 0 

0 0 CO"h 0.00 0 

0 0 00% 008 0 

0 0 00% 0.00 0 

0 0 eo?h 000 0 

Net Net 

Lb.lBu D w e  

28,538.40 SO 0400 

14,020.80 

26.790 A0 

14.141 40 

25.488 00 

12.402.00 

18.036 00 

0 00 

0.00 

0 00 

0 00 

0 00 

Tota I 
Due 

51.141.54 

5560.83 

%1,071.62 

9565.66 

91,019.52 

M 9 6  08 

9721 44 

90.00 

so 00 

so 00 

s0.00 

so 00 

r T N  AMOUNT DUE 95.576 680 

7 AMOUNT DUE 

SUNFLOWER CHECKOFF S41.83' 

PO CK NO AMOUNT 

PD. C K  NO AMOUNT 

f qmng Contact Amotrnt (Lbsmu) 0 # / B U  

dal SetUed h t n l  13941700 #IBU 

c5ttobeSetrred -139417 # l B U  

arry Wkeehnq. h n e r  of W r e t c o .  Date . 



RECEIVED 
,mznca 



_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  
: A!: K C O W i :  ALL 

-7:; 
----- 
5::1:!4 5i:z L . , LbL. 

' 1,?80.SO ; ,:90.50 NPS EALANCE O N  A[;- _ _ _  _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _  _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _  _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _  _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _  --_--------- _----------- _----------- 

;GO; 75t2j5: k.35 5.30 5.00 0.00 1,780.50 , 3.00 :,:80.50 



3EETCO 
3 BOX 668 
:GTCib, SD 

57445 
5-3974 1 T 'I 

32.00 Oars 

5600 Rye 

60.00 soybeans 

-. .ss T X P  Net Dock 

, , ,;elgni & ~ ~ g h t  Percentage 
6.00% 

Apply to Contr~c: # -.. 

Net  Net Net 

2.421 60 0 37 938 40 

0 00 0 0 00 

0 00 0 0 00 

0 Oil 0 0 00 

0 00 0 0 00 
- -- 

Total 

D u e  
j6.i)C 15 

~5.988.27 

S5.883 37 

$5.880 45 

$0 00 

SO 00 

SO 00 

40.00 

SG 00 

so 00 

50 00 

so 00 

PO. CK NO AMOUNT 



GROSS :: 3 ,  . , !  1 1 1  , . ( 1 ,  ' 

TARE ' 

Bor 668 . Groron. Soulh Dakota 57445 
I 

DATE 
/ *-. . . , . < - -  

I ' : 
NAME 

ADDRESS -- 

TRUCKER 
- -- . . J . -  I 

LOADOF - - - . -  

DOCKAGE -- 

,-/L^,? V C  
WHEETCO 8 

B o x  668 . Grolon. Somh Dakota 57445 

ADDRESS 

TRUCKER - 



WHEOETCO B 
B o x  668 Groron. South Dakora 57445 

ADDRESS 
/ 



60.00 Wheat 
. -  ., 

3200 08% - - 
56.00 Rye 

60.00 Sovbeans 
56 00 Corn 

Name: EQUINOX . 

(NO) Applv to C 8 2 ~ ; : -  - -  " Gram Type: WHITE MILLET Check Off -._ 

Scale or Ref # Gross Tare Net Docki Net Molst 

wgm ~ e , q h t  Weight 'r!elaht Percentaqe Dockage !I@% 

llZZi7IOMM 54TW , ~ o , ~ o  29.54i 50.340 15.00% 7.641.00 ' 0 
p u p - a L ~ d j ~ ‘ l ? ? d  27%!0 3 T 0  17220 15 00% 2.673 00 0 

1 I260 TI1 2/00 54TW $0 7x1 :R 8711 'i I .in0 13 ooOh 6.747 00 0 

PUP. & \2 f f  pq( .</ JO OEO J 7':O ':o '-0 13 00% 2.64 1 60 0 

I 1263 711 ?.m 55Ta 80 200 28 810 . '% 15 WL, 7 7 0 ~  0 

ble! :-Jer Total 

?5 !03 L ~ ~ , ~ ~  nue 

3317.83 : : G A C O  "A300 30 790 60 . . 
Totals 0 - - . -  . 

TOTAL AMOUNT DL Z 

LESS Deducbons 

cwrtoff 

M m  

..C ... I. *.,- -. .- 
PC I MMVUN I VUC 





lntcrnei H'ebwtc 
w n . p r r c ~ r ~ ~ e . d . u ~ p u c l  

., 
Jim Burg 
Chatmm 

Pam W w n  
V ~ c c C h r ~ r m a n  

LmLa Szhocnfeldcr 
Comrntrs~omr 

Willlam Bullard Jr 
Exccur~vc Dtrcctor 

. . 
State Capitol Building, 500 East Cap~rol Avenue. P~erre. South Dakota 5750 1-5070 

October 15, 2001 

William Pfeiffer -. 
Attorney At Law 
P.O. Box 1585 . 
14 SE 2nd Ave. 
Aberdeen, South Dakota 57402-1 585 

Dear Mr. Pfeiffer: 

Per our conversation this morning following is the list of producers that would fall 
under the jurisdiction of the Commission that currently have a grain payable and 
an accounts receivable with Wheetco. My recommendation to the Commission 
will be to offset the accounts receivable against the grain accounts payable if your 
office would be in agreement with this method. 

1. Joe Cameron--grain accounts payable of $1 3,294.20 and an accounts 
receivable of $5,812.48. 

2. D & M Grain--grain accounts payable of $98,613.61 and an accounts 
receivable of $1,245.60. 

3. Owen Elsen--grain accounts payable of $9,209.79 and an accounts receivable 
of $1,138.50. 

4 HoIyoke COOP Association--grain accounts payable of $1 7.31 5.65 and an 
accounts receivable of $4,837.92. 

5. Mike Knoll-grain accounts payable of $1 1,613.66 and an accounts receivable 
of $2,000.50. 

6. Equinox Enterprises--grain accounts payable of $9,971 7 4  and an accounts 
receivable of $4,085.76. 

At your earliest convenience, pleasa advlse if th~s method IS acceptable to you. 
Thank you for your prompt attention to this matter 

Sincerely, 

Bob Knadie Director of TransportationM/arehouse 



Am: Bo\ Knadlt 
State Capi -01 Bldg. 
500 E. Ca lit01 Avenue 
Pime, SC 57501 -5070 

Re: Wheetco, Inc. 
Casc No. 00-10188 

>car Mr. 1 'lnadle: 

I rr ctivcd your fax of October 15,2001, regarding your recommendation 10 the 
Cornrnissi i n  to offset the account receivable against the grain accounts payablc. That will work 
just fine u th my oflice and I have instruckd ~ I C  ofice manager, Mary Brink, to makc that 
adjustmew to o w  accounts receivabla. Accordingly, my files and records will no loilgcr show a 
credit bala Ice with regard to the 6 receivables described in your letter. In shod, the followi~~g 
persons an 1 entities will now be shown in my officc to havc the following dcbit balances: 

Joe Cameron: 57481.72 
D&M Grain: 597,368.01 
Owcn Elscn: $8,07 1.29 
Holyokc Coop: $12,477.73 
Mikc Knoll: 59,613.16 
Equinox Enterprise: $5,885.98 

Ag Un, I apologiu; for bcing tardy inmy communicntions with you, but I got caught up in 
that rare si uation where I've been working on 6 large banhptcics at the same time. Howevcr, 
with work ng nigha and weekends lately I am finally beginning to get current so hopefully I will 
soon be in d better position to deal mon rapidly with our intcractiom in this case. 

Sincerely, 

William J. Pfciffcr L 

WJPIss Chapter 7 trustee 

- ,a , 



. . -  
Cj .:: . . -  

I,;. ;.,,r* 1 . ~ 2 ;  





PAGE 9 Uheetco,  I n c .  
Accounts Payable 

: :/? AC~OtRlT: ALL 

"imR HA%! 
I!WOICE HUR?EP, CURRENT 1 TO 3 0  3 1  TO 60 6 1  TO 90 OVER 90 CREDITS TOTAL DUE COMENT _______--________ _ _  _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _  _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _  _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _  ------------ ------------ ------------ ------------------- 

: b M  4,680.00-  4 ,680.00-PREPAY A53244 __ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _  _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _  __________-- -___-_------ ------------ ------------ ------------ 
&or Tota ls :  0.00 12.467.20 4,322.80 4,666.30 6,191.21 4.680.00- 

/' 

- - 3 8,127 OL 

2.27  2 . 2 7  FINANCE CHARGE 
. 2.22 2.22 FINANCE CHARGE 

2.26 2.36 FINANCE CHARGE 
2.31 1, 2.31 FINANCE CHARGE 

56.51 56.51 FREIGHT, FIHAHCE iH 
147.32 147 - 2 2  CUGE? REPAIRS 

4 .54  4 .bJ FIIlAllCE CHARGE 
26.19 26.19 CAP ASSY, F I N  CHARG 

2.41 2 .41  FIHAHCE CYARGE _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _  _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _  _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _  _-_--------- ------------ ------------ 
! 4 7  22 0.30 X.71 5 .b3 2 h t  ,2: 3 ,% 

X C  WJY & LOCKE EL* 7 R I C  
-., !,66E.77 2,668.77 GRCOE3S 1NSTALLAT;O 

84 .'17 84 . I 7  3P60 tIREdKER 
.? ?O.S1 30.61 LABOR-IIOTOR/GRAIN C -- 

325.33 225.32 REPAIRS 10  CONOUIi 
311 . J3 311 - 4 3  9EPAI45 

72.:1 72.44 FINANCE CHAREi 
6'1.24 69.24 REPAIRS TO LE5 .L 

2 S i  ZSiH SikiEE3T 1 .?? 1 . l e  i I l (k l lCE CHkREE _ _ _  " _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _  _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _  _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _  _____-___-- -  ------------ ------------ ------------ 
::;: Totzlr: 0 .OO 0 .GO 0 . M  C.?3 !,364,77 0.00 2 ,564 . i7  





S k o r R ~ & #  Gross Tare Net -----[)ock Net Moist 
wd wgm *w"gn we~gcim w&m ~ e i t ~ g h D c k a g e  0 . m  ~~ 5 5 - m  ~ 6 . 7 2 ~  31380 55.340 0.000! -' 0.00 0 

z2310Xn 55.m 711.720 zs.lso 49.560 0.00% 0.00 0 

n 0 0 .Wh 0.00 0 

T&L DUE 

PO. CK NO. AMOUNT 

PD. CK NO. AMOUNT 





ram Type: 

sdeorrr# 
DztdTesi WgM 

irZ2311 

3223 12 

6000 Soybeans 
56.00 Corn 

Gross Tare Net Dock Net 

We~gnt We~ght We~ght Percentage Dockage 

79.210 29.190 50.020 O.0O0Al 0.00 

79,510 29.W 50,250 o.oo*%J 0.00 . 
0 0 0-1 .,,O.OO% 0.00 

2.. 

0 0 0 0.00%. 0.00 
--. 

0 0 0 0.Wo '0.00 

0 0 0 0.00% 0.00 

0 0 0 0.00% 0.00 

0 0 0 0.OD0A 0.00 

0 0 0 O.QO% 0.00 

0 0 0 0.000Al 0.00 

0 0 0 0.Wh 0.00 

0 0 0 0.00% 0.03 

Net Net 

Lb./Bu Pncc 

50.020.03 $0.0850 

50.260.00 

0.00 

0.00 

0.01) 

0.00 

0.00 

0.00 

0.00 

0.00 

0.00 

n M  V.VV 

Total 
Due 

$4.251.70 

$4.272.10 

S0.00 

w.00 

50.00 
M.OO 

S0.W 

80.00 

80.00 

$0.00 

m.00 
mM 
eu.w 

TAL AMOUNT DUE 



- - -- . (  . -- 
Ctm- ~ i f  I ~ V U ,  

nu)-, . ," -.,OIL. . a < .  * * - *  4 

. , i r r l l  1 v v r j  .. I ,  I L +.IILLL I 





'\ 

S x k o t R e f #  Gross Tare Net Dock Net Moist Net Net 
Date/TestWght Weight Weight Weight Percentage Dockage 0b39b Lb.Bu Price 

Waf255 6R6R)iS 78.750 29,070 49.680 0.00% 0.00 0 49.680.00 $0.0505 
0 0 0 0.00% 0.00 0 0.00 

0 0 0 0.00% 0.00 0 0.00 

0 0 0 0.00% 0.00 0 0.00 

0 0 0 0.00% 0.00 0 0.00 

0 0 0 0.00% 0.00 0 0.00 

0 0 0 0.00% 0.00 0 0.00 

0 0 0 0.00% 0.00 0 0.00 

LESS: Dedush= 

cbxlatf 

w. 



'WTOM SD 
I 57445 

505-3978 7 1 1 

darve: 

3rain Type: 

Scale or Ref # 

DaMest  WgM 

C LEM HANDCOCK 

.. 
\ {HlTE MILLET Check Off -' (NO1 ~ p p l y  to Contract 3 

L- 
Dock Net Mo~st PJet ' l ~ t  Gross Tare Net 

Wefght W e q M  Weqht Percentage Dockage M?% Lb I@'-! 
Dr~ce 

79.600 28.630 50.970 0.000' 0.00 0 50.2-3 05 '3 C510 

0 0 00% 0 00 0 2 Cf? 
0 0 

0 0 W h  0.00 0 (3 GO 
0 0 

0 0 00% 0.00 0 (3 PO 
0 0 

0 W h  000 0 1 rJp 
n 0 0 

- -- 

-rJtais 

'OTPL AMOUNT DUE 

FREIGHT T'3 C8S FT PODGE. IA Q 91 OOlCWT 5500 i G  



60.00 Wheat 
13 . .-.\  ,< , ...! :,2.OL: Oats L :-- -- 

!&tie ~r Ref # ;m6 Tare Net Dock Net Moist 

M c s t  Wght ' .(eght Werght Werght fe7c$ntage Lbckage 0 0096 
XI573 79.820 28.350 51.470 0.00%'- 0.00 

0 
, 

0 0 0 0 W h  000 0 
\ 

0 0 0 o.oo016 0 00 '0 

0 0 0 0 00% 000 0 

0 2)  0 0 W k  0.00 0 

0 c. 0 o.Oo0/o 0.00 0 

0 0 C 0.00% 0 00 0 

0 C 0 G a% CX 0 

2) 0 0 3 OGbh 000 0 

0 0 0 om 0 s  D 

0 0 P 1 ) . 3 C 3 O h  0 90 0 

0 0 0 0.000X 000 0 
. . 

N er N e t  
Lb.lBu Prim 
51.470.011 SO.0900 

000 

000 

0,m 

0.00 

0.00 

0.00 

000 

0.00 

0.GG 

0.00 

0.00 



SUBSCRIPTION AGREEMENT 

WHSREAS, Wheecco, Inc. desires to offer certain producers, 

supplier, a-d ~ t h e r  individuals . who have accounts owed to them by 
Wheercc, Inc., the right to subscrlb+to shares . of common stock at the 

r a r e  of ; 5 0 . 0 0  per share and to convert the accounts 1, into snares of 

common 5.. ock. 

I, _ Xrnold S r b u r r  , individuall:~ or as authorized 

for 1921 -- skares of comncn stock of Wheetco, Inc. at ~ h e  converslcn 

price of 550.00 2er snare payable as follows: 

The current account ow& by Wheetco, Inc. to subscriber In 
;he amount of $ 9 6 , 0 5 0 . 0 0  shall be treated as follows: 
5 9 6 , 0 5 0 . 0 0  - shall be converted into common votlsg stock, 
.,J;L~ :he balance of $ z e r o  ( - 0 - 1  remaining fully payable. 

This sSscrl2clon contract is made with the understand~ng 
that :he votlnq power cf all stockholder meet:~cs 1s lodced 
in  he holders of common stock. 

I c  1s expressly agreed that no stock 1s to be zssued to the 
subscrlber untrl the amount of the subscr~ptlon and the note 
glven therefore, if any, is pald ln full in cash or by 
csnverslon and any payment becomlng due on the stock hereby 
sibscr~bed for and any note given therefore lf not pald 
wlthm 30 days after notlce that ~t 1s due shall at the 
ap;ion of the corporatlon cause the subscrlptlcn and any 
note or notes given heretofore t? become null and volc, and 
all payments made on tills subscr:ptlon by subscrzber shall 
become the property of the cor;;crac;on absolutely as 
1:quidated carnages for t h e  faiixre of the subscrlber to 
carry out thls contract. 

Wheecco, Tnc. may relecz thls appllcatlon before zssuance of 
stock and conversion of the account by not;ce to  he 
subscr;ber and return of any monles pald hereunder. 

This subscription contract contams the entlre contract 
becween =he subscriber and Wheecco, Inc. and no agenc or 
represenratLve of  he corporatlon or any other person has 
any 2ower to change or al~er the terns of :he subscription. 

S~bscrlber acknowiedges chat thrs subscrzptlon aqreement and 
the subscr~ber's znteresE In the CO~OraKion will be subject 
to  he Eollow~ng restrlcc~on: 

-.. 



THE SHARES OF STOCK IN WHEETCO, INC. HAVE NOT, NOR WILL 
BE, REGISTERED OR QUALIFIED UNDER F E D E U  OR STATE 
SECURITIES LAWS. THE SHARES OF STOCK OF WHEETCO, INC. 

llAY NOT BE OFFERED FOR SALE, SOLD, PLEDGED OR OTHERWISE 
TRANSFFRRED UNLESS SO- XEGISTERED OR QUALIFIED, OR 
 LESS AN EXEMPTION FRO; -REGISTRATION , OR QUALIFICATION 

EXISTS. 
. 

', 
1% u 1 m E S S  WHEREOF, the parties have hereunto nec thrlr hands 

and seal:  he day and year hereinbefore wrltten. 



" L- - . U a L I C  UTILITIZS C3MMISSIGI: 

OFTTHE STATE OF SOUTX DAKOTA 

ECEIVEg 

I 

R THZ MATTE?. OF THE APPLICATION SOU: 4 ->~KGTA PUBLIC 
z WHZETCO, INC., FOR A GRAIN UTILIT)ES CO~~MISSION 
EALZR LICENSE AND SETTING THE ) GD00-001 
MOUNT OF A??LICANTfS BOND 1 

1 ) 
1 

Xolayne Ai1:s Wiest 
Karen Cremer - 
G r e g o r y  A. ~ ~ s l o v  
Rcbert Knaale 
William 3ullar5 



w i t n e s s .  

MS. WIEST: M s .  C r e m e r ,  d o  you  h a v e  a n y  

Zues t i o n s ?  

MS. CREMER: Yes .  Thank y o u .  

CEOSS-EXAMZNATION 

3Y KS. CRZMEX: 

Q. M o r n i n g ,  M r -  W h e e t i n g .  
\ 

A .  Good m o r n i n g .  

\ 

Q. J u s t  some q u e s ~ l o n s  I h a d  f r o m  y o u r  d i z e c :  

; e s : i s o r y .  You t a l k  abouc  s t o c k  i h a :  was i s s u e d  

be-ween Z a n u a r y  a n d  A p r i i ,  i b e l i e v e ,  t h z :  c h a n g e d  Y O L  

- -  - - & . G  ..-- aA. . - who was :ha: s:ock 5016 : G ?  

a .  X r .  S c h u r r ,  S c k c r r s ,  I z c s r ~ s r z r e d ,  was 21 

i n v e s : o r ,  Sam S c n a u e r  and j a k e  S c h a u e r .  

- .  
NX. R O E B E X N O L T :  I f  i may,  - n a v e  a  S:OCK 

r e g 5 s : e r  r e c o r d  :ha: I d i d n ' :  t h i n k  was g o i n g  ta b e  

z e c e s s a r y  :Q p u t  i n  a s  an e r h i b i : .  30 you wan: zo l o  



WHEETCO. WC. 
STOCK REC- iSTER - 2 
AT 5/31/00 - 

STOCK OW iERSHlP AT 1/31/1999 

SHARON W iEET!MG 
ADVEEJTURIIS PLUS 
BERBOS FA i M S  
DAYLE LUE! >EKE 

Y 
T( ITALS -_d 

SHARES SC 'D BETWEEN 1/31/99 AND 5/31/00 

D&MGRAl i 
SCHURR'S 
W P  
SCHAUER'I 
NORTHEW PRAIRIE SEED 

MAY 31.20( 9 STOCK OWNERSHIP 

LARRY WHI :SING 
SHARON \ni iEETNG 
A D V W N E  =_'S PLUS 
BEREOS F,' RMS 
DAYLE LUE 3EKE 
D&MGRAIU 
SCHURR'S 
P A N  
SCHAUW: 
NORTHERF PFGlRlE SEF3 

NO. 
SHARES 

11,967 
-10,301 

3,332 
900 

1,500 

28,000 

600 
2.000 

600 
1.500 

808 

5,508 

33.508 

11,967 
10.301 
3.332 

900 
1.500 

600 
2,000 

600 
1.50(! 

808 

33.508 

% 
OWNERSHIP 
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A S S E M B L Y  S H E E T  



ASSEMBLY S H E E T  







N O V  2 8 2000 





U h e e l c ~ ,  l a c .  c A G i  :$ 
'UN D A T E :  O d l Z b l O i  

!JN i I H E :  8:58 AM Accoun ts  h a a b l e  
Aging Repor t  _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _  ___________________--------------------------------------------.-------..---------------------------------------- 

2 A I P  A C C O U N T :  A L -  

..f ?C: C L A R K  ROE" E. , -  . --  
5 3024 L:,::l.i? ..,.. ,.:7 &%IN - SO i U l l f L 0 2 E  

: ,325 .?? ' "'0 a? iSAlN. - 20 S U N F L O U i  -...#u.* : 3:: . .. - - .. ,.- - " . - .  i t  . : > - i J { F L O 2 E i  ; ? [ f X I J f i  . - 0 2 :  1 - 1 .  

. r t .  1 5 : :  j . : : - 5 U N i L O L i C  i:XCXG;i _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _  _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _  _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _  . .__________ .__-___--- - -  .---.------- 





LESS: Deductlo 1s 

CheckoPr 

Mkc. 

CONTRACT 

SETTLEMENTC 

Contra# 

PD. CK. NO. AKJUNT 

Beglnnlng Contmd Arnwnl (Lbdu)  

Toiol Seflled Amount 

Left 10 be S W  -4975 1 I EU 

. 
Larry Wheetlng. Owner d W M c o .  M e  



Apply to Contrad 

I Gross Tare Net Dock Net fklckt Net Net Total 
Scale or Ref i 
btflstwr. ,I w w t  w*m wer~ht ~ e r o e n t r ~  h b g e  O.m% LbJBu p- 

Due 

1m1 xtyw 45.820 15.740 30.080 0.00% 0.00 501.33 50.0000 S0.D 0 

46.320 16.120 30.200 0.00% 0.00 0 503.33 s 0.0 

lW 3R9100 47.680 15.860 31,820 0.00% 0 .00 53033 SO.@ 0 

10927 3R9100 45940 15.640 30.300 0.00% 0.00 0 M5.00 so.0 

10923 -YLYW 44.6~0 15.W 29.020 0.00% 0.00 483.67 SO.@ 0 

IWn 33W00 45,340 15.720 29.620 0.00% 0.00 0 493.67 so 0 

10936 3/31/00 46.700 15.800 30.- 0.00% 0.00 0 515.00 so 0 

11iX5 Yml130 (23.740) (15.160) (8.W) 0.00% 0.00 (143.00) 0 sO.O 

0 0 0 0.00% 0.00 0.00 50.6 0 

0 0 0 0.00% 0.00 0.00 s0.c 0 

0 0 0 0.00% 0.00 0.00 f 0.0 0 

0 0 0 0.00% 0.00 0.00 SO C 0 

I TOTAL AMOUN- WE 
(DAKOTA AG) 1434.00BU @S4.15= f5.951.10 $1 4261 2 2  

1955.33 BU @ $42% $8.310.15 

LESS: Dedoct)o 1s 

Checkon WVT CHECKW S33.C 

Mi. 

PD. CK. NO. MOUNT 

0," 
PD. CK. NO. AMOUNT 

Bqrnnlng Contract Amount (LWBu) 0 UlBU 

Tdal !SeUbd Amount 3.389.33 01BU 

-. 
SIGNATURE 

Lany WSseeUng. h e r  d Wheelco. Dale 

Page 1 





RECEIVED I I 

TMRL anOUHi DUE 

LESS: Otduc ion5 

Checks ( f  

f l l sc .  

COHTRACT 
SETTLEHENTE 

Contract 
Qeplnn;nl contract boount ( i n  Lb5. nr h.1 
:,-:a] ' o t t l ~ d  h.Xtln! 

f n  h? EoPtlod 



me: 'CRIGON FARMS 

ain Type: Mi lTE  MILLET Checkoff (NO) ~ p p l y  to Contrac' If . '. 
Scale or Ref # 

DatelTest WgM 

217 W ?  567W 
2.24 5 m  

Gross Tare 

We~ght We~ght 

73.700 26.990 

80860 20 4 3  

0 0 

0 0 

0 0 

0 0 

0 0 

0 0 

0 0 

0 0 

0 0 

0 0 

Net Deck Net Motst 
We~ght Percentage Dochoe O-QO,' 

51.73 10.00% 5172.00 0 

52 440 11.00% 5.768 40 0 

0 0 . m  000 0 

0 0.0045 0.00 0 

0 0 . m  000 0 

0 0.m 000 0 

0 0.00% 000 0 

0 0.00% 0.00 0 

C 0.00% 0 00 0 

0 0.0096 0.00 0 

0 0.00066 0.00 0 

0 0.00% 000 0 

Net b !P? 

Lb l e u  Fr~cc 
46.549 00 So W10 

A6 671 FO 

000 

000 

000 

003 

C M 

0 GO 

0 GO 

0 00 

0 00 

0 QO 

Total 

Due 

Sl.gO3.47 

51.913 54 

so 00 
SO 00 
M 00 

s0.m 

SO 00 

SO 00 

so 00 

so.00 

so 00 

SO 00 

SS: Dedeb- 

Chedioff 

Misc. 

T AMOUNT DUE 

- 
FREIGHT TO W H m C O .  GROTOFI SG 

t'!..;D - 51 14576 

Lefl to be SeWl1 -93219.6 # I Bu 



Scale or Ref # 

Damest Wg M 
217 6/j0l00 56TM 

. : 2 4  6/30/00 56TK 

IET AMOUNT DUE 

Larrj Wheenng. Owner of VJheetco. Date 



VENDOR NAREI 
i,Y;'OICE NURSE? CURREliT 1 i 0  30 31 10 bO 6 1  i 0  90 OVE4 90 CREDIT' T S l A L  DUE CORXNi _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _  _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _  _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _  _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _  _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - - -  ------------ ------------ - - - - - - - - - - - -  - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -  

iidoi io;als: 0 .OO 0 .00  0 .OO 0 .00  b,305.1! 0.00 6,305.12 



?UN DATE: 04 /26 /01  Uhee tco ,  I n c .  PAGE : 
:UN TInE: 8:56 A n  Accoun ts  Payable 

Aging R e p o r t  
_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _  
:: A!P AtCOUHi: ALL 

. ? ~ d o r  T o t a i s :  0 .OO 0 .00  0.00 0 .00  :,74*.54 

:0:.19 iEADEQS IHSiAL!A;ii 
I: .!5 F I N M E  CHARGE 
:: .5: Fit4ANiE i H h E G E  
15.01 FiHkNCE CHARGE 
1 5  . ? j  FiNANCE ?A?EE 

1 5 . 2 4  F I N M E  CHAEGE 
;: .::! 'iXA:KE i W G E  

, - - - - - - - 
7 %  .S 

iO9.20 S C E B h G i  COLiEI:i3tj 
98.20 GAREAGE C0L;EC:iOS 

- - - - - - - - - - - -  







W'HEETCO 
PO &OX 668 60.00  hod 

3TON. SD 32.00 Oats 

Scab or Ref # 
Dddfed W g h l  

1 W 3  1W3lB9 5277 

BUP 
lOleD 1011 1/99 51p. ! 

PUP 

10208 10113l99 52T '.( 

pup 
10215 10113199 531 '4 

PUP 

10277 ~anorss 52-1- v 
Fw 

Grots 
WeigM 

77.300 

24 -4 20 

8 1.060 

38.680 

80.220 

40,200 

83.560 

37.720 

80,440 

32.880 

0 

0 

Tare 
Weight 

28.980 

9.560 

29.560 

9.800 

30.000 

9.820 

29.660 

9.880 

29.080 

9.560 

0 

0 

Net Dock Net Wid 

WeigM Parcentage Docbge 0.00% 

48.320 8.00% 3.865 60 0 

14.860 8.00% 1.188.80 0 

51,500 14.00% 7.210.00 0 

28.880 14.00% 4,043.20 0 

50220 12.00% 6,026.40 0 

30.380 12.00% 3,645.60 0 

63.900 B.OWC 4,851 .OO 0 

27.840 9 . W  2.505.60 0 

51,360 10.IX24 5.136.00 0 

23,320 10.00% 2,332.W 0 

0 0.00% 0.00 0 

0 0 .m 0 .W 0 

Nel Net 
L b A u  Price 

44.45440 SO 0460 

13-67! .20 

44,290.00 

24.836.80 

44.193.60 

26,734.40 

49,049.00 

25,334.40 

46224.00 

20.988.00 

0.00 

0.W 

T& 

TOTAL AMOUNT C JE 

PD. CK. NO. MW 

PD. C)(. NO. M4OUNT 

Bepnnlng C o ~ l m d  Amount (LbP/Bu) 

Total Sema6 AmoLlrR 

P a p  1 





- -  - 
A S S E  

WHEETCO 
P O  BOX 668 
GJZOTON. SD 

574-' 5 
6G5-397-8111 

Pdarne: DM G w  

&ah Type: OATS Chodrm 

Scdg or Ref C 

Ddt?TTt?st Wgt ' 
10702 1RYDI)  401 N 

PVP 

Gross 
Weigh1 

80.- 

42 .= 
0 

0 

0 

0 

0 

0 

0 

0 

0 

0 

Tare 
w m  

29280 

9960 
0 

0 

0 

0 

0 

0 

0 

0 

0 

0 

Nd Dock ~ e r l  Moist 
W ~ M  Per- Dockge 0.0% 

51.403 O.m% 0.00 0 

32.700 O . w  0.00 0 

0 0.- 0.00 0 

0 o m  0.00 0 

0 0.00% 0.00 0 

0 O . m  0.m 0 

0 0 . m  0.00 0 

0 0 .om 0.00 0 

0 0.00% 0.00 0 

0 o m  0.00 0 

0 O . m  0.00 0 

o 0 . m  0.m 0 

Net Net 
Lb.lBu P h  

i.6OG25 f 1.6000 

1.021 88 

0.00 

0.00 

0.00 

0.00 

0.00 

0.00 

0.00 

0.00 

0.00 

0.00 



PO BOX bC8 
TROTON, 5 9  2 ;! ?%g 

Lross Tare Ner Dock Net Moist 

rr+fii WergM Wetgnl Perrmragt. k h d g r  OM)'% 

ou.& 29.33 5 1 . m  O.W% 0.M 0 

I ,  1o.m ji.b.?o O.W% 0.a 0 

0 0 0 0.00% C.M 0 

0 0 0 O.W% 000 C 

0 0 0.00% om 0 0 

0 0 0 00096 000 0 

0 0 0 0 W% 000 0 

0 0 0 O.W% urn 0 

U U 0 J.&* 0.W 0 

C 0 0 0.mx 0 .W 0 

0 0 0 O.Oor& C.CO 0 

0 0 0 O M% 0.00 0 

Net Ne4 
Lb tDu Prce 

l.c;o9.33 51.6000 

SUY .J6 

0.00 

0.33 

O M )  

000 

0 0 0  

0.00 

0.d 

0.00 

0.M) 

0.00 

PG. LK. NO. AMGGNT 

PD. CK. NO. m 3 U N T  





T O T A L S  

Le l t  b BP klllrd 

0.60 I l k .  
310,604.20 Ilb. 



Pounds P e r  Std, bu. 

60.00 Yhtrt 
3.',Ou Urls 
s6.0n l i e  
60.00 Soybean; 
5t.00 C o r n  

lase: Dl! 6RkiW 

b r a l a  Tjpt: bO SLHF LOYERS Check off: (YES] (NO) R p p l y  t o  Contrdit I 

)lolit net Net 6r05i O t h e r  T ~ ~ t d \  
0.002 L b . i h  P r i s p  P ~ l l a r  DeductDue 
0.00 6t,b9:.:1l p.11fIUUu f ,735.79 0.00 5,3J5.!9 
0.00 50,364.:0 4,0:4.34 0.06 4,024.34 
0.00 47,194.3fl 3,191.56 0.n~ 3,791.56 
0.00 ?:,50€.00 :,04€.94 0.00 2,046.94 
0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 
0.00 n.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 
0.00 0.00 o.on 0.00 0.00 

SCALE TICLET 19340 DOCKED hT 4 1 ,  l1007& POCLiD A T  €1, 110077 DOCKED AT i Z  I 

Q @ ~ ~ Q - , o  - - o o m ~ n  
PO. cr. NO. C U O U ~ T  

b z g l n n ~ n g  Cantract 6oount O n  Lbs.  or Pu.) 0.?15 1IRu. I 
Left to be Settled 



Omin Type: 

Sc& or Ref # 

Ddefhst WgM 
! r,m 1 tI!![3199 2 m  

?CP 

!em 1C12Y99 29.m 

PLP 

N91 Dock 
Weight Percentage 

44.369 6.0046 

2s 003 6.0096 

47.6'23 5.00% 

25.003 5.00% 

J 0.COI 

0 C.OO% 

J U.00'5 

3 0.0046 

3 0.5046 
S C.00% 

0 0.0096 

0 0.00% 

Pdet W s t  
Dockage 0.00% 

2,CE 1.60 0 

1,740.00 0 

2.381 .OO 0 

1 .?90 GO 0 

0 00 - 0  

0.0'2 0 

0.00 0 

0.00 0 

0.JO 0 

0.00 0 

0 00 0 

0.00 0 

PQct Net 

LLBU Price 
41,698.40 f 0.0800 

27.180.00 

45,m.oo $c.oBoo 

24,510.00 

0.00 

0.00 

0.00 

5.00 

0.00 

0.00 

0.00 

0 00 

Toral 
Due 
$3,335 8: 

02 180.8C 

$3,619 12  

$1 .st;o.ea 
W .OC 
%C.OG 

dC.00 

$0 OG 

50.0'2 
gel .oo 
$0.00 

$0.00 

P3. CK. NO. 
,. ... . . .  





Nine. 





vn-lmco 1 1 
I 

2869 t. . ' -  
.- 

Po Box 668 &.JO W o @ t  

; 3TW,SD v ". 32.00 C- 

. 57445 56.00 PW 

~35h7-8111 60.~0 sqaganr 
56 PO COP 

. 
e: DM GRAIN . 

Grafn Type: 80 SUNFLOLWS Chock Of? :NO) AQpdy to CmIttsc! # 

Sede M Ref# Gmcs Tam Het Dock nei hert ~ e t  ~ e t  Total 

~as/~dym w g g ~  Weigtrl Pgfcentage Dockage O.OWo LbJBu Price Duo 
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PURCHASER'S RECEIPT - RETAIN FOR YOUR RECORDS 

PURCHASER'S RECEIPT - RETAIN FOR YOUR RECORDS 



FRS NO. : 

PURCHASER'S RECEIPT - RETAIN FOR YOUR RECORDS 

FIRST STAYE BANK 
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788191814 

P A Y W E  TO L 4595.00 
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CUSTX I I M E R  E INVOICE NUMBER DUE DATE AMOUNT DATE 
PAID 

6 734.00 



Capitol O G c c  
Tclcphoec (605)773-3101 

FAX (605173-3809 

Trsnsponacionl 
Warcbouw Divwon 

Tclcphonc (605)7T-530 
F.4K (605);53-323 

Consumcr Horlmc 
144W-332-1181 

m' Tht ~ u e h  
Relay Sourh DaLota 

1-800-877-11 I 3  

J i m  Burg 
Charman 

Pam Yclson 
V~cc-Chatman 

LasLa Schwnfcldrr  
Comrntssroncr 

Wrll lm Bullard Jr 
E.cccurrvc Drrccror 

Harim RCSI 
.\.lmrn C. Bcnrnmn 

Suc Cichos 
h x c n  E Crcrncr 
Slichclc Sl  F m ~ s  
\ lulcnc Fachbxh 
Hcarhcr t i  Forncl 

Sh~rlccn Fuqn 
M m  Ctddrng 

Lcwts Hammond 
Lcnr Hcnlb 

C m r o n  Hosccl. 
Lrsa Hull 

Dmc Jacobson 
Kmc Johnson 
Bob Kmdlc 

Dclmnc Kolbo 
Chvlcnc Lund 
T c m  N O N ~  

Grcgorv A Rrslov 
hcrrh Scnpcr 

I 
I Rola~nc A ~ l u  \\.rcsl 





PROOF OF C L A M  FOR CASH G W N  

( G W H  WHICH IS PRICED OR SOLD AND PAYMEf4T HAS NOT BEEN WE) 

1. , the undersigned, do  hereby submrt ths darm agaulst any gratn 

laving grain which I delivered and sold to a gram dealer named 

located st - 
list%d bebw am he loads delivef%d which were not paid for: 

Attached are mp1 ti of the above documents which I offer as proof of delivery and evidence of my daim. I submit me above 
and stat9 that it k me under penalty of law. 

Signature of c~aimaht 

Date 
g-21-6 I 
37s. s d a d : . .  

S m t l  PO Box 

Telephone 
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SOUTH DAKOTA GRAIN DEALER'S LICENSE - MON-STORAGE 

LICEtdSE NUMBER . 151 7 EXPIRES AT MlDMlOHT ON JUNE ? 

WHEETCO, INC. 
BOX 668 

OROTON SD 57445-0668 

This certllles that the above, with a facility located at GROTON, t lav~ng made appllcali 
laense and flled a bond as required by the Laws of South Dakola, IS hereby licensed It 
purchase grain in this state, for resale. in  conformity with SDCL 49-45 and the rules an 
regulalions promulgated Iherelo 

,O'' 
*&@\ 7lils llzunse is revocable for caiae, as provided by law 

.d"$ .e0 

#$0= 0 

This license IS effective today, this 101h day of July, 2000. .. . 6 $ S  
; . *  : .  

r .  5 .. 
5 -. 19'. *.. 

s.44 
'#., 01 

't,, 











NOW T ' C  aE: 

~ b a r g ~ ~ t n d n o r ~ ~  
-- 

Dud*-d r o f  dub?- , 2002 
7- 

U b p d b n m r  s a r a L o p n v o o t L i r r s C R c ; r d m t V a r ~ ~ , T p c p n n a ) ~ ~  

~ ~ ~ f w  hiFZETC3, ;KC 

i d I 

/" - / J m l ~ i ,  i \ l~b% it.* 
1 '- aka- 

S-zcfhchi v s u b d a z & c ~ ~  i y p c ~ - a f m l  &-.- 





&ston, Sou& D&on 57445-0666 and thr S:&-of rhc Souh D h i a  Puhhc  L':blit~~~ 
Commission, 590 E x ;  Capiwl ..\vczuc. Pjerx, Smih  Dakota 57:iOi. 







securiy for 100% of the 

3. The Commission is ble efforts to assist thc tnistee in 

obtaining possession of the $75,000 worth of certificates of deposit in First State Bank of . 
Warner left on deposit as security for 100% of the Company's grain dealer's bond. 

4. That the debtor and its counsel shall reasonably cooperate with respect to reasonable 

requests for inform~tior? from the South Dakota Public Utilities Commission or its 

counsel. 

5. The Trustee's Resistance To Public Utilities Commission Motion For Relief From Stay is 

hereby Dismissed. 

/ 
Dared this 1 day of ,2001 

Banlauptcy Judge 
NOTICE OF ENTRY 
Under F.R.Benkr.P. B022(a) 

Entered 

Charim L. Nail, Jr., Clark 
U.S. Bankruptcy Court 

DIatrict of South Dakota 



COU {TI' OF BROV'S 1 FIFTH JVDICIAL CIRCCIT 

IX T1 ;E i'vL4TTER OF THI 1 CIV. OI- 
GR4' S DEALER'S BONDS 1 
OF M ?GETCO, IKC. PETITIOK TO APPOINT 

SOUTH DAKOTA PUBLIC 
- LYTILITIES COhIMISSIOS 

1 AS RECEIVER 
) '. 
) 

Cc mes now the South Dakota Public Utilities Commission (Commission). an admi?' , lstratl\'e 
agenc: of the State of South Dakota. requesting the above Court to appoint i t  as receiver o i  il'heetco. 
Inc.. (' i'heerco) pursuant to SDCL 49-45-1 6 and SDCL Chapter 2 1-21, to u k e  possession of. 

The cash proceeds of the grain dealer's bonds, commencing July 1. 199S. and ending June 30. 
1999. and a second bond commencing July 1 ,  1999. and ending June 30.1000. and a third bond 
commencing July 1.2000. and ending June 30,2001. through Star Insurance Compa~y.  16600 
Telegraph Rd. Suite 300 Southfield. MI and through. Carl G. Anderson. PO Box 579. 
Aberdeen. SD 57402-0579. the registered agent of the surety. 

The p~ p o s e  of this Receivership will be to determine the merits of claims. subject to rhe final approval 
of this 3ourt. against rhe above stated bonds that have been executed in accordance airh applicable 
law. 

In upport of its Petition. the Commission states: 

1. Wheetco was a licensed grain dealer in the State of South Dakota and possessed a grain 
dealer's facility with an address of PO Box 668. Groron. SD 57735. .4 copy of ib'heetco's most 
recent license is attached and incorporated by reference as Exhibit .4. 

2. Pursuant to SDCL 49-45-9 bheetco furnished a S75.000 bond for a license as a grain dealer. 
effective for each of the periods listed above. Copies of those bonds are anached and 
incorporared by reference as Exhibit B 1. B2 and B3. respecrively. 

3. On September 7.2000, W e e t c o  filed for Voluniar). Chapter 11 in the U.S. Bankruptcy fur the 
Dismct of South Dakota Northern Division. 

4. On September 8. 2000, pursuant to SDCL 49-45-1 8. notice was sent to the surety in response to 
Wheetco's filing of a petition in bankruptcy. 

5. On .April 19.1001. an Order was entered in the Bankruptcy Ccurt granting the debtor's Motion 
To Conven Case From Chapter 11 To Chapter 7 By U%eetco. 1.1~. William Pfeiffer Appointed 
Trustee. 



.Automatic Stz\- was filed with ~ ! e  Bankruptcy Cow. A copy of L!X notice IS anached 3s 
Eshibii C and is incoporated by reference. 

On .August 1. 2001. a Stipulated Agreement Beween South Dakota Public Gtilitles 
Commission -4nd \I;iIliarn Pfeiffer As Bankmptcy Trustee was filed uith rhe Bankruptcy 
COWL. -4 copy of that stipulation is anached as Exhibit D and is incorporated by reference. 

On i \ugus~ 1. 3001 an Order Granring South Dakota Public Gtilities Commission's hlotion For 
Relief From Automaric Stay was signed by the Bankruptcy Court. .4 copy of that Order is 
zriached u Eshibit E and incorporated by reference. 

On June 18. 3LlOl. the Commission received a formal complaint from Miles Brersch. by Lva! o i  
afiidakit. alleging k%eetco failed to pay for -erain during the bonding period commencing July 
1. 1998, and ending June 30. 1999. That a!3idavit is amched as Eshlbit F and is incorporated 
by reference. 

Cln June 15. 2001. the Commission received a formal complaint from Keith Hainy. by \yay of 
affidavit alleging Wheetco failed to pay for p i n  during the bonding period commencing July 
1. 1999. and ending June 30.2000. That affidav;~ is artached as Exhibit G and is incorporated 
by reference. 

1 i On June 16. 3001. the Commission received 2 formal complain; from Gerald Shcrar~stad. b! 
w2y of affidavit. alleging Wheetco failed ro pay for grain during the bonding period 
comnencin_e July 1. 2000, and ending June 30. 3001. That affidavit is anached as Exhibit H 
and is incorporated by reference. 

1: Pursuant to SDCL 49-45-16 the Commission now petitions this Court to appoint t!e 
Commission as a receiver of the proceeds of the bonds posted by Star Insurance Company for 
rhe grain dealer's bonds. commencing July 1.1998. and ending June 30.1999. a second bond 
commencing July 1. 1599. and ending June 30.2000. and 2 third bond commencing July 1. 
2000. and ending June 30.2001. 

13 -4 receivership created by order of this Court would be for the sole and limited purpose of 
determining the claims against the grain dealer's bonds. Any funds forwarded to the 
Commission would be deposited in a FDIC insured and interest bearing bank account in Pierre. 
South Dakota. pursuant to an Order of this C o w  and SDCL 21 -7 1 - 1 0. 

1s Upon being appointed receiver of the proceeds of the b o ~ d s .  the Commission will place notices 
in the Groton Dakota Press. the Groton Independent. the Aberdeen American h'ews. and the 
Sioux Falls Argus Leader. n o t i ~ i n g  potential claimants in this rnaner of the right to file a clairg- : 
with the Commission. 

15 The Commission, upon notice to known and potential claimants. will hold a hearing. at a time 
and place yet to be determined. for claimants to present evidence as to the merits of their claims 
under the bonds. 





LC TATE OF SOUTH D.4KOT.4 ) I 3  CIRCUIT COURT 
):SS 

G RAIX DEALER'S BOhDS j F/LrzD -- - - -  -"/ 
C F WHEETCO. TSC. n 

Having examined the Petition of the South Dakota Public Utilities Commission 
(C ~mmission) who requests appointment of itself as a receiver of all bond proceeds of Wheetco. 
In ., all ararpnenis bzing heard and considered and upon good cause s h o ~ n ,  it is therefore 
Oj 'DERED: 

. - - - -- -- -..-+r 2 1-2 1 the Commission is hereby 
ap )ointed Receiver of the foilouinp. 

The crsh p~oceeds of the erain dealer's bonds cnmmencing July 1, 1998; and ending 
i second bond r n m m ~ n r i n o  Tlrlx.  1 1000 anrl --A;-- 1---- ?nnn 

2. That the Commission as Receiver, shall collect all applicable bond proceeds. The 
Co nmission shall carry out zll duties u the Court may direct in the future. 

3. Tlat the bonding company: Sta.r Insurance Company, 26600 Telegraph Road. Ste 300, 
Soi &field, MI 46034 is hereby directed to pzy proceeds of all bonds described in the Petition 
her in to the Commission u Receiver ulthin 10 days of unttcn notification to do so by the 
Co lmission or its legal counsel. liothinp herein shall prejudice Star Insurance Company 5om 
rai: :ng an:; defenses it may have in paying any bond proceeds. 

4. That the Comm?ssion shall collect all of the above bond proceeds, when paid, and deposii 
zhe ;ame in an FDIC insured 2nd interest bearing bank account in the City of Pierre, South 
Daj 01, 

5 .  That the Commission shall schedule a hearing for the purpose of making a proposal to this 
Co13 regarding the disposition of all bond proceeds mentioned above. The Commission shall 
give notice to all known potential claimants of tb is heaiing and post the same in a paper of 
geo .A circulation once a week for two weeks prior to said hearing. 

I SEP 2 7 2::; 
SOUTH DAKOTA PUBUC 
UTILITIES COMMISSION 











SUBSCRIPTION AGREEMENT 

7 WH 'RE.4S1 Wheetco, Inc. desires to offer certai 

r .. 
1 and otker individuals who have accounts owed to them by 

- - - 
6 -  nzeErco, ~nc., ,ne right to subscribe to shares of common stock at the 

T-;. - ,,-e of 50.00 2er share and to convert the accounts into shares of 

p--*- 
r J u 1 * t i u i l  S' 3 ~ k .  

- ;am Schauer 
-I - -  , intii-~idilally or as authorized 

r3-$l=CpO - - - -  -,,,,-,A s L L V e  ~:Jake Schauer/Schauer, mcssibscriber hereby subscribe 

f c r  595 -- shares of conmon szock of Wheetco, i n ~ .  at the conversion 

5 5 0 . 0 0  per share payable 2s follows: 

-7 ine airrent account owed by Wh~etco, Inc. to subscriber in 
:he anount of $29,751.42 shall be treated as follows: 
S 29 , 750 shall be converted into common voting stock, 
w:zh the balance of S 1.42 remaining fully palrable . 

?--- ~nrs - subszription contract is macie with the understanciing 
& L - -  ,A;=, the voting power of all stockholder meetings is lodged 
in the holdors of common stock. 

it is expressly agreed that no stock is to be issued to the 
suSscriSer until the amount of the subscription and the note 
gi- en therefore, if any, is paid in full in cash or by 
conversion and any papent becoming due on the stock hereby 
s-&scriSed for and any note given therefore if not paid 
within 30 days after notice that it is due shall at the 
o~tion cf the corporation cause the subscription and any 
note or notes qiven heretofore to become null and void, and 
all pa-nents made on this subscription by subscriber shall 
becone t k e  property of the corporation &sol&.ely as 
liqxidated damages for the failure of the subscriber to 
r-a-F-,,- , ,-- out this contract. 

.. 
- Wheetco, inc. nay reject this application before issuance cf,:#- -. - . . 

stock and cocversion of the account by notice to the . , h t  ' L -  

subscriber and return 3 2  any monies paid hereunder., 

Subscrijer achowledges that this subscription agreement and &. ~ n e  scbscriber's interest in the co,~oration will be subject 
to the foliowing restriction: 

This scbscription contract contains the entire contract 
between the subscriber and Wheetco, Inc. and no agent or 
represectative of the corporation or any other person has 
any power to change or alter the terms of the subscription. 



THE SHARES OF STOCK IN WEETCO, INC. HAVE NOT, NOR WILL 
BE, REGISTERED OR QUALIFIED UNDER FEDERAL OR STATE 
SECURITIES LAWS. THE SHARES OF STOCK OF WHEETCO, INC. 
MAY NOT BE OFFERED FOR SALE, SOLD, PLEDGED OR OTHERWISE 
TRANSFERRED UNLESS SO REGISTERED OR QUALIFIED, OR 
UXLESS AN EXEMPTION FROM REGISTRATION OR QUALIFICATIDN 
EXISTS. 

IN '9 'IlXESS WHEREOF, the parties have hereunto s e t  their nands 

a d  seal. the day and year hereinbefore written 

Or, t 
:tie under 
ack~owlec 

Subscriber 

;ic;nec 022 icer , ~ersonallv ameared . w h o  

set my hand and official s e d .  

y ,iLX 
bid - South Dzkota 





EXlUTki DAKOTA PUBLIC 
UTILWES COMMISSION 

NOTICE OF FR4m AND FRAUDLENT CONVERSION 

To 2 11 into whose hands these presents may come, please take notice that: 

1- T te attached "Subscription Agreement" was issued by Larry Wheeting of 
Wh( ~tco,  Inc when he did not have any stock to sell, which is clear evidence sf 
fraa 1. 

2. T: te attached "Subscription Agreement" was issued by Larry Wheeting of 
Whc ettco, Inc on September 18,2000 after he filed bankruptcy on September 7, 
m* 

i 
I 

3. Ti le attached "Subscription Agreement" is clear evidence of fraudlent conversion 
sinca- Larrg Wheeting did not have authorization from the bankruptcy court to sell 
Sldd L 

4. T: re attached "Subscription Agreement" is clear evidence of fraud because the 
banj puptcy records of Wheetco, Enc. show that Wheetco, Inc. had a negative net 
wor; la exceeding S95,000.00 dollars. 

5.3':-e attached "Subssriptiom Agreement" is not a binding contract because the 
ban! mptcy records show t h d  neither Larry Wheeting or Wheetco, h c .  had any 
Lwf $1 consideration (stock) to give. 

The undersigned Jake Schauer does hereby declare and depose that the 
nbo~ 2 statements are true and correct 

Dntr d: this I,/ day of $A, ,2002. 

ux ACTIONS ACCOIRDrnGLY 

AfdG35.Y- 
Jake Schauer 

The above named Sake Schauer being persondly made known to me did 
appt )r before me and then and there did affix his signature to this document, Dated 
this wy of -6 . , zM2. 

" 
Notary ~ h b l i c  for the State of South Dakota 

My csmm5sion expires 
LNNE H~HLEKSON 
NOTARY 

MY COMMISS\%%:-:t;l~~~: 
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SOlJTH DAKOTA PUSLlC 

Dear Commissioners: 
!JTILITIES COMMISSION 1 

Please be advised that  I a m  writing this letter on behalf of my client, 
Arnoid Schurr,  a farmer from the Roscoe, South Dakota area. Over the years 
both our firm and  myself have done miscellaneous work for Mr. Schurr. Arnold 

testified a t  a hearing in front of the PUC to outline his position and  request to 

situation and  formally present it for consideration by the PUC. 

As the Summar). of Claims file indicates, Schurrs have filed a Proof of 
Claim in the amount  of S95,40 1.1 1 for sunflowers delivered between October 
25, 1999 and March 1,  2000. This claim was recommended to be denied by 
the staff because of a proported payable being converted to stock. 

Unfcrtunatdy, this transaction never occurred and the actions of 
representatives on behalf of Wheetco, Inc. appear to have been talien with the 

I t  is my understanding that  the PUC was presented with certain exhibits 
and testimony which proported to show that  Mr. Schurr was a stockholder in 
Wheetco, Inc. Mr. Schurr was never a legal stockholder in Wheetco, Inc. The 
testimony at Page 27 of the Hearing dated July 7, 2000 indicates, according to 
the testimony of M r .  Wheeling, rhat Arnold Schurr was issued stock: between 
. J a n u a ~  and April of 2OOCI. See artached Exhibit 1. 

Attached as Exhibit 2 is a document originally entitled, "Exhibit 14" 
which proports to show that  a s  o i  May 31, 2000, Schurrs owned 2,000 sharcs 
of stock. This is simply untrue. Mr. Schurr was persuaded to sign a July 5 
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letter to be c ~ f i r e d  to thc PUC. n.h,ch ind~catcti that he \\.;?.; ,III \ t ~ \ . r * \ i i ) ~  7'hi~- 
lvas  supposed to be cionc, but  \vas not cornplctvd b' hlr-. \\'hcctirlr: 1'\1\\ 
again, is simply ~ncor rec t ,  because the!. t1evc.s foll~\\.ed r hrough x l r l  issut '~i , ! I \ \ .  

stock a s  promised. Mr. Schurr  ~ v a s  visited b!. Llr. \\;l~ccting ilild hIr. C'ncb. , i n t i  

requested to sign a letter prepared b!' somc.une on b c h ~ ~ l f  of RIs. \ \ 'hcr*t~nq to 
assist  Mr. Wheeting in retaining his Dealer's Liccnsc. klr. Sc l~us r  :(>Id 
that  the only lvay he  u.ould ever get paid the amount  rh~ l t  hc: is o\\.r.ci is I S  ,I 

license was reissued. He was further told that h4r. Whceting \vns in thc p r o c ~ s s  
of obtaining a SBA loan,  ~vh ich  ~vould pay Mr. Schurr  his m o n e  \vith inttbrcst 
at 10%. He was told t ha t  h e  would get stock. On the basis of those promisrs. 
Mr.  Schurr  signed the  pre-drafted letter. 

Unfortunatel>., no  actions were taken to ever provide Mr. Schurr- \virh 
stock until a Subscription Agreement Lvas drafted and  signed by Mr. Whectiiip 
and  Mr. Schurr  on September 19. 2000. See attached E s h i b i ~  3. It is my 
understanding that  this  Subscription Agreement \vas presented to the PUC 
with the  bottom half of Page 2 and  all of Page 3 whited out. This was rvidcntly 
to indicate to the PUC Commission that  this action had talien place a s  n-as 
earlier warranted to the Con~missioners bj. Mr. Wheeting. A s  shoivn b ~ .  the. 
actual  Subscription Agreement, this document \vas  signed on September 19, 
2000,  well after the representation was made to the PUC. In addition, I a m  
enclosing a copy of a Promise, which u-as signed by Mr. Wheetine and  hflr. Cody 
indicating that  Wheetco, Inc. will buy back the stock a t  10% interest. In otht.1- 
words, if Arnold Schurr  signed the Subscription Agreement as they requested 
they agreed that  they would repay him his $95,000.00 due,  plus 10So interesi 
out  of the proceeds of the SBA loan. Obviously, a s  we non. kilo\\., there never 
was  any SBA loan. Additionally, the Subscription Agrecmcnr and the Pr-omise 
to Pay were signed after the debtor had filed Chapter 11. This transaction ivns 
never consummated and  no shares of stock were ever issued to Mr. Schurr  
This agreement was  simply invalid due to the manner and time in n-hich i t  \\.as 
done without any bankruptcy CON- t approval. Simpl~.  put ,  Mr Sch~!rr  ha.; \ never received any stock or payment in e:change for the grain ivhich he sold. 

It is therefore Mr. Schurr's request that his claim for paymeni of 
$95.601.11 for sunflowers be recognized and that  he receive his propcrtion,itc 
share of the bond money as similar other unfortunate and trusting fitrn~ers a re  
entitled to receive. If there is any additional information u-hich you d c s ~ r c  to 
support  Mr. Schurr 's contentions, please let me kno~v.  

JTS:Ms 
Enclosures & SCHUTZ, L.L.13 

pc lv/ Encl.: Mr. Arnold Schurr 



f r h l s  w i t n e s s ,  

M S .  W I S S T :  K s .  C r e n e r ,  d o  y c u  h a v e  azp 

, u e s t i o n s ?  

M S .  C? .ZMSX: ? e s .  "tank y c c .  

C'OSS - ~ S A ~ : S , = . ~ I 3 ~  

3Y MS. C?.SMP?.: 

-.. 
Q .  M o r n i n s ,  Mr. v*nee=:?g. 

1 - - .  Good n o r n i n s .  

Q .  3us :  some q u e s t i o n s  I h a d  f r o m  y c u r  d i r e c :  

:es : imczy.  Y c u  t a l k  a b o ~ z  s r o c k    ha^ was ~ s s u e d  

. - 5e;ween 3 z n c a r y  a n d  A 3 r 1 ~ ,  I b e l i e v e ,  = h a =  c h a z c e d  v c c  

- .  r l n a n c l a l  ? i c : u r e .  Who was t h a t  s z o c k  s c l d  z c ?  

-4 . M r .  S c h u r r ,  S c h u r r s ,  I n c o r p o r a t e d ,  w z s  a n  

l e c e s s a r y  t o  p u t  i n  a s  a n  e x h i b i t .  Do y o u  w a n t  i o  d o  

: h a t  now? 

(EXXISIT NO. 14 WAS MARKED FOR 

IDENTIFICATION.) 

. - Q -  On E x h i b i t  6 ,  which  I s  y o u r  a c c o u n t s  p a y a o i e  

i f  t h o s e  p e o p l e ,  any'o-n_e o f  t h o s e  p e o p l e  o r  m o r e  t h a n  

o n e  w e r e  t o  come f o r w a r d  t o d a y  o r  n e x t  week  a n d  a s k  :o 

be p a i d ,  c o u l d  you  p a y  them? 

A .  I n  t o d a y ' s  c o n d i t i o n  i t  w o u l d  b e  p o s s i b l y  



WHEETCO, INC. 
.... STOCK REG ISTER 

AT 5/31/00 

STOCK OWNERSHIP AT 1/31/1999 NO. 
SHARES 

iARRY WHEETING 11,967 
SHARON W-HEETlNG 10,301 
ADVENTURE'S PLUS 3,332 
BERBOS FARMS 900 
DAYLE LUEDEKE 1,500 

SHARES SOLD BETWE~N 1/31/99 AND 5/31/00 \ 

D B M GRAIN \ , 600 
SCHURR'S \ / / - @ . A x  

' 2,000 
RAAP 600 
SCHAUER'S 1,500 
NORMERN PRAIRIE SEED 808 

5,508 

TOTALS 33.508 

MAY 31,2000 STOCK OWNEFiSHlP 

LARRY WHEETING 11.967 35.71% 
SHARON WHEETING 10,301 30.74% 
ADVENTURE'S PLUS 3.332 9.94% 
BERBOS FARMS 900 2.69% 
DAYLE LUEDEKE 1,500 4.48% 
D & la4 GRAIN 600 1.79% 

2,000 5.97% 
603 1.79% 

SCHAUER'S 1,500 4.48% 
NORTHERN PRAIRIE SEED .. 808 2.41 96 

'-, 
33,508 1 00.00% 

% 
OWNERSHIP 



SUBSCRIPTION AGREEMENT 

WHERWS, Wheetco, Inc. deslzrs LO of 52:- c e r z a l n  produce: s, 

su??ilers and ocher indlvlduals who nave accounts owed to them by 

Kheecco, Inc., the rlgni to subscribe Lo shares of common s ~ a c k  aL Lce 

rate of $50.00 per share and to convert the accoufiis 1n:o shsres of 

comnon stock. 

I, Arnold stburr , individually or as authorized 

represencatlve of Schurr5 , a subscriber here~y scbscrlbe 

for i921 s!-p-res of common stock of Whee~co, Inc. ac che conversion 

price of $50.00 per share payable as follows: 

The current account owed by Wheetco, Inc. to subscrlber In 
the amount of $ 96,050.00 shall be treated as follows: 
5 96,050.00 snail be converted lnto common voi~ng stock, 
wlch the balance of $ Zero (-0-1 remaining fully payable. 

T h ~ s  subscript~on contract 1s made w ~ t h  the understanding 
thar the voting power of all stockholder meetlngs 1s lodged 
in the holders of common stock. 

It 1s expressly asreed that no stock 1s to be lssued LO t!-.e 
subscriber uncll :he amount of che subscrlptlon and :he note 
given therefore, if any, 1s pald In full In cash or by 
conversion and any payment becoming due on the stock hereby 
subscribed for and any noce glven  heref fore ~ . f  not pala 
within 30 days after notice that ~t 1s due shall at :he 
optron of the corporation cause the subscrlptlon and any 
note or notes given heretofore to become null and vold, and 
all payments made on thls sunscr:ptlon by subscriber shall 
become the progerty of the,,corpora:lon absolutely as 
lrqulaaied damages for the failure of the suhscrrber to 
carry out tnls contract. 

Wheetco, Inc. may reject this application before lssuance of 
stock and conversion of the account by notice to the 
subscriber and return of any monies paid hereunder. 

This subscription contract contalns the entire contract 
between the subscriber and Wheetco, Inc. and no agenr or 
representative of the corporation or any other 2erson has 
any power to change or alter =he terms of the suSscri?t~o~. 

Subscriber acknowledges that tk:s subscription agreement and 
the subscriber's lnterest in the coraoration wlil be sub~ecc 





IN WITNESS WHEREOF I hereunto s e t  my hand a n d  off :c:a: 5.: 

Louise Barondeau 
Notary Public South Dakota 

My Commission Expires 2-10-2005 





Ler [ lo be %med 



. . *  _ . , , . [.- ,. r r .-". FC 

I ' I  BEFORE THE PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION - '  --. L. .  :I.!; 

OF THE STATE OF SOUTH DAKOTA 
- *  - . 

IN THE MATTER OF THE GRAIN DEALER'S ) GD01-003 ' .  . .. : - ,  -.!,.:- : ,--vzj 
BONDS OF WHEETCO, INC. 1 (CIV. 01-807) ?. -. .. .. - , .  I[ 

) 
1 STAFF'S MOTION TO 
1 REOPEN THE RECORD 

Comes now, Kelly D. Frazier. staff attorney for the South Dakota Public Utilities Commission, 

and hereby MOTIONS the Public Utilities Commission to reopen. for good cause, the above case 

pursuant to ARSD 20:10:01:27:01 for the purpose of receiving into evidence the claim of Harlan 

Eiseilbraun and revising staffs recommendation on the claim of Erickson Farn~s. In suppon of this 

motion staff states as follows: 

On August 24, 2001. the Public Utilities Cornmision (Commission) filed with the Fifth 

Judicial Circuit a Petition to Appoint South Dakota Public Utilities Commission as a receiver of 

Wheetco. Inc. (Wheetco) pursuant to SDCL 49-45-16 and SDCL Chapter 21-21. to take possession 

of the cash proceeds of the following grain dealer's bonds: (1) the bond commencing July 1. 1998. 

and ending June 30, 1999; (2) the bond commencing July 1,1999, and ending June 30,2000: and 

(3) the bond commencing July 1.2000, and ending June 30.2001. On September 20.2001. the 

Commission was appointed receiver by the Honorable Judge Larry H. Lovrien of the Fifth Judicial 

Circuit of South Dakota. 

A hexing was held on the claims against the bonds as described above on January 16.2002. 

beginning at 1 :00 p.m., at the Department of Labor Meeting Room, 420 South Roosevelt. 

Aberdeen, South Dakota. At that hearing staff recommended that Erickson Farms had a valid claim 

in the ainount of S4,175.62. This amount was composed of $3,822 for millet and $353.62 for 

wheat. It has been brought to staffs attention by Harlan Eisenbraun that the millet was actually his 

and that Erickson Farms merely perfomled the trucking service. The company records only listed 

Enickson Farms on the scale tickets and assembly sheet. Per FAX submitted by Darrel Erickson 

dated March 5, 2002, (see attached Exhibit lo), Mr. Erickson confirmed that the millet lvas in fact 

Mr. Eisenbraun's. Staff has received fbrther documentation from the Company that shows that the 

wheat claimed by Erickson Farms in their proof of claim for cash grain for scale tickets numbered 

10596,10937,10957 and 10973 has been paid for by cashier's checks numbered 28997 and 28998. 

(See attached Exhibit 11): however, company records also show that he is still owed 5353.63 for 



other deliveries of wheat to the facility, per staff exhibit 3AG. Staff would now recommend that 

Erickson Farms has a valid claim for $353.62 for wheat. 

Harlan EisenbraunFirst Western Bank filed a proof of claim for cash grain with the 

Commission on March 1,2002, for $3,822 for millet, delivered on June 30,2000, by Erickson 

F-. (See attached Exhibit 12). The company records would support this amount. Staff 

recommends that EisenbraunKrst Western Bank has a valid claim in the amount of $3,822 for 

millet. 

.- +- 
Respectfully signed and dated this 3 day of March, 2002. 

CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 

The undersigned hereby certifies that this document has been served today upon all parties of 
I 

I 
I record in this docket, as listed on the docket service list, by facsimile or by first class mail, in 

1 proper1 y addressed envelopes, with charges prepaid thereon. 
i 

I 
I 

1 By: 
I 

(OFFICIAL SEAL) 
My Commission brpirm 

donuory 9,2007 











Gross 
Weight 

7E.700 
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Weight 

26.9X1 
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Net Dock 
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O.m 0 0.00 

0.00 0 0.00 

0.00 0 0.00 

0.W 0 0.m 
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0.00 0 0.00 
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0.00 0 0.00 
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Due 
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GARY TlEGS JOEL DURHEIM 

9249 102ND ST SE 508 N 3RD ST 

ELLENDALE ND 58436 ELLENDALE ND 58436 

MILES BRETSCH FRED WOLKEN 

10326 390TH AVE 13052 406TH AVE 

FREDERICK SD 57441 GROTON SD 57445 

BERT RAAP WHEETCO INC 

907 N 3R0 ST PO BOX 668 

GROTON SD 57445 GROTON SD 57445 

JIM FAULSTICH HOLYOKE COOP 

33795 186TH ST PO BOX 1 18 

HIGHMORE SD 57345 HOLYOKE CO 80734-1429 

NORTH CENTRAL FARMERS ELEVATOI MYRON DIETERLE 

PO BOX 366 661 22ND ST 
IPSWICH SD 57451 KlEF IID 58747 

SAM & JAKE SCHAUER JIM SCHAUER 

10856 364TH AVE 10856 364TH AVE 

LEOLA SD 57456 LEOLA SD 57456 

CLARENCE & MABLE WAGNER ROGER VANDERVORST 

BOX 6 705 4TH AVE EAST 

MILLER SD 57362 MOBRIDGE SD 57601 

FARMERS OIL CO PAOLI FARMERS COOP ELEVATOR 
PO BOX 19 BOX 5649 

ORIENT SD 57467-001 9 PAOLl CO 80746 

KENT HOLLER PENCO OF SOUTH DAKOTA 

RR 1 BOX 2 PO BOX 458 

PIERPONT SD 57468 PRESHO SD 57568 

RUSS HURLBERT KH INC 

RR 2 BOX -i8 34671 129TH ST 

RAYMOND SD 57258-971 8 ROSCOE SD 57471 





State Capitol Building, 500 East Capitol Alenuc, Picrrc, South Dakota 57501-5070 
. . . 

April 9, 2002 -. 

Ms. MaDonna L. Kuhfeld 
Clerk of Courts 
P. 0. Box 1087 
Aberdeen, SD 57402 

RE: In the Matter of the Grain Dealer's 
Bonds of Wheetco, Inc. 
Civ. 01-807 

Dear Ms. Kuhfeld: 

Enclosed for filing you will find original Proposed Findings of Fact and Conclusions 
of Law and Decision of Receiver and Certificate of Service with reference to the 
above captioned matter. Also enclosed is our original file. 

Very truly yours, 



Telephone (605)773-3201 
FAX (605)773-3809 

Trancportntlonl 
Wnrchow Divhion 

Telephone (605)773-5280 
FAX (605)773-3225 

Consumer Hotline 
1-800-332-1782 

TlY Through 
Relay Sonth Dakota 

1-8OD-877-1113 

Internet Wekite 
-stntrsd.nr/poc 

* 
Jim Burg 

Pam Nelson 
V i  

Bob !3ahr . . 
Ccmrmmonu 

Debra EloIson 
ExtrntivrDirraor 

HartaPlBat 
Ma* C Bettmann 

Sae Cichos 
IGmmLCremer 

adsto*w.Dowlrr 
Terry Emcnoa 

Mkhdc K Funis 
Marlettt Fbchbach 
Hather K Forney 

KcUy D. F d e r  
Mary CLdding.~ 
Mary Hcnly 

U a  Hull 
Dave Jacobson 
Patti JEnniap 
Amy Kapser 
Bob KRDdle 

Dclnine Kolbo 
Gregory k W o v  

Kcfth Scngu 
John Smith 

1RolsyncAntpWiut 
8 

I 
I 

State Capitol Building, 500 East Capitol Avcnuc, Picrrc, South Dakota 57501-5070 . . .*- 

.. 

April 9, 2002 

Honorable Larry H. Lovrien 
Circuit Court Judge 
P. 0. Box 11 91 
Aberdeen, SD 57402 

RE: In the Matter of the Grain Dealer's 
Bonds of Wheetco, Inc. 
Civ. 01-807 

Dear Judge Lovrien: 

Enclosed you will find original proposed Judgment and Order Approving Proposed 
Findings of Fact and Conclusions of Law and Decision of Receiver. Also enclosed 
is a copy of Proposed Findings of Fact and Conclusions of Law and Decision of 
Receiver with reference to the above captioned matter. If you find the Judgment and 
Order Approving Proposed Findings of Fact and Conclusions of Law and Decision 
of Receiver in satisfactory form and content, would you please sign it and hand it to 
the Clerk for filing. 

Thank you. 

Very truly yours, 

~ o l a ~ n 6  Ailts Wiest 
Special Assistant Attorney General 

RAW:dk 
Enc. 



State Capitol Building, 500 Enjt Cnpltol Avenue, Picrrc, Saufh Dakota 57501.5070 

April 9, 2002 

TO: All Interested Parties and Entities: 

RE: In the Matter of the Grain Dealer's 
Bonds of Wheetco, IPC. 
Civ. 01 -807 

Enclosed each of you will find copies of Proposed Findings of F a d  and ConAus~ons 
of Law and Decision of Receiver and proposed Judgment and Order Approving 
Proposed Findings of Fact and Conclusions of Law and Decision of Receiver with 
reference to the above captioned matter. This is intended as service upon you by 
mail. 

Very truly yours, 

I 
Rolayne Ailts Wiest 
Special Assistant Attorney General 

RAW: dk 
Enc. 



LIC UTILITIES CQ 
OF THE STATE OF SOUTH DAKOTA 

IN THE MATTER OF THE GRAIN DEALER'S ) PROPOSED FINDINGS OF 
BQNQS OF WHEETCO, INC. ) FACT AND CQNCLUSIOMS 

) OF LAW AND DECISION OF 
) RECEIVER 
) GDO1-003 
) (Civ. 01 -807) 

On August 24, 2001, the Public Utilities Commission (commission) filed with the Fifth Judicral 
Circuit a Petition to Appoint South Dakota Public Utilities Commission as a receiver of Wheetco, Inc 
(Mrheetco) pursuant to SDCL 494516 and SDCL Chapter 21-21, and to take possession of the cash 
proceeds of the following grain dealer's bonds: (1) the bond commencing July 1, 1998, and end~ng 
June 30,1999; (2) the bond commencing July 1, 1999, and ending June 30,2000; and (3) the bond 
commencing July 1, 2000, and ending June 30, 2001. On September 20, 2001, the Commission 
was appointed receiver by the Honorable Larry H. Lovrien of the Fifth Judicial Circuit of South 
Dakota. 

Pursuant to the order of the Court, the Commission held a hearing to determine cla~ms 
against the cash proceeds of the grain dealer's bonds. The hearing was held as scheduled on 
January 16, 2002, beginning at 1:00 p.m., at the Department of Labor Meeting Room, 420 South 
Roosevelt, Aberdeen, South Dakota. 

On February 5, 2002, Jake Schauer filed a notarized Subscription Agreement with the 
Commission. On February 13, 2002, the Commission received a letter from attorney Jeffrey Sveen, 
filed on behalf of Arnold Schurr, concerning the stock Subscription Agreement that was signed by 
Mr. Schurr. On March 1, 2002, the Commission received a claim from I-iarlan Eisenbraun statrng 
that he had delivered S3,822.00 of millet to Wheetco on June 30, 2000. On March 5, 2002, the 
Commission received a Motion to Reopen the Record from Commission Staff. The motion explained 
that at the hearing held on January 16,2002, Staff had recommended that Erickson Farms had a 
valid daim in the amount of $4,175.62, with $3,822.00 for millet and $353.62 for wheat. Following 
the hearing, Commission Staff learned that the millet was owned by Harlan Eisenbraun and Erickson 
Farms had merely performed the trucking service. Daml Enckson confirmed that was the case. 
Based on further documentation received from Wheetco, Commission Staff stated that Enckson 
Farms has not been paid for $353.62 for wheat and Harlan Eisenbraun/First Western Bank has a 
valid claim for $3,822.00 for millet. At its March 28, 2002, meeting, the Commission considered 
Staffs Motion to Reopen Record. No one objected to the motion. The Commission voted to open 
the record and received into evidence the claim submitted by Harlan Eisenbraun and the additional 
documentation submitted by Commission Staff. 

At its March 28, 2002, meeting, the Commission considered this matter. The Commission 
voted to make the following recommendations to circuit court: 

1. The Commission does not have jurisdiction to consider the four claims received 
against the bonds covering July 1, 1995 through June 30, 1998. The Commission 
only received an appointment from the Court to act as a receiver for the bonds 
covering July.1, 1598, through June 30,2001; 



2. The Commission disagrees with Staffs position that the claimants who entered 
into stock Subscription Agreements with Wheetco do not have valid claims against 
the bond for the amount listed in each Subscription Agreement. The Commission 
finds that the evidence does not support a finding that these claimants converted 
their grain payables into common stock. No evidence was presented that, after the 
parties signed the Subscription Agreement. Wheetco accepted the Agreements and 
actually issued common stock l o  the claimants; 

3. The Commission also disagrees with the bonding company's argument that D 8 
M Grain is limited to the amount of its written daim submitted prior to the heanng. 
The Commission finds that the evidence presented at the hearing demonstrates that 
company records show that D & M Grain is entitled to S1,887.33. The statute cited 
by the bonding company does not provide that a claim is limited to the written claim 
submitted prior to the hearing, especially when the evidence presented to the 
Commission at the hearing shows that the written claim is incorrect; 

4. The Commission further disagrees with t\e bondrng company's argument that all 
of the interest eamed on the bonds is the property of the bonding company and must 
be returned to the company. The Commission finds that when the bond 1s not 
sufficient to cover 100% of the claims, the interest earned on the bond money should 
be distributed on a pro rata basis to the claimants. Thus, the Commission finds lhat 
for the bmd  periods covering July 1, 1999, through June 30,2001, all rnteres: eamed 
should be distributed on a pro rata basis to the claimants. For the bond penod 
covering July I, 1999, through June 30,1999, the interest eamed on the bond money 
shall be distributed to the bonding company since the claimants received 100% of 
their claims for that bonding period; and 

5. Except for its position on the stock Subscription Agreements as stated earlier, the 
Commission agrees with Staffs recommendations concernmg the amount of each 
claim and the distribution of the bond proceeds. Therefore, the Commiss~on finds 
that the claims against the bond covering July 1, 1993, through June 30, '1'3%. 
should be distributed based on StaWs recommendations regarding the amount and 
validity of each claim, with all unused bond money and interest earned on that bond 
returned to the bondmg company. Forthe bond covering July 1, 1999, through June 
30,2000, the Commission first finds lhat the claim subm~tted by Harlan Eisenbraun 
aRer the hearing is a valid claim. The Comrnission further finds that the bond money 
should be distributed based on Staffs recommendations (except for its pos~tion on 
the stock Subscription Agreements as explained earlier) regarding the amount and 
validity of each claim, on a pro rata basis, including accrued interest. For the bond 
covering July 1,2000, through June 30,2001, the Commission finds that the bond 
money should be distributed based on Staffs recomrnendabons regardrng the 
amount and validity of each claim, on a pro rata basis, induding accrued mterest 

Based on the evidence of record, the Commission makes the follovhng proposed findings 3: 

fact and conclusions of law: 

PROPOSED FINDINGS OF FACT 

1. On August 24, 2001, the Commission filed with the F~fth Judicial C~rwi t  a Petrt~on :a Appoint 
South Dakota Public UtilKies Commission as a receiver of Wheetco pursuant to SDCL 49-45-16 and 
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SDCL Chapter 2:-21, to take possession of the cash proceeds of the following grain dealer's bonds: 
(1) the bond commencing July I, 1998, and ending June 30, 1999; (2) the bond commencing July 
I, 1999, and ending June 30, 2000; and (3) the bond commencing July I ,  2000, and ending June 
30,2001. On September 20, 2001, the Commission was appointed receiver by the Honorable Larry 
H. Lovrien of the Fifth Judicial Circuit of South Dakota. 

2. Pursuant to the order of the Court, the Commission held a hearing as scheduled on the claims 
against the bonds as described above on January 16, 2002, beginning at 1:00 p.m., at the 
Department of Labor Meeting Room, 420 South Roosevelt, Aberdeen, South Dakota. 

3. Although the notice of the hearings only mentioned the bonds covering July 1, 1998, through June 
30, 2001, the Commission received four claims concerning transactions made outside that time 
period. One claim was submitted agains! the bond for July I ,  1995, through June 30, 1996; two 
claims were submitted against the bond for July3 , 1996, through June 30, 1997; and one claim was 
submitted against the bond for July 1, 1997, through June 30, 1998. 

CLAIMS AGAINST BONDS FOR JULY 1,1995 THROUGH JUNE 30,1998 

4, Pursuant to the Court's Order, the Commission finds that it has jurisdiction to receive claims only 
for the bonds covering July I, 1998, through June 30, 2001. However, the Commission also notes 
that Commission Staff reviewed the claims for the earlier bonds and determined that none of the 
claims would have been valid claims under the bonds in question because the grain concerned 
deferred payment contracts which are not covered by the bond or the product involved did not fall 
under the definition of grain. TR. at 20-25. Pursuant to SDCL 49-45-9, a grain dealer's bond "may 
not benefit any person entering into a voluntary credit sale with a grain dealer." A voluntary credit 
sale is defined as "a sale of grain or seeds pursuant to which the sale price is to be paid more than 
thirty days after the delivery or release of the grain for sale, including those contracts commonly 
referred to as deferred-payment contracts, deferred-pricing contracts and price-later contracts." 
SDCL 4945-1.1 (5). Thus, deferred payment contracts are statutorily excluded from bond coverage 
and the claimants entered into deferred payment contracts may not receive any of the bond 
proceeds. In addition, the definition of grain under SDCL 49-45-1.1(2) excludes "grain that has been 
cleaned, processed and specifically identified for intended use of planting for reproduction and for 
which a grain warehouse receipt has not been issued." The Commission further points out that if 
any of these claimants believe they have a valid claim they may bring an action in circuit court and 
sue under the bond. See SDCL 49-45-17. 

CLAIMS AGAINST BOND FOR JULY 1,1998, THROUGH JUNE 30,1999 

5.  Five claims were submiffed against the bond for July 1, 1998, through June 30, 1999. 

6. Miles Bretsch submitted a claim for $24,000.00 for sunflowers. Exhibit 1 E. Based on company 
records, Commission Staff submitted documentation supporting $23,778.24. TR. at 25; Exhibit 32. 
The difference is due to the fact that the claimant had estimated his claim. TR. at 25. The 
Commission finds that the claimant has a valid claim for 323,778.24. 

7. Kjerstad Farm Partnershiplstephanie Kjerstad submitted a claim for $18,015.00 of safflowers, 
which included $2,423.37 for interest. Exhibit I F .  Commission Staff supported an amount of 
S15,591.63, which excludes the claim for interest. TR. at 26. Commission Staff stated that interest 
charges are not covered by the bond. Id. The Commission agrees that interest charges are not 
covered by the bond and finds that the claimant has a valid claim for $1 5,591 53. 



8. Lazy BS, LLPlStan Anderson submitted a claim for 56,464.00 for sunflowers, which included 
S964.00 for interest. Exhibit 1G. Commission Staff supported an amount of S5,500.00, which 
excludes the claim for interest. TR. at 26-27; Exhibit 3AB. The Commission finds that interest 
charges are not covered by the bond and finds that the claimant has a valid claim for S5,500.00. 

9. Gary Tiegs submitted a claim for S8,937.13 for millet. Exhibit 1 H. Commission Staff supported 
this amount. TR. at 27; Exhibit 3AF. The Comm~ssion finds that the claimant has a valid claim for 
$8,937.13. 

10. D & M Grain submitted a claim for $1,691.25 for durum, which included an amount of S l 9 l . X  
for service charges. Exhibit 11. Commission Staff supported an amount of 51,887.33. TR. at 27-28; 
Exhibit 3AH. The higher amount is based on company records that showed an amount of $2,010.33, 
less S123.00 for the claimant's accounts receivable balance. TR. at 27. Commission Staff 
submitted a letter from Wheetco's Bankmptcy Trustee in which the Trustee agreed to offset the 
accounts receivable against the accounts psyable. Exhibit 3AH. Commission Staff further 
recommended that the service charges not be recovered from the bond money. TR. at 28. The 
bonding company objected to the payment of any amount above D & M Grain's claim for S1,691.25 
based on SDCL 49-45-19 that states a claim must be in writing. TR. at 103. The Commission 
disagrees wiih the bonding company that D & M Grain's written claim filed prior to the hearing limits 
D & M Gram to the amount listed in the claim. The evidence presented at the hearing demonstrates 
that company records show that D 8 M Grain is entitled to S1,887.33. The statute cited by the 
bonding company does not provide that a claim is limited to the written claim submitted g.&x to the 
hearing, especially when the evidence presented to the Commission the hearing shows that the 
written claim is incorrect. The Cornmission finds the claimant has a valid claim for $1,887.33. 

11. Based on findings of fact 6 i h r o ~ g h  10, the Commission finds that the claimants have valid 
claims totaling S55J94.33 against the S75,000.00 bond for July 1, 1998, through June 30, 1999. 
The bond money shall be distributed to the claimants in the amounts listed above and the remainder 
of the bond money, plus accrued interest, shall be returned to the bonding company. 

CLAIMS AGAINST BOND FOR JULY 1,1999, THROUGH JUNE 30,2000 

12. Twenty-four claims were submitted against the bond for July 1, 1999, through June 30, 2000. 

13. Bert Raap submitted a claim for S8,957.16 for sunflowers. Exhibit 10. Commission Staff 
supported an amount of S26.89. TR. at 29; Exhibit 3A. Commission Staffs recommendation was 
based OI? a stock Subscription Agreement entered into between Bert Raap and Wheetco. lb 
Commission Staff stated that company records showed that $8,930.27 of the S8.957.16 owed for 
this bond period was converted to a Subscription Agreement for common stock, leaving $26.89. kJ- 
According to the Subscription Agreement, Bert Raap subscribed to 1,434 shares of common stock 
of Wheetco at the price of S50.00 per share. Exhibit 3A. The Agreement pu~ported to convert 
571,700.00 of the current account of S71,726.89 owed to Bert Raap by Wheetco to common stock. 
Id. The Commission points out that only $8,957.16 of the S71,726.89 concerned this bonding year. - 
A Subscription Agreement was given to Commission Staff by Larry Wheeting in September of 2000 
and was not dated or notarized. TR. at 81. Commission Staff also submitted a Wheetco Stock 
Register, dated as of May 31, 2000, which stated that 600 shares were sold to Bert Raap between 
January 31, 2000, and May 31, 2000. Exhibit 3A. The Corimission notes that other claimants who 
entered into stock Subscription Agreements did not actually sign the agreements until September , 

of 2000. See Findings of Fact 17, 19, 38. 



14. The Commission finds the Stock Register compiled by Wheetco is clearly not accurate since the 
Subscription Agreement referred to 1,434 shares and the Stock Register referred to 600 shares 
ExMbit 3A. Further, the Commission notes that the Subscription Agreement stated that Wheetco 
could reject the application before issuance of stock. Exhibit 3A. Pursuant to paragraph 4 of the 
Subscription Agreement, "Wheetco, Inc, may reject this application before issuance of stock and 
conversion of the account by notice to the subscriber and return of any monies paid hereunder." !d- 
No evidence was presented that, after the parties signed the Subscription Agreement, Wheetco 
accepted the Agreement and issued common stock to Bert Raap. The Commission finds that the 
evidence does not support a finding that Bert Raap converted his grain payables into common stock. 
Thus, the Commission finds the claimant has a valid claim for $8,957.16. 

15. North Central Farmers Elevator submitted a claim for $12,768.08 for millet and sunflowers 
Exhibit 1J. Commission Staff supported an-amount of $12,096.10. TR. at 30; Exhibit 3F. 
Commission Staff stated the difference in the amounts is due to dockage and a prepaid balance for 
lye purchased. TR. at 30. The Commission finds that the claimant has a valid claim for $12,096.10. 

16. Kent Holler submitted a claim for $3,200.55 for sunflowers. Exhibit 1K. Commission Staff 
supported an amount of S3,175.02. TR. at 30; Exhibit 3G. The difference in the amounts is due to 
the sunflower checkoff not being deducted. Id_ The Commission finds the claimant has a valid claim 
for $3,175.02. 

17. Sam Schauer submitted a claim for S47,749.93 for sunflowers. Exhibit 1 L. Commission Staff 
supported an amount of $2,488.94. TR. at 30-32; Exhibit 3H. Commission Staff's recommendation 
was based on a stock Subscription Agreement entered into between Sam SchauerlSchauer, Bros. 
and Wheetco and an error of $10.99 on an assembly sheet. Id. According to the Subscription 
Agreement, Sam SchauerlSchauer Bros. subscribed to 905 shares of common stock of Wheetco 
at the price of 550.00 per share. Exhibit 3H. The agreement purported to convert S45,250.00 of the 
current account of S47,479.93 owed to Sam SchauerlSchauer Bros. by Wheetco to common stock. 
Id. A Subscription Agreement was given to Commission Staff by Larry Wheeting in September of - 
2000 and was not dated or notarized. TR. at 81. Commission Staff also submitted a Wheetco Stock 
Register, dated as of May 31, 2000, which stated that 1500 shares were sold to the Schauers 
between January 31, 2000, and May 31,2000, Exhibit 3H. Sam Schauer testified that he did no: 
sign the Subscription Agreement until September 18, 2000. TR. at 98. 

18. The Commission finds the Stock Register compiled by Wheetco is clearly not accurate since 
Sam Schauer did not enter into the Agreement until September 18, 2000. Exhibit 3H; TR. at 98. 
Further, the Commission notes that the Subscription Agreement stated that Wheetco could reject 
the application before issuance of stock. Exhibit 3H. Pursuant to paragraph 4 of the Subscription 
Agreement, "Wheetco, Inc. may reject this application before issuance of stock and conversion of 
the account by notice to the subscriber and return of any monies paid hereunder." Id. No evidence 
was presented that, after the parties signed the Subscription Agreement, Wheetco accepted the 
Agreement and issued common stock to Sam Schauer. Sam Schauer stated that there was no 
stock. TR. at 31. The Commission finds that the evidence does not support a finding that Sam 
Schauer converted his grain payables into common stock. The Commission also finds there was 
an error of $10.99 on an assembly sheet. Thus, the Commission finds the claimant has a valid claim 
for $47,738.94. 

19. Jake Schauer submitted a claim for $29,751.42 for sunflowers. Exhibit 1 M. Commission Staff 
supported an amount of $1.42. TR. at 32-33; Exhibit 31. Commission Staffs recommendation was 
based on a stock Subscription Agreement entered into between Jake SchauerlSchauer Bros. and 



Whaetco. Id According to the Subscription Agreement, Jake SchauerISchauer Bros. subscribed 
to 595 shares of common stock of Wheetco at the price of S50.00 per share. Exhibit 31. The 
agreemant purported to convert 529,750.00 of the current account of 529,751.42 owed to Jake 
SchaueriSchauer Bros. by Wheetco to common stock. Id. A Subscription Agreement was given 
to Commission Staff by Larry Wheeting in September of 2000 and was not dated or notarized. TR. 
at 81, Commission Staff also submitted a Wheetco Stock Register, dated as of May 31, 2000, which 
stated that 1500 shares were sold to the Schauers between January 31, 2000, and May 31,2000. 
Exhibit 31. After the hearing, Jake Schauer sent in the dated Subscription Agreement which shows 
it was notarized and signed on September 18, 2000. Late-filed Exhibit received February 5, 2002. 
A comparison of the Agreement given to Commission Staff with the Agreement sent in by Jake 
Schauer shows that the Subscription Agreement given to Commission Staff had the notarized da!e 
removed priorto giving the Agreement to Staff. See Exhibit 31; Late-filed Exhibit received February 
5, 2002. 

20. The Commission finds that the Stock Register compiled by Wheetco is dearly not accurate s i n e  
Jake Schauer did not enter into the Agreement until September 18, 2000. Exhibit 31; Late-filed 
Exhibit received Febnrary 5,2002. Further, the Commission notes that the Subscription Agreement 
stated that Wheetco could reject the application before issuance of stock. Exhibit 31. Pursuant to 
paragrsph 4 of the Subscription Agreement, "Wheetco, Inc. may reject this application before 
issuance of stock and conversion of the account by notice to the subscriber and return of any monies 
paid hereunder." No evidence was presented that, after the parties signed the Subscription 
Agreement, Wheetco accepted the Agreement and issued common stock to Jake Schauer. The 
Commission finds that the evidence does not support a finding that Jake Schauer converted his grain 
payables into common stock. Thus, the Commission finds the claimant has a valid claim for 
529,751.42. 

21. Jim Schauer submitted a claim for S9,331.60 for sunflowers Exh~brt I N  Commlss~on Staff 
supported this amount. TR. at 33. The Commss~on firds :he clamant has a vahd claim for 
S9,331.60. 

22. Mike Knoll submitted a claim for 511,613.66 for sunflowers. Exhibit 1Q. Commission Staff 
supported an amount of S9,613.16. TR. at 33; Exhibit 3L. The difference between the amounts is 
that Wheetco's records showed that the claimant also had an accounts receivable balance of 
52,000.50. Commission Staff submitted a letter from Wheetco's Bankruptcy Trustee in which the 
Trustee agreed to offset the accounts receivable against the accounts payable. Exhibit 3L. The 
Commission finds the claimant has a valid claim for S9,613.16. 

23. Don Heamen submitted a claim for S27,793.36 for sunflowers. Exhibit l P .  Commission Staff 
supported this amount. TR. at 33-35; Exhibit 3M. Commission Staff also pointed out that the 
daimant had entered into a promissory note with Wheetco stating that the claimant agreed to lend 
Wheetco 522,857.37, at an interest rate of 10?'. TR. at 36; Exhibit 3M. However, Commission Staff 
also submitted a letter from Wheetco dated October 30. 2000, to the note holde-s that stated that 
an exact commencement date on the note payments was not listed and, until confirmation and 
completion of the loan application was done, no certain date could be listed. TR. at 34; Exhibit 3M. 
Commission Staffs position was that the letter substantiated a statement made to Staff by Larry 
Wheeling "that the promissory notes would no! be effective unless the financing package was 
approved." TR. at 34. 

24. The Commission finds that there is not clear and convincing evidence that the promissory note 
constituted a novation. A "novation is made by the substitution of a new obligation between the 
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I sane paties, with intent to extinguish the old obligation." SDCL 20-7-6. A review of the promissory 
note shows that no mention is made that the loan was intended to replace the grain payable amount 

r sy& to the claimant. Thus, the Commission finds the claimant has a valid claim for $27,793.36. 
I 
i 

25. Merritt Patterson & Sons, Dale Patterson, submitted a claim for $14,845.05 for safflowers. 
Mibib IQ. Commission Staff supported this amount. TR. at 35-36; Exhibit 30. Commission Staff 
also @nted out that the claimant had entered into a promissory note with Wheetco stating that the 
claimant agreed to lend Wheetco S20,184.21. at an interest rate of 10%. TR. at 36; Exhibit 30. 
However, Commission Staff also submitted a letter from Wheetco dated October 30, 2000, to the 
note holders that stated that an exact commencement date on the note payments was not listed and, 
until confirmation and completion of the loan appiication was done, no certain date could be listed. 
TR. at 35-36; Exhibit 30. Commission Staffs position was that the letter substantiated "Mr. 
VJn&ngfs statement that the promissory notes would not be effective unless the financing package 
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was approved." TR. at 36. 
-1 

25, Wflh respect to the promissory note signed by the claimant, the Commission first points out that 
the note was not signed by a Wheetco representative. In addition, the Commission finds that there 
is not dear and convincing evidence that the promissory note constituted a novation. k "novation 
is, made by the substitution of a new obligation between the same parties, with intent to extinguish 
the old obligation," SDCL 20-7-6. A review of the promissory note shows that no mention is made 
that the loan was intended to replace the grain payable amount owed to the claimant. Thus, the 
Commission finds the claimant has a valid claim for 514,845.05. 

27. KSP Farms, lnc., Kevin Swanson submitted a claim for $3,573.77 for sunflowers. Exhibit 1 R. 
Gsmmjssion Staff supported this amount. TR. at 36. The Commission finds the claimant has a valid . . 
daim for S3,573.77. 

28. Uark Roeber submitted a claim for $1 5,246.45 for sunflowers. Exhibit 1 S. Commission Staff 
suppofted this amount. TR. at 36-37. The Commission finds the claimant has a valid claim for 
S15,246.45. 

29. Joel DurheinlFirst National Bank of Frederick submitted a claim for $6,305.10 for sunflowers. 
Exhibit 1T. Commission Staff supported this amount. TR. at 37-38. The Commission finds the 
claimant has a valid claim for 56,305.10. 

30. Joe Cameron submitted a claim for 55,038.57 for millet. Exhibit 1U. Commission Staff 
supported an amount of 53,188.49. TR. at 38; Exhibit 3R. The difference between the amoirnts is 
that Wheetco's records showed that the claimant also had an accounts receivable balance of 
S5,850.08. Commission Staff submitted a letter from Wheetco's Bankruptcy Trustee in which 
the Trustee agreed ia offset the accounts receivable against the accounts payable. Exhibit 3R. The 
Commission finds the claimant has a valid claim for $3,188.49. 

31. O m n  Elsen submitted a claim for $9,209.79 for sunflowers. Exhibit 1V. Commission Staff 
supported an amount of $8,071.29. TR. at 38-39; Exhibit 3T. The difference between the amounts 
is :ha: Wheetco's records showed that the claimant also had an accounts receivable balance of 
51,133.50. & Commission Staff submitted a letter from Wheetco's Bankruptcy Trustee in which 
the Trustee agreed to offset the accounts receivable against the accounts payable. Exhibit 3T. 
The Commission finds the claimant has a valid claim for $8,071.29, 
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32 Tk- Ehflut-r~ Eptltkw suhtiitted Q clnim for 314,656 91 for sunflowers Exh~b~t 1 W. Commiss~on 
SM~wpa%d this P M O U ~ ~  TR, at 39, Exhibit 3U The Comm~ssron finds the clamant has a valid 
deim tap S14,C4B 91 

Xi KH, Itrc ~ubmlttad n clam for S4.002 11 for sunflowers Exhlbrt 1X Commlss~on Staff 
tup@Xkd on BmoUn: 01 S3.850 00. TR at 39; Exhib~t 3V The d~fference ~n the amounts IS due to 
;a d&uC!tan t ~ t  the sunflower chockoff and a transfer lee The Cornm~ss~on finds the claimant 
has u valtd c!sm lor 53,950 00 

2-4. W:tm Faad and Grain subm~tted a d a m  for S4,804 80 for m~ lo  Exhrb~t l Y  Comm~ss~on Staff 
rupperrtad an etmount of $4.290.49. TR at 39-40, Exhlbrt 3W The d~fference in the amounts IS 

k a ~ b d  an company racords which showed S4,290 49 for m~lo and S511 74 for fre~ght TR at 40, 
E?rRtbtl3W. Commlssion Staff racommended that the amount for fre~ght not be Included because 
fmisht @q@s am not a vnhd dairn under the bond TR at 40 The Comrn~ss~on agrees and finds 
that the & m n t  has o valld clam for S4,290 49 

34. Cfamncvs Wagner subnirttad a clam for 521,095 43 for sunflowers. Exh~b~t  1Z. Cornmrssion 
Staff supported this amount. TR. at 40. The Comrn~ss~on finds the clamant has a valrd clam f ~ r  
$21,095 43. 

35. hbrk Sawdam submitted a claim for S2,262.54 for sunflowers. Exhib~t 1AA. Comrniss~on Staff 
supported this amount. TR. at 40. The Commissron finds the clamant has a valid claim for 
S2.261.54. 

37. Cleni Handcock subm~tted a cla~rn for 53,005 32, plus rnterest, for m~llet Exh~b~t 1AB 
Cocrms~cin Staff supported an amount of S3,005 13 based on company records and recommended 
no interest charges be allowed TR. at 40-41, Erhblt 3AC The Cornrn~sslon finds the claimant has 
a valid d a m  for 53.005 64 

38. The Schurn subrn~tted a claim for S95,601.11 for sunflowers. Exhibit 1AC. The Schurrs are 
comprised of Arnold Schurr and his son Steve Schurr. TR. at 89. Commission Staff stated thal 
cmpany records shaved an amount of S96,050.00 but recommended that nothing be pzid on this 
claim. TR. at 41-43: Exhibit 3AD. The difference between the Schurrs' claim of S95,601.11 and 
StafFs amount of S96,050.00 is due to the sunflower checkoff, assembly sheet errors, and a transfer 
fee. Tl?. at 41. Commission Staffs recommendation that nothing be paid on the claim was based 
on a st& Subsaiption Agieement entered into between the Schurrs and Wheetco. TR. at 42-43. 
At~~rcbng to the Subscription Agreement, the Schurrs subscribed to 1,921 shares of common stock 
of ?Nheetco a1 the price of SSO.00 per share. Exhibit 3AD. The agreement p~,iported to convert 
S%,050.00 of the cumnt account of S96,050.00 owed to the Schuns by Wheetco to common stock. 

n\@ Subscription Agreement was given to Commission Staff by Larry Wheeting in September 
of 2000 and was not dated or notarized. TR. at 81. Commission Staff also submitted a Wheetco 
S t 6  Register, dated as of May 31. 2000, which stated that 2000 shares were sold to the Schurrs 
bebrew January 31,2000, and May 31,2000. Wlibit 3AD. At the hearing, Arnold Schurr submitted 
a dated Subscription Agreement which shows it was notarized and signed on September 19, 2000. 
Exhbit A. A mmparison of the Agreement given to Commission Staff with the Agreement submitted 
by Amotd S&un shows thal the Subscripticn Agreement given to Commission Staff had the 
notarized date removed p ~ o r  lo giving the Agreement to Staff. Exhibits 3AD, A. 

39. The Commission finds that the Stock Register compiled by Wheetco is clearly not accurate since 
Arnold ScRurr did not enter into the Agreement until September 19, 2000. Exhibit 3AD; Exhiblt A. 



Furiher, the Commission notes that the Scbscription Agreement stated that Wheetco could reject 
the application before issuance of stock. Exhibit A. Pursuant to paragraph 4 of the Subscription 
Agreement, "Wheetco, Inc. may reject this application before issuance of stock and conversion of 
t"; a m n t  by notice to the subscriber and return of any monies paid hereunder." Id_ No evidence 
was presented that, after the parties signed the Subscription Agreement, Wheetco accepted the 
Agreement and issued common stock to the Schurrs. The Commission finds that the evidence does 
not support a finding that the Schurrs converted their grain payables into common stock. Thus, the 
~ m m i s s i o n  finds the claimant has a valid claim for 596,050.00. 

40. R b  Farms, Inc. submitted a claim for S62,672.12 for sunflowers, certified Oxen wheat, certified 
Ignstwheat, certified Russ wheat, and wheat. Exhibit IAD. Commission Staff supported an amount 
of 514,495.30. TR. at 43-44; Exhibit 3AE. Commission Staff stated that $14,227.35 of the claim 
was for certified Oxen wheat, 513,022.67 of the claim was for lgnot wheat, and $20,926.80 of the 
daim was for Russ wheat. TR. at 43; Exhibit 3AE. Cornmission Staff stated that the certified wheat 
is not included in the definition of grain and is therefore not covered by the bond. TR. at 43. The 
Commissior: agrees that the certified wheat is not grain as defined by SDCL 49-35-1.1(2) which 
excludes "grain that has been cleaned, processed and specifically identified for intended use of 
planting for reproduction and for which a grain warehouse receipt has not been issued." 

41. Commission Staff also pointed out that the claimant had entered into a promissory note with 
Wheetu, stating that the claimant agreed to l w d  Wheetco $60,846.03, at an interest rate of 8%. 
TR. at 43; Exhibit 3kE. However, Commission Staff also submitted a letter from Wheetco dated 
October 30, 2000, to the note holders that stated that an exact commencement date on the note 
payments was not listed and, until confirmation and completion of the loan application was done, no 
certain date could be listed. TR. at 44; Exhibit 3AE. Commission Staffs position was that the letter 
substantiated a statement made to Staff by Larry Wheeling "that the promissory notes would not be 
effective unless the financing package was approved." TR, at 44. 

42. The Commission finds that there is not clear and convincing evidence that the promissory note 
constituted a novation. A "novation is made by the substitution of a new obligation between the 
same parties, with intent to extinguish the old obligation." SDCL 20-7-6. A review of the promissory 
note shows that no mention is made that the loan was intended to replace the grain payable amount 
w e d  to the claimant. Therefore, the Commission finds the claimant has a valid claim for $14,495.30. 

43. Erickson Farms submitted a claim for 54,650.40 for wheat and millet, which included trucking 
costs. Exhibit IAE. Commission Staff supported an amount of $4,175.62 which was based on 
company records that showed S3,822.00 for millet and $353.62 for wheat. TR. at 44-45; Exhibit 
3AG. Commission Staff excluded the trucking expenses as not covered by the bond. TR. at 44. 
On March I, 2002, the Commission received a claim from Harlan Eisenbraun stating that he had 
deiivered $3,822.00 of millet to Wheetco on June 30, 2000. On March 5, 2002, the Commission 
received a Motion to Reopen the Record from Commission Staff. The motion explained that at the 
hearing held on Januav 16,2002, Staff had recommended that Erickson Farms had a valid claim 
in the amount of S4,175.62, with 53,822.00 for millet and 5353.62 for wheat. Following the hearing, 
Commission Staff learned that the millet was owned by Harlan Eisenbraun and Erickson Farms had 
merely performed the trucking service. Darrel Erickson confirmed that was the case. Late-filed 
Shibi 10. Based on further documentation received from Wheetco, Commission Staff stated that 
Ericksan Farms has a vaiid claim for 5353.62 for wheat and Harlan EisenbraunIFirst Western Bank 
has a valid daim for S3,822.00 for millet. Late-filed Exhibits I 1  A, 11 B, 12A, 12B. At its March 28, 
2002. meeting, the Commission granted Staffs Motion to Reopen Record. The Commission agrees 
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w \ h  Cammission Staff that trucking costs are not covered under the bond and finds that Erickson 
Farms has a valid claim for $353.62. 

44. On hlnrch 1, 2002, Harlan Eisenbraun submitted a claim for 53,822.00 of millet. Late-filed 
Exhibit 12A. As explained in the preceding paragraph, at the hearing, the S3,822.00 of millet was 
originally thought to hove belonged to Erickson Farms. Based on documentation received after the 
haaring, Commission Staff is now recommending that Harlan Eisenbraun has a valid claim for 
S3,822.00. Late-filed Exhibits 10, l l A ,  115, 12A, 128. The Commission agrees and finds the 
claimant has a valid claim for 53,822.00. 

45. D S M Grain submitted a claim for 5107,036.12 for sunflowers, oats, and millet, wh~ch included 
M78.00 for service charges. Exhibit 1 I. Commission Staff supported an amount of S94,305.29. TR. 
at 45-46; Exhibit 3AH. The difference in the amounts is due to payments made by Wheetco, the 
difference in price per pound and per bushel, and an accounts recewable balance for D & M Grain 
!& Commission Staff also recommended denial of recovery of the service charges. TR at 45-46 
The Commission agrees with all of Commission Staffs recommendat~ons and finds the clamant has 
a valid claim for ~94,%5.29. 

46. Based on findings of fact 13 through 45, the Commission finds that the clamants have valid 
claims totaling 5457,974.13 against the bond for July 1, 1999. through June 30, 2000. The bond 
money, including accrued interest, shall be distributed to the claimants on a pro rata basis. 

CLAIMS AGAINST BOND FOR JULY 1, 2000, THROUGH JUNE 30, 2001 

47. Twenty-five claims were submitted against the bond for July 1, 2000. through June 30, 2001. 

48. Roger Hurlbert submitted a daim for S4,436.37 for sunflowers. Exhibit IkF.  Commission Staff 
supported an amount of 54,23150. TR. at 46-47; Exhibit 3C. The difference in the amounts was 
due to dockage and the sunflower checkoff. TR. at 46; Exhibit 3C. The Cornmisslon finds the 
daimant has a valid claim for 54,231.50. 

49. Russ Hurlbert submitted a claim for S2,957.58 for sunflowers. Exhibit IAG. Commission Staff 
supported an amount of S2,821.00. TR. at 47; Exhibit 30. The difference in amounts is due to 
dockage and the sunflower checkoff. Id- The Commission finds the claimant has a valid claim for 
S2,821.00. 

50. Gary Meikeljohn submitted a claim for S23,639.64 for sunflowers. Exhibit 1AH. Commission 
Staff supported an amount of 523,468.64. TR. at 47; Exhibit 3E. The difference in amounts was 
due to the sunflower checkofi and the number of pounds on scale ticket no. 11370. Commission 
Staff also pointed out that the claimant had entered into a promissory note with Wt~eetco stating that 
the daimant agreed to lend Wheetco 523,468.64, at an interest rate of 10.6%. TR. at 47-48; Exhibit 
3E. However, Commission Staff also submitted a letter from Wheetco dated October 30, 2000, to 
the note holden stated that an exact commencement date on the note payments was not listed and, 
until confirmation and completion of the loan application was done, no certain date could be listed. 
TR. at 48; Exhibit 3E. Ccmmiss~on Staffs position was that the letter substantiated a statement 
made to Staff by Lany Wheeting "that the promissory notes would not be effective unless the 
financing package was approved " TR. at 48. 

51. The Commission finds that there is not clear and convincing evidence that the promissory note 
constituted a novation. A "novation is made by the substitution of a new obligation between the 



same parties, with intent to extinguish the old obligation." SDCL 20-7-6. A review of the promiss~ry 
note shows that no mention is made that the loan was intended to replace the grain payable amount 
owed to the claimant. Thus, the Commission finds the claimant has a valid claim for S23,468.64. 

52. The Duenwald BrotherslBank of Hoven submitted a claim for S2,904.18 for sunflowers. Exhib~t 
1Al. Commission Staff supported this amount. TR. at 48. The Commission finds the claimant has 
a valid claim for S2,904.18. 

53. Warner Co-operative Co. Elevator submitted a claim for 54,431.53 for millet. Exhibit 1AJ 
Commission Staff supported this amount. TR. at 48. The Commission finds the claimant has a valid 
claim for $4,431.53. 

54. PENCO of South Dakota submitted a claim for $24,636.20 for sunflowers, which included 
S4,893.56 for trucking expenses. Exhibit 1AK. Commission Staff supported an amount of 
$19,742.64 for the sunflowers but recommended denial of the trucking expenses as not covered by 
the bond. TR. at 49. The Commission agrees and finds the claimant has a valid claim for 
S19,742.64. 

-\ 

55. Densley Zambo submitted a claim for $8,079.75-for sunflowers. Exhibit 1AL. Commission Staff 
supported an amount of 57,668.47. TR. at 49; Exhibit 3J. The difference in the amounts is due to 
dockage and the sunflower checkoff. Id. The Commission finds the claimant has a valid claim for 
$7,668.47. 

56. Holyoke Coop Association submitted a claim for S17,315.65 for millet. Exhibit 1AM 
Commission Staff supported an amount of S12,477.73. TR. at 49-50; Exhibit 3K. The difference 
between the amounts is that Wheetco's records showed that the claimant also had an accounts 
receivable balance of $4,837.92. id. Commissi~n Staff submitted a letter from Wheetco's 
Bankruptcy Trustee in which the Trustee agreed to offset the accounts receivable against the 
accounts payable. Exhibit 3K  The Commission finds the claimant has a valid claim for S12,477.73. 

57. Fred EisenbraunIFirst Western Bank submitted a claim for $5,820.00 for safflowers. Exhibit 
IAN. Commission Staff supported an amount of $5,659.15. TR. at 50; Exhibit 3N. The difference 
in the amounts is due to dockage and the safflower checkoff. Id. The Commission finds the 
claimant has a valid claim for $5,659.15. 

58. RDZ Farms, Inc. submitted a claim for S6,138.31 for millet. Exhibit 1AQ. Commission Staff 
supported this amount. TR, at 50. The Commission finds the claimant has a valid claim for 
$6,438.31. 

59. Merritt Patterson 8, SonsIDale Patterson submitted a claim for 55,339.17 for safflowers. Exhibit 
1Q. Commission Staff supported this amount. TR. at 51-52; Exhibit 3 0 .  Commission Staff also 
pointed out that the claimant had entered into a promissory note with Wheetco stating that the 
claimant agreed to lend Wheetco $20,184.21. TR. at 51; Exhibit 3 0 .  However, Commission Staff 
also submitted a letter from Wheetco dated October 30, 2000, to the note holders that stated that 
an exact commencement date on the note payments was not listed and, until confirmation and 
completion of the loan application was done, no certain date could be listed. TR. at 34; Exhibit 3 0 .  
Commission Staffs position was that the letter substantiated a statement made to Staff by Larry 
Wheeting "that the promissory notes would not be effective unless the financing package was 
approved." TR. at 51. 



60. With rospect to the promissory note, the Commission first points out that the note was not 
signed by a Wheelco representative. In addition, the Commission finds that there is not clear and 
convincing evidence that the promissory note constituted a novation. A "novation is made by the 
substitution of 1  obligation between the same parties, with intent to extinguish the old 
obligation." SDCL 20-T-GXreview of thle promissory note shows that no mention is made that the 
!can was intended to replace the gain payable amount owed io the clamant. Thus, the Commission 
finds the daimant has a valid claim for 55,339.17. 

61. Gaylon Goldin submitted a claim for S4,782.81 for sunflowers. Exhibit 1AP. Commission Staff 
supported this amount. TR. at 52. The Commission finds the claimant has a valid claim for 
S4,782.81. 

62. Paoli Farmers Coop Elevator Co. submitted a claim for 53,190.80 for red millet. Exhibit ?AQ. 
Commission Staff supported this amount TR. at 52; Exhibit 3s. The Commission finds the claimant 
has a valid claim for 53,190.80. 

63. B & L GonanIFirst Bank of Gacltle submitted a claim for S14,283.20 for sunflowers. Exhibit 
1AR. Commission Staff supported this amount. TR. at 52-53. The Commission finds the claimant 
has a valid claim for $14,203.20. 

64. Carl Peterson submitted a claim for 53,076.16 for sunflowers. Exhibit IAS. Commission Staff 
supported this amount. TR. at 53. The Commission finds the claimant has a valid claim for 
S3,076.16. 

65. Leo Naber submitted a claim for 56,575.56 for millet. Exhibit TAT. Commission Staff supported 
this amount. TR. at 53. The Commrssion finds the claimant has a vahd claim for 56,575.56, 

66. Roger Vandervorste submitted a claim for S29,511.49 for sunflowers. Exhibit IAU. Commission 
Staff supported this amount. TR. at 53-54; Exhibit 3P. Commission Staff also pointed out that the 
claimant had entered into a promissory note with Wheetco stating that the claimant agreed to lend 
Wheetw 529,571.49, at an interest rate of 10%. TR. at 53; Exhibit 3P. However, Commission Staff 
also submitted a letter from Wheetco dated October 30, 2000, to the note holders that stated that 
an exact commencement date on the note payments was not listed and, until confirmation and 
completion of the loan application was done, no certain date could be listed. TR. at 54; Exhibit 3P. 
Commission Staffs position was that the letter substantiated a statement made to Staff by Larry "that 
the promissory notes would not be effective unless the financing package was approved." TR. at 

67. The Commission finds that there is not clear and convincing evidence that the promissory note 
constituted a novation. A "novation is made by the substitution of a new obligation between the 
same parties, with intent to extinguish the old obligation." SDCL 20-7-6. A revlew of the promissory 
note shows that no mention is made that the loan was intended to replace the grain payable amount 
owed to the claimant. Thus, the Commission finds the claimant has a valid claim for S29,511.49. 

68. Jim FaulstichlAmerican State Bank of Pierre submitted a claim for $15,599.82 for sunflowers. 
Exhibit 1AV. Commission Staff supported an amount of 51 1,843.27. TR. at 54-55; Exhibit 3Q. The 
difference in the amounts is based on Wheetw records that showed a check for S3,756.55 had been 
paid to the claimant and had c:leared the bank. The Commission finds the claimant has a valid 
daim for $1 1,843.27. 



69. Joe Cameron submitted a claim for $7,884.80 for millet. Exhibit 1U. Commission Staff 
supported an amount of $4,293.23. TR. at 55; Exhibit 3R. The difference in the amounts is due to 
dockage, price per pound, and additional scale tickets. Id. In addition, Wheetco's records showed 
that the claimant also had an accounts receivable balance of $3,962.40. Id. Commission Staff 
submitted a letter from Wheetco's Bankruptcy Trustee in which the Trustee agreed to offset the 
accounts receivable against the accounts payable. Exhibit 3R. The Commission finds the claimant 
has a valid claim for $4,293.23. 

70. Clayton Kjerstad submitted a claim for 5 19,536.80 for millet, which included 5800.00 for trucking 
expenses. Exhibit 1AW. Commission Staff supported an amount of $12,118.15. TR. at 55-56; 
Ghibi 3AJ. The difference in the amounts is due to dockage, a price difference, and that company 
records showed that one of the scale tickets had been paid. Id. In addition, Commission Staff 
recommended that the trucking expenses not be allowed because those expenses are not covered 
by the bond. TR. at 56. The Commission agrees and finds the claimant has a valid claim for 
512,118.15. 

71. Farmers Oil Company submitted a claim for $5,340.37 for sunflowers. Exhibit 1AX. 
Commission Staff supported an amount of $5,072.25. TR. at 56; Exhibit 3X. The difference in 
amounts is due to dockage and minor weight differences. Id. The Commission finds that the 
claimant has a valid claim for $5,072.25. 

72. Kerwyn Hoking submitted a claim for $5,230.62 for sunflowers. Exhibit 1AY. Commission Staff 
supported this amount. TR. at 56. The Commission finds that the claimant has a valid claim for 
55,230.62. 

73, Myron Dieterle submitted a claim for $8,930.85 for sunflowers. Exhibit 1AZ. Commission Staff 
supported an amount of 58,863.65. TR. at 57; Exhibit 3Y. The difference in amounts is due to the 
sunflower checkoff and dockage. Id. The Commission finds the claimant has a valid claim for 
S8,863.65. 

74. Equinox Enterprises submitted a claim for $5,885.98 for millet, which included a deduction for 
an accounts receivable balance. Exhibit 1 BA. Commission Staff supported this amount. TR. at 57; 
Exhibit 3AA. Wheetco's records confirmed that the claimant had an accounts receivable balance 
of S4,085.76. Id. Commission Staff submitted a letter from Wheetco's Bankruptcy Trustee in which 
the Trustee agreed to offset the accounts receivable against the accounts payable. Exhibit 3AA. 
The Commission finds the claimant has a valid claim for $5,885.98. 

75. Clem Handcock submitted a claim for $23,845.90, plus interest, for millet. Exhibit .tAB,. 
, . .  

Commission Staff supported an amount of $23,833.22. TR. at 57-58; Exhibit 3AC.. The difference. 
in the amounts is due to the claimant's inclusion of freight and storage charges, plus minor 
differences in the price and balances on some of the assembly sheets. Id. Commission Staff 
recommended that recovery of freight and storage charges and the request for interest charges be 
denied. TR at 58. The Commission agrees and finds the claimant has a valid claim for 323,833.22. 

76. Based on findings of fact 48 through 75, the Commission finds that the claimants have valid 
claims totaling S233,442.71 against the $75,000.00 bond for July 1, 2000, through June 30, 2001. 
The bond money, including any accrued interest, shall be distributed to the claimants on a pro rata 
basis. 



INTEREST ON BOND MONEY 

77. Commission Staff stated that all the interest earned on the bond money should be distributed 
on a pm rata basis to the claimants. TR. at 61-62. The bonding company's position was that any 
interest earned was the property of the bonding company and should be returned to the company. 
TR. at 104-105. The Commission disagrees with the bonding company's position. As a general rule, 
"[alny profit or benefil accruing from [a receiver's] management of or dealings with the property 
committed to (the receiver's] charge must inure to the trust estate." 75 C.J.S. Receivers 5 182(a). 
Thus, the Commission finds !!)at Isor the bond periods covering July 1, 1999, through June 30, 2001, 
all interest earned should be distributed on a pro rata basis to the claimants. For the bond period 
covering July 1, 1998, through June 30, 1999, the interest earned on the bond money shall be 
distributed lo the bonding company. 

PROPOSED CONCLUSIONS OF LAW 

1. R e  Court has jurisdiction over this matter pursuant to SECL 49-45-16, and SDCL Chapter 21-21. 

-- 2. The Commission has jurisdiction over this matter as a recelver appointed by the Court pursuant 
to SDCL Chapter 21-21, and SCCL Chapter 49-45, specifically 49-45-16. 

3 The Comm~ssloh-does not have j~n~d fc t lon  to consfder the four cla~ms recelved aga~nsl the 
bonds wvenng July 1,1995 thiough June 30,1998 The Commrss~on only received an appomtment 
from the Court to act as a receiver for the bonds covenng July 1, 1998, through June 30, 2001 

4. Wth  respect to the promissory notes entered into between some of the claimants and Wheetco, 
the Commission finds that there is not clear and convincing evidence that the promissory note 
constituted a novation. A "novation is made by the substitution of a new obligation between the 
same parties, with intent to edinguish the old obligation." SDCL 20-7-6. The "[elssential elements 
of novation are: (1) a previous valid obligation, (2) agreement of all parties to the substitution under 
a new contrad based on suftijent consideration, (3) extinguishment of the old contract, and (4) the 
validity of the new contract." Haoqar v. Olfert, 387 N.W. 2d 45, 50 (S.D. 1966). Clear and 
convincing evidence is needed in order to find a novation. Id. A review of the promissory note 
shows that no mention is made that the loan was intended to replace the grain ~ayable amount owed 
to the claimant. 

5. Similarly, with respect tc the stock Subscription Agreements, the Commission finds that the 
evidence does not support a finding that the claimants who signed stock Subscription Agreements 
converted their grain payables into common stock. The Commission finds that the Stock Register 
compiled by Wheetco which purported to reflect stockholders through May 31. 2000, is clearly not 
armrate given the Subscription Agreements entered into the record by some of the claimants which 
showed that lhe Agreements were not signed until September of 2000. Exhibit 3AD; Exhibit A. 
Further, the Commission notes that the Subscription Agreement stated that Wheetco could reject 
the application before issuance of stock. Exhibit A. Pursuant to paragraph 4 of the Subscription 
Agreement, "Wheetco, Inc. may reject this application before issuance of stock and conversion of 
the acmunt by notice to the subscriber and return of any monies paid hereunder." Id No evidcnce 
was presented that, after the parties signed the Subscription Agreement, Wheetco accepted the 
Agreement and issued common stock to the claimants. 



6. The Commission rejects the bonding company's claim that a claimant may not receive any 
amount above his written claim which is submitted prior to the hearing. The evidence presented at 
the hearing demonstrates that company records show that D & M Grain is entitled to $1,887.33 The 
statute cited by the bonding company, SDCL 49-45-19, does not provide that a claim is limited to the 
written claim submitted prior to the hearing, especially when the evidence presented to the 
Commission at the hearing shows that the written claim is incorrect. 

7. The Commission finds that when the bond is not sufficient to cover 100% of the cla~ms, the 
interest eamed on the bond money should be distributed on a pro rata basis to the claimants. The 
Commission disagrees with the bonding company's position that any interest earned .vas the 
property of the bonding company and must be returned to the company. As a general rule, "[alny 
profrt or benefit accruing from [a receiver's] management of or dealings with the property committed 
to [the receiver's] charge must inure to the tnlst estate." 75 C.J.S. Receivers 5 182(a). Further, the 
Commission points out that the Commission was given the authority to invest the bond prczeeds in 
an interest bearing account. "A receiver who has on hand such a sum of money belongmg to the 
estate that if it were his own he would invest it, has been held to have the duty to ask leave of the 
court to invest it, and to try, in good faith, to keep it invested for the benefit of the Dersons ultimately 
entitled." Id. at 5 173 (emphasis added). Thus, the Commission finds that for the bond periods 
covering July 1, 1999, through June 30, 2001, all interest earned should be distributed on a pro rata 
basis to the claimants. For the b'ond-period covering July 1, 1998, through June 30, 1999, the 
interest eamed on the bond money shall be dis!ributed to the bonding company since the claimants 
received 100% of their claims. 

8. All of the above claims found valid by the Commission in findings of fact 6-10 are legitimate 
claims on the proceeds of the $75,000.00 grain dealer's bond, commencing July 1, 1998, and ending 
June 30, 1999. All such claims shall be paid out of the proceeds of the bond. The remaining bond 
money shall be returned to the bonding company, along with accrued interest. 

9. All of the above claims found valid by the Commission in findings of fact 13-45 are legitimate 
claims on the proceeds of the $75,000.00 grain dealer's bond, commencing July 1, 1999, and ending 
June 30, 2000. All such claims shall be paid out of the proceeds of the bond, along with accrued 
interest. 

10. All of the above claims found valid by the Commission in findings of fact 48-75 are legitimate 
claims on the proceeds of the $75,000.00 grain dealer's bond, commencing July 1, 2000, and ending 
June 30, 2001. All such claims shall be paid out of the proceeds of the bond, along with accrued 
interest. 

It is therefore 

ORDERED, that if these findings of fact and conclusions of law are accepted by the Court, 
the Commission, as receiver, shall pay the above claims from the grain dealer's bonds in the 
amounts listed above. Accumulated interest on the grain dealer's bonds for the bonding period of 
July 1, 1999, through June 30, 2001, shall be distributed on a pro rata basis to the eligible claimants 
of the bond proceeds. Accumulated interest on the grain dealer's bond for the bonding period of July 
1, A998 through June 30, 1999, and all remaining bond proceeds shall be distributed to the bonding 
company. 



Dated at Pierre, South Dakota. this +&day of April, 2002. 

CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 

The undersigned hereby certifies !ha: this 
dccument has been served today umn ZIII parties of 
record In Ihk docket, as listed on Ule docket s e ~ c e  
Its!, by laeslmtle or by nrs: class mail, in property 
addressed _envelopes, rnth charges prepaid thereon. 

BY ORDER OF THE COMMISSION: 
.7 

w 
PAM NELSON, Commissioner 

ROBERT K. SAHR, Conmission~r 



STATE OF SOUTH DAKOTA 

COUNTY OF BROWN 

lN THE MATTER OF THE 
GRAIN DEALER'S BONDS 
OF WHEETCO, INC. 

1 IN CIRCUIT COURT 
ss 
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) CIV. 01 -807 
1 JUDGMENT AND 
) ORDER APPROVING PROPOSED 
1 FINDINGS OF FACT AND 
) CONCLUSIONS OF LAW AND 
1 DECISION OF RECEIVER 

PROCEDURAL HISTORY 

This action comes before the Court upon petition of the South Dakota Public Utilities 
Commission (Commission) to be appointed as a receiver of Wheetco, Inc. (Wheetco) pursuant to 
SDCL 49-45-16 and SDCL Chapter 21-21, and to take possession of the cash proceeds of the 
fdlovring grain dealer's bonds: ( I )  the bond commencing July 1, 1998, and ending June 30, 1999; 
(2j the bond commencing July I, 1999, and ending June 30,2000; and (3) the bond commencing 
Juiy 1,2000, and ending June 30, 2001. On September 20, 2001, the Commission was appointed 
receiver. 

Pursuant tc, the order of the Court, the Commission held a hearing to determine claims 
against the cash proceeds of the grain dealer's bonds. The hearing was held as scheduled on 
ianuary 16, 2002, beginning at 1:00 p.m., at the Department of Labor Meeting Room, 420 South 
Rossevelt, Aberdeen, South Dakota. 

On February 5, 2002, Jake Schauer filed a notarized Subscription Agreement with the 
Commission. On February 13, 2002, the Commission received a letter from attorney Jeffrey Sveen, 
filed on behalf of Arnold Schun, concerning the stock Subscription Agreement that was signed by 
Mr. Schurr. On March 1, 2002, the Commission received a claim from Harlan Eisenbraun stating 
that he had delivered $3,822.00 of mi!Iel to Wheetco on June 30, 2000. On March 5, 2002, the 
Ommission received a Motion to Reopen the Record from Commission Staff. The motion explained 
that at the hearing held on January 16, 2002, Staff had recommended that Erickson Farms had a 
d i d  claim in the amount of $4,175.62, with $3,822.00 for millet and $353.62 for wheat. Following 
the hearing, Commission Staff learned that the millet was owned by Harlan Eisenbraun and Erickson 
Farms had merely performed the trucking service. Darrel Erickson confirmed that was the case. 
Based on further documentation received from Wheetco, Commission Staff stated that Erickson 
Farms has not been paid for $353.62 for wheat and Harlan EisenbraunlFirst Western Bank has a 
valid claim for $3,822.00 for millet. At its March 28, 2002, meeting, the Commission considered 
Staffs Motion to Reopen Record. No one objected to the motion. The Commission voted to open 
the read and received into evidence the claim submitted by Harlan Eisenbraun and the additional 
documentation submitted by Commission Staff. 

At its March 28, 2002, meeting, the Commission considered this matter. The Commission 
voted to make the following recommendations to circuit court: 

1. The Commission does no: have jurisdiction to consider the four claims received 
against the bonds coverjrig July 1, 1995 through June 30, 1998. The Commission 

1 only received an appojniment from the Court to act as a receiver for the bonds 
covering July 1, 1998, thrmgh June 30, 2001; 



2. The Commission disagrees with Staffs position that the claimants who entered 
into stock Subscription Agreements with Wheetco do not have valid claims against 
the bond for the amount listed in each Subscription Agreement. The Commission 
finds that the eviderl:e does not support a finding that these claimants converled 
their grain payables into common stock. No evidence was presented that, after the 
parties signed the Subscription Agreement, Wheetco accepted the Agreements and 
actually issued comrnon stock to the claimants; 

3. The Commission also disagrees with the bonding company's argument that D & 
M Grain is limited to the amount of its written claim submcted prior to the hearing. 
The Commission finds that the evidence presented at the hearing demonstrates that 
companqecords show that D & M Grain is entitled to S1,887.33. The statute cited 
by the bonding company does not provide that a claim IS limited to the wri:ten claim 
submitted prior to the hearing, especially when the ev~dence presented to the 
Commission at the hearing shows that the written claim is incorrect; 

4. The Commission further disagrees with the bonding company's argument that all 
of the interest eamed on the bonds is the property of the bonding company and must 
be returned to the company. The commission finds that when the bond IS not 
sufficient to cover 100% of the claims, the interest earned on the bond money should 
be distributed on a pm rata basis to the daimants. Thus, the Commission finds that 
for the bond periods covering July 1.1999, thmugh June 30,2001. all interest eamed 
should be distributed on a pro rata basis to the daimants. For the bond penod 
covering July I, 1998, through June 30,1999, the interest earned on the bond money 
shall be distributed to the bonding company since the claimnts received 100% of 
their claims for that bonding period; and 

5. Except for its position on the stock Subscription Agreements as staled earher, the 
Commission agrees with Staffs recommendations concerning the amount of each 
claim and the distributiorr of the bond proceeds. Therefore, the Commission finds 
that the claims aga~nst the bond covering July 1, 1998, through June 30, 1999, 
should be distributed based on Staffs recommendations regarding the amount and 
validity of each daim, with all unused band money and interest earned on tha: bond 
returned to the bonding company. Forthe bond covering July 1, 1999, through June 
30,2000, the Commission first finds that the daim submitted by Harlan Eisenbralin 
afler the hearing is a valid claim. The Commission further finds that the bond money 
should be distributed based on Staffs recommendations (except for its position on 
the stock Subscription Agreements as explained earlier) regarding the amount and 
validity of each claim, on a pro rata basis, including accrued interest. For the bond 
covering July 1, 20011, through June 30, 2001, the Commission finds that the bond 
money should be distrilsuted based on Staffs recommendations re~arding the 
amount and validity of each claim, on a pro rata basis, including accrued interest. 

The Commission submitted its proposed decision lo this Court. The Commission made the 
following proposed findings of fact and conclusions of l aw 

FINDINGS OF FACT 

1. On August 24, 2001, the Commission filed with the Fifth Jud~ual C~rcurt a Petrtion to Appornl 
South Dakota Public Utilities as a receiver of Nheetco pursuant to SDCL 49-45-16 and 

2 



SWL Chapter 21-21, to take possession of the cash proceeds of the following grain dealer's bonds: 
(1) the bond commencing July 1, 1998, and ending June 30, 1999; (2) the bond commencing July 
2 ,  1999, 2nd ending June 30, 2000; and (3) the bond commencing July 1, 2000, and ending June 
30,2001. On September 20, 2001, the Commission was appointed receiver by the Honorable Larry 
H. Lovrien of the Fifth Judicial Circuit of South Dakota. 

2. Pursuant to the order of the Court, the Commission held a hearing as scheduled on the claims 
against the bonds as described above on January 16, 2002, beginning at 1:00 p.m., at the 
Department of Labor Meeting Room, 420 South Roosevelt, Aberdeen, South Dakota. 

3. Although the notice of the hearings only mentioned the bonds covering July 1, 1998, through June 
30, 2001, the Commission received four claims concerning transactions made outside that time 
period. One claim was submitted against the bond for July 1, 1995, through June 30, 1996; two 
claims were submitted against the bond for July I ,  1996, through June 30, 1997; and one claim was 
submitted against the bond for July 1, 1997, through June 30, 1998. 

CLAIMS AGAINST BONDS FOR JULY 1, 1995 THROUGH JUNE 30, 1 998 

4. Pursuant to the Court's Order, !he Commission finds that it has jurisdiction to receive claims only 
for the bonds covering July 1, 1998, through June 30, 2001. However, the Commission also notes 
that Commission Staff reviewed the claims for the earlier bonds and determined that none of the 
claims would have been valid claims under :he bonds in question because the grain concerned 

efened payment ccntracts which are not covered by the bond or the product involved did not fall 
under the definition of grain. TR. at 20-25. Pursuan: to SOZL 49-45-9, a grain dealer's bond "may 
not benefit any person entering into a voluntary credit sale with a grain dealer." A voluntary credit 
sate is defined as "a sale of grain or seeds pursuant to which the sale price is to be paid more than 

after the delivery or release of the grain for sale, including those contracts commonly 
as deferred-payment contracts, deferred-pricing contracts and price-later contracts." 

5 1  .l(5). Thus, deferred payment contracts are statutorily excluded from bond coverage 
nd the claimants entered into deferred payment contracts may not receive any of the bond 

proceeds. In addition, the definition of grain under SDCL 49-45-1.1(2) excludes "grain that has been 
cleaned, processed and specifically identified for intended use of planting for reproduction and for 
which a grain warehouse receipt has not been issued." The Commission further points out that if 
ariy of these claimants believe they have a valid claim they may bring an action in circuit court and 
sue under the bond. See SDCL 49-45-17. 

CL.AIWIS AGAINST BOND FOR JULY 1,1998, THROUGH JUNE 30, 1999 

5. Five claims were submitted against the bond for July 1, 1998, through June 30, 1999. 

6. Miles Bretsch submitted a claim for S24,000.00 for sunflowers. Exhibit 1 E. Based on company 
records, Commission Staff submitted documentation supporting S23,778.24. TR. at 25; Exhibit 32. 
The difference is due to the fact that the claimant had estimated his claim. TR. at 25. The 
Commission finds that the claimant has a valid claim for $23,778.24. 

7. Kjerstad Farm Partnershiptsiephanie Kjerstad submitted a claim for $18,015.00 of safflowers, 
which included S2,423.37 for interest. Exhibit IF.  Commission Staff supported an amount of 
$15,591.63. which exciudes the claim for interest. TR. at 26. Commission Staff stated that interest 
charges are not covered by the bond. Id. The Commission agrees that interest charges are not 
covered by the bond and finds that the claimant has a valid claim for $15,591.63. 



8. Lazy BS, LLPlStan Anderson submitted a claim for S6,464.00 for sunflowers, which induded 
5964.00 for interest. Exhibit 1G. Commission Staff supported an amount of 55,500.00, vhicb 
excludes the claim for interest. TR. a t  26-27; Exhibit 3AB. The Commission finds that interest 
charges are  not covered by the bond and finds that the claimant has  a valid claim for S5,500.GO. 

9. Gary Tiegs submitted a claim for S8,937.13 for millet. Exhibit 1H. Commission Staff supported 
this amount. TR. a t  27; Exhibit 3AF. The Commission finds that the claimant h a s  a valid claim foi 
$8,937.1 3. 

10. D & M Grain submitted a claim for S1,691.25 for durum, which included an  amount of $191 2 5  
for service charges. Exhibit 1 I. Commission Staff supported an amount of S1,887.33. TR. at 27-28: 
Exhibit 3AH. The higher amount is based on company e c o r d s  that showed an amount of 52,010.33, 
less S123.00 for the claimant's accounts receivable balance. TR. at  27. Commission Staf: 
submitted a letter from Wheetco's Bankruptcy Trustee in which the Trusiee agreed to offset the 
accounts  receivable against the accounts payable. Exhibit 3AH. Commission Staff fueher 
recommended that the service charges not be  recovered from the bond money. TR. a t  28. The 
bonding company objected to the payment of any amount above D & M Grain's claim for S1,691.25 
based  on SDCL 49-45-19 that s tates a claim must be  in writing. TR. at 103. The Commission 
disagrees with the bonding company that D 8 M Grain's written clairn filed prior to the hearing Imits 
D & M Grain to the amount listed in the daim. The evidence presented a t  the hearing demonstrates 
that company records show that D & M Grain is entitled to 51,887.33. The statute a t e d  by the 
bonding company does not provide that a claim is limited to the written claim submitted to the 
hearing, especially when the evidence presented to the Commission the hearing s h w s  that the 
written claim is incorrect. T h e  Commission finds the claimant has  a valid claim for 51,887.33. 

11. Based on findings of fact E through 10, the Commission finds that the claimants have vaird 
claims totaling S55,694.33 algainst the S75,000.00 bond for July 1, 1998, through June  30, 1999 
The bond money shall be  distiibut~ed to the claimants in the amounts listed above and the remainder 
of the bond money, plus accrued interest, shali be returned to the bonding company. 

CLAMS AGAINST BOND FOR JULY 1,1999, THROUGH JUNE 30, 2000 

12. Twenty-four claims were submitted against the bond f ~ r  July 1, 1999, through June  30, 2003. 

13. Bert Raap submitted a claim for $8,957.16 for sunflowers. Exhibit IB. Commission Staff 
supported an  amount of 526.89. TR. at 29; Exhibit 3A. Commission Staffs  recommendation ~ 2 5  

based  on a stock Subscripfjon Agreement entered into between Ber: Raap and ~ ~ e e t c o .  a 
Commission Staff stated that company records showed that S8,930.27 of the  58,957.16 owed fo: 
this bond period was  converted to a Subsaiption Agreement for common stock, leaving 525.89. a 
According to the Subscription Agreement, Bert Raap s u ~ s c r i b e d  to 1,434 shares  .sf common stock 
of Wheetco a t  the price of 550.00 per share. Exhibit 5A. The Agreement purported to rJsnvert 
$71,700.00 of the current acwun t  of 571,726.89 owed to Bert Raap by Wheetco to common stock 
Id. The Commission points out that only S8.957.16 of the S71.726.89 concerned this bonding year - 
A Subsaiption Agreement w a s  given to Commission Staff by Larry Wheeting in September of 2WCI 
and w a s  not dated or notarized. TR. at 81. Commission Staff also submitted a Wheetm Stock 
Register, dated a s  of May 31, 2000, which stated that 600 shares  were sold to Bert Raap beween 
January 31,2000, and May 3'1,2000. Exhibit 3A. The Commission notes that other dairnants rhs 
entered into stock Subscription Agreements did not actually sign the agreements until Sep:emk:  
of 2000. Findings of F a d  17, 19, 38. 



14. The Commission finds the Stock Register compiled by Wheetco is clearly not accurate since the 
Subscription Agreement referred to 1,434 shares and the Stock Register referred to 600 shares. 
Exhibit 3A. Further, the Commission notes that the Subscription Agreement stated that Wheetco 
could reject the application before issuance of stock. Exhibit 3A. Pursuant to paragraph 4 of the 
Subscription Agreement, "Wheetco, Inc. may reject this application before issuance of stock and 
conversion of the account by notice to the subscriber and return of any monies paid hereunder." Id. 
No evidence was presented that, after the parties signed the Subscription Agreement, Wheetco 
accepted the Agreement and issued common stock to Bert Raap. The Commission finds that the 
evidence does not support a finding that Bert Raap converted his grain payables into common stock. 
Thus, the Commission finds the claimant has a valid claim for S8,957.16. 

15. North Central Farmers Elevator submitted a claim for $12,768.08 for millet and sunflowers. 
Exhibit 1J. Commission Staff supported an amount of 512,096.10. TR. at 30; Exhibit 3F. 
Commission Staff stated the difference in the amounts is due to dockage and a prepaid balance for 
rye purchased. TR. at 30. The Commission finds that the claimant has a valid claim for $12,096.10. 

16. Kent Holler submitted a claim for $3,200.55 for sunflowers. Exhibit 1 K. Commission Staff 
supported an amount of $3,175.02. TR. at 30; Exhibit 3G. The difference in the amounts is due to 
the sunflower checkoff not being deducted. Id_ The Commission finds the claimant has a valid claim 
for 53,175.02. 

17. Sam Schauer submitted a claim for $47,749.93 for sunflowers. Exhibit 1 L. Commission Staff 
supported an amount of $2,488.94. TR. at 30-32; Exhibit 3H. Commission Staffs recommendation 
was based on a stock Subscription Agreement entered into between Sam SchauerISchauer Bros. 
and Wheetco and an error of $10.99 on an assembly sheet. Id. According to the Subscription 
Agreement, Sam SchauerlSchauer Bros. subscribed to 905 shares of common stock of Wheetco 
at the price of $50.00 per share. Exhibit 3H. The agreement purported to convert $45,250.00 of the 
current account of W7,479.93 owed to Sam SchauerISchauer Bros. by Wheetco to common stock. 
Id. A Subscription Agreement was given to Commission Staff by Larry Wheeting in September of - 
2000 and was no! dated or notarized. TR. at 81. Commission Staff also submitted a Wheetco Stock 
Register, dated as of May 31, 2000, which stated that 1500 shares were sold to the Schauers 
between January 31, 2000, and May 31, 2000. Exhibit 3H. Sam Schauer testified that he did not 
sign the Subscription Agreement until September 18, 2000. TR. at 98. 

18. The Commission finds the Stock Register compiled by Wheetco is clearly not accurate since 
Sam Schauer did not enter intc the Agreement until September 18, 2000. Exhibit 3H; TR. at 98. 
Further, the Commission notes that the Subscription Agreement stated that Wheetco could reject 
the application before issuance of stock. Exhibit 3H. Pursuant to paragraph 4 of the Subscription 
Agreement, "Wheetco, Inc. may reject this application before issuance of stock and conversion of 
the account by notice to the subscriber and return of any monies paid hereunder." Id. No evidence 
was presented that, after the parties signed the Subscription Agreement, Wheetco accepted the 
Agreement and issued common stock to Sam Scliauer. Sam Schauer stated that there was no 
stock. TR. at 31. The Commission finds that the evidence does not s~ppor t  a finding that Sam 
Schauer converted his grain payables into common stock. The Commission also finds there was 
an error of S10.99 on an assembly sheet. Thus, the Commission finds the claimant has a valid claim 
for $47,738.94. 

19. Jake Schauer submitted a claim for $29,751.42 for sunflowers. Exhibit 1 M. Commission Staff 
supported an amount of $7.42. TR. at 32-33; Exhibit 31. Commission Staffs recommendation was 
based on a stock Subscription Agreement entered into between Jake SchauerlSchauer Bros. and 



. by Wheetco to common stock. Id_ A Subscription Agreement was given 
Larry Mee t i ng  in September of 2000 and was not dated or notarized. TR. 
ff also submitted a Wheetco Stock Register, dated as of May 31, 2000, which 

i? was natatized and signed on September 18, 2000. Late-filed Exhibit received February 5, 2002. 
A comparison of the Agreement given to Commission Staff with the Agreement sent in by Jake 
Schauer shows that the Subscription Agreement given to Commission Staff had the notarized date 
r?;moued prior to giving the Agreement to Staff. See Exhibit 31; Late-filed Exhibit received February 
5,2002, 

20. The Commission finds; that the Stock Register compiled by Wheetco is clearly not accurate since 
Jake Schauer did not errter into the Agreement until September 18, 2000. Exhibit 31; Late-filed 
W4it received February 5, 2002. Further, the Commission notes that the Subscription Agreement 
stated that Wheetm a u l d  reject the application before issuance of stock. Exhibit 31. Pursuant to 
paragraph 4 of the Subscfiption Agreement, 'Wheetco, Inc. may reject this application before 
issuance of stock and conversion of the account by notice to the subscriber and return of any monies 
paid hereunder." L No evidence was presented that, after the parties signed the Subscription 
Agreement. Wheetco a c ~ p t e d  the Agreement and issued common stock to Jake Schauer. The 
Camiss ' in  finds that the evidence does not support a finding that Jake Schauer converted his grain 
pznyabtes into common stock. Thus, the Commission finds the claimant has a valid claim for 
S29.751.42. 

21. Jim Schauer submitted a claim for S9,331.60 for sunflowers. Exhibit 1 N. Commission Staff 
supported this amount. TR. at 33. The Commission finds the claimant has a valid claim for 
59,331.60. 

22. Mtke Knoll submitted a daim for SIl,613.66 ior sunflowers. Exhibit 1 Q. Commission Staff 
suppcrted an amount of 59,613.16. TR. at 33: Exhibit 3L. The difference between the amounts is 
that M'heetco's records showed that the claimant also had an accounts reccivable balance of 
52,000.50. Commission Staff submitted a letter from Wheetco's Bankruptcy Trustee in which the 
T ~ s t e e  agreed to offset the accounts receivable against the accounts payable. Exhibit 3L. The 
Commission finds the claimant has a valid claim for 59,613.16. 

2.3. B n  Heamen submitted a claim for S27,793.36 for sunflowers. Exhibrt 1 P. Commission Staff 
supposed this amount. TR. at 33-35; Exhibit 3M. Commission Staff also pointed out that the 
dairnan: had entered intc a promissory note with Wheetco stating that the claimant agreed to lend 
LVneetco 522,857.37, at an interest rate of 10%. TR. at 36; Exhibit 3M. However, Commission Staff 
also submitted a letter from Wheetco dated October 30, 2000, to the note holders that stated that 
an exact commencement date on the note payments was not listed and, until confirmation and 
cornpktion of the loan ap3lication was done, no certain date could be listed. TR. at 34; Exhibit 3M. 
Cammission S:affs position was that the letter substantiated a statement made to Staff by Larry 
taaeeting "that the prornissofy notes vrould not be effective unless the financing package was 
appmved." SR. at 34. 

24. The Ccmrnission finds that there is not dear and conv~ncing evidence that the promrssory note 
constituted a novabon. A "novation is made by the substitution of a new oblrgation between the 
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same parties, with intent to extinguish the old obligation." SDCL 20-7-6. A review of the promtssorgp 
note shows that no mention is made that the loan was intended to replace the grain payable amount 
owed to the claimant. Thus, the Commission finds the claimant has a valid claim for 527,793.36. 

25. Merritt Patterson & Sons, Dale Patterson, submitted a claim for $14,84505 for safflowers 
Exhibit 1Q. Commission Staff supported this amount. TR. at 35-36; Exhibit 30. Commission Staff 
also pointed out that the claimant had entered into a promissory note with Wheetco stating that the 
claimant agreed to lend Wheetco $20,184.21. at an interest rate of 10%. TR. at 36; Exhibrt 3 0  
However, Commission Staff also submitted a letter from Wheetco dated October 30, 2000, to the 
note holders that stated that an exact commencement date on the note payments was not listed and, 
until confirmation and completion of the loan application was done, no certain date could be listed. 
TR. at 35-36; Exhibit 30. Commission Staffs position was that the letter substantiated "Mr. 
Wheeting's statement that the promissory notes would not be effective unless the financing package 
was approved." TR. at 36. 

26. With respect to the promissory note signed by the claimant, the Commission first points out that 
the note was not signed by a Wheetco representative. In addition, the Commission finds that there 
is not clear and convincing evidence that the promissory note constituted a novation. A "novation 
is made by the substitution of a new obligation between the same parties, with intent lo extinguish 
the old obligation." SDCL 20-7-6. A review of the promissory note shows that no mention is made 
that the loan was intended to replace the grain payable amount owed to the claimant. Thus, the 
Commission finds the claimant has a valid claim for S14,845.05. 

27. KSP Farms, Inc., Kevin Swanson submitted a claim for S3,573.77 for sunflowers. Exhibit 1 R 
Commission Staff supported this amount. TR. at 36. The Commission finds the claimant has a valid 
claim for $3.573.77. 

28. Clark Roeber submitted a claim for $15,246.45 for sunflowers. Exhibit 1s. Commission Staff 
I supported this amount. TR. at 36-37. The Commission finds the claimant has a valid claim for 

$1 5,246.45. 

29. Joel DurheimtFirst National Bank of Frederick submitted a claim for $6,305.10 for sunflowers. 
I Exhibit ^iT. Commission Staff supported this amount. TR. at 37-38. The Commission finds the 

claimant has a valid claim for S6,305.10. 

30. Joe Cameron submitted a claim for S5,038.57 for millet. Exhibit 1U. Commission Staff 
I 

scpported an amount of $3,188.49. TR. at 38; Exhibit 3R. The difference between the amounts is 
that Wheetco's records showed that the claimant also had an accounts receivable balance of 
$1,850.08. Id. Commission Staff submitted a letter from Wheetco's Bankruptcy Trustee in which 
the Trustee agreed to offset the accounts receivable against the accounts payable. Exhibit 3R. The 
Commission finds the claimant has a valid claim for $3,188.49. 

31. Owen Elsen submitted a claim for $9,209.79 for sunflowers. Exhibit 1V. Commission Staff 
supported an amount of S8,071.29. TR. at 38-39; Exhibit 31. The difference between the amounts 
is that Wheetco's records showed that the claimant also had an accounts receivable balance of 
$1,138.50. Id. Commission Staff submitted a letter from Wheetco's Bankruptcy Trustee in which 
the Trustee agreed to offset the accounts receivable against the accounts payable. Exhibit 3T. 
The Commission finds the claimant has a valid claim for S8,071.29. 



Staff %up~flt:-d this amount. TR. at 39; Exhibit 3U. The Commission finds the claimant has a valid 
dalm Z Q ~  %lQ,6E?Cj,Bt. 

33. KH, Inc, submitted a claim for $4,002.11 for sunflowers. Exhibit 1X. Commission Staff 
sktwfleb en amount of $3,950.00. TR. at 39; Exhibit 3V. The difference in the amounts is due to 
e d&letkon for the sunflower checkoff and a transfer fee. The Commission finds the claimant 
has e valid darim for 53,950.00. 

3, Ween F d  and Grain submitted a daim for S4,804.80 for milo. Exhibit 1Y. Commission Staff 
supported an amount of $4,290.49. TR. at 39-40; Exhibit 3W. The difference in the amounts is 
based on company records which showed S4,290.49 for milo and 551 1.74 for freight. TR. at 40; 
&tibit 3W. Commissior~ Staff recommended that the amount for freight not be included because 
freight & a g e s  are not a valid daim under the bond. TR. at 40. The Commission agrees and finds 
that the darman: has a valid claim for $4,290.49. 

55. Clarence Wagner submttted a claim for S21,095.43 for sunflowers. Exhibit 1Z. Commissron 
Staff supported this amount TR. at 40. The Commission finds the claimant has a valid daim for 
S2t ,095.43. 

36, Mark Saunden submitted a claim for S2,262.54 for sunflowers. Exhibit IAA. Commrssion Staff 
supported this amount. TR. at 40. The Commission finds the claimant has a valid claim for 
S2.262.54. 

37. Clem Handcock submitted a claim for S3,005.32, plus interest, for millet. Exhibit IAB. 
Commission Staff supported an amount of S3,005.64 based on company records and recommended 
no interest charges be allowed. TR. at 40-41; Exhibit 3AC. The Commission finds the claimant has 
a valid claim for 53,005.64 

38. The Schum submitted a claim for S95,601.11 for sunflowers. Exhibit IAC. The Schurrs are 
comprised of Arnold Schurr and his son S!eve Schurr. TR. at 89. Commission Staff stat" that 
company recorcfs showed an amount of S96,050.00 but recommended that nothing be paid on this 
daim. TR. at 41-43; Exhibit 3AD. The difference between the Schurrs' claim of S95,601.11 and 
Staff's amount of 596,050.00 is due to the sunflower checkoff, assembly sheet errors, and a transfer 
fee. TR. a: 41. Commission Staffs recommendation that nothing be paid on the claim was based 
on a siack Subscription Agreement entered into between the Schurrs and Wheetco. TR. at 41-43. 
According to the Subsuipth Agreement, the Schurrs subscribed to 1.921 shares of common stock 
of Wheetco at the price of S50.00 per share. Exhibit 3AD. The agreement purported to convert 
596,050.00 of the current account of S96,050.00 owed to the Schurrs by Wheetco to common stock. 
!d. The Subscription Agreement was given to Commission Staff by Larry Wheeting in September - 
of 2000 and was not dated or notarized. TR. at 81. Commission Staff also sutimitted 3 Wheetco 
Stock Register, dated as of May 31, 2000, which stated that 2000 shares were.so!d to:the,Schurrs 
W e e n  January 31, 2000, and May 31, 2000. Exhibit 3AD. At the hearing, Amold Schurr submitted 
a dated Subscription Agreement I~h ich  shows it was notarized and signed on September 19,2000. 
Exhibit A A comparison of the Agreement given to Commission Staff with the Agreement submitted 
by Amold Schurr shows tt-at the Subscription Agreement given to Commission Staff had the 
notarized date removed prior to giving the Agreement to Staff. See Exhibits 3AD, A. 

39. The Commission finds tl-at the Stock Register compiled by Wneetco is clearly not accurate since 
Arnold Schun did not enter into the Agreement until September 19, 2000. Exhib~t 3AD; Exhibit A. 
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Further, the Commission notes that the Subscription Agreement stated that Wheetco could rejec: 
the application before issuance of stock. Exhibit A. Pursuant to paragraph 4 of the Subscription 
Agreement, "Wheetco, Inc. rnay reject this application before issuance of stock and conversion of 
the account by notice to the subscriber and return of any monies paid hereunder." Id. No evidence 
was presented that, after the parties signed the Subscription Agreement, Wheetco accepted the 
Agreement and issued common stock to the Schuns. The Commission finds that the evidence does 
not support a finding that the Schurrs converted their grain payables into common stock. Thus, the 
Commission finds the claimant has a valid claim for S96,050.00. 

4C. Rix Farms, Inc. submitted a claim for $62,672.12 for sunflowers, certified Oxen wheat, certified 
lgnot wheat, certified Russ wheat, and wheat. Exhibit 1AD. Commission Staff supported an amount 
of S14,495.30. TR. at 43-44; Exhibit 3AE. Commission Staff stated that S14,227.35 of the claim 
was for certified Oxen wheat, $1 3,022.67 of the claim was for lgnot wheat, and S20,926.80 of the 
claim was for Russ wheat. TR. at 43; Exhibit 3AE. Commission Staff stated that the certified wheat 
is not included in the definition of grain and is therefore not covered by the bond. TR. at 43. The 
Commission ayrees that the certified wheat is not grain as defined by SDCL 49-45-1.1(2) which 
excludes "grain that has been cleaned, processed and specifically identified for intended use of 
planting for reproduction and for which a grain warehouse receipt has not been issued." 

41. Commission Staff also pointed cut that the claimant had entered into a promissory note with 
Wheetco stating that the claimant agreed to lend Wheetco 560,846.03, at an interest rate of 8%. 
TR. at 43; Exhibit 3AE. However, Commission Staff also submitted a letter from Wheetco dated 
October 30, 2000, to the note holders that stated that an exact commencement date on the note 
payments was not listed and. until confirmation and completion of the loan application was done, no 
certain date could be listed. TR. at 44; Exhibit 34E. Commission Staff's position was that the letter 
substantiated a statement made to Staff by Larry Wheeting "that the promissory notes would not be 
effective unless the financing package was approved." TR, at 44. 

42. The Commission finds that there is not clear and convincing evidence that the promissory note 
constituted a novation. A "novation is made by the substitution of a new obligation between the 
same parties, with intent to extinguish the old obligation." SDCL 20-7-6. A review of the promissory 
note shows that no mention is made that the loan was intended to replace the grain payable amount 
owed to the claimant. Therefore, the Commission finds the claimant has a valid claim for $14,495.30, 

43. Erickson Farms submitted a claim for $4,650.40 for wheat and millet, which included trucking 
costs. Exhibit 1AE. Commission Staff supported an amount of $4,17562 which was based on 
campany records that showed $3,822.00 for millet and $353.62 for wheat. TR. at 44-45; Exhibit 
3AG. Commission Staff excluded the trucking expenses as not covered by the bond. TR. at 44. 
On March 1, 2002, the Commission received a claim from Harlan Eisenbraun stating that he had 
delivered $3,822.00 of millet to Wheetco on June 30, 2000. On March 5, 2002, the Commission 
received a Motion to Reopen the Record from Commission Staff. The motion explained that at the 
hearing held on January 16, 2002, Staff had recommended that Erickson Farms had a valid claim 
in the amount of $4,175.62, with $3,822.00 for millet and $353.62 for wheat. Following the hearing, 
Commission Staff learned that the millet was owned by Harfan Eisenbraun and Erickson Farms had 
merely performed the trucking service. Darrel Erickson confirmed that was the case. Late-filed 
Exhibit 10. Based on further documentation received from Wheetco, Commission Staff stated that 
Erickson Farms has a valid claim for $353.62 for wheat and Harlan EisenbraunIFirst Western Bank 
has a valid claim for $3,822.00 for millet. Late-filed Exhibits 11 A, 11 B, 12A1 12B. At its March 28, 
2002, meeting, the Commission granted Staffs Motion to Reopen Record. The Commission agrees 



with Commission Staff that trucking costs are not covered under the bond and finds that Erirkson 
Farms has a valid claim for !5353.62. 

44. On March 1, 2002, Hardan Eisenbraun submitted a claim for 53,822.00 of millet Late-filed 
Exhibit 12A. As explained in the preceding paragraph, at the hearing, the S3,822.00 of millet was 
originally thought to have belonged to Erickson Fans.  Based on documentation received afler the 
hearing, Commission Staff is now recommending that Harlan Eisenbraun has a valid claim for 
$3,822.00. Late-filed Exhibits '10, 1 lA ,  118, 12A, 128. The Commission agrees and finds the 
claimant has a valid claim for $3,822.00. 

45. D 8 M Grain submitted a claim for S107,036.12 for sunflowers, oats, and millet, which included 
5478.00 for service charges. Exhibit 1 I. Commission Staff supported an amount of S94,335.29. TR. 
at 45-46; Exhibit 3AH. The difference in the amounts is due to payments made by Wheetco, the 
difference in price per pound and per bushel, and an accounts receivable balance'for D & M Grain. 
Id. Commission Staff also recommended denial of recovery of the service charges. TR. at 4546. - 
The Commission agrees with all of Commission Staff's recommendations and finds the claimant has 
a valid claim for S94,305.29. 

46. Based on findings of fact 13 through 45, the Commission finds that the claimants have valid 
claims totaling 5457,974.13 aga~inst the bond for July I ,  1999, through June 30, 2000. The bond 
money, including accrued interest, shall be distributed to the claimants on a pro rata basis. 

CLAIMS AGAINST BOND FOR JULY 1, 2000, THROUGH JUNE 30, 2001 

47. Twenty-five claims were submitted against the bond for July 1, 2000, through June 30, 2001. 

48. Roger Hurlbert submitkcl a claim for 54,436.37 for sunflowers. Exhibit 1kF. Commission Staff 
supported an amount of $4,237.50. TR. at 46-47; Exhibit 3C. The difference in the amounts was 
due to dockage and the swnfloqwer checkoff. TR. at 46; Exhibit 3C. The Commission finds the 
claimant has a valid claim for 54,231.53. 

49. Russ Hurlbert submitted a claim for 52,957.58 for sunflowers. Exhibit IAG. Commission Staff 
supported an amount of S2,821.00. TR. at 47; Exhibit 30. The difference in amounts is due io 
dockage and the sunflower checkoff. Id_ The Commission finds the claimant has a valid claim for 
$2,821 .OO. 

50. Gary Meikeljohn submitted a claim for S23,639.64 for sunflowers. Exhibit 1AH. Commission 
Staff supported an amount of S23,468.64. TR. at 47; Exhibit 3E. The difference in amounts was 
due to the sunflower checkoff and the number of pounds on scale ticket no. 11 370. Id. Commission 
Staff also pointed out that the claimant had entered into a promissory note with Wheetco stating that 
the claimant agreed to lend Wheetco S23,468.64, at an interest rate of 10.6%. TK at 47-48; Exbib:: 
3E. However, Ccrnrnission Staff also submitted a ietter from Wheetco dated October 30, 2000, to 
the note holders stated that an exact commencement date on the note payments was not lsted and, 
until confirmation and completion of the loan application was done, no certain date could be Wed. 
TR. at 48; Exhibit 3E. Commission Staffs position was that the letter substantiated a statement 
made to Staff by Larry Wheetirlg "that the promissory notes would not be effective unless :he 
financing package was approved." TR. at 48. 

51. The Commission finds that there is not clear and convincing evidence that the promissory note 
constituted a novation. A "novation is made by the substitution of a new obligation betrfeen :he 
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m e  pb;&e~~ v/SCh in:& to extinguish the old obligation." SDCL 20-7-6. A review of the prsmissory 
r ~ t c  s h ~ ~ ~  "hat PO me&'on is made that the loan was intended to replace the grain payable amount 
owed $0 WP dzjmant Thus, the Commission finds the claimant has a valid claim for 523,468.64. 

52. T i  Gwm&d ErothenlEank of Hoven submitted a claim for $2,904.18 for sunflowers. Exhibit 
;IM, C&mm'I;s;an Staff supwed this amount. TR. at 48. Tine Commission finds the claimant has 
z ~a! id Gzim fo: S2,%M.'lE. 

53, Warner ~yc~3perati;le f)o. Elevator submitted a claim for $4,431.53 for millet. Exhibit IAJ. 
fSmm%sirn SMsuppxted this amount. TR. at 48. The Commission finds the claimant has a valid 
e r n  to? s4,43I.53, 

54, PEN520 of South Dakota submitted a daim for $24,636.20 for sunflowers, which included 
,893,% fcr trucking expenses. Exhibit IkK Commission Staff supported an amount of 

549,742.54 forthe suardi~mxs but recommended denial of the trucking expenses as not covered by 
the 3md.  TW, at 49. The C-cmnission agrees and finds the claimant has a valid claim for 
03B4T42.64, 

Z a m b  suSara%& a dsim for 58,679.75 for sunflowers. Exhibit IAL. Commission Staff 
an a m n t  of S7,tifi8,47. TR. at 49; Exhibit 3J. The difference in the amounts is due to 

ard ahe sun!lwer checkcff. d_ The Commission finds the claimant has a valid claim for 
S',W%3.47" 

. E.ioFyo?,e Coos /;ssciatia;.r: submitted a claim for 517.315.65 for millet. Exhibit 1AM. 
nzmm SaaH sup~ortesf an amours: of S12,477.73. TR. at 49-50; Exhibii 3K. The difference 
e m  the anwnls is ?ha! Wheelm's records showed thal the claimant also had an accounts 

recewabf9 balance of %,83?.32. U Commission Staff submitted a letter frcm Wheetco's 
ankxuptcf Tmafea in which :he Trustee agreed to offset the accounts receivable against the 

mwufi% ~ayabk. Exhibit 3K T i e  Cornmission finds the claimant has a valid claim for $12,477.73. 

57. Fred ErsenbrarrmrFirst Wes!em Bank submitlled a claim for 55.820.00 for safflowers. Exhibit 
nrn&sbn Staff supported an arnowt of S5,559.15. TR. at 50: Exhibit 3N. The difference 

En the amounts is due to dockage and the safflower checkoff. Id. The Commission finds the 
da*aM has a valid dsim b r  55,559.15. 

$58- RDZ Fams, k c  ~ ~ S m f l e d  a ckaim for S5,138.31 for millet. Exhibit 1kO Commission Staff 
~ u p p s e e d  "Bhs amount. TR. at 50. The Commission finds the daimant has a valid claim for 
$&'933 35. 

59 88-E R%?erssril B msi;3a:e ?&essor'r submitted a claim for S5,339.17 for safflowers. Exhibit 
mmmasian Staff supported this amount. TR. at 51-52; Exhibit 30. Commission Staff also 

the dairnan-! had entered into a promissory note with Wheeico stating that thz 
to !@lad hIneetco $20.18424. TR. at 51; Exhibit 30. However, Commission Staff 

a letter fmrn Waeetco dated October 30, 2000, to the note holders that stated that 
ps axad &tlmmcPrcemen: date on the note payments was not listed and, until confirmation and 

m@@mn Of 28% bars apptcation was done, no certain date could be listed. Ti?. at 34; Exhibit 30. 
Gzmmssion Staffs pesltion was that the letter substantiated a statement made to Staff by Larry 

fnwg "*,slat the pmmissory notes wauid not be effective unless the financing package was 






































































